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PART 20: FIELD HEARINGS ON' H.R. 15, A BILL TO
_EXTEND THE ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDU-
C,CATION ACT - T

o e i )

7

Housi oF REPRESENTATIVES, -
. SUuBCOMMITTEE o - EIMENTARY,
Secoxpanry, anp Vocarionarn EnvcaTiow,
CoarmrrTeE oX Epticarion anp Lagor,
ST _ Lexington, Ky.
The subcominittee met at 7 a.m. in the Board of Trustees Room,
Patterson Tower, University of Kentucky, Lexington, Ky., Hon.
Carl D. Perkins (chairman of the committee) presiding.
Members present :. Representatives Perkins and Quie. St
Staff ‘present: John F. Jennings, counsel; and' Christopher T.
Cross, minority staff director. . - S
- Chairman Perkins. The committee will come to order. A quorum’
is present, :

- _The Subcommittee on Elementary, Secondary, and Vocational

Education is conducting field hearings this weekend in Lexington,
Ky.,'and Minneapolis, Minn., on all the major Federal elementary
and secondary education programs which-expire this year.. These
programs total about $5 billion in appropriations annually. '
Last year the subcondnittee held 53 days of hearings in Wash-

- ington on these programs, receiving testimony from about 300. people.

Today marks our first and probably our oply opportunity to héld
hearings outside’ Washington on thesé programs, so we are espe- .

~ cially interested to hear the opinions of all you people involved on

the State and local levelg regarding how these programs are working,

~what problems you are experiencing with them, and how they might

be improved. . , . L :
After digesting all of the testimony from last year’s hearings, we

have a-good idew of thg tasks that lie before us when we begin to

mark up legislation é}iféﬁdiﬂg and armhending these programs in the

next few weeks! = - _ : :

T would like fo summarize what-I fegl will be some ﬂg‘tj

important concerns of the subcommittée during this proces
First, I hope we might find a way to simplify these .prog

¥ most

T4ms as

-much as possible, while still retaining the assurances that the funds

are being spent for the putposes and children for which they are
iftended. We realize that presently there are sd many administrative .

- requizements connected with education programs that they sometimes:

[

impede gﬁ‘ectjvé adn"'xinistmﬁinn_.at the local level.
! BREY ‘

=
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Seé(‘md we E;hﬂﬁ" your concerns ahout undue paperwnrk in Federal

W pmgmms and are giving serious t{ﬁxg‘ht to yavs w8 might eliminate
" or ease those requirements which ardoverly %&lﬂenénme '

Third. we have heard evidence that becifusé there is such a pm- .
lifemation of Federal eduecation programs. theré may be some dupli-
_cafion, overlap. and lack of coordination ' among them. T hope that in
" the new Iegislation. we can better coordinate these pr ograms, into’ 1
cohesive, sensible bm‘lv nf mrl for E‘IE‘IUE‘HHLEJ and secondary Eﬂufﬂ.=
tion,

Finally. T feél we must. continue to authofize increased fundmg
for elem ntary and secondary edneation to help ease the financial -
“burden States and ‘local districts are faeing. I would like' to- com-
mend tlte- Administration for thus far I)Emrr 50 responsive to the
" funding:needs of education. The President in his fiseal vear 1979
- budget is proposing an increasé~of $664 million for title T of the Kle-
» mentary, and Seeondary Edueation Act, and dn overall incredise of

$900  million for elementary and secondary education. I hope: we

~can wmk together to see thnt this trend continues. -~ *
ighted to put in this appearance here today. First, becanse
¥s happy to hear the views of the local E;ll])el intendents, the
%Ehnn] ac nipistrators, and the classroom’ teachers in my own State.
And second. because my working -relationship with Congressman
Quie from H]nne;ntn has been sp outstanding over a period of yenrs,
The House Committee on Edueation and Tﬂbm and I always seek
his approval. and if ever I am about to err anywliere ﬂnnﬂ‘ the line,
he always calls' it into clear channels.” We have such a wonderful
wmkmg relationship that it is sad to know that he will no longer be
with the committée after this vear. very much to my regret. HE and.

T have run conferences late in the mrfht on manty occasions, and T,
feel some of the educational prografs we have today would nnt exjst’
hut far tlmsc lenfrtln sessions. -

) ,mg to try to improve these pro-

v gfim% in P\P!‘y W *n pn sible and seeking vour suggestions -at the

J A doedl level, and M ﬁmrﬂ dées want to mnkv a statermnent.

' Mr.,Qrie. Thank you. As we approach the reanthorization of

px iting edementary and -ondary edueation’ programs T look for-

Teol \‘E‘ﬁ\i‘ﬁ\\fn thg record which will come from this hearing. In. trying to-.
,adeomiPlish the reauthorization of ESEA. we have that as a guide

' A0 Keep vorking at and addressing ourselves to make rertam tlmt we' .

. \dre on’ \he urfht track.

Youspeople in Kentucky are indeed fnrtunate to vae ) per;nn like .
Af‘*hmimﬂn Perkins-that has takén the time and déne a lof as chair?
mfin for the committee. , We have never had a better chairman. in that

Bmﬂn\in Perking alws *w% puts the ﬁ\gﬂd of the .‘:tu(lvnts bvfﬂie every-
_ Jhmg else, , :

% Tanrglad to be down here in Kentucky with you.-
+ o Chalrman Perkiys, All vight. We, have scheduled as the il st wit-

;vh ss this morning Dr. Graham who is Superintendent of PyuMlic Tn--

%t“r‘mi-tmn for ﬁw State of Kentucky. ‘Do you want to r‘nn% around
angksuminarize your statement ?

¢+ UNTDENTIFIED F ROM TIE mei Dr. Graham is goi ,ng;g ne in

. .later,

s
oot

¥, » _— V:? - y
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Chairman Prrkrxs, 'T‘hsmk YOI very. m\lt’h. N’nw we have a pancl
of Kentueky. local schopl administrators. Ms. "Lonise Badford, in-
structional ‘medin- coordinator of the Montgomery. Chiinty Pubhc
Schools: " Dr. Donglas Cole, superintendent. Boyd . Céunty . Public
Schools; Mr. Morton Conibs, superintendent, Knott: County Public -
Schools, accompanied by Mrs, Bethel Ritchie—let me say that this

.15 a little lady t]mt T used to teach in the fourth or fifth gt‘ade, Back
. there years ago, in 1931,1932 «into the spring of 1933, -,
o1 started in the school again in 1933 at $59 o month, b“nd I de- o »
“cided T had better go somewljere else, And Mr, Edward Mad den and »
Mr. Simeon Fields, We will try and hear trmt panel nght now, All .~
. right. e will get yousef up ¥n just aminute.| .- o

f“ hereupon, an off the fecord discussion: was h-ld while the panel
was assembled.] - — \

Chairman Prracrs. ’\ Br-dfmd we dre going to tar
vou. The library title is shﬂ in ESEA, dnd I think YOUNpS
kindly concentrate on'that. We fared a little better ﬂm;
the higher education library program..and some
my judgment. will be put-back m by the € ,ngjré%sx fen.

t\l] Ilght Ms, Iiztnrd . - Qv

STATEMENT. OF IDUISE C. BEDFORII TNSTRUCTIONAI. MEDIA CD-
ORDIITATOB MGNTGDMERY CDUNI‘Y SGHDDE SYSTE\I OF
KENTTJGKY a . L

MS Bebrorn, ﬂII Chairman, T mlght say at the w‘n begymlng
< that T am ﬂr'hrfhtr'd that library servites arc still it ESTA.,. ﬂnd'—
“we-hopé that they are going to stay tlere right on through.
I am delighted to be here this morning to testify before-this sub-
compittee, and ¥ certainly would like to place a Ivnmrk in the: record
" that we greatly cherish and esteem our C ongressman. [ deém that it
15 & high*honor to he in his distriet, We know fully well, and. better
1 thmk pmbahh than anyhody else. his great concern for boys and
girls. and this is a source of gre ‘ide and great pleasure té us. -
T had the privilege of tpatlfﬁum before- the committee.in Wash-—
ington last July, Many of the ihmff% that T would s siy would simply
be repeating testimony that T gan} there, I have pre epared my turmul
statement, which T will give:
Chairman Perkiys. Insert xt in tlw recor d without Dh]ECflﬂn at
length. ) L
[The statemerit of Ms, Ef*dfﬂld fullm\ez] St ST

STATEMENT .OF LoUIsE Bmﬁmn I\s'mu:ﬂnw\r \IEFDIA Cnﬂﬁnwunn
\rmnrmtmr (‘m*’\“n BcHOOL ‘%1 &TENM, MoUNT STERLING, KY.

\Iv name is anse C Eﬁdfﬂrd 1 am the In;tructiunnl Medina Coordinatoer -
* for the Montgomery . h has its central offices in
Mt %’Tﬂrlm: Kentucky. I fnn J‘(‘SPDHSII)]F fnr the development of schonl medin
services within the distriic I :1m an[ﬂ(hng r.m 3‘?11(1 }'f"ll" in the Schnul
média field. T am a pas
tion, presently, gserve on the eumw Ennrd of Hm I\mtucm L 1hr-1r5‘ Agsnélm
tion, and serve as Kentucky's representntive on the Execytive Board of the
Southeastern Library ‘Association. I am also a member of the American Li-.
hr:u-y \sgm:mtiutl and the Amencan Association ﬂ{ School Llhmrmus N

.

. ) ) !. ’ i {
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-, They-are extra e

™

" dents, and rightly so. I liave been delighted with the Inereased

‘in educational opportunities:

I would lll-:e m apéak In support of legiamtinn to E‘ItEnd the lementnrg
Emﬂ %emndn' Sducntion Act. As a member of all of the above mentioned
organizations I wwould Ilke, to state sperial suppbrt for the seetion IV B which
‘plays such an. impnrtnnt part in providing Inatructional maferinlg to teachers

,and studvnra I'"might add that in most eages they are the bbnus mat srfls

that. school medin centers cannot hnpe to bny’ from loenl approprigtiens.

ichment.
- As: medina Jpeople everywhéfe can tesitify wnd, c'ertnjnly it s true in K ﬂtucl{y._
and progress in bullding collections 'of mnferials in “school '

the gremtest gair
medin - centers-began- in 1966 with Title IT. Progr
the changeover to the, IV B consolldated program and, it, worthwhlile - gaing
are to e made in the future, federal aid must ¢ontinie.

In the Cofimpnwealth of. Kentucky onr Stite Dennrtmént of Hducation
has adopted arminimune stdndard-for gechool media services of loeal appro-

. priation of $4.00' per child, of which' $2.50 14 for print ninterinl nml $1.50 for

non-print material. For -anyone who has knowledge of tha risifg coats of
medin. materials,; it is easy to realize that this is a very ‘minimum standard

: -indeed and that no school cellection I8 golng to be strepgtheded to the d?g;ée :

necesanry to provide as rich and full edneational nppartunitiea to our students .
and teachers as i3 necessary for a*well-roiinded education. }-

In I\entucky, we have zeveral Inatances of school &
the minimum standard. In these systems, particu
Kentucky systémw the federal. funds .mean the tlmwencp between eultural
and. intellectual starv ntiug or eultural and intellectual advancement. I would
like ttl point out that every dollar of federal funds that goes to schoold media
centers provides :ihstructional -materials where they are visible and easily
accessible togboth students and faculty., These materinls giye visible and
vital =upport to every phase of the schdol's instructional progeam. They de
have n tremendnus input into the learning experiences of our youth.

One of the most tangible benefits of federal aid, nbt only in mgila, but in
all phases of ESEA ls its ability to help partlully overcome the digparity
This - dlsparity exists nof~only from state to
state -but within each state from-county to county. No boy or gzl living.’

-within ths United States today.should liave to pay a penslty hecause of the

omn, state, or-county Into whieh they are horn. Luck of sufficient educd-
‘tlonal OpF rtunity is the hegviest penaltv of all, , -
In my*many years of work in the media fleld, T have observed the growih

of emphasls that 18 now being placed on the poor, rending ability of our stu-
‘number of

, remedial reading classes ‘and the tralning and hiring of remcidial teachers,

However, I nm somewhnt.puzzled by the fact that not nearly. enough em-
phasis is plared on the fact that reading 9a n basic skill and that, in order

. for efficiency to be maintained, as with any other basie akill, i1 must be exer-

- -TT d nften. We place our students In remedial reading programs thm’ in

“Dbetter " than

‘most casey, will improve their reading efficlency. However, -once these stu
dents leave the teacher and the reading Iab, the akill will r and regress
if It is not used. This is the challenge that a schonl media center ean flll
any other  agency, lm'luding public libruries. There are Lwo
reasona for this; (1) Students are more or lews n eaptive audlence for school
medla librarians (2) in many localities public library facilities are not avall-
able. May I add that school medja cehters éan meet this challenge t)n_y it

‘;fhey hnve mlléctums that 111'9 varied and keyed o meet ability le-velq of all

their stude
T wis

to Emphuﬁiz& t.lmt contrary to what many people - uutside the medig
eld believe,; the only function of school medin centers s not reference and”
research. Thsls makes 1ip approximately 509 of our zer The
other 509 1s to furnish materials for recreational -rending. and viewing that .
will enhﬁm:e ‘the ::u,,urnl and ‘intellectual growth of the stpdénf. We afe
competing with television' and many other pressures 'of onr présent society.
The only. way we cam meet this ¢hallenge. Is to have a®widely varied collection
of materinls that not only nyeet reference and research needs, hiot that moti-
vate students to read for enjoyment #lfe student so motivated during grades
K-12 'will be very apt,to,be n %0 public libfary user and _requder 0 the
later yenrs nf life, Inf@rméd citizens are necessary to maintain the strength

of our nation. - LR N

g haw contlnued through =
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; We have ¢come a long way in school medla services and holdings sinee the
~helping hind of Title 1T began in 1966. We have far to- gb. before the job.

In done. May I remind you of thesé figures found in The National Inventory

.8f Library Nceds published Ly NCLIS In March of 1077. The minimum “in-

, - lented need” Iu. sehoal Aibrary/medin centers showy nggr gate shortages of
+» 528 milllon volume equivalents of print materinl and 942 millign ifems of
- audlovisual materials, For instance, in 1974 publle séhool lbrarles/medin
© - ceriterd acquired 40 mitllon volumes of print munterials and 11.2 milllon items .
of non-print materinls, Afquisition indicators were 60 miillon and 94 million,
. respectively. Locenl fundy nlone will never be able to meet the present needs, |
In previous testimiény on July 27, 1977, I Indicated- to this Cpmmittee cer-

‘taln concerns that I P&t as to_future operation of {V B. F am'ngnin urglng

the following: - | ST . e o -

. 1. Tnke local salaries for guldance anid counseling out of the basic piass-

through program.” e v v v

2. A ‘geparnte authorization: for state lendership for all program purposes
" with the authorization being divided 50% for guidance and counseling leader- ..

ship and 609 for library /media leadership.. o ) . e

. 3 Maintensnce of effort provision so that federal funds do- not supplant

loenl support of "education. This miintenance of effort ~should be required

at loeal levels and not at the state level, o . i

4. Btrong eligibllity criterin for purchase of ltems with the eriteria belng -
= well enforced. = =~ : . L, o
5. ‘Ample Hhreary ‘media representation on stafe advisory counells,
- 8. Che trigger mechanism should be malntalned. T P L
Mr. Chairman and memhers of the subcommittee, I think you for the oppor- . © °p
tunity of peaking In behalf of continuance of ESHA. o ’
Ms. ‘Brororv. Right, So I am going to'tallc'very little, You have -
a lot of people here this morning that need to talk. T am nét going
to say a-lot of things. One or two points I would like to emphasize.

I was thinking  the other day as T was getting this statement
jready for the committee that asking us if ‘we want ESEA, in
strengthening the program and carrying it on, is a little bit like - ¥
asking us if*we would like for the sun to come up every morning.

I think sometimes that possibly you gentlemen in Washington really .
. cannot realize-the difference in a school system that somé Federal Y
funding helps us to do, with the things that it helps us to do.
I serve as the instructional media cogrdinator in the Moerfigomery

County School System, and I am finishing this yedr 32 years of fvork

in the public school field,~ R 2 ) . -
Going back to 1966 \Kg;n we stirted out in the library'a media pro-. ="
gram with title IT, it-has'been a trémendous pleasure for me to see
the growth of facilities arid mateials that we have had in the State
, of Kentucky ‘due to the littlé extra help that we get from Federal
funding. It means everything in the world. It.is a little bit like
eating the peanut butter, or eating the piece of bread+plain or having
. & peanut butter sandwich with a little jelly on it.
We have %een some treméndous growth.heré in this State, and in
most _school systems it has represented instructional materials that/

a school systém would just simply not have had otherwise. So saying
would we like te-have an extension or do we need Federal funding ou” -~

in ‘Jocal school .systems, I think is a foregone conclusion that we doo—
.. I am, particularly interested in my line of work, of course, in itle . »
TV-B. ‘We—I"make no secret of the fact that T like title IT and date- »-

-govically better.. I have never made any secret about it. But {f we
. cannot” have title IT,:certainly we want titte IV-B. And if it.is.
necessary -oh the local level for us to get into the. marketplace and
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- bid in,ordey to get support for our medin progrdm, we arve willing
‘to do that; f \ e ‘
A good hedia program in any distriet should he able to stand on
its own two feat and prove conclusively that they are entitled to some
of the fuiids under title TV-B. So we are mote than willing to do
this in order to get the suppert that wé need. ' o
‘When T testified thelist time, there were twaor three things—well.
* I think really about Toyr things that T sugirested that T felt might
- strengthen TV-13, and %m\‘p repeated those in this testimeny today.
And for the committeo this morning T'would: like to mentjon -those

N .

~First of all: T think fhat it would be good' if we would take th‘v .
local salaries for guidance and connseling out of the basic “pass- -
through program. : - . '

waegond, T think the ‘m?‘,hmléld be a separate authorization for State

- leadership for all, pfogram purpeses, ind ‘with that authorization
being: divided 50 percent for school media services and 50 percent for
guidance and counseling, -, . L SN

T think that there should be a maintendnce: of effort provision
within thjs law so that there is no aftempt for Federal funds to sup-
plant local funds as well. T-think many times, if we are going to
have this icing on the cake, which in a wiy we can think of*Federal
Jfunds-in that way, T think that certainly it should go only to local

~districts. that are trying to do some part in this as well.

I think that the strong eligibility criterin—and most media people
in the field will tell you we feel very strongly about that, and not only
that those criteria are built into the law but that they are enforced
*by the State departinents of edueation. . , : .

" We are asking again for more ample representation of media -
library people on the State advisory counsels, and certainly we are in
favor of the so-called trigger mechanism. - - ’

_ I think one other point that T would like to emphasize is this: The
IV-B media library provision is the'means of placing some -good in-
structional materials” before boys and girls in all phases of the. in-
structional program of a school, and I think it is important for us to .

-remember that at all tinies. This is a program that affects the learn-
g program or the. instructional program of every child in the
school, whether he is on the remedinl level, thé special ed level, the .

- very highly advanced level, the ordinary student, or whatever you

~ want to think. . L . o

It is the one program. really, T think that can truthfully say that.
Starting back with title TT days up to the present time; T feel that
the money that has been expended from Washington.on media and
instructional facilities has been probably the best bargain ‘that
you gentlemen have ever received for your money. T am going to tell

. you why I say that.

Back when it was title TI, all. materials were bought, They were
earmarked. They went directly into the school library for the good-
of boys and girls. /The school librarians, if you want to think of them
-in the old-fashioned term, were there and on salary that they were
being paid by theit school distriet. :But they went ahead. They-did
the buying, the processing, the cataloging, getting thé materials out
on'the shelf and ready for children. You did not have to spend

119 B

money for that to be,done:
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The money went fliT,.(?ﬂj" intngmx’{}erihls, and then from thére if v
went direefly o children, And this, I think, makes jt'a good bargain: ., |
Any of Hlﬁ TV-B money that the ‘school media people can receive - ' -
*..will be handled and, of course. poes in the same way. And'it goes. .
- directly into’ the lifeline of féeding children intellectually.” And that
I thinkis a very important thing.” » - " R A LI
Now that is rea{ly all that T am going to say in the way df‘-ﬂmstate; Y
ment. Do you gentlemen have any questions you would like to.adk? -0 .
.. Chpirmin Pering, We have several questions. Let me ‘compliy - -
‘ment you; Ms. Bedford, for being an oitstanding witness, ‘But. T " |
think we had Better go'nhead with the panel. . Ahd fust keep your seat. ,
Ms. Beororn, Allvight, . e
_Chairman Pericins, - And T ‘Would kopé that all -of ‘the panel. .
- wouyld just take these chairs.” Just move* up there, Morton, and all
-of you that are -on the panel, and Douglas—Dr, Douglas Cole, and *
“Bethel Ritchie, anid“Ed Madden, and Superintendent Fields.. Just
‘put them arotind the side. Do it like yéu would do up in Knott .
+  County.if you were sehool superintepdent, Superintendent Fields.
You are going to take over in July. % T 3
- And we will next-hear from the next one ‘that has been listed -
here alphabetieally Dr,  Douglas- Cole, Superintendent of. Boyd *

Cotinty, Public ‘Schools in Ashland. Isiliv here this mornjng? -
UNwpENTIFIED FroM T1E FLook. No. T o :
. Chairman Pinxexs.: All vight. If he comes:in, Sid, keep an eye -
-out‘for h#tn back there. I see Sid Meade from Vanceburg here. He was
raised up there with us in. Knott County, and then he. went on and- -
riade a great ball referee for mgny yes wketball, -
© . Wewillgo to yoir theéd, Morton, our present school superintendent
. +~of Knott County, Ky. Go ahead; Morton Combs.g, - " ‘
"STATEMENT OF MORTON COMBS,” SU'PERINTENDEQIT, KNOTT
: COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS OF KENTUCKY

_ Mr. Comps. ‘Representativé Perkins, T wint-to say, as Mrs. Bed- - .
ford, that we arc certainly happy-and proud to be with the committee _ _
—Hus-morning;and-we vea Ty-greatly dppreciate the things that you
have done for us in Knott County througlrtitle I. ,, T '
_There are things that we consider,should 'be changed or amended
that could help ws. I'think you have mentioned them, really, is to
make itimore simplified. O
What we are doing, wliat we have done, and Mrs. Ritchie hasbeen
v working with it f6r a long time, and T wonld like for her to discuss | -
the program with you. . L S o L C
o Qhairman'PERKIgs; ‘Go ahead, Bethel.

04 . e

° :

. S(HOOLS OF KENTUCKY -

. Chairman Prergrxs, What grade was it that T taught yon? -, |
- Murs. Ryrenie. T was Just about to tell, because you really always
“giveime the benefit theyé, L.tell’him évery time that T am in a meet-
«Ing where he is present. heMells my-age: ~He teally, does. . But he al-
wiys gives-tmevn B benefit. He tells' them T aam in" the first, or -

third, or something, VIV wisreally in the.seventh grade.
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| STATEMENT OF MRS, BETHEL RITCHIE, KNOTT COUNTY PUBLIC




[Laughter from the audience.]

Mrs. Rircaie. And if I do any good with this job today, we Wﬂl
glve credit to Congressman Perkins.” And if I don’t——

[Laughter from the audience.] :

Chairmnan Perxine. Lét me rmpond That was the one large
onestoor schiool on Montgomery Street where we had the total en-
rollment of.about 80 to 85 pupils. There were two teachers in the ©
-school, and most of the time we never pulled a curtdin between us.

Mus, Rircuie. We didn’t have one.

. Chairman Pergins. And Gardner Sloan taught the first three-
grades, and then I commenced the fourth through the eighth. So I .
_..bad that experience, and it was a good experience for some of these
- ideas for Washington. Go ahead, Mrs. Ritehie.

" Mrs. Rrrcre. 1 think that is why Congressman Perkins knows so
well what it is like out there in the rural _community. And I must.
say that he did a splendid job then, and I have to say that he has
certainly -inspired me and I t‘mtmnly do give him credit, and much
-eredit for what I hxwp attempted to do with my life. And T think
it is an honor that I am. asked to do this. I will tell you why 4 think
so a little bit later, why they asked.me to do it.

You have a copy there. We have pxepared—trjed to prepare
something as brief s we could, because we realize that you people
Jhave the volumes nlreacb, -at your fingertips, and try to say a few
things in here just to point out some things that you: might be con-
cerned with in considering as to whether or not title T is a value and

whether or not w :

hould (Gntmue it. )
I am not going tcj vedd this to you h(ﬂﬂ.u‘: as\x_i-sgid, you.can
read that. ' : ST

[The statement’ rpferred to fallows ] SR Sikgng

\a

o

-
o




- KNOTT COUNTT 5CHOOL SYSTEM '
_ HINDMAK, KENTUCKY
- FEDRUARY -10, 1978

5t

TITLE I, ZLEMENTARY AND SYCONDARY EDUCATION ACT
SUPERINTENDENT: MORTON",CONBS
" TITLE I COORDINATOR: EDWARD MADDEN
* TITLE 1 SUPERVISOR: BETHEL C. RITCHIE
\ &
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" KNOTT CO'INTY

TOTAL EHHQLLMENT £ = 12 = L, 269
OFSS3I0HAL STASY - - - - 219

TITLE I TH:OLLIiENT - 1,192
PITLE I PrOJESSTONAL STARZ - 31
TITLE I 1O-PAOPESSIONAL STARY - 11
IVA= ) ) ) ) . N ST e e

CO IPONENTS : KTADING
' * " REALINTSE G

COIBIUNITY SERVICTS

CUIVEE o TOTAL BUSGET - $448,159,03

( © 344,808.28

COMNINITY SCAVICES - - 26,259,6)

—

HSTRUCTION

'EYT GLASEES ONLY) 2,208,50

POLICY AOVISOHY GOUNCIL

Thero 1a a parent advisory eouncil in ecach schosl
community. Sach council 1a made up of a tuo thirds

majority of Title I parents. Thé chairmen of the school

community councils make un the county council,

O
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KNOTT COUNTY
SUPPLEMENTAL READING PROGRAM A
) 1976=77 : '
OBJECTIVES:

Long Range: ™

To remove the barriers to learning and bring the child's
- achlevement cloasr to hia actual ability.

To make It poasible for the child to sxperience successa,
To help the child gain sslf-confidence.
To dévelop créstivigy within the child.

. To develop an acceptable self-concept.
Ta ﬂBVéiﬂp:prVQHtéﬁivE taa;hing,with-téfai schaool
ataffs (emphisals on early detectlen and possibile
elimination of o much need for supplemental reading

. instruetion). -

Immedlate;

To reducs the tenslon connscted with reading by
removing pressure to stay with a group or to try.
to read materlal teo diffloult. ’

To change the chlld'a sét;tude ;guaéd himsslfl
(help to regain sslf-confidencs). _

'$j . To help develop ths proper attitude toward authority
(achool and_ parents). : :

. ., To build interest in reading.
To develop the ﬁaadiﬁg habit.
To hglp the c¢hild discover that reading can be & pleasure. -
To fﬁmgvé p@ssibla.physiéal handicaps.

Audio check and correction
Viaual check and correction
To zerrect social, emotienal, and behavioral problems.

Confersnces with parents ’
Pasyehological aervices
"
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' . GDHF@NENTEREQDING

~SPECIFIC OBJECTIVE -
The partieipating atudents, one thousand sne hundred
nlnesty~two in grades one through twelve, should maks a géin

-af gaven months during the 1576-77 scheol yaar.

DRGANIEATIBH
Cﬁmprahenaive Taat af wale Skills 1s given te tha
) tﬁtnl Etudagt‘z:jy, gradas ons thr@ugh sievan, in April
of<uagch yoar. ' )
. .
v Wa do a neads asseasnent with the tabulated CTBS

goores durlng the summer for the forth coming year, .

S¢ores are tabulated for reading, math and languags

arta, : < ,§

"CTBS scores indicats our greataat hEEd ;s in thg
. \'e
rield of ‘roading. ) :

Students scering more than one yoar balow grads lsvel
in reading are eligible for partislpation in the Title I,
ESEA Reading classes. (Present and former feachers are

conaulted), . o -

[

.Teachsra ara plasad in achaéi &nd grades indicating

the graatsst naad

=y & L

Children, no more than fifteap per groip, are removed
from regular slassrooms inte a ¢linical type situation
‘for an average of farty-five minutes ésr day, five daysr
paf weak. (They Sa:naﬁ mias reading or math in regular

elasasroom, )
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~ EVALUATION . - : .
1972-13 achool year i _' . B \’
The needs. afgesezent indicated that fifty percent of b
s . i o ] [
the total snrollipent sf atudenta in grades one through eight weTs ( .
i - ! =
. year balow grads level.
. Tiis nesds asseucment indicated that forty four percent of
tis 4otal enrellment of students in grades ons through esight ware,
ot below grada lavel. . - ‘@
Profeasionsl otaff has two days at Stata Conv
and’ four days i =h% gcheoal aystem. .
= X - . - .-
1 -
- . H
u =¥
d - _—
3 4 =
0
| g ,
77 - —— .. \ £
28-507 G =75 -2 \
\ ; * ,‘ T
. s . %
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EVALUATION .

“» EVALUATION .

- - 5

L. ~
r B ';, X . e . 16

-

COMPONENT-READINESS |

_SPECIFIG’ OBJECTIVE -

The pgrtl:ipating atudan;s,.anﬁ hundrad forty-five
1n grade ana, meks: g gain of twanty =five parcsntilg

duPing ths schaa; Year 1?76—77.

i_j . - .

. ORGANIZATION

Eligibillity for réadineas 1s dgtarminad by the
Boohm Teat of Basie Ganeepﬁs- Thoae students ranking

ten poreentile less are placed with a Readiness teacher

for a perlod of two and one half hours per day, fFive

daya per weel.

Sixty=thres of the ohe hundrad forty-five
participsﬁing readiness studsnta made & gain af twenty-

five ﬁ%?santila. The agerags gain vas tuagtyaaighﬁg

parcentile,

= - H

I . -

Sa"n i‘m,ndrad Emd ona - af the one thousand one’ hundred

niﬂaty ~two studanta mst Eha ﬂbjeatlva of a seven montha

gain fag 197&-77_ .. ) _
Tﬁa Everage ‘gain far all participating students’
G
wga aigﬁt montha,

20
b4
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" SUPPLEMENTAL~COMMOWITY SERVICES
OBJECTIVES ’ .

. f - L
%EﬂEiEE .Ln D -

Ta da iiggﬂnat;\’:! haa.lth ssfeéﬂung to mg;mta,m health

ﬁsarda, minigter to hdalth needa and to make roferrals . . -
to other agencies when therd i a need. -

ORGANTZATION

. . . 7 T
ij urges and iwo nures aides, working with local

£

nemng of total school enrollment.

.
o .

Keeping phealth recorda on a.u. atudenta, grmles 1=12..

L Total staff working as & team on zome phanes of
- »program (euch as impunizationa) but otherwisd
dsgigned to certain areasvof the couwnty.

"

Visiting homes i@ ad essential part of the Program.

Making referrala-as ngeded

Saven teasher aides employed.

Twe hu.nri::ad and thﬂtFE.iI paira of eye glgaagg pu;‘chgagd ot
of. three hundred examinationg. . .

Two nurse's aides employed %o work with nurses.
Two school nuraes efployed -
. % R
A health record kept for eachgstudent.

Every atudent in the schoo¥ aystem screensd.

- SEE EXHIBIT © :
. P = & .
st ’ -
s
B )
) A
—_ S
) Fud pogd

P
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.
?
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T Copy - Supt.'s Office | - T o EXHTBIT © ) . _
« 1 Copy = Pept. of Educatioh . : L m o . ESE 37
1 Copy - Personsl File COMMONWEALTH OF KeNTUCKY T . ) .
: ) , — DEPARTENT. OF EDUCATION L o# ’ . . o=
Bureau of Pupil Perponnel Sorvicea - )

. Divigion. of Pupil Egrﬁﬂmal Attendance and AGEthing

4 i
N C A . SCHOOL HEALTH EDDE_DDTATDE'S AHNUAL ACTIVITY EEPQBT
. - _ Yes Hding June 30. w17, L .
. Knott County \ _~_ Hene c Df D;atnat : 2 © . Dibtrdet Number . 7(35{329 e i
i, areas of Health Services ) S s i} - ~
-] . Humber of Secondary Schools gsrved . Y . 875 Hemoglobine and Urinalyais
1 Huisber of Junior High Schoolé Served 4 : b 32 Hemoglobin and Urinalysis
A Number of Elementary Schools Served . [ - Referrals = . -
"__LET " Humber of Children Regeiving Medical mminatmna ’ 201" Other Referrals- .
- 2,9¢1 Husbsr of Children Bgceiving Vieion Soreening. 1,02, T.B. Skin Testing for 7
] _ tumber of Compifeted Vieual Heferrale and Follow-ups. ’ : 76=77 school year
- __ NHumber of Children Receiving Hearing .;cremmg Pre=achool sgresning for 13
o Z[ ~ Number of Colnpleted Hearing Neferrals and Follow=ups ’ elementary schools :
. 24921 Humber of Children Heceiving Dental Screening ! ‘2,862 Heights and Veights

’ E;EE __ Nunbsr of Completed Immunization Series and Updated Imfﬁ‘u.luaatlﬂns . .
l . Number. of Profossional reetings Attended, B :

e __: Numbér of 'Palks and Demonatrations ilade 4 . :
l!g _ Number of Agencies Contacted. . ’ ' - ) .
1] . Funber of Other School Involvementa . L. S - ;
. l; 329 - Humber of Dent’&l Reférrals and Follow-ups , . B . '
11, Sehool Employee's lIEtLIGEl E::smtmna ) ' B L i S
' Dld the lelﬁw;Jig meet the requirementa of Code L. 0117 (Yos.iox #l0) N P

O

II. Vhat ;ir@viaians “have been made for pupil health records? Be Epscifia.

Yon o Teachera™ Yes Bus Drivers. __Yes ,»cuatad.lana, Ga.feteris. Workers, and Clther School Employees Ny
5 S e

' Each student has a health record on file at their respective scheol.
Tl screeningg, injuries, and illnesses that have ocourred during sehool haura . .
-ars rscﬂ;ded on tﬂeir health recérd, i - N - .
' ; 3 E ) f . E—

=t ) -‘ljli- #
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1.

2,

3.

% i 19. - :
" BUGGESTIONS FOR LIPROVING TITLE 1 chmm , .
- b . - w .

mmandations for Frﬁgram Impravement o
Lﬁtgblish Mpsic,, Art, Health &ud Pb:faiszﬁl Education =

Cnag@natgrs ‘for p\;ﬁ:@éaa Ef ym:-—king w;é: basia claaarﬁ@m’ .

téaf;bafs | in ﬁavalnpmg p:ﬂgrad'
and garréiiﬁlng ta faater paait

attitudes tﬂwaid gcad&m;; inat

to ex;and gnd lmpruva the p:ﬂgram._

G@arﬂ;ngt;gﬂ of flﬁca; yea:s betweén hgaia EBhE@l ‘and

litla I programs. T '
] & N - . K3
/ '
a R
. i " .
. - i
qs\ . B
N ¥
i i é’s,_ A
\! .
- ‘—37 ! ’ ) 5 * *
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_ Mus. Rrrerre. Tam g()i;}g to point out just a few things. »We are _
in Knott: County, and vou know wherg that is loeated, in the heart
of Appalachia. We have an enrollent of over 4,000 chi]dren with

~ 219 professional staff. And out of that 4269, we have—this is as

i’

of 1976—77, we had 1,192 enrolled in title I progriens, or classes. We -
had a staff that year of 31 professional people and-11 nonprofes
slonal, ' o : : . o
Our comnponents last vesr and this year cousists of reading and
readiness, and that should be plus. ot g component fhere, the com-
munity_services or supportive services to the roady and readiness,
And. of course, this was detegmined by onr needs a fent that it
would be reading, And the E%Ippm‘tive services being helped in our
situation, ' ' '

You have our budget listed there, I hope that 1s accurate. Of -
course, .we o have our parent advisory eouncil, and if you have a
question on that we can certainly tell you how we arrivedsat that,

- Iam going to skip the néxt page and come back tn it alittle bit
lnter, - ) ) : _ . S
Ourt* specific objective for the reading component for 197677 of
the 1,192 studénts in grades 1 through 12 was that we should male -
an average gain of 7 months in reading, an ovelall averace,

The tests we nsed there were compreliensive rosts of  skills,
and we give that cach vear in April. We determine our needs from |
. . L]

these test scores for the total student hody.
And, of conrse, this indicated in our need assessments that we
should go into the field of reading. Students who scored miore than
1 year below grade level in reading were placed, insofar as we had
staff and space available and so.on, in thetitle 1 reading classes, Of
course, the present and former teachers are alwa vd consulted in every
sitnation. o " ' L
They were placed in the schools and the grades indicating the
greatest need.” So we take out the children in groups of no more
than 15 at a time and take them into a separate cl issroom in a clinical
type situation with a teacher and give. specific instruction as deter-

mined by classtoom teacher vecdmmendation as well as diagnostic

tesis, . . : )
A Tlittle evaluation should have been said there. of the statement,.

- on that, of the 1,199 students there, to say whether or not we met our

objective for 1976-77, of that number, 701 children did do the:

. T-month gain. They did make a 7-month gain,

Our overall average was 8 months gained, That was for the total
L192. We did hetter than our objective, and this was a bad year for .
us. “And we wouldn’t.want to.go into a reason why. I think you
already know that we have had years that we have done better than

- this,

There was one thing I would like to point out here, and there is -
exhibits A and B, not too plain. but I.thought it was of significance
that when we first started keeping these tables in the 1979-73 schobdl”
year, when we were doing the needs assessment, that 50 percent of our
total student body in grades 1 through 8 were reading more than 1
vear below grade level, That was in 1972-73, or in April 1973,

-In the 1976-77 school yvear, which would have been in April 1977,
44 percent of our total enroliment of grades 1 through 8 were reading
more than 1 year below gragl}erlevel. ' .
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the

¢lone there

-mmf‘])t:. anel_the children 1.11]]\111“‘ 10 pereentile ar 1(

-w}m

o Mrs, Rrevenie.

‘reading.

even thongh th

i . 4;21& aj-. ' , . K

And as [ mt‘nhmwﬂ f‘ﬂlh(‘ Hns 18 Hm irrmm we choose our title I
children fmm or we take our tltlv l’(lu]dmn fr nm—:nut Imﬂ\ lenfa(

in this. Exhibits A and B err shows this. One of-—this is pictur
made of this,and one of them-—onc of the charts. ex 1ibit B, got—the
children were promated: We were projecting - for the next. vear, if
vou are a littlé confuzed on Hmt A'nd ;
1973, and 4 percent:in 1977,

In that:length of time we had m: ade a gain there nf 6 péwent
and T-thought ‘this was of sigmifieance to you g(‘nﬂ[‘mul '

Of course. we do have our insérvice training. We have a component

in readiness. and we think we did right well-with that thlq pas yesu‘
t60. We hud 145 children n the readiness program.

1k thats thl‘s is of ’slﬂ‘lllﬁ("l[l((" smd that is Why it 1% included

his shm\% the 50 percent in-

‘All the childgen in the first grade ave given the Boehm t(‘st of basit
s ar )Im:edé
‘0

in the H*H]lll("'sh pmgz am with the tet acher in a separate
for2is '

4 S v mean in readiness, and m‘]fhm‘ does 1f,
thag:those cl ildren .stay there all year. We leave

lmllmtv ﬂmt they
‘her may pick up another ehilc

mean 1in xerud
tlu?m} fh(‘lil

: by 3 !;,‘nf f«l]lmg h(‘l\
be just (mg Hmfvpt that he needs some work wit
passthrongh for 1 week. this type of thing. ,
‘ﬁ.nh -three of the 145 children in readiness m 197677 met thr;‘
objective, and-our average was better than that, 28 pel(mltllu
Mr, Quie. Ts thatathe average gnin for the sc wol, or the averag
gain forthose 1 ' '

1. He mlﬂfht stay m

For the 145, That was overall average gain, 28 per-
cent. And ourobjective was 25.
“Tn onr supportive services, and T mentioned earlier: that that is

helped, and we have just listed a few fhings there. There is an

may be able to join the.

ill, you would say. . There might.

=Y

exhibit (7 there that vou could at a glanee tell o much fhat has been

vlll note on

or the children in the health program. You
the first page it is after the cover that’ we spent (
conservation alone in that vear. And the hearing and all nf the m.,uw
things that are basic and relevant to children being able to learn
to read, or to learn hearing, ,

I might go back to the seeond page where thére were Vlist"lrﬂb—

'|mt1\(‘s lnng range and immediate for the 1(*.1«]111fr program, since

this 15 where we lmw the Bulk of our children in the component

ont a fow things in fhat Hmf makes us realize right straightaway that
¢
measnre gain, yvou have tu have something black and white. There
18 &0 mmh more to title T th{m 7 nmntlls gain or 8 months’ gain, or a
year and a half or 2 ye: some we had in Tiigh school and
even in the elementary school I\Hl(]i‘ over 2 vears gain. They would
have to get this nverage, you see.

“ o lmxl chi ‘11(11 \xhn 111_

get- them

T aw not going .to read all of those, but T wanted to point .

tables are in here, and von, 11'1\0 to have these to
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suceess.  They hyv-e been 0

- "NONC 0l=435 ure Lol L to progy

" do-not want to ox

Tovwas just

‘ehildwher e Iy 8 6 f{l'ﬂg‘

;are not ableto athjese ywwhat t ey conld do.-
- we” are dealing wit]x ipe eic=ationally depr d. “They live in-the

- hoolks, if they ha t cole oyt monev, and re
b 5 . " .

22

But.-we have qorie so muck for so many. and then there is soMuch -
more tha n the onths” . gin i reading that title I does for childpen.
There 1s =0 muc]%jnnragnqd. Lo .

d.am here who have.not been. experiaicing -
1C ncing failure or they “would mot be
placed in this sitiation” Thy have lost their selfconfidence to o
gratextent, roiny of them e, Their sal f-conceptis verv los d .
5 ) s very far if we.donot fee vve can
or if conot fee Ithatwe aeworthwhile or that soneeon ¢ respe s
us. orsomxeone fing £t inus. wd this type thing, . = - .

- They have bten experienc ing failure; and these thiliren do rot
waint to fal. T don'tcue velut type of home they come from, or
what theirbac kgro md is o1 low passive theiv parents ma« be, they
“Ppe rience fail we, o -

T an 1ok Back oo, (Congrssman Perkins
elementary schuoo], and Fthirak then is where i 7
anyother time. That wasm~ gleatest feur all the iy througl eZe-
mentary seoo thatl wis groing to fail, T think—and 1 over did
~well maybe Tha dgood teachers, TIat's put it that way.
luek . T supperse. ' Co e
| sleal 1y hotherel me-.md it bothered all of the chi ldrven. - Tt
was st commaon.talk, <o krn, whether we were gireg to pas or

Weare (lezlljllg it il

. to my yeaxs in the
t has more eflect than

Butlwas

‘not. This wig o b igre st am bition. T don’t think we we e e arcerned

o = 3 e - =
about’ whether wo lpned o nythi
whether -av ot We ~were ghn =rto pass. .

or not. We were cancemned
Anel it"does something to a

-on clown
fadhire.,

Andwhat [ amsaying here istitle T is grabbing thech il
heread helpin gman o ftheruto not have to experieice thi
Of course. 1 lot of them hive already experienced it be for
pickthiem up, Thereis ruwa yW¥e can got thens if they lavo'e
20 on. But we @it gdtin gfoneof them down léte in the beginuing
with this rendinss ad =oon. who have not hael a chinet to ex pera-
ence that type of failiresot. And T think this is real inzportant,

They become witladawn if they experience this failure, aund they
' vou see; These children

ol

n the et of Appalachia. as Imentioned earlicr,
178 o fthe dildren haye parents who e PLSEv D

w18 pf —i

The one thing
about'the svhole Sipi alioryingg yet they don’t want to fail, when it
comes down to that. Theyma ynot wnderstand all of it belaind the

scene so to sheak hird tiey dor't want them to fail either. And thew

remmote ares

love their children, o : - A

T have been working withso e parents of title I children iz gronp
situations inthe s«hoo conmi aity. and have been working fzom the
stanndpoine of Tuelpirg tiim € o inderstand  the importance of at-
tenclance. tlut the ohild can't Jeien if in

10 is not in school Fely
them to nnclerst :ang e inportince of feading and havirer ook s
the home; helpin gt to mdesstand the importance of beiyirg s d
ading to thegr child 1en.

“and Iefing than knoxvhowingprtant it is for them to rend and rod

i thepresexait oF the ohild wna rilto want the ehildien to rend, ,
Alsoto help they, undezstane | the diffieulty of the reiding process.

I thinksometimes those gtus vvho ave good readers, weé dlon'r really

undestand  ow - v ever Tanedto read in the first plee. And e

27
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"I see how tluw love it. T hear their ex presstons: [ see the mat

" that teacher

:23

J'hiura fnrgattm the thfﬁx‘uity of the ieadm prncmh Afﬂ‘d it is dlﬂidult;

Tt'is very diffieylt. Tt 1s'the most difieult thing, T think we have in .-

“the school to deal with, And T think even though we are catching
- up pretty close here with this 44 percent of ‘our children to the

math, in our needs of math in Kuott County. And-T sav we need the

" math, certainly, BBut you give me a child who can read and I will be
“able té teach him thv mechanies of math’in a pretty short’ mna, to

his Tevel.where e is au])pnscd to be.

That is theway T feel about it: Thatisa per sanml tuck-in. here.

I tanght in the classtoom, myself, in all the primary grades along
the w ay ,Jmfﬂrv the cavs of title T. And I kmow w hat 1t waslike out
there in these rural schools without title I~ - - :

These children that T am talking ﬂlmu;e-,\the t\l)f‘ of thld that"
I am talking. about. here that we ate deéaling with dic not have a
pencil or pruper: Most of them did not have a pencil or paper, and ]f
took—all the tige T was teaching—a little money from my meager
salary and helped dee to it that they had pencit and paper: And-you
can’t imagine, unless yoi were out there and dealt with it. what this

nieans to fhv vln]fl ron, to have thv%e nl-ltmml:, and vqulpment tﬂ work

with that title I furnishes.
- Now T am going to tell you uln I thlnk Mr, Tnﬂ‘l:ﬁ and Mr.

“Maclden and My. Fields askecl me to do this this morning. Tt wasn't
. because T know all the answer

5. beeause if yon ask me any questions

I am going to pPrss-to them. because they are the ones who know -

- the-nnswers. Dt T think it was beeause that tliey knew that L am

the one who \n -out there—am out there in the classrooms with the

. children.and T see what they are dmnm I see how happy they are. T

see their eyes sp:ul\lv when they ecome into title T reading classes.
] ials™
they are wor 1\111@ with that 1 know they would not have to work with
otherwise, L'see thermn gotting the special attention frony the teachers
that. they would not e ;11)](‘ to get in o regnlar classroom because -
hasas ehildren n there. o1 some '%uLh number. Andl these
Tren” who axe lagging hehind. and she has got td move on

F_—u

are the ¢

- with the'otliers who can go on. And they are 4he ones who get left

sitting in-the corner. I am sorvy to say, so much of the time.
Uld now here with title I, they are getting thie attention they need,
and muany of them just absolutely blossom ont. T have seen it happen.
You asked us to tell You some things thaf would help us. We have
written down_sone things in the bdck of this little presentation, -

“hut the way I feel about this, you people have done so much for

ICnott County. helped.to bring about so much that has been done for
Knott County,. that w hatever we would say would sound. sort of -
feeble. Tt is there if you want to read it, and if you can do flniftllulg
about it. T am sure you will,

But.T would say thank vou fr orn the bottorn af my heart, and T am
sure T am saying this for the other fellows of Knott County for what
you have dnm 1 kenow yon will do the lw%t you can, And. all T would
ask of you is to. rﬂ\ e 115 some more Hme to i"ﬂll\' o what we aze (lﬂlng -
Thank you. h o

(imnrn*ln Plialii\'ﬁ» For your very good presentation. you will un-
doubtedly get that time. Ed, doryou w vant to say a()ﬂll‘ﬂlm" oW, Mr
Maclden ? :

D



' youf.

2

~ Mr. Manoex, 'Well. T think she has basically covered it, nnless you
.-have aquestions, .- <~ - S B
. Chairman Pererns.  Are vou still the principa] over at—you have
-".combined Kenny Creek néw there at Central and Hindman, haven’t

Mr. Mappen. Yes.siv. . .

Mrs. Rrronte. Heisthe coordinator.

Chairman Perring, Fle-is the coordinator.

Mr. Maopex, Tam the codbrdinator for title T.”
. Chairman Prrgins, Tsee, - o

Mr. Coxtrs, She was tellivig yoti why we selected her. but she Teallv
didn’t tell vou whv. We selected her becanuse we knew that she would
do a'better job than we would. - :

Chairman Prerrrxs. AN richt. Your new superintendent. Dpr -
Fields. will sueceed you after July 1. Ts that correct, Morton? .

Mr. Comes, Right. . - . o - T
- Chairman Pereins. Go ahedd and make us 4 brief summary of
what you have on vour mind, Dr. Fields, since vou will te taking
over, . : ' A o
STATEMENT OF SIMEON FIELDS, KNOTT COUNTY EURLIC

- Mr. Frewps, Mr. Chairman—the chairman has promoted me, T
Jhave got an A.D.S, T wish that were a doctor, .. - o )
: Mr, Chairman, the thing that. 1s a new superintendent, you. look
- at your total program, you wonder how vou are going to continue to
do the kind of job that your predecessor has done, and I look at our
 total budget of over $4 million and T look at that title T budget, and-
I realize how much title I means to Knott County. And I am just
* keeping my fingers crossed that I will continue to have that support.
- And T guess one of my major concerns is the mandated programs
. that keep coming along. They keep popping up. and you know,
consumer ed, drugs and aleohol, special ed, career ed. and' T have
been workiflg very closely in special ed since T have-been in the
-Office with Mr, Combs; and T see Public Law 94-142 as being some-
thing that is very, very diffieult for local school boards to handle, to.
~ fund especially. fo get the kind of peovle in that-you need £o un your'
program. and T see a very close correlation between the Title I pro-"
gram and the other title programs, particularly BH.A. money that

supports special ed. - S ,
I see that in many classes we have pupils enrolled in title. I read-
ing that we'really are not sute whether they need to by there or down
in the special od resource room, or—the thing that T §m getting at is
assessment. evaluafion, prober psychological “testing, psvchoding-
nostic evaluation of the ‘childien. or do we have them where they .-
rneed to be. how qualified are we to do this. Tt reilly hoils down to
the fact that we are not. Our local people are not qualified to really
determine where these children need to be. - ,
And I'm sure that our title T director and our State eqn wotls a lot
of this into title I, I'm sure we can. But it’s just something I wanted
to expressglere, if it isn't in title T now, it ought to be. This testing

29



Chairman Pergrvs. T know that Congressman Quie will be inter-

. -ested in putting some questions fo you along that line. -

- "Mr, Freins. OK. o ‘ : v

Chairmian Perkivg. First let me—I'm noticing your statement. -

~ " Ms, Bedford. = - ' R ' a
: - Isthatall you have tosay. Dr.—I mean, Mr. Fields? - . -

‘Mr. Frewps. Yes, sir, That’s all. L Ty
* Chairman. Perkins, ‘Ms. Bedford. as you know funds under
title TV-B carl be used by a local school district for three things;,
boaks, equipment, and hiring of guidance counselors. - o
. Could .you tell us whv you are recommending the removing of
hiring of guidance counselors from this program?- . —
.. Ms. Beorowp. Congressman Perking, it is my feeling that the
amount of monev that the local school district receives under title
~ IV-B, I would like to think that it would go for instruction ma- .
terials, the things that the bovs and girls would use,
Now T know, and I'm not downplaying the importance of guidance - .
counselors and T want to make that very clear, but I think money
< under IV=B can better be used for instructional purpéses-and. ma-
_terials that are funneled directly for the use of students and faculty.
T might say here this morning I'm thrilled to death by my friénd
from Knott County; what she has said about reading and about the
_emphasis on reading. I say something in my statement there that I - -
“submitted to you about the importance of the remedial reading pro-
gram, -But I think sometimes that we lose sight of the fact, or I feel
this anyway, you may send a child through the remedial reading
“course,.they may be involved with a good remedial reading teacher;”
a good remedial Teading lab, but reading is a basic skill.
 After the child finishes that training and so forth and they.come
back 6t into the mainstream of thé regular school program, if they
do not exercise that skill of reading, what has been done in this
remedial program is really going to be lost.

" "z Now this is where.I think the school media center plays such an
..~ important part. It has an opportunity: there to furnish materials
5 "for all tastes and interests and that will help'a child to want to goon -
. “reading and develop what I feel will he lifelong reading habits.
¢+ © Tthink-that the main thing that I feel about: IV-B at the present
» time is, I used the words “in the mgrketplace”. I think it Is un-™
fortunate in a way that we have fo 'p:i‘l. guidance and counseling, vo-
cational education, and the school media services all into one place.
They're all worthwhile programs, | :
"But I do feel that salaries should come from the local level. I
think the Federal funds, or the “‘icing on the cake” as I call them,
will be better used in materials for boysand girls. o
Chairman Perxine Thank ‘you very much for that explanation.

~ Now, Mrs. Ritchie, I notice'in your statement here you said Knott

County. is spending about 78 to 80-percent of its title I funds on in-

struction, and the remainder on community services and eyeglasses. .
. Are you under any State requirement to spend a certain percentage
—.of. title .1 funds on instruction, and what would you think of an

amendment to title I to require 80 or 85 percent of title T fundsto be -

utilized on basic skills? _ .

Mrs. Rrresie. Interject and answer that.
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or léave it flexible ?
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- Mr. CoyMes. E‘i,ﬂitytn cighty-fre? -

Chairman Prrivs: Eightv.to eightv-five nercent on basie skills.

- Mr. Coams” Well. T think it should he. T'd lean to 85 percent fn
" basie skills. But the physical education that-we had at one time fin

title I, that’s not a basic one as we eall basic, Weo would like to hajve.

an opportunity to help out in that area. And I think we mentioned .

in the report here that—with a eoordinator that would be trained

" and— . . !
Chairman Prrxixs.  Well. if von understood mv ‘question, she -

stated 70 ta. 80 percent of your title T funds are spent on instruction.

and the remainder on community services and cyeglasses. |
Mr. Qure. Would you permit me to— " -
Chairman Pergrxs. Yes. I vield. - o

Mr. Quie. The remainder isn't in community services. About!73.

percent is for basic instruction. RBut looking at the amount inrcq"m-
munity services you've only got-abont seven percent, less than 10 per-

cent, The rest must be adininistrative costs or something from what

Tlooked at here after you figure it. ) oo
. Mrs. Rrreme.. This was*pulled down a bit just to try to brief, it.
Mr. Madden can—he is the one who takes cave of that.

Chairman Perrins. But would you, Mr. Superintendent. let me -
ask you singly. if you would recommend 80 or 85 percent on. basic -

skills of title T furids? Or should we put that réquirement in the law,

Mr. Coxps. T feel like the program should be flexible,
Chairman Perkrxs. - All right, . - . “1-
Mr. Maopex, Ido, too. ' : :
Mrs. Rrrcuie. Yes. A
Chairman Pri AMr. Quie, any questions to the panel? |
Mr. Qoie. Yes. First. Ms. Bedford. we have a requirement inqthe

i
N

law, as you point out in your testimony, for maintenance of effort .

at the State level. but not at the Jocal level. You point out that you

“would like to see the requirement of maintenance of effort on ‘the

local level. : - IR ] _ y -
We changed that hecause we felt that it might be a hardship for
some poor SchoolS. Tf the State wanted to not requiré the mainte-
nance. of effort in one school, of course, then. other schools that.ire
more well-to-do would really have to be picking that up” by their
own effort. So here again is a flekibility on the State level in the
administrdtion of this program. 7 7 . )
Could youn elaborate a little mote on the feeling that vou have

that we ought to require a maintenance,of effort on the local level as )

well? . . L : , :
Ms. Beprorn. Congressman Quie, Tahould say that possibly on the
surface that scems a bit harsh andMhat is my personal belief and

feeling. We have in the Commtnwealtfgof Kentucky recently adopted

for our State’s minimim standavd Aiexpenditure of $4 per child -
- fromlocal appropriations. At the prefent time we havé school svs-

tems in the State of Kentucky that are not of course meeting this,
and of course, they do reecive TV-1 funds. ) : ~

These IV-B funds T might add. though. when they get out into :

the county are not always allotted for school media purposes vou'll
understand that. As a result. you have some places in the State where
the spending on schaol media resources is very slim indeed.

| i
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Now ImthP reason ﬂlﬂf T have this peraanal fPFhflg abmlt demaﬁd- ,

ing this “get loeal t\ﬁ'ort”, rather than on the State level, T think_

_that it coiild be used as’a ‘means of foreing. 1ocal boards of edueation

. ment is harsh. If it will be. the mean

e

. chﬂl' §

to expend a certain amount of money for school ‘media facilities.
T also am a great believer that where possible there should be some

- local effort to match Federal funds, T've observed.through the years
- that' many-times when you remove any requirements for local effort,

it's so easy fol that local effort to.disappear. ‘And once it disappears

" it never comes back again.

Now my personal feeling is. that a community has a I‘E%pOﬁSlblllty :

children -ﬁ“svell as. for

to carry on certain lE‘q‘lllFt‘I"ﬂEhf% for their
the Estate Department or for Federal fu
in some dis
boys and gitls not having any mone¥spent on %Ehno] medm resources
and all, this would be a harsh judgment. i

But for my personal bohvf 1 thmk that if loeal funchng was

required-
("‘hmtmdn PFHM‘-&: Tet me. sav to the gentle lady that in- the

~ original bill we provided fhat no district would be entitled to funds

if tlmv did hot make the effort thint the\ had prev iously made. I
mean, made in the previous year.

Ms. Beprorp, Yes. sir. :

Chaifman PerriNs: T\’é wrote that in the ﬁmﬁ'mul leglglatmn
And then we later changed it to the State requirement.

“Ms. Beprorp, It’s my honest opinion to you members of the sub-
committee that some form of local effort shonld be required..

Mr. Quin, We started getting pressure because some school dis-
tncta muldnt afford various thmm But I think what you're really
1z, and see 4f this is correct. is Sthat at least while they are. paying

fm the education of the children. and there isn’t enough attention

given'to the media needs and it would help you treat reaching them.

Ms. Beprorip, Anﬂ I-think it would help every boy and girl in the
district...

Mr. Quir. T have a little trouble with that mvﬁvlf I recognize
that we-]
‘there just doesn’t.seem to be enoughs interest in it.
still lmm trouble fignring out why the Toeal sehool, board, t]lP

local administrators. don't have that interest. And what makes us
more inteligent sitting there in W, ashington Hmn vou are at the local”

level? T'm sort of dmng this as a little ]Dh to some of the administra-
tors here to get their reaction from that.

[T,.ﬁlghtel‘ from the audienee.] .

“Ms, Beprorp, I suspeet with some of Thf‘ aﬂmlmatmtm; it’s the
nld probleni of dollars and cents, inflation and- all the rest. The_y
have their problems, too; I"m well-aware of that. . :

‘Chairman Prrgivs, Well, T really feel that we have made a
mistake in relieving the local ecducational hoards and local eduea-

“tional districts of that requiremnent-on éffort. 'We may put that back
1n this time: I'm not. dertain that we will. There is somne opposition
to it in the committee, but T think you raised a good point, Ms: Bed-

ford.

wve to have special categorieal aids for some programs,

Mr., (-7[ 1E. Lot's ]1':“11 from the sup(‘x intendents. old and new, snd

see what your yeaction is to that, Do you want to get into the fray?

L . =
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+ - - ‘Chairman Perrins From Mr. Combs? . : ,
_ Mr. Comps.. Well, T can see her point and I appreciate her point,
but T would have to disagree with her-point, and go back to our own'
systern. We have guidance counselors, we - have two guidance:
. counselors, and if we had to get by on lotal money we couldn’t have
- buf, one. . : R o
i gnd I feel like-=in fact, we pay part of the guidance ‘counselor -
~out of title IV and part of it from local funds, then the rest. of it, -
“goes for. instruction- purposes. - But the person that we have in
- guidance counseling is such a wonderful person and means so much
to our school system and does siich a splendid job, that I think with-
~* out her we could have—buying materials that we spend ‘on her salary -
. ‘wouldn’t do as'much for our.school system as the money we spend on
her salary, and we just couldn’t doif. - o Co
Now taking moneyfrom a local levél, theré is just so much money
rom a local level that can be taken. Amd we take it all. So-without
s program as it is, we would just-have to delete some parts of our -
.- program. s, o _ ST -
- . Mr Qure. We're really on the same side. of the argument. I al-
"+~ ways liad the idea that we ought to put that 80 percent on basic.
eduction, while others jike the flexibility: Basic education is kind of

high in my priorities. If I was w librarian, I'd- tell you media ma-
oterial would be high on my priority list, as well. That puts you and
mein the same boat. e T e
I listen to the flexibility arguments, because I think there is a lot
of merit to them. I don’t figure that’s going to damage the legisla-
- tion if T don’t get my‘earmarking and you don’t get yours, In either,
. I want to make sure at least we get the money coming out.
-Let me ask you.another question that comes in the testiniony here
and—at the end of it. The- difficulty between the two fiseal yeirs, .
could you tell us how that causés you difficulty ? , e
I don't think we'’re fully aware-in. Congress, why that cajises that
much difficulty. Our fiscal year now begins on October 1. " . Deowts
Mr. Cones. I think the coordinator brotight that up, but when the -

program first started and we began to employ teachers if you re-

member, the program wvas not funded in April, or June, or July- . ...

when we emplayed teachersy So wewere not sure about employing
*--teachers. If Something should happen' that  the program ‘was not
" funded. we would have some feachers employed and with no money. E
So that way it tvas moved to October and that would—it would have” ..; °

been funded. . - % ¢ : S .
Mr. Quie. Let me interjeét.. We vent to.forward funding. * =

o<, Mr.Comss, .Yes. . T _ R
»~ Mr. Qui. You seem'to know gbout it, . - : T
Mr. Comes. Yes. And then hetually— = . \ . _
e Mr. Quis. Our move 6f the.fiseal vear had to do with our appro- -
priation process out there to October 1, but go shead, : _ v
Mr. Combs. But really that’s not a problem. LT ey .

e

. M. Quik. Tt's really not serious? . !
o+ Mr. ManpEN, It's not-4serious probiem: no.
* o Mr.Cosps. Yes. -, vl

. Mr Qum OK. - .

;
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. Chairman Perrrns. I would think the ©Office of Education when,
“they testify would be able to. tell us that they c¢ould’ announce the-=
titl,a% II;gfaﬁtsl for next year. So that. will—yes, that will remédy his
problem, . . e L e S -
- Let me compliment all of you this morning——

Mr. Quoie: Could I ask one other question
-Chairman Pergins. Yes; go ahead. S
Mr. Qure. ‘Mrs, Ritchie, when you mentioned that you have to
: pull out students for 45 minutes per day and you said they don’t miss. -
" reading or -math from the regulariclassroom, what do they miss in -
that 45 minutes? © j Lo S
- Mrs, Rrrcrie. - It depends on the schedule in the classroom’ "We .
‘just tell them that.we do not want them t6 miss reading, because we—
they wouldn’t be in this reading class if they didn’t need some exgtra
reading.- And as long as they don’t miss reading or mith, we'll let -
them get by with it. T ;
Mr.Quie.. Isee.: - . L Co
Mrs, Riréaie. It can be social studies, but if they canit read, they
-can’t do social studies anyway vergewell. - -
© Mr.Quie. Yes. OK. ~ v B
Mrs. Rrrcaie. We prefer social studies, and maybe that’s fitful
reaching, but anyway, that’s the way we operate. I
- - Mr. Quis. About the money you spent on the health program here,
which I think is very important, do you have the benefit of the early
periodic screening money that’s made .available from the Federal

Government under another program ? . , _
- Chairman Pereins. The welfaré program under the Social Se-
curity Act he i referring to. ) g , ..
** Mr. Mappen. No, I don’t think _ R
-Chairman Perg1ns, "You do.not get any benefits there? ,
). Mr. Mabpen, No. Now we work, in conjunction with the welfare
* agencies. Well, ineyeglasses, we wquld buy many more cquld we not
.work with the Lions Club and the welfare agencies:” % . ,
" Chairman Perxix .Do the welfare people ever buy eyeglasses for .
yourchildren and things of that natuyre? '~~~ e
" Mr. Mappex., Yes, they do, We first-pursue that and the ones that

they can’t buy through the Lions Club or——- )
Chairman PErkINs. Are supplemented with title 1% - .
Mr. Mappen. Welfare agencies, we proyvide them “by title 1. 7
+ - Mr-Quie, OK. Your title I. program runs one through eight, is
- ‘thatcorreet? -:& 7 . R R
Mr. Mappen. One through twelve.
Mr, Coxss. One through twelve, .
" «Mrs. Rrrcuie. One threugh twelve, © o o o
~ Mr. Qum. One through twelve. How.many schools in Knott.
County School System are title-T target, séhools; and how many-are
notf . .o T '
~ Mr.Mappexn. Well, they’re all——
Mr. Que. Are they all? '
. Mrs. Rercaie.. They're all,.
Mr. Qure. They're all target schools
Mr. Comms. They’re.all target schools,

‘3! -
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Mr. Qtrrz ‘That'way yml fan addre%= vnur pmgrqm to the mast
serinusly needed students then? . - ...

Mr: Comis. Right. Correct. -~ = - - E P

‘Mr. Quie. And you don’t havé any Ieft out, betnuse theré are n
any in another school? 7 , . :
l . .. Mpr,Coxps. ‘\Tonenfthém areleftout. =~ .. e~

not-

- Mr. Quie. Are you' able to rem:h s:]l tjf the ;tudents who are 1 year -

or more below grade lavel? - - -
~Mrs. Rrrcite, - No.
“Mr: Comas. No, we're not.
"Mr, Qm}: ‘OK. How many-and W’]lél‘é dn you do the t:utt)ff? Hnw
-~ do you determine who getsit and who doesn’t then?
. .Mr. Mabnex, Well, our major problem this vear has been and it’s
true in past years, toq. is finding the people, the teachers.
Mrs, Ritcrie. Spage has been

Chairman PFR};I\S~ Yn 1 mean ﬁndmfr the teacher%ls that the

Pmblem’é‘ -
BII‘ I\IADDE\ " That

. G _Just finding qualified feachers?
Mr. MaDDEN F:ontmumg] C)uallﬁed teachers from the ninth to the
twelfth ' . v
Mrs. RiTcHIE. «We could have, what is it, seven more-
Mr.Mapbex, We could have seven more. And we need seven more.

Mis. Rrichie [ccmtmumrrj Fundﬁ'dE And we're funded fm' seven -

" more! S
Mr. QuUiE. Ynu ﬂ,re'? - ’ o ;' ’ .
Mrs. Rrircuie. Or we could hawz -
~ Chairman Perkins, Well. do you have the money Elmugh presently
to do tHat job if you could get the teachers? - ,
. Mr. Fiewps, The speech therapist, for instance, we had one em-

played and the day before s ol -started- they-weren’t_can

got a letter that they-were going to, school or take another ]B ,and’

&ty

we couldn’t find one. We need one in this program very much, but

the teacher-is-not availuble.
‘ ‘Chairman Prrkivs. What.about: your remedial, Eﬁghsh and math

teacher%g Are you having problems with emplnymg those tezax,t:hersE ‘

‘Mr. Fieups. Now we do pretty well in that.
Mr, Quie. What happens to your money, bupermtendent 1f _')Du

beén _6111* major problem this yeﬂl Espama]]y ’

don’t have teachers? If you have enough for seven more ‘teachers,

what happens to'the money then?
< Mrs. Rrronie. Mr. "Madden?
Mr. MabbpEX.
;hnpmg next year we can carry over and use into math if we can
find teachers there. YWe need to go into math as Mrs. thﬂue indi-
- cated, which we haven’t been in.
Chairman PERkIxs. The sttess now is just on reading. 5

Mr,. Mappex. The stress now-has been in readm“ Whlch is es-

“Well, we have just reworked the hudget which we’re

“sential. More esgential than—they have to read before they can ﬂcx ~

" math.
Mrs; Rrrcirie, Let me say one thing if I may, plense, Mr. Madden.

1 think this year has been £he biggest problem with ha\?mg qualified
“teachers here that we could use. Isn't it this year{ In the past part
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" help that’s been in construction and this type of thing, but we have
"~ been limited in space, too, in the past. R A
- Now this year That isn't the case, because we donit have the quali-
fied people. They could find a space in a place or so, couldn’t we, ..
if we had the teachers. e A T v o
.Mr. Qumr.; When I look at your total budgat, youhave $344,0007 . -
- for -instruction, and $26,000 for dﬂnlmUﬁity?lxricés.’ I- guess the- =

* of it has been, teo, a lack of spacé. ‘And with all respects to all your

* eyeglasses are part of the $26,0007 e
- Mrs. Rircame. Yes. .- Y~ )
" Mr, Qure. Where is the remainder of that maney? Is that what.
_you haven’t spent because you couldn't find the teacherst = -
" Mr. MappEx. Yes. some of it is. Now that has been true especially
in the ninth to twelfth this year. The State does require that there
be English majors in order to be a remedial Finglish—a remedial,
reading teacher in:minth through twelve. That sccounts for three
teachers that we- weren’t able to put in the ninth through twelfth
- . grades. o : : ‘
.~ Mr. Quie. OK: Back to the question again on how you determine
whe receives it and who doesn’t. When you aren’t reaching all of
the students who are 1 year below grade level, do you then only help
~ _those who are 2 years below grade level? I realize you can't get 2
years below grade level in first grade. Do you take some kids who are
_up to- 1 year below grade level, or doyou help people above that?
~ Thirty-five percent of all the kids,and according to the NIE study *
4n the nation are neither poor. nor underachievers, who are getting -
title I. That’s what I'm really drivingat. -~ - = : o
~Mrs, Rircute. Well, let me speak to that, if T may. I don’t know
that I'm going to say—if it’s going to be absolutely accurate. This is
to the best of our ability that we do this. We take the ones-in the -
greatest need first. But for example if we have n teacher teaching,
like she will be having students from third, fourth, and fifth grade, -
“~=ghe’ll be teaching all"day; but she will be taking thesii ot at different”
times. . . . :
. And she has a group coming out of the third grade here, maybe
- there would be 10 in that room that would be reading morepthan 1
year below grade level, and if we couldn’t work out in our schedule
that we had 5 more, for example, that she can take up to 15, we, in
* that grade level or. in another grade that could come out and work -
with this group, we may take one child who is reading up to a year
- below grade level. Tn some instances we do that. S
~You see how this would work ont? Because you can’t alwvays have
the exact number that you need who are more than 1 year behind,
yoursee. . e
Mr. Qure. OK. | ' )
Mrs. Rrremie: Do you understand my answer?
Mr. Quie. Yes, I understand. - N _
Mrs. Rrreure. But we do take the ones -who need it the most first.
- Mr. Quie. And you don’t regard yourself with the infome of the.
parerits of the children, you only do it on achievement as
level ? . A g '
Mrs. Rrreute. Achievement.
, Mr, Quie. Is that correct, Mr. Fields?

L:-_U
-

&Y
e
v




‘Into it, too. Sometiines you look at the title I chil

.. Mr. Freros, . Yes, Mr, Quie. This is where the specinl ‘ed comes
y ) tle I dlz‘en that you've -
~had for maybe 2 or 3 years and they’re still behirid. You just can’t -
bring them up. And then you start looking and trying to diagnose
them a little bit better, Irying to get that édueatmmﬁ psychology- ..
-into it, and you réslize that they’re not really a title I ehild: They -
sillmuld' be an educable, or they have learning disabilities or gomething -
else.. - = - L " R
 This is-where ifyou had the right kind ,of testing' fromy the be-
innirig, even preschaol, you would know what that child~yau would
%[nl';!w where the IQ was,. You would know what 1ts abilities are, Pos—
sibly you would nevef put it in title I to begin with, It-would start
other than special ed-if you had that ability. This is what I was S
saying earlier about the correlation between the two programs, o
- = Mr, Quie. Yes, I'ngree with yoiand I hope we can blend Public
. ‘Law 94-142.and ti_tlegl together so that you could help the student
_occording to his or her needs, whether- it’s special education or com- )
pensatory education, without having to put him or her in T S
Mr. Freros. Exact]# - . e o )
., Mr. Quie [continutng]. Of figuring out what causes thew. to be |
- ther€in the first place: . R S
‘.~ -Mr. Frewos. Yes, sir, LA o Sl
- Mr. Quee. Any helpy you can give us to make sure that blend =
.- comes through right, 56 you can %avé the most flexibility admin-
istering the program; I’d surely, appreciate it. Thank you, Mr.
‘Chairman., ., : o o . _
- Chairman Pergins. "I think it's wonderful that we've had this
ganel down here. We get more beneficial testimony in many instances - -
trom the classroom tenchers in the field than we get in Washington,

: “But I would like to ask one final question, .. S
' How do you allocate your title T funds among your schoolst I
mean according to numbers of poor children, or according to chil-
dren’s test scores? . o .-

. Mr. Marpew. ‘Well, as far as the -poor children, we have no prob- -
lem there. They all would~all schools qualify with that.
Chairman Perkins, Al schools qualify.” And therefore, you do .-
not have to do any testing becaise they’re all low income, the ma-" -
jority of them? =~ . | s T
Mr. Mappen. ‘Well; we do the testing, but it’s based Ot
" Mr. Quie. They do the testing, - -~ = o S
- Chairman Perxrns, ‘Oh, yea}%;you do the testing, but it's hased on
' L_I::[)r; Quie. They don't have to figure otit'the free lunches or aH\
that, : Sl . : . ' o
 Chairman Perxrns. Yes.”
- Mr. MappEN. No. -~ * - o . o
Mr. Qure. But'then sgain how do you divide it as the Chairman
- has asked between the schools® ST : : 7
- Mr.Mapben., Well, it’s based on these test results if they're 1 year .
or more behind. . - : ,
Mr. Quie. I see. o ) ,
Mr. Mapoen. . Then if we have need for three teaehers there, we try
‘to put three in there,

¥
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Chmrman PERKINS. "You leIdB it m'-:ordmg to the need nmong the
various schools?  ~ ) :
" Mrs. Rircuig. The.need, rlght s - :
Mr. MaooeN, -Right. . : . ' .
. “Mr. Comss, Right. -~~~ ‘ : -
Chau‘mgn PERKINE Thnnk you \!Ery much.” You havé been most
- helpful. :
T. Qljm Dn you attribute & cost figure to each child Wlthm the -
~ figure, or do you do it based on the téaching. perstmnel that you need
in each school to handle those kids?
. Mr, Mappen, The teaching personnel.:
Mr. Quie. The teachirig personnel. Thank you.
Chairman Perkins, Come around, Dr Graham, you were I‘!Dt hgre
when we started this morning. ..
[Whereupon, an off-the record discussion was hnd ]
Chairman ﬁERhINE Tﬂl{E chu‘ seab und we'll start. Have ytm got
.'somebody with you? - . _ R
3R + Yes, Ms. Klmbrtmgh ' - P
airmgn ‘Perxins, Alliright. We've got somie ’supermtendents
~_here from Huntington and other places, o Iot of witnesses. Go. right
. ahead, Dr.- Graham. Without objection ygur preparad statements
* will be inserted in.the record, -
[The statement of Dr Graham fDllD’WS 3|

&
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~ . STATEMENT BY o S
DR. JAMES. B, ERAI-!AM: PR
SUPERINTENDENI OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION FGR THE $TATE OF KENTUCKY
- - BEFORE
GDMHITTEE DN EDUCATIDN & LABOR
: UNITED 'STATES HOUSE oF REPRESENTAIIVES ,
© LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY SO

FEERUARY 10, 1978 - - S

_ H:' Chait‘m.Qn, and members of the ::cumitte&. I am
- Dr, James Ef Graham, Superintenﬂent ﬂf Publizz $N$tructian
fnr the stale gf Kentuﬂky ‘ o

With your pe:missigﬁ I will maké th& fnllawing

Etateméﬁt " For the past several yeara, aﬁunatinnally

.dépfived :hilﬂrén In the scate of Kentuiky hﬁve had the

pfivilege af participating in remedisl prngrams funded

fwith ESEA, Title 1 funds Eragrams fuﬁded uﬁdsr tﬂis

) Act have hdlped many chlldren to achiave' to 4 degfee

that will alloy them to became succesgsful membéts of
saciety I am appreciative of the 1eadar$hip rale

agsumed by this Cgmmittee in praviding such 1egislati@n

.as ESEA, Titla I. N R

LY

There atﬁ Euffently 181 scheol diatrittS in the state

" of Kentu:ky and all of them provide- raading programs for

educationally ﬂeprive@ children with Title I funds. During

_FY 1977, sevenry~four percent (81,571} of tha srete's
110,000 Title ¥ paz;iéipéngé‘ygra'eﬁfﬁLled in reading gr@grgms.

i
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~ was over 2 300 and the full-time equivalent n@ﬂﬁptaféssienal
. reading or resding I%lated pragtamﬁ and thirteen pefcﬁnt

i BEfved in msthem&giaﬁ Pragrams

1 feel these statistiés are nﬁtewnrthy

V-_Secéndary Educatiofi#\ct, I want to make the

Wﬁaﬁineﬁsﬁ and other areas :El&téﬂ o :‘
reading. Sixteeﬁ pegeant (17,049, childfen} particip&tﬂd
in mathematics pfégiams, These data illustfate the Eatt

that TitlE I. funds are amnéentrated in the basie akill

:,areas ‘of readiﬁg aua math, - : R Cw .

The full -time equivalent of prnfeasiaﬂal staff pﬂsitiﬁﬁsli

 pasiE1an5 exceeded 1, aoo, Eighty-seven parcent of ﬁhe

positions filled with ESEA Title I funds were asaignﬁd to

&

“The avarsge actual .gain for those students- partinipat= I

'_iﬂg in: reading prﬂgrams was 9,9 ﬁnnths The . average ackual

gain for Title 1 mﬂﬁhEMﬁtlcs parﬁicipants was. alsa 9. 9 m@nths;

- Every Effprt ‘wuat be made for ‘the cohtinuation and

" expansion of Title I, . Current patticipants.who have not

_achieved toa satisfactory degreé need further help,

Dther_gdﬁéétianally deprived ﬁhildren?have‘ﬁég'rézéivgi

“the benefits of Titls ‘1 because gf-iﬁsufficientﬂfunaiug}

Thegse children are desevving of the advahtsges suﬁh
prsgfamg can- prawide '_7
) Now that you have begﬂ made aware of my’ reasons For
Eavnfiﬁg the extension of Title I-of the Efgientary &
zgliuw;ngul

points concerning wevisions.

. ‘l;
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1. Fuding Forzmila
V While Henpracky oan a-zcept the formula as Lt now
exlers, it 1y £ele that;

8, 2AFI enlldgren should be eliminated from comsiderapion

in detefmirzily zrinc mounts;
b, The pe=tenc ae é_f&ﬁé state average pez pupil
exgpendilyre DE =he ﬁgtinnal average (whichever
) i=-greater) Ueed In cileulating grant awards skwould
be tfaised £1m Zerty jpercent to fifty percent;
¢, Pazrt B (Ipc enti<e Gramts) should be eldninated.
d. We favor theretimtionof the 120% of the mstional
' . avefagé 8g .a ligit 1= the fundiﬁg formula.
e, The Kerctucky De?aﬁmsﬁnt of Education opposes thwe
useof the S[E CSurvesy of Income & Education)
’S,.'Ev:udy in de=ermining the number of low lncome
chiliren fo= Uge In the formla, .
. 0y
2, State Adnini stra=lon . .

The statt {galloewed e p ent of the Title I
grant  for s d{p=stration. Thi. 1s dneufficlent.
The TL=le T staSf in Kent-uwky is being reduced eich
year in order tottayvithin the adninistrative -
budget . Ad=lnistrae ive R svlew Teams‘aﬁ:i Auditors
continue to brirag to our .attention the need for

otfer “adninditratlve serv dces whiéh.we are tnable ta

rovide. I feel thatthe whsolute minimum percentage
~"to allov.us to Eoa <redizible job of administering
this comlex progfam voulcdbe 1,5% of the ESEA, Ticde T

grantg (6 oul st ale
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"3, . Comparabdlity
~ The Kentucky Department of Education does not
a;gu'e vith the dntemt of the comparabllity Tegulatlons,
Rowever, it g felt that such regulations need to be
nore flexible, For example: . -
8. Presently a fLVE percent variance is’ allowed in
the pupil-teacher ratio, This should be Increased

T,

to Cen pertent. ‘
b. The Deparchent feels that the pupiléreaéhér ratio
is the only acandard necessary to determine
comparabilicy. (Salariles of instruct fonal pesaaﬁnel )
" costs of suppiles, .ete.’ should be eliminaced.),
¢. The mini-comparability report should not be required.
d discrices having schools that al‘e not comnparable
. shagliﬂ haye funds discontirued only in thoge schools.
The local pc::l,itix:ai process should be alloved to

correect such deficiencies.

4, FParent Advisery Councils
a. It should be an option, faﬁ‘i‘lér than a requirement,
S . to have patent advisory councils in each Title I

sehool. The {:r’glj requirement should be a system-
vide parent advisory courneil, o

b, . School digtricts éﬁaul;l not be required to provide
_copies of the Law and Regulations to all couyncil
members, These B’l‘EEEfiE.IS tend fo St&fél&.— c;*\?ei;ﬁqhelm!

5 ¥ ] .
~ and discourage the participacion of parenta; 1If

W,
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Government should provide emough coples for all

dist;f{ic:itﬁ'fsiﬂeé thete are '\refy expensive to ie?fédg}iéﬁ-‘.
5. . Duties of Title I Teachers’
. , The Kentucky Department of Education feels ﬁhaa‘:
Title I teachers should be allowed to perform general
duties such as playground, lunchreom and/or early-or-
late bus aupgfvisj,gp when t:rhese- ,a}:tivit;ea are required B
of all other teachers. It 1s poor public relacions:
for a school to require extra duties of some of thelr
teachers vhile others have no extra duties. Such
. activicies would not prevent Ticle I employees from

“fulfilling their Title I respopsibilities. g

6. Review & Audit Procedures A

Al states have at least one Management Review
per year by Uisgﬁ;E. personniel. In addiﬁican; states
are audited -every two or three rars. If bogh
activities (Ménsgémént Review .4 Audit) are to
continue, they shoyld be made more bemeficial ro
state departments of education. For instance, the i
Kehtucky Department of Education approved Title T
readiness programs i’n,v Eéif-éantamed clagsrooms for
" approximately eight years. During those years, :
Hsnsgeméné Review Teams visited school systems that
provided these progrims each year, There 18 mo

. evidence that 1 Esnéggmgm: Réview Team took exgeption

o
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to the riadiness program as it was being conducted
untll several years later, after a prelimlinary audic
report haé been submicted by HEW Auditors, After the
preliminary audit report, a Hgnagemeﬁt Review Team
informed the State Department of Education that the
readiﬂesé pfégram was has being conducted in agféemeﬁt 
with Federal Regulations. The Managaﬁént Review Team
is not needed to inform a state department of education
that illegal activiries are being approved after the

: Agdit@r has done so. A primary justificacion for a
Managenent Review should be tar make the usicate aware of
possible illegaltéiaa 80 that correction can be made.

I feel that a stace should be given time to correct

‘ aétivities that are judged to be {llegal by the Auditer,
It would éﬁpéar that a more acceptable pfnaedﬁre would
be for a Management Review Team and/or Audit Team to
make shorrer visira, visit each -ear, and itemize
alleged illegal activities, I he state does not
make the necessary correctiory wiFEiﬂ a certain period
of time, they may then be required to make restitution,
This method would seem to serve the intent of ‘the
1egi£léc1aﬂ, At least, HEW Auditors should b~ required

" to have some training under U.S.0.E. program people .

before conducting audits at the stzte and local level.
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Supplanting

. Gareful coordination of Title I activities with the
basic education program of a school enhances the effee-
civenéss of Title I projects. However, many innovative

educators hesltate to develop such programs hecause of

" the fear of supplanting, More flexibility iz needed

in this area to allow those districts practicing
flexible scheduling, team teaching, ete. to better

utilize Title I, ESEA funds.

Migrant Education
In many instances, migrant atudents are eligible

for remedial programs under both the Title I, LEA-

Grant Program and the Title I Migrant Program.

Present regulations preclude such children from
participating in %egdimg programs funded with migrant
funds if they are eligible for the remedial rsadiaé
programa funded by the LEA Gran: Program. if theze
migrant children could be allo  -to participate in
the migrant remedial reading p ogram, -the LEASGfEﬁE

Program funds could be used to reach other children

who are educationally deprived in reading. Ve would

1ike ta_see this restriction lifted,
W N

T~

. \ §
X\K"i,
b
15



s . __ P 41 ‘. ”,_.>‘£ - ',

: I would pow like to nake some ,copments concerning other .

1 legislation: = = °, : : . .
E 1. Public Law B1~874 - LQV=RE§E-%ub1iC Heusing - :

_I am haépy for the districts that recedved funds
from P L. 81#874:' These funds are very important to
school districts near federglgiqétallatians.- However,
I would like 'to speak about the P.L. 81-874 addendum
that é}ayiﬁ&% Eu;dg as a :éguyg of chiléfeg»fesidiﬂ; o

" in low-fent public h;gsing a:eam@gd&ti@ﬁs.
Curfentlyj funds prc#ided‘underi%his part must be
! used to provide additional Title I type services in

the 1§:aiiszh?@1 %Egﬁric:sjt It 1is further féqu%fed

that the office aiﬁiqistgring ESEA, Title I in each

state assure che United Btates Commissionsr of ' . .
Eﬂuga;i@ngthaﬁ iﬁese funds aféﬂbéiﬁg utilized properly. - - .

Hew;ver, no administraczi=e funds are provided to assist
the state in these activities, This creates quice o
bit of extra papervork for the LEA, the SEA, and the
U.S.0.E. ' |
These funds should be created as regular P.L, 81-874
. Impact Ald or as regular ESEA, Title Ifunds. The
ifesent combination iz very difficult to manage..

If theae funds are to be spent according to the

L'ETLEIE 1 fggulati@né,‘thE'ataﬁe shguldubévallawed
administrative expenses. This 1s jusﬁifiablg gince -‘ -
the state must process applications, monitor LEA
programs, review reporcs, as well as perform other

necessary administracive functions,
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Since these reach the LEA's as carry-over .funds,

an additional year is needed for their effect tive disposal.

2.

flexibility in déﬁéfmiﬂing priorities, goals, and

Title 1v, ESEA o L
I am extremely happy with the current Title IV,
ESEA legisiatiah. It gives SEA's and LEA's much -
objectives, and implémentlﬁg approrriate activities
The services and materials gained by this legislation
would haveé been déﬁiéd?th& large majoricy of children .
in Kgncuéky if the Eund= had not be'en made availabl?
I may be- rEtEpthE té the 1dea of further
;nnsgliﬂatign of some of the parts cf this legis-
latien if Sgﬂhvéénséiiéztiﬂn does n;t result 1in
less money. I définite%} feel that the Federal o
Gstrﬂment:shauld'REE;»its,émmmitmeﬁt to state
departments of education by CGHEiﬁUlﬂg the allawabla
amount of Part C funds that can be used for =t*éﬂ§th2n=

ing state departments of education,

Adult Education
Funds provided in this area have bgéﬁ put to good
use in our state. We would very much like to see the
program continued in its p:gsgnt‘f@fmi Natutsliy, we
vould réjoice if the fuﬁdiﬁg level were cleser to 100%.
"1 appreciate very %uch the interest and energy

exemplified by this Committee thrcngh ts prééénce in

" our Commonwealth. Childfen In our state are performing

‘at higher levels because of your past successes. T feel
that your continued efforts will result in a more success-

ful level of educatian for children iﬁxﬁentucky, Your

continued succes will create better inforfied United

States citizens in the future,

(YA
-z
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STATEMENT OF DR, JAMES GRAHAM, SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC
INSTRUCTION, KENTUCKY STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUGATION

*Dr. Granam. Let me fifst say that T am sorry that I am running a
bit late if Fhave caused a disruption in the schedule.

Chairman PEriins, No, that’s all right—we always have somebody
to start with. ' ) )

Dr. Gramas., We've had an unusual winter as you've had I'm sure
in Washington. Let me first say how mueh we appreciate Congress-

‘man Perkins in Kentucky. Now that doesn’t bear repeating and .

probably doesn’t bLear saying. But, Representative Perkins, we're
always %appy to haye you come to Kentucky. A man who is}inter-
ested really i the” S I'0 pinions of people, and I like to see
this. I like to see our representatives come anpd sit down and talk
to classroom teachers about the effectiveness of programs. '
We would also like to say that Congressman Perkins’ office- is
always open and receptive to serving not only his own constitutents,
but the State of Kentucky. Mr. Jennings, the others in his office,
I want to say that we appreciate all of the nice openness about your

" office,

Let me first say that Don Hart, a Congressman who you probably

- know, is in Atlanta today. Ms. Kimbrough, who is in charge of our

Bureau of Instruction in Kentucky and works with Don Hart, is

" here. Let me say I don’t know specifically too much about title I's

operation at the classroom level. T have served, as you know, as
superintendent for some 20 vears before being elected. I have some
general comments and she will answer and react to specific questions.

I would like to talk more from the State‘level perhaps than what
you have heard this morning. I will not follow the written text in
every respect, but I should like to say in Kentucky we are happy
to have this program. There isn’t any way to measure the impact
of title T on Kentucky’s childfen. And that doesn’t mean we’re un-

- accountable, You can measure the impact, but overall there are some

intangibles that I think we cannot ever measure. o
_ If I had been born a little bit later with my parents on the farm,

- T would have been eligible to have heen a participant in the title I

programs, because my family was poor.,’ They were tenant. farmers,

-very proud but very poor. So my heartbeat and empathy lies with

the children who are disadvantaged. educitionally and econgmically
deprived children. So my heartbeat is really there. Maybe that’s a
prejudicial opinion and maybe not, but I think that we have a law

-+ that we have been very. very proud of.

Of all of the laws that Congress has ’paésed,qi think if T would
take a survey of the children, and the teachersand the administrators,

Ms. Kimbrough, this is probably the most popular one that we have
& I3 @

Let me also say that when'I campaigned for office one of the planks

in my platform, - yvou don’t always get to, implement. over a 4:year .

period alk of them, was an emphasis on the basic skills. Primarily
reading. and" writing and arithmetie. And this program compli-
ments that plank in my platform. because we are stressing the basic
skills in Kentucky. B '

=<2
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~ment is a service agency of

Without a great deal of definition, I would say we're emphasizing

reading and mathematics in our program and I think these are fun-
damental, Perhaps reading is more fundamental and basic to every-
thing else that happens in the classroom. If g child cannot read he
cannot do. much ‘else, because reading is a fundamiental and basic
process,’ S Co ) . ' )

Let me also say that from the State level one other thing that we
have been stressing in Kentucky is that the State Department is a
service agency. It’s there nat to tell you what you can’t do or what

you can do so much, and not so much regulation, dotting the I’s, and .

crossing the T’s, but it’s there to encourage people to do a better job.
To help them to do what it is they want to do, and I think there is
difference. . '

In principle and philosophy we're trying to stress that the Depart-

ing technical assistance, offering advice
and help on the basic skills. working with title T and all other
teachers to accomplish these goals. ’ ' . '

We think that there are some things from the State level, and per-
haps I will emphasize from the State level more. Congressman,
speaking as a State superintendent. And my comments will be
geared more toward the State level. We are concerned g bit about the
I-percent allocation for State administrative responsibilities,

Now T know that there is sentiment in the country about the over-
all bureaucracy at the State level. And—but I want to call attention
to you that if you look at what the percentage of money we spend
for administration in local school districts throughout the country,
I haven’t seen it for a long time. but that figure would run at least
2 percent and maybe mnore, And I eall to your attention the - t that
more and more some little. little bitty tidbits of regulation  { into
the faw. ’ - -

And we're supposed to monitor these and it takes a few more peo-

ple, staff members, not only to do what you're doing and doing it

bettér, but T think to do it—do what we want to, do and what is re-
quired in the law. We would hope-that you would see fit to raise that
ercentage from 1 percent to 1.5, or 1.2, or something a little bit

vetter than,1 percent for administration, Because we lack—snlaries -

are going up—— ;

* Chairman Periixs, To start out with, do you reeall if we added

5 percent at one tiine and then we reduiced it for administration?
Dr. Granam. I don’t think we—it has been changed, h#§ it? To.
my knowledge, again, I don’t—but I don’t think since 1965 weve
changed it, have we, or not? , 7 7
Chairman Perkixs. No, I'm wrong, Tt used to be 5 percent in the
library program: : . ‘

Dr. Gramanm. Right. Right. Now I'm making a plea to raise that

a bit. Salaries are going up in Kentucky. We are working with a
governor who is interested in education, elementary and secondary.
Classroom teacher salaries and administrative salaries are golng up.
And we think we need some more money to attract and hold the
people we have in Kentueky. - 7 o

Now we don’t think this is a denial of funds for cliildren, but we
think it might be a pretty good investment to add a half of a per-
cent to this, Congressman. VWe feel this is irmportant, .
Chairman Perxrns, Yeah.q o '

=

-
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"He and Mr. Califano both wer

.challenged ‘the Chief State
.ways we can cut down on paperwork,

Dr. Gramadx. Now let me say about rules and: mg,ulatmns Asa

* country boy I had the oppértunity the first time to shake hands with

the President. He had the Chief State School Oficers in. We dis- .
cussed some of the problems we have had with some 0f the programs.
stressing this idea that T also cam-
paigned on, “Could you give us a little more ﬂﬁlbl]nty”’? Could you
loosen the rules o Tittle bit? And he was stressing rhis, I think the
President was stressing this. That maybe in certain cases the rules
are a little bit too tight.,” .

For example, maybe you ought to—some of our people are hésmant
maybe to experiment a little bit, because they think if they experi-
ment in team teaching you might come along and find that they said,
well, you are spending money ftu some of the other ¢hildren who in-
cidentally rEl“‘EIt participate in the—in this getting together.

I think there ought to be some way that we can encourage innova:
tion. -And I think this is a little bit anti-innovative, ‘lhis matter—
one of the things that both Commissioner Boyer and Secretary Cali-
st1 ' trying to get rid of puperwork. And, Congressman, T
want to commend yot for vour efforts in this direction. You have
School Officers to come up with some

You would be surprised at the burden, and I don’t know that this
is an accurate figure, I'm not—1I don’t have any stats, but they tell
me the teacher %pend% about anywhere from 20 to 30 percent on
fDI &, ﬂl](l lF‘l)UIt% ;1!](1 {rQy 'ntlllﬁ’

And it seems to me if instruction is important and the teacher’s
time is important—we have a mini comparability report, that might
he important for reasons, but for instructional purposes we see very
little value of it. Statistically—and you may need it in Washington
for some reason. I don’t know. But can we do something about cut-
ting down the reports we have to fill out ?

Chairman Perxiws. I think we're going to do something. And we

- have got a bill already introduced and T thmk we are going to dn

something in this area,

Dr. Gramay. I think that’s great.

Chairman Prrxrxs. Yeu have got to keep one thing in mind. In
those areas where we have had so many problems in tonnection with
civil rights. That’s one thing that réqunes go many of these forms, .

~ you know,

Dr. Granaor. le‘fht '

Chairman Periiys. And the claims of diserimination, fmd nﬁtumlly
none of us want to see diserimination mmm%t anyone,

Dr. Granad. Right. '

Chairman Penxivs. u“fllf‘tht‘l we want to go overhoard one way,
we certainly don't want to go in reverse the other way. And there is
a lot of this paperw mk that we can eliminate. And if it's ever going’
to be eliminated we've got to tackle it and do it this summer, I think
Congressman Quie feels like T do. .

Dr, Gratray. Right. That's great. T——

Chairman Persiys. And we're going to see if we can’t do some-

thing about this paperwork.

Dr. Gratray, T think—I would not anf to imply that Commis-
sioner Boyer and Secrotary Califano are report minded. I dont
think they are. They \u'ugt to carry out what the Cangress chehte%ﬂ

Cry
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.- Who are supposed to carry it out in some cases.

~ink and people’s time ave involved,

46

Chairman Pericins, They feel the same way that we feel, At least
they tell us that. ; . ‘
Dr. Gramnasr, Right, Anil we want to do this. Wae want 1o comply
with the wishes of Congress, We aren't tulking about, this, but some-
how I think Congress® intent maybe is misinterpreted by the people

We want to comply, but at the same time if you could, here again,
see if you could cut down a little bit on this paperwork burden.
We're-short of energy., And we're short of paper and we're short of

I 1€ \ et If you eguld do this, T
would swap that for the raise in 1.5 percent. Do ymf see what I'm
talking about? If you ull could cut down on some of this raport
work, then leave the I porcent just like it is, but gentlewmien, you
would be surprised at the number of reports. That’s one of ‘the
things 1 also campaigned on, T said we're woing to try to make adu-
eation simple. Dr. Boyer, I commend him, he’s working on this now,
L don’t believe the point—-s— . ,

Mr. Quie. He is working on it. What he found out is that there
are 100 programs being vperated and nobody had talked with-vach
other so each one had their own requests for reports. They didn’t
even coordinate them so they could fill all the reports puf. at one
time, We kept getting reports all the time. You see, all the people
were writing reports, 8oy at least, Dr. Bover is going to try to do
that. "Bureaucracy is an intevesting thing. as you know, ranning one
too. If you don’t get your reports in, you start feeling you aren’t

doing your work and—-" .

Dr. Granas. And sometimes we-have to have the reports to feel |
like we have something, T'm also antibureaucratic, I think. Msybe, -
I'm not but we are working in the department to try to shake hands
ocegsionally and talk from this burean with the greaf big walls that
have been® built up through the walls and going through the dooss to
see if we can consolidate some of our reports. And I think sva're
making strides.. We've out down, Wa did a, what we call o form
study, all of the State forms that were required in-our sehools, And
we cut them down somewhere between 20 and 35 percent. I think
that’s a pretty good jump for 2 vears, S )

Now, this 1s what T'm talking about and I don’t mean to imply thut-
we do not want to carry out the wishes of the Congress and the

wishes of people as you represent them. but, gentlemen, this s mote

of a problem and I campaigned on it. I'm in sympathy with it, hut
I'd like to do away with a lot of them. And that doesn’t mesiiveT
think sometimes we think the more reports you have, the more ae-
eountable you are. Well

teachers need planning time. They spend all their time getting the
ages and the parents’ nawe and all of the things that we have 1o go
through with, you would be surprised if you were. emnployed 88 &
second grade teacher and then, we've got to count the milk and all

of the things—— .

Chairman Perkivs. I'm yat a bit surprised. I've watched my wife
for many. years make out these reports snd . work every evening and
T'know that 50 percent of those reports nre just discarded, filed savay,

and never looked at,

L

y Accountable for those' reports, yes, But -
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Dr. Gramay. I agree with you, Congressman, ‘T think this is
something that Congress, if they'd pags & law saying they’re going
to do away with all'of them, do away with all the reports ancl start
over again. s : S '

. Chatrman Perkins. If we can’t do something about it this yeny,
then we ought to stop talking about it. And I think we can roake
great strides this year with the President stating that he is for it

and I know that Al Quie and Carl Perkins are going to try ta do

something in this area. - ,

Dr. Graniay. 1 want fo comntend you and the committee and
Congressman Quie for the efforts and’ the challenge you gave the
chief officers. T believe that., Congressman, we have delivered to-you
& report of some of the ways that we might cut down the duplication
and the excessive paperwork. ' .

Thope you'll look at it and I know you will, all of yon. The Coun-
cil of Chiefs State School Officers, of which I'm a member, have

- worked®™has worked—the council has worked-in this direction,

Now, we'll talle a little bit about comparability and flexibilify.
Here again, T think we—this comparability report, I recognize it’s
something that at least ought to be considered but is 5 percent vapi-
ance enongh when you average Al the pupil/teacher ratios and your
nori-title I and then take each title T school and compare ag%ifnst thit
and if we have more than 5 percent, you havé fo do somathing to
bring it down. T don't know whether that's impinging on local con-
trol and by the way. I want to say another one of my campaign
planks was that I think schools belong to the people, loeally, first,
Chairman Perxins, Weagree with that, % .
Dr. Grattasr, And I'm a great advocate of loeal contidl of educy”
tion and here again is another report and T have done these as a logul
superintendent, T don't ktiow the intrieacies of it but when vou look

£, at title T schools and compare them with non-title T schools, yon all

know that within certhin districts in Kentucky, .there’s just—it’s ju:
like a different community. And to equalize the ratios might be in

order but at the same time. vou have cireumstances and situations

\ ‘body ought to hg¥e an equal opportunity and mayhe
this 1s what we'te getting at and we'all want this. But at the same
time, there ought to be at least,fsay, a 10-percent variances Raise it
up just a little. Or it would suit me to take it off and leave it to the
State. ‘ i ’ - c

‘Here again. I think the State might say—if you meet the standards
of the State, aven’t—isi’t this good enough or not? T'm just pleading
again, . e e
VoW, 'You come btk to the parent advisory council, Having served
in a local district, the first thing—yon think, T know when. we start
talking. about cutting down the .advisory counecils from the indi-
vidual schools to the districtwide basis, you probably are going tv
say, “Well, vou don’t want the people involved.” '

This isn’t the caze at-all. Tf you believe in local control, you he-
lieve in parent participation. T 'liked it better and I thought we did
just as much- good when we had one distrietsvide committee rather

‘thatreach title I school having a committee. :

By
) rw

[

negate what we're trying to do and I think we're trying®



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

your parents and we have other avenue

“that w

tions or title T at all. We just sy

48 AN
Now, you could~~it gets cumbersome. It’s probably another meet-
ing und goodnesss we live plenty of them, .but this does not mean in
any ‘way that L win opposed to-parent participation, I have written
letters to sehpol districts, stressing the fact you ought to involve
s of pareny” participation,
rather than—and this is good to involve Fmp{g, biit [ don’t know
have aceomplished much when we have involvéd—we’ve had
councils here,‘beciuse it's a problem of getting hakysitters and we
have ussumed maybe, some of. the responsibilities—it’s hard to get
people out and get involved. | - . )
~ Now, T can see both sides of the coin. I'm raising the question only,
but I think it’s—mie could accomplish the other : o
Another probleny that we have faced ar the State level, thrmf dare

- certain general duties, We have, T think tended 1o segregate teachers

according to raspovsibilities and duties. Now, if title I—if you
have a title I'téacher, 1sn°t she merely a teacher? I don’t eare what
you call her, whether she’s title T'or title XV or title I1T, She belongs
to that scheol fatully, daesn’t shet o o
She ought to be un integral part of that sehovl foculty. She ought
to assume the responsibility. She ought to assume the supervision of
some children.ut htneh and on the plavground, right? )

Chairman Prrxyvs, Yes. ’ . :

Dr. Gramay. IE we continue to keep this up, I think we destroy
what we would say is a general unity and hatmony of teachers and. -
you hurt the marale of a- facnlty when , 7

Chairman Prmxyys. T think you're exactly right. That's just
exactly what's going on in the district schools taday and the special
educational programs in Washington. Theve'are problems with these
teachers ngver ussuming any -responsibility insofar as sapervising
the school Tunch program or anything of that type or even going
out on the playgroands. They feel like t]uzttr’a\;mt any of their re-
sponsibility and consequently they are separatéd from the regular
school tenchers and they feel separated. And ns separated teachers,
the impaet they hate on the students is not near ag:great.

I feel the same way you do in that conneetion,

‘Dr. Granay. Now. there again—-

SO e

= Chairman Pengaxs. Now, [ donlt know Jiow we can, work this in
“thé law, but—- :

Mr. Quie, Tt not in the law. Tt's in the regulations. So, we've
got to straighten out the regulations, , r o '
Chairman Pergixe,, Yes, So—- ‘ :
Df. Graitay. Let me say this. We don’t Jwve any. State regula-
i y the regnlntions—~we don’t add any.
Now. here again, to.prove what I'm -talking about, that we try to

~practice what we preach about regulations. I think something ought

to be done about thig heeauise we are creating o situation where the
title I teacher feels like. “Well. T don’t know shether I'm supposed
to do that or not.” That doesn’t imply that t?e. teacher isn't great

- and has a great philosophy, but if it's there and $he’s vead it.and she’s

talked to Mrs, X over in the next distriot, we don't have to do those
things and the other renchers got the feeling, “Well, if vou don’t have
to it, why should we have to do it 27 o o

Now, I think we_have belabored the point: I hope not too much, -
but Congressman., I rhink this is the problem that we feel in Ken-

el
.
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“tucky, that if one teacher, feaching school is a full:time. job, it's a

great job——

~Chairman Perxing, U going to commence to ask you & couple

of questions. , . , L
_I noticed on page 3, youw've pretty well covered your testimony.
You have jumped through it from part to part but I have tried to

~ follow closely here, whete you talk about, for one thing, the funding
formula. : : .

You say : “While Kentucky can accept the formuls as it now exists,
it is felt that: small AFDC children should be eliminated from con-
sideration” in deterinining grant amounts”—QOrshansky, which we
adopted in 1974 is the mensure of poverty utilized in the school lunch
program, by the Macial Security Administration and sl the other
governmental ageneles that I know, dnd for a family of fouy, that

“.amounts to about-%5,800 presently, if I'm not mistaken-~§6,000, And

that increases on the wvernge of aboyt $500 annually becanse it rises
in accordance with the cost Index, of the increased cost of living:

Now, what’s happening, we are eliminating evdry vesr AFDC
children much mote rapidly than they are being added, And in a
couple of years. T feel with the exception of New Yok, we will just
about have eliminated them all, ' : :

Am I right on that, M. Jennings? o ,

Mr."Jevxings. Yes, Pretty much, New York and maybe one or

~

‘two other Northern States,

E N £

Chairman Pergxya. Then you say @ “The peréentage of the State
average per. pupil expenditure or the national avevage (whichever is
greater) used in calewlating grant awards should be raised from 40
percent to 50 ?ercemﬁ’ o L *

And then, “Part 3. (incentive grants) should be-eliminsted.” ,

And then.you say, “We favor the retention of the 130 percent of
the nutional average us & limit in the’funding formula.’. :

Now, Al, of cdurse, we'went through that darn formuls fight a few
years ago and it took an awful lot out of all of us to got the 120 per-
cent limit. Off the record. . '

[Whereupon, an off-the-record discussion was had.] ,

Chairman Pergins. Back on the record. I would like to ask you

~ofie question-—- o

Mr, Quie. Would you yield before you get off the formula?
Chairman Perkixs Yes, - o ;
M, Qute. 1 mightkmal{&'a comment on Taising the percentage, the
State average or National average, from 40 to &0 percent. 1 don’t
really think it makes any diflerence. You could make it 100 percent
and you wouldn't get any more moriey because we're going to be

about: 60 percent of the 40 percent-now. If you go to 50 percent, then
- we'd be up 48 percent of the 50 percent. ! '

Dr. Grazzast, Unless voun raise the appropriation level, sve wouldn’t
get any more, right? ] , :
~Mr. Qurr, Right. That's right. And we're going to keep raising
the appropriation level but we're not going to raise it up past, 40.

Chairman Pepxiys, T agree with-Aly with hjs 40 to 50,

Mr. Quie. The reagon we put a-40 instead of 80, is we figured that

* then, perhaps, we could draw them up to full funding snd the higher

you go, the less they look at that as any goal to shoot at. We've done

that on a number of programs. People look at it, *How come you .

®
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reduced the authofization?” We reduce them so that they get closer

* to reality so the Appropriations Committee will start looking at it,

-And then, we thought we could draw them back upagain that way.
That’s the only purpose—- - - o -

~_ Chairman Perrins. One further question, Dr. Graham, Is the
State regulation still effective which requires a school district to
spend almost all of its title I funds on basic skills if the district’s

r'reading scores are a little outrageous? T

Dr. Grapay, Yes. oo o
Chairman Pergivs, That is still effective? : o
Dr. Gramay. Right. Let me, before I close—and I know I've

taken too much of your time and I appreciate it, Congréssmen.

We have an audit review. I think.we mentioned this in the re) ort,

- We develop a program. We approve the program. It goes on for a

while, maybe a year or two. The auditor comes in who may not—all
Pin saying is I think we'd like to have auditors who know education..
~ Chairman Pegxins, Yes. ' _ -
~ Dr. Grauady. And education people who knew more about audits
and can we get the two together a little bit more closely, because
sometimes you go-out and you say, “Well, that meets the law, accord-
ing to the program as we Ipei"ceive, it,” but the auditor will come
- along a year or two later when you've spent the money. It’s been a
good program. He will find some bit of—maybe an inconsistency or
perhaps just a plain outright violation of the law. And I think there
needs to be a little bit more attention given to the audit review, maybe
t could happen at the same time.of the _program review: I don’
0%, which might prevent some bit of this discrepancy being ap-
toa program that has already gone on. - : o o
0w, that I think has been called to your attention before. perhaps
and we want to spend the money.like you want it spent. There just
seems to be a difference of interpretation and I think the penalty is
quite severe. It’s very difficult to go back 2 years where you've spent
money in 1974 or misspent money in 1974 that caught you. The au-
ditor said you misspent it. You found it out in 1976. “How do you
correct it here? This is a problem, I think, that you run into in
Kentucky, I'd like to call to your attention. | rogram and audit peo-
Fle, figuring -people and philosophically educators. Somehow, we
1aven’t been as close together as we shouid have been. -
Chairman Perkins. 1 well realize that situation and Iive had.all
kinds of experience with the General Accournting Office. :
Dr. Gramam. A synthesis would do good, whatever that word -
means. . - ;
Mr. Quir. Let me ask you. on page 2, you mentioned that the ac-
tual gain students participating in the reading program was 9.9
months.
What is the average gain of nontitle T students irr the State?
~ Dr. Grarras. About the same. That’s a good question and T don’t
" have a real specific angwer, but Ms Kimbrough says it’s about the
same, but we have been very proud of our scores last year. Title I
children have made very, very good scores, achievement scores on the -
tests. o ’
Mr. Quie. I should also bring out any points where I'm in dis-
- agreement with your testimony, as you might know, and that's on the

parent advisory council.
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I feel very strﬂngli* that we have the local ones, - - .
Dr. Granas. I ean see that viewpoint, I really can, o
‘Mr, Quie. Becanse when people get too far away, they start think-

- ing with a different way than they are as parents; you know. ~

grams?

v

Dr. Gramay. Ishare your concern. = o .
Mr: Quie: Do you have any Stgte compensatory education pro-

- Dr. Granazr. - State compensatory eduecation programs? . .
Mr. Quie.” Yes. -~ : . R
Dr. Granaym. That we finance ourselves ?

Mr. Quie. Yes, v '

Dr. Granay. No, Not to-my knowledge. We do allocate some '

money for special ediication, o : ) _—
Mr. Qure: The part of the whole process that you play is really

~+ selecting target schools and- the school districts that have to be
- targeted ? C ’ :

Dr. Granar. Yes, L o .

Mre.Qee. What method do you {ise now in determining which
schools ought to be targeted? v )

Dr. Granay. I believe we use the free lunch,

Mr. Quie. You use the free lunch? :

Dr. Granay., As a basis for most of the State schools, yes, free

.lunch: Those participating in free lunch automatically are eligible

fo participate. ) ) o -
Mr. Quie. Do you have much of the situation that I've noticed .
some places. that some people don't like to have their children be in-

- the free lunch program even though they qualify?

o

it?

Dr. Gramad. ;Yes, we have. There is the feeling of pride and cer- " *
tain people are s¢nsitive to nid other than the aid they can generate
themselves. v . S

Mr. Quie. That means that a school attendance.area with the num-
ber of people with that kind of pride are really being denied an op-
portunity for title T funds. i o '

Dr. Grartam. Yes. : . :

Mr. Quie. Have you looked at ways of determining who ought to
get title I programs in Kentucky in a better way than you're,doing’

. Dr. Granay. T haven't thought in specific terms. I have not, And *
Ms Kimbrough might have an 1dea or so. Would you like her reac-
tions to it ? N v Co : -

‘Mr. Quie. Oh, tliat would be firie.” R : :

Ms. Knsroveii, From time to time, yes, sir, we have thought
about other methods of determining this.  However, at the present -
time, Mr. Hart and the people who administer the title I programs
still believe that we're getting very close to the percentage of young-
sters who need title T pmfrﬂms through using the free lunch method.
- Now, we have just looked at some other Stateés and for instance,
last week; we were discussing how the State of Michigan detarmines
their title T participants and we are looking at this continually.

Mr. Quie. You ought tp look at Michigan, how they determine
their chapter ITI distribution as well. )

If you have looked at it and it comes very close to the way the
need 1s, what kind of information have you got to show us? '
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Ms. Kimsroven.. Well, T den’t have any with me iteday’, but I

could provide you—". ) o
- Mr. Quie. Do you have something you could send in to the Chair-.

_man and me't6 look at?
' Mi Kimerovan. “Yes. . ' )
Mz, Quie. When you say it’s very close, you must hgve some figures
. for educationally disadvantaged. - L " .
* Ms. KimeroucH, Yes.
. Mr. Qume. OK. o ‘
Chairman Perkins, We'll pursue that point, - - o
Ms. Kissrovan. I will make a4 note and ask Mr. Hart to send that.
- Chairman Perkivs, You get that information to us.. .
_ Dr. Graman. Let-me commend the committee, Congressman Per-
kins and you, Congressman Quie, for your interest in the- grassroots .,
opinions of people. Let me welcome you to Kentucky, this beautiful "
State that we have lere. It's greener later on and I appreciate. the
opportunity that you would ask the department and the chief admin-
istrator of the department to testify’and I consider it an opportunity
and a privilege. . ’ o
Chairman %ERKI\E Well, when this bill was written one of the -
. purposes was to take care of the disadvantaged in Appalachia. We.
: thought we would pull some witnesses out of the heart D? Appalachia.

I see some of the witnesses are still coming in and wehave some peo-
ple from Huntington and Knoxville that would like to get away, and
or that reason, Foster, I'm going to pull-on this panel ahead of you.

N Dr. Granad, thank you very much. I appreciate your coming
. lere, \ , : " S
Dr. James Newman, superintendent of the Knoxville City Schools,
come around, Knoxville, Tenn, Come around. Mr, James Slash, su-
perintendent. of - the Cabell County Schools, Huftington, W. Va,
come around. And Mr, Vergara, Federal liaison: representative. of
the Indiana State Department of Education, you come around. And -
-~ Mr. Max Way, assistant superintendent of the Scioto Valley schools
* of Piketon. Ohio, come around. And then we have Mr. Moss White,
title I coordinator, Cincinnati, Ohio. ' ]
If you gentlemen will get around the table here, we will start off
here with you people-this morning. We will hear everyone that is
Eresent so don’t anyone get disgusted and leave, We'll hear every-
sody that comes in here. That’s the reason we started so early this
morning. ) 7 , L '
-~ . Al Quie and T have been doing this for yearsind we never let any-
‘one leave the. committee room in Washington without being heard.
__Well start off with \you,. Dr. Newman, superintendent of the
Knoxville City schools,’ Knoxville, Tenn. Identify yourself for ‘the
rechrd.and commence. Go ahead. SO o
" tWliereupon, Chajrmian -Perkins was informed that Dr. Newnian.
hadfiot arrived as of yet.] ; S o
Chairman Perkins, Well, Mr. Joseph Slash, superintendent of
Huntington, He told me this morning he needed to leave and I
thought we’d put him on, Go ahead. - - : : '
[Statement of Mr. Slash follows:]




REPORT FOR CONGRESSIONAL CoMMITTEE HEARINGS, PRESENTED BY JosEPH A. Brass,
.~ SUPERINTENDENT, CABELL CoUNTY S¢HooLS, HUNTINGTOR, W. Va.
! 11 County Fublic School System ==.
== I N = - -
In 1976-77 our net enrollment was ' 19,138

. In 1§7E-77 gur par- pupil expenditure
(nat Eﬁ:allmanﬁ) wasg ' ] 1,210.42

In IQTE 77 sur total expenditure )
{Current Expense Fund nly} was $25,644,622.07

The following statements are §rﬁv1deﬂ in heps of inereasing the under-
astanding of programa conducted in the Cabell County.Public School Syastem,
X Huntington, West Virdinia, thEh ars funded Ehﬂ:ﬂugh the Cgngress of the -
- : United States of Amarica,

Elamenta:y and sEggnéa;y Eﬂgéatggn-ﬁgt Tiele T

(o]
4

The ESEA T;Ele I pfagram in Cabell Caunty prnv;ﬂea remedial reading
instruction, remedial math instruction, and social services téd ap=- -
proximately 1600 students in 26 schools. The program staff consists
of 25 reading teachers, 7 math teachers, 4 math aides, 7 home-schosl

rs, and 4 support personnsl.

-Once USOEL and State Department of Education guidelines are received
o . and interpreted, the Cabell County School System manages to ad-
s - minister the program with very little difficylty. The reason for .
s this may be that both the present Superintendent . and Associate Super-
’ intendent are former Title I directors whose familiarity with the- v
program allows it to be integrated into.the total administrative
. organization with little difficulty. However, we do continue to
. have concerns with guidelines or interpretation of gquidelines which
‘ ars imposed upon us in the conduct of the pfﬁqfém : o £

- . .

1. Tha lack of 1aaal control in determining program elements
. for serving wvarious sligible students. Ths Sffiﬁa af Edu-=
. cation and State Department of Edue )
emphasis for program elements be centerad in rgmgdiatian @f . if
reading and math deficiencies. \

Wa agree that these areas dre thé most preszing needs of

mist of our students. However, this excludes needs which

may be different for some edu:atlanally deprived students
» in target schagls. * .

© 2. We are regquired to have Parent Advis@ry Councils=-but if
# their suggestions differ from direr =5 imposed upon ug -
N . ghey have not had a real Egpﬂrtuﬁlty Eﬁ; any lnput of a
N . - Pprogram natures
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of Titla I pfﬂgramg is Ehe :estristian of praje * target -

arsas Hith ‘the greatest numbers of gligibls stuﬂentg. This,
Yoy af course, excludes educationally disadvantaged students and
acnnﬁmically é;gaﬂvauﬁagéd students th are: in nen=targst

.. He do not prapﬂse that funds be spread more thinly in.order
to include these schools but that additional funds are needed

ore flexibility in guidelines to allow local judgmant .

for determining needs on some basis other than staﬁistitg.: :

-

We do fesl ‘that ESEA Title has had an important imgaﬁt upon education
in our school system. A review indicates that ESEA Title I started
in-Caball County in 1966, Title I services started out in remedial
readlnq at Eha elemgnﬁary and juﬂlﬂE high IEVEI,‘guldéﬂEE at thE

nffice for éligiblé Title I a:haals, anﬂ sgﬁial EEE?iEES

Since 1966:up to the present time, ¢ media center’ and .guidance
- services have been taken over by the county. In 1971,.elementary
- + remedial math was included in the Cabell County Title I program.
Junior high school Title I services were discontinued in the late
1960°'s becauss EE finances,

ince the Title I program began in Cabell County, we have
gaals as gset up in -the proposal.

Each year g
exceeded

Over the past six’ years, Title I'has shown the fallaui L
gains in remedial reading 1.4 mﬁn:hs for esach month tauqhﬁ.
math, Ehe gain has been one month averags gain for each month
., taught. The national average in reading iz .7 for each month
: - taught. :

. ESER Title T in Cabell €ounty has a budget of $894,108.00 for FY-78.
% : e :

II. Impacted Area Aid Program

The Impacted Area Aid Program is, in our opinion,the. essiest of .
all faderal programs to administer. We run a parent’Sufvey, ’
-file a report, spend the money for whatever we need. -We submit
no letters of justification and no further reg@rts'and red tape
" A% are required in ather federal programs. .

Although several gfesidentg have opposed the Impacted Area Aid =+
. Program, we believe there is justification te continue the
pragram agdfhppe that Congress in its wigdom continues to not

go along with the executive branch on this issue,

Cabell County received for the 1976-77 szhool year a total of
$66,.665.77 in Impacted Area Aid monies. @f this, 517,466.88
was garmarked for Title I projects hbecause of children residing
in low rent housing projects lEéVlng $49,203.09 non-earmarked
funds. .
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a limiting facter for skill training, adult

ing, job training and other areas for adults. Due to the -+
sed popularity of @ﬁatiaﬁaigmgfams, space is limited to

eer training program on a full-time

f‘ IiI.
e Tn many LEA's space is

basis. . T . _ .

We could iﬁp!féve our training potential if we could provide more

Vocational Suldan:e and Counseling for those adults who are in

need of in Eiﬁphssis should be placed on career training.
"This should .take them.from unemployment

affering pfcgfaﬁ\s of a t= 1(:;1 nature leadlng r.a a two= S
ags::u:iatg ﬂEgEEE. stem w@ula ayoid dug,;cat;gn r:f efﬁ;:;
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COUNTY SCHOOLS, HUNTIRGTON, W. VA,

" Mr. Suasn. Well, C«jngi‘essm;m Peikins, 1 appreciate this oppor-

tunity to appear here before you and your committee, Wé ‘deem it a

say might help, in making some decisions in Washington.

pleasure and an honor and hope that some of the things ‘we might

- Chairman Perkins. Well, we felt that sinbe we were nearing the .
. end of the title I hearings that we ought to get down here in -the
-heart of Appalachia and pull some people in and see if you can im-,

prove the legislation., That's the reason.ave got you here today.

..~ Mr. Svasin T'had o little misunderstanding by telephone. T didn’t
. Té€eive the letter.so I have some other comments other than the title
I wh ou will note, but T-would like to-point out-that—- -

~ Chairma
ments will be. inserted into the record and you ¢an summarize any
way that you prefer. , . L :

Mr. Svasu. Thank you, Cabell County schools serve 19,138 stu-

Now, in our program in Cabell County, we provide remedial read-

ing, math instruction, social .services to about 1600 students and 26 . E

schools. This is approximately. 8.3 percent of our student body.
Now, I think.one of the things we receive from.the National Bdu-

STATEMENT OF JOSEPH SLASH, SUPERINTENDENT, CABELL

n Pergrns. Without objection, alf your prepared state-

cation Headquarters and our own State headquarters, of coursé, i to+ ~

place emphasis in these particular areas. o
Consequently, some: of oui concerns-are, as I've listed here, some
laﬁck of local control in determining program elements for serving

" the eligible students. .

I'mean by that. sometimes in our target schools we might have

‘some youngsters Igeated in there who might be able to read or work

math very well, but™ave other needs that we're unable to meet be-
cause of these restrictions: '
just a little bit more flexib

Parent advisory cou !
here and we %@ favor these parvent advisory committees. -

Chairman Prrkivs. You mean at thelocal level ? .

Mr. Szasn. At the local'level. The only thing that T would object

ty in our programming.

So, I like some of the others, would like

ineils have been nientioned a -good many times

to—1I don’t think that we are paying cnough attention to what they’re’

telling us because of the restrictions that are dictated—well, that's a

bad word—but some of the emphasis placed on us from our—and

so these parents are not, really heard in what they’re trying to tell us
at the local level in trying to meet the needs of their children. So, I

think we should pay more attention to our parent advisory com- -

mittees,

I think one of the most serious problems that confronts us is in a

“school where you have a large aren, then you have a large and wider

range of ahilities and you have a wider range of economic situations.
So, once you locate ta ’
those target schools, there are many, many students in other schools

irget schools to concentrate on’the students in

In our area, in our system that we’re not able to meet their needs. .
Now, they are just ag educationally disadvantaged as the ones -

we've identified in our target schools. But there’s nothing we can do

61
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 to halp them because’ 1f we try then, those studs ”%q *are not cgmpar- .
" able to the other schools thatgre in title I. annguently, we are not
able to meet néeds of a gt)mk i’rxany students in our distriet because
of this restriction. _

“Now, I'm sure that you get appeals ali‘the time for1 more funds. We
feel that we don’t mean to spread what we have more thinly than we _
are new, but if there is any possibility of any more funds that we
might meet the needs of others and try to identify studeats in’ W&F‘a
other than at the economic leyel.

Now, I would like to emphasize that we are vgry, vary g‘mtaful for
title I funds that we have because they have helped us tremendously.
We start out, of course, in our secondary schools and because of the
- ‘great number of students who need help, we were unable to meet all

the needs with the program_ and we have dropped down now to

grades oneé through'six where we have our: program. And:if you will = .
notice here, Sur-gains have been 14 in reading for every month e

taught and 1 month for—in remedial math.fer. }'month. :
Lknow you have a lot of ‘people-to hear today and I think thls is
the main thrust of what I have to say to you. I have Mr. Fredicking
- here who is with me. He's @e title I alrectar and he W]ll try to
answer any questions. . . 5
Chairman Pererxs. All right;’ Do you, Wﬂnt tcn gn ahead aﬁd make
. s brief statement as title T director?
Mr FREDICEII\G Yes, sir

CABELL CDTTNTY SCHOOLS, HTTHTINGTDN W 75.

Mr. FREDICKING. I\h name is Bill Fredlckmg T was at the. %e&rmgr
jyearsago. I wasa new director then andd-was pretty t‘u:-.ty and not

- _knowledgeable.

Chairman Perkixs. We want to just hear ‘any way ﬂmt you can
tell-us how to improve the act. T think Al will go along with me that
we ark going tb try to make a ¢-year program here without—he’s
agreed with me so we want te*write the best act we can.

Mr. Freprcring. I just retiirned from a State meeting on evalua-
tion, Yesterday morning, I left and went home and packed another
bag and came right'here. And I talked with the State title I director
- about this because I figured there would probably be a hearing -and
we're in ggreement locally, as the director from Kentucky stated,
" that this tilmg of the t&achera not having duty. T think we get penple :
coming, in-from Washington that have never pmbably had any actual
_ ce, trying to tell people they can’t do thE‘SE things
uﬁd I know in our ‘%Itlmtmn when we talk to our

Chairman Perkrvs,” Well, we'll raise that with the Secretary—
. Secretary Califano when he comes before the CUn‘lﬂllttEé and we’ll be

sure to make him aware of that one point.

S C‘Dngressman Peﬂﬂns o

i\Ir Frepicring. Well, T know when we had an- C)E team in to

our county, we were criticized because they didn’t think we were
ng our pamt‘hml schaols pmpu'lv and she jumped me on one
W 1th 2 cluldren and there were

%rhﬂcﬂ w }IEI'F we were Dnl\ \\Drlu




oo o 58

said, “OK, the guidelines state we.can only-work with children living .
in an eligible attendance area.”” She saids%Yes.” ‘I said, “Don’t the
guidelines state we can’t work with children living ott of the Staté?” -
She said, “Yes.” And I said, “Don’t the guidelines state we can’t
-'work with children lving out of the county?” She said, “Yes.” I
_said, “Then, theré’s orily five children in that:s¢lool that live in
Campbell.County and only two of them live inseligible attendance
areas.” So, this 1s an idea of what we do rur into. . T
I think: we havea problem in selecting students whereas we have to
o into an eligible attendance area, It's casy to be said -to be done,
ut when you_have children transferring from one school to another,
2. when you have dropouts from 16-years old to 21 and so forth, and
.. you try to find out how many children are living in attendance areas.
. I think it would be better if we could have:the regulations state—
selecting from enrollments in your schools and your hot lunch count
- or whatever"you could detérmine and selecting thie childreri from en-:; -
. rollment thanfrom living in eligible attenidince dreas. It‘ivgjuld,be a
‘more realistic picture of each school, v d . ote e
.~ Ialsd feel that by doing this, we could possibly get more students’
. gligible far:titlé I services. N . :
.. Comparibility, we've had problems there, nothing major, but just
-7 like this year in one school, we had—T had to change the secretary’s
v job from 1part png to full time to help make that s_,c%a@l ‘comparable.
: The pupil/teach it y ]

,,,,,, ut'the financial end of it-was .

ratio was excellest b 1e fi 1al end was
retary aga full-time secrétary to-

-+ off so we had to just hire the s
* . . make that school eligible and to me, this 15 one place where com-- -
"+ parability could be corrected. ' B . i
. Chairman-Perkins. Yes. @ - 7 i L 533
Mr. Frepicring. This is one of thebig things, like T'will mitke
~ three or four comparability réports each year-just to keép Mr. Slash.:
... and the personnel informed s to the changes being ‘needed in the - .
= "."scHool ‘system: @S far as transferring teachers.and things like this so . =
we can remain comparable and that’s an awful lot of work for some--
thing like that.- Of course; you don’t know how children are going to
move from June to September and things like-this;. And' compara-
bility creates quite a few problems that way. - Cabell County has
always gone out of their way to stay compagable and anything, fol-
lowing the guidelines. We¢ feel we have anéxcellent program. We
feel that -this regulation of teachers who can’t do dity will create
problems. Of course, our State department. hasn’t enforced it yet,
and they’ve had two findings but they just don’t agree with that. But -
I think that we will be eventually forced ta do this and T think this—
" Idon’t believe this is the intent of the law in aiiy way, shiijfle or form.
I think the¢ important thing is to work with children, thosé;teachers
who are working with the children in the classrooms, get £6-know
the childrén on the playground, get to know thpm'in‘the Iu period
when they’re working lunch duty and so forth, this wilt help the
. program, There's more to teaching a child thin:just. working with
him in that classroom. ‘ e S
“And T think this-is on i would help our program and help
all the programs, Well, . we would like to have, we would
like to know how much v = cation will be before we write our

program, I
Tl
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- 15 percent less than you made the yearbeforé when you hav

Chnirnﬁn Perkins, We hope that that »W'ill_i)e announced shortly. _

.We have been trying to expedite that whole matter throughout our
- . hearings in the first year and I think we have—it may have spaked

in at long last, At least, we've got, that commitment from.the Office
of Education and from HEW. So you will ;get your notices much
earlier. - S Coe

. Mr. Frepickrve. I know the, Congressmen. have been upset by’

carryover funds but; gosh, when you have to ‘fplaﬁn on a program with.

idéa how much money you're going to get and you plan your pra

gram and you get your office set ‘up and thenyou get say $100,000 “

extrh or say §150,000 extra, what are you going to do with it? )
- Chairman Perkiys, Well, I think :we're about to.get that. point
remedied. It took us'a lang, long period of time to et to forward -

~funding. We started it in 1970 and then they dropped it out a cdyiple
-of years and Al'and I worked qn it-jointly and finally, we made'it -

stick, I think. And this is going to cure your problem when we made

it,soak in to the administrators in Washington. It's been a hard,

difficult task. -

“Mr.. FREDICKIXG. 37’(1“', we have had troubles with parent advisory

* councils in this wiry. We have our local school council -and a lot of

- thing. W

LA

times the only way they will even come to a meeting of our home

school coordinators is to go get:them and bring them. And when we

have our district meetings, we only have seven, and to bring~in 26
parénts—and we Have trouble gétt{ing them in there. They don’t
seein. to have' the inferest they should have. And we've done every-
F ‘e’ve -had'- dinner “meetings and we've "done everything.
There’s a lack of interest in our areas. , .
Now I don’t know if it is because of the so-called mandated math
and reading, but I think this is—if there is some way we could pos-.
that would make them more interested. . . .
Mr. Quie. Who, the coordinators? .7 °

sibly change the.way they are selected in-each school might bea help

Mr. Frepickine. No, the why the parent adwsmy couneil-——
“Mr. Quie. Parent advisers, : - C

+' MW Frepiexing. See, the parents are supposed to be selected’by
_ parents. o 3 I C

Mr. Quie. Uh-huh, | ,,
Mr. Frepicking, But how maay parents would be'interested enough
to come.out. And I think that maybe this is one way to look into-it, is

- o different way of selecting the [@ts for the parent advisory coun-

cil in the school,”, S~ ] : -
Mr. Quge.+And do you have flexibility to do that now, or is tha

- ‘Mr. Frepickine: Well, the way we féel it would be better, and 1

may be wrong, but T feel that maybe if the parents could select—the

principalg could possibly select parents that they know are inferested
in schoolyand the activities. This would be better than parents-se-

lecting parents that won't even come to meetings'and so forth,

Chairman PerkiyNs. You go ahead a minute, Al °
Mr. Quie. OK. : o )
Chairman Perkrxs. You may want to make u statement for these .

college presidents out here. They are here wanting to ask:.us some

questions.




"Mr. Quie. Oh{are they? . - P ' *
. Chairman Petkins There are six or eight of them and they want to -
.- know where we stand on these proposals, B - ‘
"~ Mr. Quie. If you need some help out there, tell them.I am for tax
eredits.- .~ - . . S S
‘ ‘[Laughter from the audience.] = . - Lo
- 'Mr. ,Smg One otherthing that I would like-to pursue here, be-
. cause to me it is really ‘unacceptable to have two students, both of -
whom are 2 years behind grade level, and one-of them is able to- get
in the program because lie lives in an attendance area that is 4 target
' area, bit the other one is not able to get into a title I program.
‘Mr, FrevrckinG. T agree, o PO
* Mr. Quie. It isijust terrible that we do that, The other thing that
you raised is that 1f you attend a target schoof and you are from. the -
:'right attendance area and you are 2 years below, or in fact 1 year
below, or in—according to statistics that 33.percent of ‘the kids in
~ title T are neither poor nor underachievers. S0 yon know what we are
‘reaching into. . " : ' ; ' ’

And then over in some other rion-target schools, there are under-

. ._pchievers who are poor, that aren’t getting any help at all, and it is
“ridiculous, . S : _ S
_ The question I want to ask relates to the problem with the sért of
assumptions held by some of my black colleaguds, that blficks have
ot been treated well because the tests are biased in-favor of a mjddle,’
ésss white background and, therefore, are not” fair. You know the

arguments that tests are skewed against.the ‘blacks. .
 Becauseyf that, many people are saying thdt if you go to achieve- "~
‘ment®tests instead of poverty. the Mwee jerk reaction is that the#* -
. blacksfren’t going to do'as well. ;T try to tell them that if on the  ~ ..
tests you don’t do as well, you get the money, and so you benefit.. - .
- But I was wondering if that argument has everlbeen thrown up to
you in the local schodl, or'is that-just something in Washington that
- some of my black colleagues raise ? . f I
© Mr. Suasy.” Well, I think that t is a question that does arise quite
a bit, and there is—and I—are you meaninig for identification pur-

poses for the program? =
Mr.Quie. Yes. . .- 0, Lo
Mr. Srasn. Well, T.would say this: If you get to the point where;
. this is—why not have ‘teachers to help identify these students?
Teachers know students—— L f o
Mr, Qure.; Better than anybodyelse. - . E
Mr! Smgr.—better than anybody else, and a lot of times. their

evaluation pf the abilitv of ‘a student will do you more good than
J\what they ®o on a test score. So if you could have a combination
maybe some way or another of teacher identification and testing, or
-|whatever combination you want. T think you probably.could over-
/come some, of this to get them into the program and give them some
help. = = - S - .
Mr. Quie. Uh-huh, ‘ ) : B ,
.. Mr. Freprcgine. Well, like right now, when we identify our chil-
< dren who'are in the program, we do put out 2 form for the teachers .
" and they identify their children below grade level.. And then our °
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ficult to go to all of the schools and get this information, -
Mr. Quie. Uh-huh. 1 ' ' =

 Mr. Keoromxa. Now the testing might be u littlé more difficult to -~
1 - work thab\out and get 4 test that would be valid for al} children;;but

‘this would be—-

Mr. Quie, Don't you use the same teszt; in 4l schools’in the school . .

- district now{

. Mr. Frepickine. Yes, sir. Yes, sir. But I mean, we aré élwaf’s
thinking of other areas, I'mean, whether all the tests would be {?hd

or not,

. Mr,Quie. Oh, I see. . I thought you were tabtking about the school

" district.

<1t is going to be a local teit or. a testfor the whole country, or ‘the -

" ment over the whole Nation,

,, . . o ~ ~ 5\"@23 s, . .

- Mr. Freoicrive, Or we could use o local test in ideftifying chil-
dren. This might be fine. - - . » 0

» - Mr, Quie. Uh-huh e . o

Mr. Frepicging, But_the question is whether you wyrite th

& ]

_ whole fegional aren or something. . v )
-~ MriQuie. You probably noticed that I would like to go to achieve-

Mr. Frepicking, Yes,sir,© SO o
Mr. Quie. But I recognize that isn't going to be’ osgible. I am
not going to get into that, embroiled in that ﬁind of battle, fighting

amongst the States based _ngesﬁng, because people haven’t seen any |
-of national testing so everybody-hasto -

of those tests. There is a fe

- teach to the test. That is sort & ingrained in us, just like we don’t

* “national testing at all. So we are going to get off o
- We have. got to start at thelocal o o a
++ ‘testimony

believe in a national police force in this nation. We don’t believe in
' : i of that. . . = -

g . .

‘the local level to yse achievement.: .+ : .
What &utm West Virginia, if you did have the aption of making
the distribution between school . districts also on achievement rather
.than low income? Do you have any State compensatory education
program now that is being distributed amongst the school districts,

thatlyou have indicatéd, that Jou ar

- Mr. Suasy, Well, I think perhaps that we might gfetiintn some

ountPand some with the larger cities on this type of thing. -
~Now 'the rural ones, I don’t see—I don't t{hmie
much of a'problerii there, But I would like to see it, o
" Mr. Quir. You weuld like to see it, S
. -SLasy. Uh-huh. o

11

ould like to see it go into an educational method of

chuh E .
"That is what he told me, and that is one thing
he opportunity to let you know. that. This is one
0 see done, - !

4.
e

8=507 O=TR=5 : . . S o)

sdems: to ‘me, as‘the.
really ready now on -

people will test these ‘children:. It wouldn't be that thuch more dif- -

- and what. kind of prohlems would you run into if that optiofl was
* given.to West Virginia to be worked out ? ’

ms in the Iarger,pﬂlpulated, areas where=-or maybe in Cabell .

we would have tog -

Lr..Frevickiva, Well, T talked to the State Title cm thgffgébre{_éﬁdz" e
i “well, T talked to him; what was it, on Wednesday{ And" -
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Mr QmEs Uh huh o :

Mr. Frepickixg. But now. the puperwork this meetmg we went
ta was on evaluation. Now our paperwml{ will tnple :

~Mr. Quie. Onevaluation? ’ L

" Mr. Frepicging, On-evaluation alane We ﬁgm‘ﬁ it will take 2

- to 3 weeks so, of course, West Virginia is going to various com-.

panies to do, their evaluation, various counties are, because of the
piling in. The effort would cost more for us to do them. nur’selves
than tg have them done by these companies. ‘ :
Mr:Quie. One of the things I want to- ctzr!gratulate yau on is' that
you said in.the past 6 years title I has shown the following average
- gains in remedial 1e&c]mg ‘1.4 months for each inonth taught. Now*
that is a spectacular gain. Then in math you had o mtmth Par month,
You are running a good program there. ‘? :
Mr, Frebicking. We went dgwn last year becauae Gf the weutherg _
and missed so much school. . :

 Mr, Quie. Uh-huh. . '
"+ Mr. FH&IGKF&G And-sb we went dnwn anﬂ"that pulléri our aver- .

“agd’'down a littlebit lagt year.

Mr. Quiz. It should BEVE beei a llttle higher than thisé-

Mr. FrepicinG. Yes, sir.

Mr. Quie. That is esceptmnn] That is rmﬂly nll the questmn% that
I have. 'T appreciate you coming down a )ﬂ testifying, Naturally I -
+ like yaur testimony, too. '

Mr. SasH. ’We appreciate your havmg us. We really do,

‘Mr. Quie. OK. How about the rest of you, are you

Mr: Way. We are from Ohio. ' 5

Mr. Qure. You are fyom C)hm QI& ’WE had better Iet you s&y'\r’}
something thag, - {_ ‘

. STATEMENT OF MAX Ww. WAY ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT,
SCIOI‘O Vﬂl@’! LDGAL SEHODI. DIS'ﬁ'&IGI, PIKE COUNTY, QHID

Mr WA1 We have probnblv two opposiges here from Ohio. I'am
fmm a small rural schaol dlstrwt and my name-is Max Way. T serve
. 4s assistant syperintendent in a small school rict. with an ap.PI'DKk
"mate 1,600 sfudent’ population. And in districts of this size, why,
administrators wear many hats, But the major part of my responsi-
bilities are concerned with special prograns, an({)especial]y fédemlly
funded and our own Staté compensator y program,

I guess th; one thing T haye observed, since I have been with t1tle I
ery- beginning, I have observed really th;}g it has made a
'duuS ‘difference in our school district as fat as’the overall
ement giins, yfm might say, in the elementary schools. We
s{;ﬂl have.some problems in “the secondar 'y as far' as maimtaining this
i ) junior high onup.

T would- I‘\ke ‘to-stata that T have listed in my testlmnnv* that this .

‘really made us take a Jook at. you know, what causes student prob-

lems.. And involving: both -staff, parents, in assessing the needs, we

-have been, I think, a lot better able to overcome a lDt of ‘the prgblems

“ we had.

I am certainly for student—or th&t is paient Hdusmy cauncﬂsg,
They hme done a tremendous ]Qb in our school dlstllc:t in the Slﬁgs

EA

B T
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“- dividual buildings and also on the district lével. 1 .like to See them
operate.at the building level, I guess, because in our district*we have
.some differences.among th buifdings. I think they are more aware . - -

_of the needs locally than théy are in the other aspect of it. .=
Ours has beeome sort of a concerted effort as Tfar as staff, title I
" staf-is concerned. One.af the ‘things we have been ‘able to do over -
. 'the years is actually select -highly competerit’ péople #nd train them - - -
to-be specialists in the area since all:of our monies are spent in grades™ -
K through four, with the ‘exception of this year. We are experi-
. menting in grades five, six, and seven with.a couple of retired teaclers
£ that.we have hired for13p-half daysivho will give us really 180 full
‘*’%ajrs, wheén “you comé gight down to it.4 They arevery dedicated
“.people. . . h R Lo
' e are and have'always pulled childrgn out of the classroom. Tam
not’ sure that in our*situation where we have somesopen spaces clags-- .
rooms and so forth “whether we could actually utilize the title-I staff .
.. more appropriately. T .don’t think we could in o lassroom ‘situa™" .
Ttion.. - L o B e
Pulling' the students out of our ¢ladsrooms has not presented any
problems for us. As a matter of fict, we have nontitle I parents on ~
-our advisory council as well as title I parents, and quite frequently
I get a lot of flack-from those, “Why can’t our kids be in the ,
program?’ . . o T T
~ You know; title T has a good image in our school, Our-title Fstaff =,
and the regular classroom’staff-do coordinate efforts and comimunicate”

~a lot. This I think can testify as to our building principals being

sold on title I and the activities, I think- : - o
Mr: Quie.- Elaborate a, little more on that, some of thé hontitle I -~
students’ parents say why can’t their children be in the program? a
- Mr.Wax. Yeah, . "o o . TR
Mr. Quie. Are they behind grade level? - - Lo
Mr. Wiy, No. =m0 0 el S i
My, Quie. Oh, Isee, Theywant tobe in it-eventhough they atewss ™ « 5 { -
- Mr. Wax. In other words, it is a successful activity and the kids- -
. enjoy it there. There doesn't appear to ‘be—historically in class- - & ¢
72 T00MS, you know, we put kids in bluebird, redbird, whatever it might '
* be classifications anyhow.. And the fact tliat we are pulling.theni out . - ,
~ for 45. minttes or an hour a day does not seem tordisturb that child at =~ - .
“all.” As 2 matter of fact, it is a very, very, you know, enjoyable. ex-
perience for him. Anything that brings’ success, which ou title T.
program has; ... . 7 oy U
I guess the one.thing T am concerned about-is the fact*that we do’
not have enough funds to extend these programs for additional years |
for students. We concentrate on K through three really; and some =
students in the fourth grade. Bit we find that after .the, title I
" services cease at tifnes, because historically teachers, as we get higher
- up the ladder, become more discipline oriented and book oriented, and -
the child is still experiencing some difficulty in reading: The achieve-
ment gaine are not as prononnced as they have been in those first feyw -
years, and I would like-in somie way to extend these services for some
specific kids- who need the reinforcement and help. And a lot of it is ,
& personal reinforcement, the fact that he is being nurtured. He is °
."being encouraged to, you know, continue td study and make gains. °

*
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I think this is true with all of us, We, g ‘
of t tlme% it helps considerably.
I do have to compliment vou peaple at th(‘ P/(!di' ral lével for mak-

ing these funds mtegmlm]h or_categorical in nature, T guess T
. would like to see thut continue. We in Ohio’ right now .are—I cull
" them teacher unions and so forth. T spent # good part of my life in
| and’ mﬂu%trv I am a lot more pr oilyet oriented, and I think
that by continuing the categorical aspect of this that we are more able
to pinpoint and direct these monies where they need to be spent. But
in our own case for more general aid. We would have teachers and
noncertified people ncrfﬂtI{Ltlng for these funds which would, to me,
destroy .the.eflectiveness nf the I}I()glﬂhh and the intent of the

. programs.

a pat on the back, a lot

is in our area.. W’p h!uv sut,ldenl} llcx;umc hl,ﬂfhl_\ ln\olxed in the
negotiations process, and it concerns me as to the effect it might have
on children if funds like this were opened up for negotiation, and I
certainly would not recomniend that at all. .
~ Parental ‘involvement, one of the things I think that we have.been
suecessful in doing in our school district and our community is trying
to reach these parents at the most early age possible” The last few
years we have been trying to coordinate our efforts with the Head-
start program, the Child Development programs that are futnded
through title XX and Appalachins Regional Commission monies, and
try to.get as much information and coordination between our pro-
gram as those, reaching the parents. the staff of those, coordinating
the learnirg process, the educational activities so that we know where
thése kids . re when they are coming into school. whikis going to have
problems, those kids who are lmmhcapped nd who need other apeclal
services,
1 would hope that the legislation w (ml(l probably try to stress this
coordingtion, title I or the various federally funded programs, .
One of the things that we<have noticed especially, and one of my.
responsibilities is a rather large geographic—about a good part of
Euut})éaqtern Dhm an rulult hqmc erluc&tmn pmﬁ'la § E‘-ut the par‘ent%‘

ties in school. ,\s 1 mattel
Lo m:tually enter adult basic
hool. And in many
been able to docu-
1f. anywhere from

more mvu]\ ed with thc‘n Llnlrlwu
of fact, many of these people in our
ed clasges to be better able to help their kids in
ways I have to put in a plug for ABE. TVC‘ have
ment year after-year that it more th ;
four to ten times %\lmt we are actually spe h is about a 100
per pupil, which'is peanuts when you come to t‘dumtmnﬂl costs, It s
one of the things in our district, we.have.almost cut the welfare
recipients in half, and I attubutp a lot of this to people hecoming in-
_ u:\h pﬂ in ndult : mn aned h(‘CDﬂHDg more empl V'lb](‘ And

spir
thg%e p@gplg bemmp 2 lot more m\ -olved in pubhc school activities,
aybe I am a little unique. as I-stated before. I have spent
of time in busiriess and industry, and part of that along
hﬁmg an F‘(lllL(ltOI‘ I am fm nrcnuntahlh .F want to know
he 1 1/ knoav, what dollar
ct of espeeially’
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-title I and some of the other programs in our region—I am sure the

major 3 have always had a (‘mtam amount of cost effecting dis-
ability with their programs. But in our area I think it }135 aﬁected
our total educational program, It has Ivully made us’g lot more
ucc«uunt.ule for schat we are, rlmng, ‘the fmt that, it. has had real spin
off effects, the fuct that we are really ldoking at educational programs
1 ms of what are our student neéds

what can we—how can we.

3

best spend the money to éffect good‘quality education for our kids? -

In thiat sect T would hate to see the accountability aspect of it
I guess dnscuntmﬁv(l or evén weakened in any respect.

The area in which I live Happens tq’fbe a httle uhique in that we
have a multibillion dellur atomic ener ey plant in Fike County, in our
school ‘distriet. Yef' this same school district has about, 46 percent
low income. We durivé no taxes other than 874 funds from the, about
10 percent of our’studant population, parents do work at the Federal.
mstallation there, the giseous chﬁ'uamn plant—- _

Chairman i Ju, ‘ . On a 18816, h(}W’ muech”
impacted money do “olinty, Ohic . =

Mr. Way. In Pike C uunh I can tvll you what our school district -
receives. Which is, we received last yen }p% 000.

- Chairman Perkixs. Yes,

Mr, Way. Nowthatisas
I will say that.. And it does }mlp

The surrounding districts, Waverly C nty Schoo] Distriet r

trict. but Waverly. City and (‘hl]hrnthe

oney for about 150 kids.

now the plant is m our
Portsmouth and some ofthose receive tnualdmﬂhl’
many of the plant wor I\ma dolive i
sire they benefit even greater than we do. We are in the process of
hulldlng; as you well l{ ow.. another multibillion  dollar centrifuge
plant on that same s any fairly confident that the Department of
Energy has done a ]nt better planning on this than thoy had on the
last. We had ahout o qmu ter pf 2 million peaple dumped into our
areq for + years tlw Tast tmw. mld lf d, N

I think the way
people from. or woikers fmm or for thh new site, or new phnt “will
athern’ Ohio and northe stern I ntueky and
s tmg g0 tlmt we dcmt hfm i kyemendous
serunr schools,

2l

50 fnrth T lmpv tll'

hehwv it or not. are at a'my 1x1mum Ilght now.
C haum-m Prm\r\“ When you first started th - projeet, A1, we got

Finonéy in Green Cou-ty, a few hundred
dollars. Now we don't wot .’lﬂlnlL‘ ) -

Mr, Quie. T7h-huh. .

Mr. Way. This is one thing T weuld hate
eonnty lines or ‘out of the county,. bees
of school districts around usavho co benefif and
real problems for them as.fir cally Empln}
the part B moneys under 874: »

I lnw included that in my testimony because 1 ght now 1t -is of
grave importance, to us. the fact that tlu% 15 & new! fﬂcﬂlty that is
Hmng n.

T have been Tery general. 1 guess. in my statements. Since-? d;l}j

to sec be limited ac
e there are 4 number
does present snme
concern. That 1s

‘ lm\r 1 h,]crh (nnn:ntmtmn of low- lI]LDI'ﬂP families In onr school

e

lves— . ¢

o
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-tgict and in our region, T notive tlmt there is a proj D'ﬁ‘ll to add: this
“eoncentration, or additional funds for thi=, [ Wmlld hc* Heartily in’
favor of that because it would henefit soinewhat. )

I would hope that there would be some rort of an equitable formula
for distribution of this so that we in rural regions would get, },nu
“know, at least a fair share of it.

I wnu}d think that, you know, it has to be distributed gquflll\s
hecm e we certainly lnvv a tremendous 1eed,

One of ‘the things. as T read it, was to offset the increased costs,
H‘ e are a minimum school distriet, pay minimum salaries, and have—

you know, try desperately to meet the minimum educational stand-
ards in our State and national, And what we consider—or wi
ammﬂbody clse ¢ ders o low cost is pretty high cost to us beeay
it is all we can afford. With our teachers s starting out at $8;
-0 forth, it is hard toattract competent people. e

I guess 1 would recommend the. reinstatement, of pmt (J category
~in, tlmt if that is the.w ay, it eould be distributed.” M ny of the con-
cerns I havehave been, you know, stated by others-here. Just, you
k.nrm in bri I Irguess I mm] to state that 1 certainly appriciute
wju gentleméh 1 hehaltabee . 45 you stated, Chairmar.
; ght ,it3vas going to. h(slp Appaiachin
g 'Pml to us,: 18 llelpul s

.

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



ANT SUPFERL NT, He1oTo VALLEY LovaL

sSenoor Diameicer, Pixe CousTty, OHI0

B
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r
training workshops Tt
where spucific skill building activities and .materials ara .
main=
months
ta
the next &chool year. ‘
‘I would like tg add at this point that Ehere apprars Lo be
child's educational
.1
4
[
1] 1
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+ ment programs and the szharing of apprupriate metheddlogy has

pEDgrams woild
abllities,
Thesze apd manay
1
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. I would like
as bthey ralate to
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these are A.F.D.C. children. HMany of the parenta-ar&magsonably
£ f ; "

-igiﬁiaged_%;_timbefing and .agricultural work. They are small land

jéréﬁéf p:gauﬁﬁive pedplé « wio are sincerely concefned with
children. While our district's

=r. pupll:axpenditures are at about the average for Ohis, we find it

; Lnereasingly difficult to meet minimum educatiomal standards and
’,>>' . - salaries mandated by tfe state. WKh&t might zeem te be low to average

cost to some, appears extremely high te us in the rural areas.

I would hope that, should such supplemental funds become,avail-

2 ’ o . 5
able, an equitabls’dis«s’bution furmula would be devised to assist

£

o]

I would pndorse the reinstatement
supplementary appropriations under a separate sectien, such as the

former Parg C, whigh could addra2ss the problems of specific districts,

4ve concern related to the ecoordination

programs With publiz =scheol programs. We

-
rt

L have found that chrough working cooperatively with Head Start and

5ha:iﬁ§xéf informatien, ‘cooperative staff-parent pianninq, and ths
:

early identificatien éf:handiéapg has gfeatly improved our ability

¥ ’ to develop agpragriate"éduéatignal prigrams for these children,

.
AfQule "Basie Clazses indieates a real need to ¢losely coordinate the

' Aduléf?asia Frogram wiht those invelving pre-school and - scheol aged

youth.’ . .

pragramg#, that
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stressed in Future legislation. = '

Thirdly, I beslieve a great amount of paper ‘ eould be

eliminated by allowing distrint., which do not egsentially change

“ains from year to year, to submit multi-year project proposals.

uld be medified or changsd only as the need arises. Annual

szsior of bazic data and budy:st information would can;inu;vt§v’

pe required. - . e .

L

w

LI Lo
My further 2oncerns « rel.ned E6 the propesal to cut back

5 aftr district as well as those

For the past twenty-five
surreunding us have benafited somewhat from the Atomic Energy Fac-
- M 13 .

ility located in the Sciote Vallsy School Distrist. This same

n
o
rr
m

was recently selected for the location of a new centrifuge process

te sight yeaf construction phase of this new

ity coupled with the current retodlin
has serious implicaticng for the educational systems in the area.
I« 15 projected that peak empleoyment during the constructien

phase of the centrifuge process plant will be almost eight thousand

‘pergons curténtly employed in the gaseous diffmsion plant. wi

ools. Mest schools”in, the immediate area
.

a“definite impact on our
are at or near their capacity. It is our hope that most of the cong,

struction work farce can be gathered from Southern Ohio and North=

_eastern Kentucky. This would tend to relieve the local impact and

_defuse the employment benefits throughout a regionh desperately

ing employment opportunities.

m

The construstion and operational phases of the facilities mak
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just befart Jgst: i R S
(‘hmrman N KNG,/ “es, sif Mr, TV hv grre from Cin-
\ - cinnati? - ' 7 -
)

Me Wirre, Ye '
Chairman Pzeri
nutm 1t \\111 be mtv

: 10
1 ﬁtmﬂ' to th tl c)m 3 uu!' '

S'I‘ATEMENI‘ OF Moss WHITE, TITLE I COORDINATOR, 8
CINGINNA’I‘T 0HIO

My, WiiTs. i am JEJH\ Director of Federal and sperml State
- programs in ('ine mnkm T am certainly very, very happy to be here
It is the first time I havebeen at such an oceasion.
I wondered how T was going to identify with all of these Kentue-
kians at first, becanse I have heard a htﬂeyblt about you, Mr. Perkins,
Always good, because Ray-Hapm thinks vou are a pretty wonderful \
person. It just happens that éne of aqur evaluators indicates that
an Alec and Kate Spencer of eastern Kentueky, they were his gramb
parents and they were friends of yours a' long tine 440, B
And, of course, the other thing, since my old man was fmm Rlcl 1-
mond, IU I can claim Tam a Kentuckian also, + ;
All mht In Cineinnati we”have a vory large tltl? T pmﬁ'mm
cinately four million eight hundred thousand dollars,
cept for some small amounts of moneys that go into _parent-par
ticipation, special éducation and supportive services, it is entire
admi‘? ‘program. -About 95 pereent of our mﬂnﬂs go into reading =
© . program in grades 1 through &.
anmnn L P ERKINs. You don't liave the r@smlrc'és;;to go on to the
lary level?
M Winrte, T will get to that in just a htt]o W hﬂv We don't. At
 fime we did h a secondary program.” In the early 1970%s _1
wasfthe prineipal of a secondary schoo that had a title*] program. %
It has been our good fortune, that ONio does-have o 1pplemenm
program ealled D .I‘I* that can be tsed pnly in title I schools.. So the
C 1nunn'1t1 School District receives f1bf/alt &3 million froin that pro- .. i-,
gram, and o major prnpmtmn of that’ goes to maintain title T type - =~
programs at the secondary level. '
" The first thing T would support. wonld be that \e continue to h;u*e
the funds flow through the State Department of Fdueation: T sin- -
cerely believe that, for the large cities of Ghio w, ithout the upport,
without thgf!ﬁflp, without the expertise that weé receiye from g
State Di'pnltm(!nt of Edfcation. our programs would not be as
o we.would not have fhe financial account- -
¥ that I t]nnL we do have in Ohio, So 1 de finitely believe tlaat
the funds ¢hotild continue to flow throngh the State to the local
Eﬂﬁratmnal agefeies, v
Many uibarr duperintendents liave sup[;mtml a change from fhe ©
genergl did.goncept with the belief that mere children would be
served. My viewavould probably he different from that of most of the
esnpmmtpndpnh perhaps even my Own, becanse I sineerely believe
that a move toward the general aid concept would Ipczult in a dilu-

"

"It is Amnn'
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tion of the program and.could destroy much of théprésént,e‘ffeét;iifé;

ness. So I'say that we should cantinue to mandate that tifle I be
categorical In nature and that the intent of the pragram is no joore

~ differefit today than'it was in 1965 dnd 1966, = .

- problems for us. We realize thotthey are neb
- that.youngste

]

ility creates major
gd to-make ceftaih.
“in our disadvantaged schools receive the same.d
and caliber=of services as they do in the othet schools, and T beli
our school system really has attempted it. , , o

I would just suggest though that perhaps we go to a 10-percent
vapmtion instead of a 5-percent variation thap we presently have,
It svould give us a little bit more leeway. It would certainly enable
us to continue to'try to'serve more schools, R

“What happens in Cineinnati is that the funds in Circinnati have:
been growing over the past few wears, So therefore, we wounld like
to include g larger numberof schools. ‘ ‘
~But-whénever we get into that,situation, the fear of the com-

Like the other school” districts, the compar,

v ﬂg-,pizabilit  costs to the general fund makes us somewhat hesitate,
=

econd, T would ask that we be allowed to confinug to use State
compensatory funds in title I eligible buildings, and therefore have

' the option of using these’ compensatory monies in the determination

of comparability. ) - .

In QOhip the Stgte pfts £33 million a year into the State compensa-
tory edireation prgram that goes only to title I buildings. .
: primary difference between that program and the title T pro-

gram js that thew is a little bit more flexibility, So not only do we
" deal with academic seales, bat e also ﬁal with some medical needs,
- some dental needs, some counseling needls, sonie other types of needs

that normally we cannot provide in the title T program. .
Last, T would ask that if a building or a single attendance area
m a school system is not domparable, then I would support what the
superintendent here in Kentucky said,'and that is that we should cut
off the fundstin that one building or in thit one attendance area in-
stead of denying sérvices to all the youngsters in the school system. -
I thiek it is a much fairer way to implement the whole ides of
comparability, - . . "

T urge the contimued funditig ®f title I—not title I, but Public Law
81-874 low-rent housing. In Cincinnati last year this was $528,000. -
And I would take, given a choice, low-rent housing moneys over part
C moneys. The main reason here again heing that there is more fexi-
bility in the use of the low-rent housing moneys in.an ares like
Cincinnati thdn there is inthe part C money. " B

I would maintain that in some way. if low-rent housing is put into’
title T part C funds, there should still be some types of.rules and
regulations that allow the part C moneys for low-rent housing to
retain their own entity. , _ ‘ N

Now in the event that low-rent housing moneys are not continued,

then of course I would support part C moneys. I would support part

C as a funding package that allocates'fund on either a numbers or

4 percentage criteria. o o
“t=wonld ask just for the record in item 5 that there be a S]ightf

correction made on th epapers that I have given vou. /
[The statement of Mr. White follows:] T

&7
e, L i
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TEsTINONY BY Moas WIIITE, COORDINATOR, FEDERAL AND SPECIAL STATE PROORAMS, |
. CINCINKATI CITY ScHooL DIsTRICT, CINCINNATL, OHIO
Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, my name is Moss White. I

serve 4a the Director of Federal and Special Stare Frograms for the’

Ciﬁéiﬂﬁétii Ohie City Scheel Distriet,. It is my understanding that T have
L

been invited te restify at this-hearing because of Cincipnati being a

: & N
representative large urban district. This opportunity to present testimeny

54,800,430, Our present Title I program serves slightly over 5,300
youngsters in 37 public and 9 non-public elementary schoels. These students
are served through three (3) academic components/projects: Farly Childhood

Education, Growth in Academie Ferfamaﬁu and Behavier Learning Problems.

The Cincinnati E‘ijli:: Schools also has established a separate parent advisory

imﬁanén:i . In addition approximately 250 youth whe reside in insticutiaie

gerved by our Title I

program, Ptimafily\ élu;r’ing the summek.

Except for the“rager egmall PESEEHEQ: y

parent participation, Special Education projects and suppof Eivdge

all Cinefnnati Public Schoel Title I funds are used

programs.

i

We have been encouraged by the successes of the Title I ;-srag'fam in

-t

# . . . .
Cineinndef. In 1976 our Early CHildhood Education = All Day Kindergarten

! s - o
project was cited az one of the twelve exemplary reading programs in the

wr

our Grovth in Academic Performance

“project has made gains thag- far exceed expectations at grades 2, 3, 4, 7

“and"B. We are seshing to fascertaln the means to bring prajeces at grades 1,
[T . N

S5.ared 6 Ea‘féérimilar:lévéls of attainment. The Cincinnatl Parent -Advisory



»f,—'— ; ,V . . o« " ?’S : . X ] 3

. o Eﬂungil }ﬂs Elade significam gains in the afas of parent participation,
4 . . !

pEOg Tam ﬁalﬂaqm alﬁ 0 the ﬂﬂglupment of mytual trust betwesn parcners

(pu-gn:u and géusata:s) 111!:&:551‘;%:1 in h ping (:I‘lildfén to lésrn R g )

L—hg’ve azt@pg&d tg pfwiﬂg you with a brief overview of Title I as 1t

ng jor £ Ehe gapgindef .:E my préérzﬁtatinn wiil mngern :L:EEIE with o
B 3 - S . =
- Egmeﬁstiﬂns ED: the refunding of ESEA Title 1.7 JIn mosc eases, you will-
B 4

28 seen gy_a" ederal and SFEEial Staﬁg program -

' bE,'PE'E,s’!:ni:éd \;:Lth a pletur

- d,i, Elnr of a 1@?52 ciEy, T 1t 11 mn; alwvayg be ;Qqsg%gﬂt with the R

vi%w 55 agen bystps largé wrban SUPEfihtEndEﬁt uhn myst h}r tfm very

3

: m;ufe of his/her’ paaifi@ﬂ be mafe Elahal in approach. I will gﬁtﬂ!pé to ]
2EFEFAI;E che twe vievs, Lf and as 1 see diff’efeﬁces. Pléisg hé};p me by
- pheaging £leat fentally and “then verhally, concefns and queﬁtiﬂn”s a8 Ebiy
K L . . ", Lo . ) = -
arise relative to my recofmendations. - B .
! Recommendations - . : N

2 gperace the

Tiele I.program io. Cincinmael, Hi:huu: thé Expafti ge | and suppott- of Ray
Hm:n anl the agg Dgpnrtmenc of hduﬂatiﬁﬂ staf f ‘the Cinclnnati program

ul‘way Dvsr the years thE 0k 1o

gmuld qnt hwe survived Lﬂ‘t; sute

arement GE Eduzation has Enﬂtiﬂu;d ta provide effectrive direction, & :
onsultation, _iﬁng*{af;mﬁ and lgadérghﬁjcg the Title [ program. It is my
recommendacion rhat Tiele 1 fudds cohtinue to flaw' thfough the State
= A‘ £ - ’
& ) i <
¢, N .
3 L o ‘L
F : ¥ ' . . a
e = ¢
b a 5 ’ * ’
B ' i - ¥ -
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rgxulE ina. dilutiﬂn nE the pragrsm anpd Eﬂnlﬂ easily destroy. mych of the

gresent effegtiveness. ThEEEprIE, I uFge that you contime £o mgdate that

Tiale 1 be :ategnricsl in JRature and that: sgﬁriEEE i If &

moye toward r:he g;_iggtél aid ‘goncept ia msﬂds;&d-b! DL €8

1 regulations

3 Comparability

- Me et ing ::nlﬁpatability rgquirgngﬂ:s hag caused Eefinua hofetary pi@blgns
fad N

‘for many systems. 1 suggest the folloving:. ,

a. Allow a 10% variation xbgtvem the non-served average and ‘eath’

bullding se%véd;_ If this cadnot be adcomplished, at least allow the
B = . . . s £ ‘
. 10% variation guring the first year: that 2 nev acterdance area of
building 1s'to’ be served by the Title I program. .

b. Contimie to allow éié_teg. such as Ohio whe places a1l irs stzta”
compewsatory funds (§33,000,000) 4n Tiele 1 eldgible buildings, t: hesve

- N . E e -
the option of using stace compensatory funds in &Ezérminst}ﬁ?af

- comparabiliry. ~ © o v £ : s
= &

v
7 : ":«j 7\, *

. -
¥
= .
’
¥ ; T
= . *
S . . '
3 . : E
N
s - B T
. . : & &
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in a dism:;:t 15 not :mpgfable. ;‘ ~

= u:.:t aff an:l/m' ‘uithhﬂld Tiﬁle 1 fuﬂd§ ff-m thst huil ing ra:hgr.ghan i

- -

«_peralizing all particifacing Tiele T b}lilﬂiﬂgﬁ!aﬁtéﬂt}aﬁ:ﬁE;E’;EEE_éﬁd
LF & = B R . T : ui IO - .

thelr students. . : e : )

4. PL 81-8B74 Low Rent Housing 2 ' D

1 urge r.hé' continued funding éf' I?L B1-874 Lov Rent Hfmﬁ,ii‘lés “Givéﬂ a

:hai;e FL El B]fn Hauld be de cwer ESEA TiELE 1- Parc t; siq,g:e PL 8l- 87&
* # w? a

" allova a ﬂegreg of flexibilit;g not Equm:l in the pmpaseﬂ ESEA’Tiﬂe I Parc C -

&

B for. Title I prng:am Psrtisipaiia“ mithau: mnnda
o vl Lk
_anﬂgfds; Sughfgnds’, therefore, allow 52533131‘ z

: N - -
e éﬂtuaI Tftle i paffigipaﬁaﬁ and at the same time

i not u\:hervise b available,

‘a parg of I‘.hE new Ps;t C unlessd

regulations are maincained as a sepirace entity.

il

B .
2 R . 5
2 l'

Tt be ‘a grovimg in!“liﬁaﬁiﬁﬁ teo supparc a restoration of ESEA -

“The intent -appea” 5 o E|:;r tugbgﬁéfit urban and rural

= z

Title 1 Fart c fundhiﬁg.

=

districes. Such an in

- le&st Ehé 1976=77 gshﬂal
Part ¢ funding package thaE llﬁtateﬁ fdndﬂ'baﬁf‘d
: .pi één ;;ag’g ;:'fitej:%a, & In; c;ider En auﬁg’nrt Ehé e:nncgﬁtrati:m Epncépt Ehé&é . !
‘should be a minimum ﬁum-b‘.i:i of eligible youth ngés;sry to quglify for fuﬁdingf » ‘:a
& . Ty B -

regardless of the percentage. Legally the formila sklguld allow urban and rural,

large-and small school districes to be served in :
E

. L e g
H N, .
. = = =
= . \1 i
= i =?
. P ¥ B N ¥ N
4 e . " R
= Fle -
L 2 ( = ‘ '
: 5 s : 4 B ’
2 Lo P - A
. I - 2 8 — TR -
i - * =
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ar available iﬁilﬁaEEa ths; the gxisti’ng rules and

regukations al § ‘Title I serviges té be’ g\railsble for youth who, for a
varlety ¢ Iaﬂﬁ& ffam aﬁ gligible Title I school. In manyl Easés',
hééus!' . hifﬁa é‘E :tansférs. the, ,fémerly ﬁnﬁsgligiblé‘schnﬂl/

agEem:lanée nrgt nau b »EB both T,ix:le I Eligiblé gnﬂ pa;ﬁ:ipating. .In-

sddii;_.{f;n lm ﬂmds aéqw fnf ‘§uth sgr\riceg. Thetg fore, I' recommend a‘ngt

T Tielef T rulés md fegul,stians ot be am ﬁdédi to sllow Title I funds to =« -
' W el T v '
“follov the child,” é; L T
. w1 = N
. - o :
= L ) = E%Qi’s there his been mu\:h dis::ué.ﬁi-:!n QVEIHEhE use ﬂf Title T,

‘_nel for ncm ingEmEtiﬁuﬁ duties. As a'f&f‘mgr priﬂtipal it hag bEEﬂ

Y . .
“Sumser Prograns

There semus to de a growing supp@ft for ,.tle I ESEA summer p

I am not spposad to Title T ESEA summer fn:‘n[ Tams 35 Eui:h. However




[0 ]
b3

year aeademic prag:ms are,gsually mnfe beneficial En youth than are sumgf‘

Frﬁg‘fﬁﬂ!. ThEtefEfE it daes nat make sense En encourage: ghe funding “of ‘new

- mer pﬂagraﬁs HhEﬂ p:EEEntly nnly about 56: of éligible Title I 5tudén: .

g:ié gei‘\fediy the Eﬂsting ye‘ar round pfg,gfam in the Cin;ir%lati Ciey Schoel

_Distrir_t, o E , M v

children. tn ‘rir.léfg or who have had children partici ate

yeara. The dpportuni cy far parenzs. like e%m:gmra,

s conftfuctive, well organized state, regfonal and’ nati ‘E
afforded: [ L. .t . : . )
10. Affective Skills D e
1€ 1z t’émgﬁized ehat the developmen Vf"é(:fu}émi!: s};}flis is Hpgfhaps\‘ihe P
“mase basit need- of pgaf and’ miﬂnfity yputh §r-dur: ﬁgti\j[f d Tiele 1 is '
: e - - - 1
attempring o remedy tfils need. I am certain tha( you ag educators and | -
poet yluuth to have/a positive - - Z
, ) 3
hould | dditiungl funds become svailabﬁ spé R
. should be gﬂ'en tn mescing rhe im;igé 3 gx"e}@ﬁmgﬁ; needé gt pmr ,pr an and Lo .
. tural y@uﬁh! Then acteﬂti’@ﬁ ould be gi\!eﬁ m uaing TLEAE I fuﬁd= to L
ie - ' i o
2= =
f_ ,;;f EhE fétt that the: ‘PfEEEﬁ( sdmi;;’tt‘étigjn hAx ., T : (,;f'
ax:iw: of yeur éfforgs, )
edueational linL pEraDnﬁEl a:f: ;.ul,lt:
¥ o ) v ) P . .
~ prier eo.final prﬁg:am sppjgvalsi éHf thﬁi:man, thaTs  cu for- he opportunity = = -
to ﬁfé;ent E\Pstimh an com¥ndations on ESEA Tits: © ™10 you er dhy. 1;:?:
{ fﬂﬁnbets uf your Eum..xir.tga hz’we qunstinnﬁ, 1. \4111 be most Elppy and” r»leasmj o . '
' % A L . f = ski«‘ 3 = .
. reapongd .- : LR .
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Mr. WHITE It'says:

%;.V " There.seems ta be a gftmﬁng inclinatinn tn ‘sugfport: al resmrgtmn of ESEA .

title I part% hdipg: The dntent appeats to:trsy| to benefit urban and rural .
Su

“distriets iﬂteﬁt.ﬁEEmE logical and justifil\ble since the vast majority
of edueatlangll *disadvantaged youth areipoor mdnority and/or, poor Appa-
“a_ .lachian who live in urban or rura ﬂistﬂctsj In the event the low-rent bousing

program is n ntinued, .
* ~Then th‘e?ntenee héfé tha shuuld be lnserted is:' 1 Suppnrt a
part C fundillg package that all ates funds baséd on either a number
or percentage criteria. . - .

And thén that other sentende comes m that “Such fundmg ‘should
be equal to at least the 19 677 SE‘hGGl yﬁir Public an 81-874 low-
‘rent housing-allocation.” " -

Much concern. hag regently béeﬁ given to the follow-the-child
coneept, I would maintain that at-the present time that usually when
youngsters Jeave the school system—oy not leave the'school system—
a title I building with the transfets and "so forth:that are going on,

Py our experience is twofold.” In many cases enﬂug& youhgsters iave
. 80 that that buildmg that was not ehglble ddes Become ellglble and
pﬁrtlclpatm% :

Secondly would Dntethat the- 5 percent of ESAA maneys 1 thlnk
leaves a agmﬁc@amaunt of money to }mndle Laft tyg:e of situation.

mintain that since we don’t*erve the nif title I young-
Hat are eligible in the building, that nioneys should re- -
n the building that is usually in the dis itaged area instead
@wmg the youngsters who leave. '
. “Tnyterms of title T personnel, I support what someone ‘else has
. alréady said, and that 1s the fact thht presently because of the very
tight nature of the title I prografn, that there are sometimes dlg
ferences beween the teachers who arp funded by tltle Fand those'who. .
are funded by the generpl fund. .
- I would maintain that norm
. room superwsmm ‘hall super
an hlns;fhct e done by title

structmnal dut1es, like - lunch-
on, playground supervision,, that
teagher% and that in fact by dnm
achers that m the en

v for mczmtnrlngﬁhls pru-

le T persan in the district. -
fund persgon. That -
effectively

} It should not
" way Tthink we hgy
Wlth your State you %an me at progr 1 tive way. .,
. Thefe has been some thrust for summer p%mms, ‘and T am really -
" not np?sed to summet programs as such, but T believe that.the year .-
.around.ptograms benefit yepngsters far more than summer pragrams..
Title T law basieally implies that you should serve the samé young- -
sters in the summer that you gerve| in the school yeﬁh T ha
that this is difficult.” Youngsters got tired of school sometimes. T}
llkeabréak tpo. . Ca
And if you are going to éé‘xe th iny im the :ummergthe ant some
recrentldfgll activities as well as acidemic a“tn ities, and* tf pfogmm;
* does not really support that.
Also we only serve 47 percent of our wung@ters in: C‘mcmr}atl .
durmg the regulm ‘E(’.‘hﬁf} vear. So thE‘l‘EfﬁlI‘F 1t wouldfbg much better ’
i, ’ : s 3 : 0 bn !

[




ito suppoft-some more goungsters in’the regular school year than to
“‘?pick up youngsters for summer programs alone. - S
- In terms of the parent advisory council, I support a- parent ad-
“visory coungcil ingvery titls I bui{dingg We have had good fortune
in Cincinnati. I think the parents have done a lot of teaching for us, - .
‘We had some dog fights in the early years of the program, and L
- think sometimes that administrators and teachers really don’t want
* . op welcome parents into the program : . o :
% I'think that poos,pfople sense this very easily. The¥ don’t talk it,
“*but they sense jt, = . ' K , .
- During the last 3 years we have had sort of a revérsal of a lot of
ungs; " Our title I Parent Advjsory Council has an office in the
Board“ok Education in downtowh Cincinnati, We aré on. the second
flooF* They are on the ninth floor: They have got their own phone,
_their own operations. © e SR
“We find that the more freedog they get, the more they ¢
... - and-the more trust we have.  “§& - .~ [
% . I think that pareits can be vely efféctive in the program -1f we
. assert dur Lelief and if we are accountable to'them for the delivery
of services to their youngsters, . = oo ’ S
1 think that they ane ialso entitled to have distrjétf regional, and™. - .
- even national i‘(‘leﬁin;: as relate to the vindous title I activities, T sk -
think we have to accept the fact that oup podt parents are going to g
be political, likeeeverybody else. , .~ = . 3 e T
The last item, I would like ¥gr you- to recogmize that if title T .
«moneys do,_become increased, thit we need to work more with eflec- E
ive skills, with tHe Wiy poor younstersslook at the.image of them- . -
selves, We need torbe fble to 1*6&,,??%31112 more moneys in things like - -
h)” ounseling services, or-mAdical services, or depggl s8rvices. But those -
{#things shomd Bﬂtﬁ()%é until after the basic fieeds have begn taken (
«.careof, © -7 W s o - [
But we should use title I moneys to make certain that educators,
and’ especially administrators, are educated to the affective and -
imagery needs of poor youngsters, .- - . oo T
I get windy sometimes. T appreciate being here toddy=T will cer-
.. tainly respond to any qyestions thut you might have. - g =y
: *Chairmah Perkins; Did %nges Newman eome in?. écz aheid; /-

ne to us-

Al . T . @
Tr My, Qure. :Yo%jm'\;e hiard the line f;f questions
people”of West (uirginia. Mr. White* I notice }luge #w mentioned ,
that youdo not faver changing title T rules to folf%t 18 child. What -/
s your reaction then to the 1dlea of giving the school dist¥ict an option
of using’ something -other than low-incomq data to distribute the .
money ta schools, say uSing theachiaggment Hasis? ~~ +» -
Mr. Winre. What T have found. Mn Quie\ is that still the greatest. «
cogfelation Between educational disadvantagds is being economically = -
disadvantaged. ®o I basically support the eXisting program. '
- “What we do, for example, we test the_yofingsters in our schools who
" are eligible, ?Ld those youngste e in_fact tested'in terms of where

th%j; T asked the

=

théy stand, uguilly by the Motpppolitan Test in Cincinnati. And we

+do place thos¢ youngsters on'gtirst come, first serge basis in terms of
-, fcadémic need; whighﬂis a testing even at} that particular point. \ :
) o e =R Ty o ~g:"§; . ‘_ > o . ]
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 disadvdntaged

¥

. ﬂtESt.]ng method; ," . tg ;
t1'”

_disadvantagéd yo

' 'e]i*glb"ltv Not determmmg indivi

T =T ¥

Eut I 5t111 behme that since we serve less t}mn hnlf ‘of the you,ng= .

sters-in our existing prugrama I don't. seé any -sense ‘in changmg to:

I really believe in'a concen pilosopliy: - Iowa
very honest with : you. R T A
Mr.Quie. Yes,” © . . 10 A
Mr. Warre. And as suchgthen I think that thé econd
mination is probably the best method. It is not perfect, bh

e deter—

g very, .

AL think.
- it is the best knbwn gnétlmd tu serve the yﬂungsters in the: tltle I

pPro .
BF-EQD‘E Are you saymg thc\\ Jo tulee gf'he mc\st educatmnally dIS- .

B | advantaged students first in the thyget school?™ - i

-Mr. Warre, We do. We starr it\the bottom and .come up.
Mr. QuiE.. You start at'the bottgm, Now in the target schools, do

you divide the mogey according to the number of educationally dis-

advantaged childrén in that scrool. or the number of ecnnc\mmally

sicully do here again, we dontrol -out
we find the number of educatjonally

Mr. Wiarre.
morey centrglly.

half of'them, r@gaf% ess of their economic status i

o thereforé, you will hate different ahounts of mgney 'in <the®

ous 39 public and ?—‘31 _public and 9 nonpubli¢ sclmalssserved
innati. S . S

2

srefi ti‘mfr gomie nther sch:gal
g to the poor kids. _
sng? S

ow who is poor anyway.

\ gsgme way “also in determining. whlch
ally poors, He gef our—we haver working arrange-
G@untv Welfare Agency in Cincinnati, and
%{ut whgget ‘addresses-and’ ages, and that is
' t 15 the way we dete@nine schools

o 1t§n AFDC? -

85 .

DPPF gMt, and that count is usually higher -
ami y. But it 1s the statisijeal
:shmvs the resig Eney

| ve no rmre or lésa meome
~get cqunted? Youlfe got

d i i
viggng school district
— but\ eligibility of

n-?choah - B . SRR )
Mr. ure. You use welfare in- d&;tern“nnm rict eligzibility ?
Mr Waite. A school dlStflt‘t ellglblhty e

%@@nul and we serve appmimmtely ‘

?

e have the State AF fomunt becnu;e that 1s the f

g

)



“Y l\‘fr Qtu-,, Dlétl‘ltf El]glhl]lf\ Sow lmt do you use=—f thaught }Gu
b ysed thatalso in determining which schools ave eligible’in the distriet.

trict\Se LW
M Dh I see. ,Bx school. w '

r: Wirre, AVhat we will get, we will get thy: aﬂkual street &ddresg
number 0f kids in a certain age group in-the elementars, junior’
and senior high school district, and we use that as a basis for our
going IntHav L whigh Flm;wnt-ln schéol, which junior high
= -s¢hool, a&d which senior L%gh school are Ehfnble for Title T partlclpa-
“tion. S &

Ir. WH}TL That 1s w }l.lt I mean. T mean by the mdu 1du£§rSLhL‘m -

C

.
¥ We don’t put nmnm% iftS thie serrior and” }umof high ‘schoolg, but
- We have to do that so we can use our State maﬂﬁ‘ which can also be
used in.clementary schools, s
Mr. Quie. But if a ¢hild comes from ]u;t s pnnr i famlh but
- they don’t get welfare they don® t get help? g N
° Mr. Warre. This is—you mean n terms of “hethe ‘ 'ihrml dis-
. triet is eligible or pot? : :
Mr. Qure. Or whether.a E;r:lmql in a school dlatrlet is eligible.
1\ MVarre. Ithinkvou would be correct. o
QDI} Yes, + : . -
Mr‘ ’WHITE"ﬁ ut what we have found out is that the count from~
our welfare and theveunt that we.get fimr “the State are preﬁv close
to each other in nurgbers.
© Mr. Quir. Uh- hEH
. Mr. Wurre, In Cincitfaati \
© asourcount. ;
B Mr. Quie. What albput the 'd'unt that you get on edurai‘mnal
- achievement and the ¢#int on welfare?
Mr. Winre. As 1 said before, hvw again-that we anly serve about’
half of our youngsters. E . '
Mr. Quir. Uh-huh. S :
* . Mr. Wurre. So therefore that i In tmm% nf‘ odur‘itmm&l achlewmt}nt

we . have—we serve about 5.30
. We haxe close to 159000 v
— lewel tgp are able—who a

oungsters at tHe elementary level.

: qv&stem wide at the glémentar}
] m sur:h pmgrams

‘j’\fr UTE, T h- huh

- mDnE‘\-Tﬂ{O E\N‘iber v ?ﬁlso F
NOOME QUi But | ﬂkm' COF
children who are poor rcording F
eotinty land the' number \of childre [ ucationally disad-
vantaged, accord@ to yvour testing, do that mfrfrmatlcn by
“sclfool atténdance area’? . Jﬂg T 3

. \
felation now «0f the number nf
olir AFTY] coynt within the

\ Mr. Wurre. We would know by ofir Title T srlmnl sgtcng;rlg;«rreaa

tlmqg voungsters who are eligible.fe

1gu‘1vmg it. We would not Bno® the &
Mr. Qure. You wouldn't knbw#, - -
Mr. Wirre. No, I wouldn’t, Now'o our syseny:
"Mr. Quie.” But should you hyx i

that tous?

r the program aml whe™ave nbt
ntitlengL. 2 1

1. ”d{ild .you give

“Mr, Wirrte, As I sm. approximatély at the ?l(vmentarv lewﬂ mo

tltle R ive have abowr—1.000 plus 3 ungstet‘s W, m‘gariehglb‘le for

f‘*i lq
.. S # : LTy .
1 g - "“i-. , ‘jd’ﬁ - e ‘. - ‘,
oy Sy AT k’ i ) _(."r L L
. = . o . 4 .- ’ /:FP i v; ) '! e T : Pl T
3 = . : s W . 3 %" -
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title T programs. Now h\ eligible. T mean that thn are one and a- -
half years or more behind average grade in accomplishment,
M. QUiE. Yes, but I w ﬂdyhl\e to see the correlation. W hat I'm ™~
driving at 18 manys peopld come in and say -that there is a close.
correlation betw en the poverty and underachievement,
However. T'll give vou-two school areas in Detroit, both of them

_\\1t11 lllmut d‘ péxu‘nt pnm ()ne of tllem lmd a0 perrt‘nt of the t:hl]

e——

undeuu hievers.
“Now that wasn't a- very guml correlation 1t ‘ﬁl‘f‘llll‘ll to e, If you -
are going to use the concentration method. it would be better to it
most. of the money where there.ave 50 percent uniderachievers, rather
than \\lu‘u‘( there are 9 pereent, However, they got the stme. amount
of money at hoth schools, o - e
M Wanrre. But heve again, ¢ T said how this is worked ont
- in Cineignati. though. .m(l that’s i owr—in all of onr sc h(mla.g“ o
< lave ng =chool wlicre we are able at this point to serve all of “the- .
mgsttis, who are eligible nrterms of testing for the program; «
U7 N0, I recognize yvon arven’ t;ll‘;lv to” reach all of them,
-I)(‘)[‘a llan‘ megn that nnlmql\ wiio 1= above one and a=half years below
i ru'en‘mn’ any t%ﬂe I money 111 ( lllclllllflh" ’

ot to tlw 33d ])m((‘ullv :
4 tlm year, vou Imw to n?m e tlwm on again. And =o ourmajor l” ‘oblem .
“owe get s that we really aren’t able to give the voungsters theadegree

.- .+ of reinforcement rlmt they need. ..
: % wonkd maintain as a. fornier counselor tha 7he things that
Ly ‘[Q dm‘:s s t]uf in tlm,t pulluut Eltlmtl(m W th ay QL snm]] group
.t ¥

: m.llus flmf \mmvrstu 1117(_11_1‘ 1(‘((‘]A
o <olf-confident about recetving the.Ad
oneof the many strengths of title I~ _ .

R Mr, (J1, I)n Vol T e school de=curegation ]~’]£1? l :

M, W e, We are ot unde mandate. Tf vou remember, ESAA
turnedt (lm\n our pmlms-l]" ‘Hfere arve suits going on at the preser
time, bt nntht' e has reached that stater We do have a whole series
of alternativeswhools, which T helieve is the ¢ mtlmmf iy th*@it to
meet its obligation that w su}

Mr. Quir. So in thyt cast, if any alternative atht@l‘*\%m your
sehonls where vou ha Whildren ’rmm different attendance areas, if
sthere were say 2 kids 2 vears below grade level. one came from the
,ht_i/s I ;Ltwn].m SN :m(l the other one didn’t, the one gets ]1(1 help

o and the qher oné doesg \
) Mr. Win
T=that o=
Ehv (Llh

1 I thlnk thdt i

%}ml‘ 1)1(175%;1111!

I

Al
r .‘IS ilﬁ




We tend to finc \ rsit ]
stifl tend to rejhain in the neighborhood school,

nd that the youngsters with the lé;: Serious,‘praéiﬁmss
© My, Quie. Uh-buh. That’s understandable that that should be the
case. Back to those figures in your title T schools of ‘povérty and
‘of-achievement. Could you send them [(ithé committee? Could I ask
. you to do that? e, ' a T e

Mr. Warre, 1 could

-~ egee | Information requ

distribu-

s QUie. Mr. Wil Hasv do 7 , i
ithin the school on title I-schools in ydur Wony this
] ; , s } . K 1

M’P ,‘%A}; Well, we try to—pgain in ours—since =il &f our, y ' nols
ualify, we have—— ' ’

Mr, Quie. All your scho dualify?. ' .
Mr, War, Yes, = - .o R R

- Mr, Quie. So you don’t have target schools?

e o M Way. We don’t have target schools.

77 Mr Quie. OK. But then you—

© Mr. Wax. But we try to distribute e services as far us the needs:
-of the kids are conderned, This is fairly flexible since we are small,
and if T need an extra teacher in this school this year to serve. Which,.
elagses do vary. And- the. number, again, ‘'we go. with just 33 and a
third percent.” Anybody who is a vear and a half or 33 and a third
o the lower third.. & : - S '

" Actoally we go the lower 25th percentile and down, because we,
again, don't have enough to serve everybody. So we take the—those
Who are greatest in need. But we can, you know, switch and do,move ~ _:

ids who-fire.in need. But it’s ,
qualify so that there is

&

staff to serve the greatest number of kids w
y fuirly easy in a small district where we all
no res] problem.’ . : . :
My, Quie, OK. Mr. White, if we change the legislation to give a’

schidal district the-option of either using low income or achievement,
or hoth, would vou have any objection to-do it nationally? Those

where it fits to use aghievement could do-it. “Wheré it fifs to use/just .
+ the information from'the welfare office coul 2y '

Mr. Wiire. I'm not certain
Ber of times. The questi
belief that T do have, I

"Mr. Quie. You would reqiiire

" Mr, Wrrrre, I still think it's be '
* Chairian. Prrkis. Mr. gSlash, are

rvantaged eategory? . B i o | - Lo
» Mr. Sxasin- No. We have abott, I'lIl say, 52 schools'and T think op
— are-tigle 1. S . o
v - M¥. Freorexive. Tt's our pmgrai}i‘it% at the e]ementar} and we
Tt %gut of. what is it, 35 schools%” . i
Mr8asu. Thirty lementary schools==—~ ° . #

Mp. Freprcrosn,. Twenty-six out of 35 qualify. ,
Chaitman Perkizs, Now, My, W ute. you have found a strong
- correiation betweenffihv income find #he disadvantaged child, the low

achievers, am I correct in that? ! e '
Mr. Wrrre, That's correct, sir, / U é:%x

i ﬁ 3
L2
Co
*
~

b
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: W cicans.. And y:m%,r‘e te]lln g
. soliciting ynul gﬂﬂpera_gpn ;ﬁﬁxhh the el,are dePgrtment in gettmg
thnse nanegy - '

" My Weivts, No, we don't geE na.m
- Chaigman iy’ T mean, gettin tL
'to a bﬁter degree in_your
v Am 1 ccrre? in that State—
' . ‘B, Y.

' :Llé reachmg the f‘llhﬂ-ﬁ;

JHKTE That’s my be]xef
Clirman Perkrxs. That’s your beljef, .
MY Quie. Let me interject here o little. He nnlyz krmws t];e lfids
iWhﬂ are getting aid on ac'hlevemem. He . due§nt know who those
poor kids are, L :
Chairman Perxivs.. Well, he knﬂws thew@&dres«:es, whmh later -
identifies the kids. s .
dr. (Qurs. No, henever identified them, did he? i ;
Mr. Wyrre, The indiv 1dual Lxd‘s ave nev ver idenfified—
. Mr, Quir. Yeah.
My, Waree [continuing]. As far as datgrmmmg the sghcml’
-"%a eligibility, .
& hatyman [Perk1ns.  Buthave you fmmﬁ;bu; that ‘Ehase klcis With -
thv addréssed are low achievers?
Mr, Wy We have found thaf in those ‘iLhDDleé
a high, degree of welfare youngsters; say a very high-pe

ere. We hﬂvg

L tend to hawe g greater need for academic services
“inents m tis partlgular schools. For example, we
athm; 2o

Chmrman Prerxivs: And when ymu do glve vaﬂt £ will i1
‘have-finally discover that they ave Jow m%hlmer‘a aRd are.on weliﬂre ;

rolls, ou have found that they ate the Jowdst acHieverss
Mr, Qumn 1 don’t think he has ever found that ouit.
My, Wistre. No. T've never found that these individ
., ape on welfare that work in the )mgmm What we find
T gxfa the pre and the post, wgwn w ive the pretes
' school<let’s say there is a school that 185 an SD‘\ELE
yuun%stet%wlm arg from welfare, We would-tend to
&sa 00 \val hgve a much highet g\cagiermf\ deprivation
A T vith 15 or 20 We're" going to find séme youngsters, ll}
- havean amﬂmur deprivation in every school:
N \IP* Quie. But I thought you s#id to me you don’t
~oent infogpmation on the nontitle ¥ sehools.
* e W, What T'm saying, 5iv, s that there are: cﬁ:f
gﬂ‘bﬁ ap-grades 3, 6, and 9" in Cijeinnati nFlnd that thme test

tirouph for all ‘%fh!)éllz And: thed ﬁ  will te
sibupban. Ware heavy economic. schools, | wil
delrred, Thgit youngsters will not be hehind g%
youngsterd from a very, very paox avea, ‘ x
Mr, Qm:z@aulﬂ T ask you, send that mf rmation in o f]

C: mlt't e on nel-titledgchoolsy? :
\‘ {Wm Wella] assujbe hut s dhe ’ba%ﬁ: ;ataga'
: Mif ure. Yesy - s gﬁf



SRR e e T gg - -

B &, i

Chairman Pragiys. Butyon have discovered that the low Elc*hj;,%‘s
8 to a high percentage of them: come from the welfare volls? . - """
- My Winree. They come from sthools having a high degree of wi- -
fare population. a high percentage of welfare population;

Chairman Peggaxs. - Frony.a high percentage of #velfare popula-
tion, - A * -

Mr. Wanre,” YeslSr, : . :

Chairman Prriise. And so vou feel that method of making-a
determination asste the disadvantaged: Would be much superipr to

er

testing. am I correct P . A o S -
~ Mr. Wire, T think it’s het®r than™any method that they've de-
vised thus far ineluding testing, that would be correct,

Mr. Quie. Tf you wonld yield: Mr. Chairman’ What bothers me
all the time 1s you're tatking nbout lumps. numbers, the péople, rather
than matehing up ngmes. and that’s what bothers me. When the
DECIMA studies care out and showed that 52 percent of the kids.
in title T are not low aclevers, 333jercent of the kids in titlg T are:
neither poor nor low achievers, t])}:’l,f?;r(zell]}' makes me wo¥Ber if

[ ~ B N s P : B = T 9
those nmptionw#fat we hate in ourfinind are correct. Of all of
the low achievers anly ALK poreent, according to"thefr studies, are -

poor. That means.. nf vour-low gchisvers, ahout 68 percent.are non-
poor. Whags happening in vour schovols is that you are reaching the
NoOnpoor L% achievers as well as the poor low achievers. but in those
- other schools you arén'’s getting either the poor or the nonpoor low
achievers, ' o R <. ; .
Chairman Pegrixs,. Go hhead. MEWhite, and comment ‘og that.
cMre. Winme - T just don’t think in our school that. we're-reaching
a large gronp the ponpoor low achiovers. Téthink that basieally -
wa're reaching the poor 1o®er achievers. T don't think we're reaching -
Dilgh Tower achicver anging

£

na matter what. And T believe that ch ,
the policy really izn't going to change that. J think-we're still going «"-
to have the dilénjnig of having large masses of voungsters..arHether -
they be poor or ‘btherwise. at times, who need servi ! ‘
getfing them. ™~ T
~ But T still heljieve fhat the poor youngsters as a grouj
lot of other things that go into reinforeing whatanalos
in this country. N\l thal\there are many things fliat thowivhy
sters whoarve poor do not gt tIat*vour yaungster and my youngster -
Vwould get &imply befhnse th ex: happen to be our kids, And T think
*that those do affect achiewoment.™ < - Lo -
Mr. Quie. Bat thar's in assumption. nof aproof. ‘ N
Mr. Wirri. This is true, but 1 don’t think there's any assuuuit\my
toffliat. — , , Lo
Chairman Perrgys. Well, the reason that vou're only reaching at™
lipited number of the Tow-gdehieving students, ‘even though you know - -
where the othevs ape, is hi‘f‘JllFD of the inadeqiaey of the funding. |, o
* Mr. Winte. T think tlat’s the major thing. And judt one othc¥
\ comment® on that. too. Bat T don't think that it nnﬁ coineidenee -
tht the very Tnrge masse= of poor and underachiovers are stilkifound: |
with minority vontls and Appalachian vouth. I think that's a faet .t

[}

<

of life in Ameried. Xnd T think j's a—sort of a self-fuifilling ++*
prophecy. And I think in many éas these are ‘the )‘hunggtergl’ ho )
have been helped mosf by title T and title T type of programs '

. . . L < ;n L. i( B

,, N VI . ‘ S, o
i r& "S.r' ’ ‘_ ﬂk_q"“

fy1= U , i :
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. “Cagld I mﬂ.l\(? ore aflmr bricf cing

- . Chairman PEJ(KI\E Yo = Sk

VT oMo Warte. . OK. Th ,

oL ~who made the excellent (nmme‘nt on’

i éerned. And she asked about counselini

the fact that she didn’t beljeve the\ should hg in there. And our main

concern is that they combined in I'V-I3—they combined three cate-

gories, They combinéd. theold titla [, and the-old NDEA-3and the

old title III of counseling anil dgnce.. But, they neyer, put nny

money in for counseling nml‘gmdm%&

Chairman Perkrvs. W ell. H

one time and we sat-in the’ rooln

Mr. Quie. That's right. We: &

- people; “X\f here do you want to bé 47
. ‘Nowthey,toe, want out..

EY-B-thjs morning .was con-:

ter gnd made it.
d the guidance and r:aungelmg
:lhd tlmt’: where thev c‘hn%‘e

"

for the first time in the history of the Cineinnati schools nur

(%

o j'mg: minimum standards in o And this year because 6f°1V~

7+ dlementary’ %c'lmﬂlé will meet. minimum. standar: ds in_books ‘bacanse,

of the high concenfrution on the Hat grant moneys in IV-B.

Lhmrﬁmn Pericixs. ;\,n) other comments from you rﬂmt]emeih2

aitﬂ whit the lady III“thE reir -

thl to make that eompmmlsa

g and guidance programs and- -

gi’_.;
L

M “’IHTE And in terms Ut IV-B she was tall king about reﬂeh- ™

o M Way. .Well, I have'to go along with IV-B. It’ (s—and 1’ wn-;\

i had to say about the States dnly are required
v ‘there. This happened to us. -

interested in what.y
* *to have unit expenditure accountabi
Our district has gone along and we-
ing media services as a reault .of AV By plus local effort, “We were |

g Ingthe lust \E;éu o1 50 we—that: 1%; lack 6f local fundmg
1 'the last vedr or o weve yeally lme' on:an ﬂuékutx budget And
he fact that'we haven't been able to niiintain dur, wffort in’a number
vI,,_c)’f c‘ategm‘m; and I'm. afralel re're’ going to lose LV;B in Ohio this
- So T'm going back to/then,
ey effati rathm thap a Tocal distiYet’? Of course..thi

€15 n State mandate. |

i, which sve have been.. Of course, we! ze not alone 4
ervbody ig at this point. - .~ & . & ..

'é" B . éﬁ

Ohio. T guess
Chairman Periivs, Well, let me-—-
. cre, Just to finisht off on that. Acc mdmg to - Mr. W’lutcs
g te oy nosv, whicHPl can very well believe is ‘thease in Cineinnati,
: wmg ;mnvthmff' about thr schools, von -aren’s ajle to reach one--
hzll_t"ﬂmsv who need the helps but in some. othen school dlqtupts )
fe 1" goes to students who aren’t even 1 vear below grade levels,
e \ieh means that thev're regular achiergrs. That's why I like to g
Joogen fhvjmsls ?ﬁwhwwmfm “Where v . “do lrne those large‘ number
“Yof underachievers then you coulT PAT
LJoall the others, Noyw [-would .get “sgfne flak®in Minnesota., Tredguse we
+den’t have that many lmr’lmgchu ‘ers in_ Minnesota and they figure
,E‘. that they will lofe money: i i ‘bmeut in \Immﬂ:nta ?th
winy feeling is that where 1
g ;o A M WoaaTe, T rprtmnl\ oncur’ w 1t11 tlmt
E?" ",‘;:»’ Mr. Wiy, To the degrpe. Of conrse. that’s what it’s all abe ut
M Woinnrr, g AS Tesée jt. it hecomes. a dollar problem. this is one
lhmg—: AJnd T sinéerely., believey ﬂmt_ 1t 5
v:k._j} i

fﬁ‘_: »H,“A . L

and@ay the ‘Eag ate has to mnmtnm‘i

i

Wlth u~ But it lsr-k—f‘i_‘ﬂﬁ\g hurts ns at -times’ when you’ get: info %
Ti 1

you will pmhabls nmm;ﬂl‘v ’

e, I think, probably outstand-

[

yather tham N

ﬁst chiool dispricts ‘in ()lnpkt;u close this, year for Jack -

\
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f fincerely thmk, ulcmhfv more’ poor’ ymm;_!r's.h‘rq, more, undvrachlev-

ing youngsters in proper areas than yoit well in nnnpnnr areas. And,
< T just believe that. ‘

. Mr. Quie, That'ik, in yonr lmul of poor, In some of our farming

areas where you coint 1 census year and you have a poor crop that

. year everybody is poor, They mgy not: be for w long time in the

. future. ‘ . _

Mr. Wite, B.ut thiere is a difference between ,rbnn and rural,

Chairman Pericins, Well, let me thank the

most helpful to us and we nppm:mte receivi

‘your testimony from

the heart of the Appn]auhmn m(lhm e taday ¥ And we thanj you for

coming and we_hope you will corhe to Washington for a heurmg in
the future. Thank you very much, all of you gentlemer,

Our.next panel—Dr. ‘Jim Ncwmnn never, dld come in from Knnx-
‘ville, did he - W »

[No response from a.udmm‘c ]

Chairman Periiys, dur next p‘smvl mn?tltutea a group of Schcml
superintendents.- Mr.- Jamds T, -Dotson, superintendant of Pike
County Schools; Mr. Alex Eversolé, superintendent of Pérry County.”
Come ‘around qjl you gentlemen. And Mr. James Cornett, assistant

&

~+ school superintendent, Perry.County; Mr. Foster Meﬂde, superin-

tendent of Vanceburg; M1, Oran T(;a.tc*r of Paintsville city schools
and Mr. Stephen Towler- ﬂf the Jenkins independent school system.
All of you come in,and gel.around this-table here this mormng
" [Whereupon, an off the IDL\()! d.discussion was had.]
-Chairman Prrxixs. ‘ et tne welconie all Df you here this morn-
mg *We have had some good hearings and we’ve got plenty of time
- to hear you. And, Mr. Dotson
~We're going to hear from the superintendent of Pike County. I
“notice you have got with you Al\llﬂld Rolierts this morning. :
" Mr. Dorson. YPE, sir,
- Chairman Perxrns And yﬁu\ o ahead.
[Statement of Mr Dot;nn fol lows ]

l') Foy ._ .' . .

fancl. You have heen -

A R

A

you, had the farthest distance to travel. .. ..
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tee fellﬂw educa n 5 ladies and genglemsngi

= !
i Jameg T 0d n, Su e rintendenc of Pike- CDuﬁi? Schaqls

eville Egnt&ckg I we IEDmE the ‘cpportunity to afpear be-

ﬁyf}ﬁr r;cn‘rmittee EE tEgtify

y on bel

f of ‘continded -t
2 0 -

L and inpereased. FEdEfal Ald tq our public sehuuls S e

Y | wnuld be amiss 4f I did not take & mmm:ﬁt

e our thanks and appfégiﬂtign to ali for your kind

to. express

inEEfEEE and

.= undé:gtﬂndiﬁ . “Here: we dee Lp ou thE kind of. interest aﬁd
E 7

i -\-.E
deditatian which has made and will ‘keep ‘our cauntry reat,

u

— — &

'_*b:::fmﬁm:élﬁﬁ‘persuﬁﬁVa thac we - cauld nuE discuss a mo ore impaftanﬁ-

s

7!

or Eimely sub]gc: - 7 - _ 't,Lj S
o ‘I waﬂt EB zell  you now that we do appreciate the caur—
: L Fesles Extended to' us'hy you aﬁd your stsff,.boté here in o
T » ; Keﬁtu;ky sﬁd in wgshingtan . All have been mgst kind t;Eus‘
" ’ in Erylng to help us: in our e;Efy need. This nation and the ‘
Américaﬁ pEQplE are lndeed fortunhte' to have EhF laaderghip
af guch dadlcated ﬂublicgneruaﬁts .
. . 4 : i% - . P )
ig-5071 o ba < L e | ' .

i
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Altr: make’ ahrfef‘ prSEﬂt{lElEﬂ -

. b

¥
pf u‘ilege to h.‘i\fé beem

{nyitd

t:n ‘?’his ﬂisEinguighed ﬁg%y’ L'm:ly-i We wish to \;amﬂend %aﬁh! * T
. LAY !

¥ *

cjf yc’!'u for t ;ing t:nf pri-ci us Eime dut. af a very htiay '
' ECHEdU‘lE ta cam%ére E@day FNE trus: téﬁg% w"éh, colwer ‘ ' i
can: ‘make Ehﬂf‘meeting wafEhwhil%s\’n; ‘pfdﬁlfctlwu ., Elyall
E;;r‘rtﬂ be. bfiEE ami candid& i c:hr repér‘i; herei .gt:‘?iay Eg‘; . o ' v
.f'f rééggnize Ehatlwe dé ﬂnt have* Sllaﬁfitﬁéu;QEWEfgéa ; ;»xni{ L j
! (_i%é ‘é.iré limits tniwh.%t even thE cnpgrgss \‘:Eﬁ dé; @A} v w -

s i

c:anqerqs us gfestl?

drastically E% a’time

théﬁftgﬁ perc nt per
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N =ay,
reached t‘hé "QFint wiege
B
‘es‘seﬁtial suppart sery 'ﬂ s

=

formula. needs’teo be* deve

&

eration the rising cost
- - v.

T plsn shead with gome ieéree af gECUflt}"

L - aLet; us lr;n::k brié%ly at the ESEA Title I £ )
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19"12 73--u 13517:516.00 ..
197374 4 oL, ,184,837.00 ' o e
1,994175 - "1%@11@7.00 » '
.+ 1973-76"  1,050,497.00
L9761 1,147 498,00
o 197778 7 1,278,92780 &

a fupdihg it is most diffiecult to plan for an effective ed-
S - R
) ugational .p""gf,m when many faﬁets ‘must be plaﬁned yéars

" in advanée. As a matter of fact far the past three years'

Etle Fike. Eaunty Baard of Educatien has had to underwritg

;:‘ snfne af the costs of Title I pr gfs" in Pike ﬂauﬂcy
Some far‘muls for funding should be develaﬂed whlchs V L .

3\..rsml\fl zampensatg Ea the increasing costs of dalng business

Pt should be baﬁed an some kind of index which would tske -

P . 7
.

into cgngidéraﬁiﬂn state mandated salary 1ncrements-sﬁd - .

fingj chafgés,ﬂ élﬂd the g eral coat of 711ving Presently, i 7_
Iitle I”f;ﬁding- is nDt keeping up w;th the cost of living '

Our p—mhlem hss hegn compounded in Kentu cky by a rapid

anfeaé‘e‘iﬁﬁ ceachefe' salaries aver the past several years.

. Juejged r afiy. standard, Title I compensatory education

pTog Eaméi;sve b#en .very effeetive in Pike Eaunty, Kentueky.
E)Lj;: e‘iucatlﬁnall dgprlved “children have resp %gglﬁd well ‘.

L sp*well in’ fagt that reading is now the strongest of the

.\‘. threé abasic ‘skills (@s measured by dlgttlct wide achievement

g
“\-,gsl:: in Saiptembef {977) Much more needz to be done.
Ei? * . . é

= e

o
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Pfcgrams must be dege%sped and iﬁpLémenEed which will en-

ah;g all éh Lldren to deve}tp to Ehelf full t patential

M

In afder Eo acco mnllsh thig, ;h, %EDPE Eﬂ?T;tlc I musf be

chapnged. We can no longer continue to 'ignore the unigue .

and special nedds of our gifted and talented. ThisiﬁgéL

is too fertile to go lang unﬁilléd at a sore loss of taleﬂt

to Ehg,ﬁatiEn. Qur chsllénga ‘and khe ahalléngé to ﬂatlnﬁal
edutatianal leaderahlp is to minj
k;iw il.

of all uE.aur chlldrén.

] . .
The Elementary and Secondqry Educatton Act of 1965 .,

is perhaps the most imporgant
. z L i
educacional legislation ever enaciwgd by the Congress.. Lt

was a good law then and it is now. We hope that through-

T

hearings such as :his'th £ .t can be made-mgfe responsive

\

ERIC
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to the.many needs of edutation. wlth th¢ se -thoughts in

mind, we submit the fEliﬁwiﬁg éuggeatlnn;:
A . R .

(1) A funding ermui§7whith would compensate for the in- ?
ereased cost of doing.business and which would alse
permit school diEETLCEE to plan fvture programs.

%2y Cofipensatory programs in feadiﬁg, msthematlcs etd.
. must be continued. P N

(3 &F:agrame for the gifted and talented need to be de
-» . veloped. We have dope far too Jlitele to develop €

&

wellspflng of taleﬂt N R

his

up-

(%) Adequate funds should be pf"
date equipment, programs anyl
Because -of redu
mast Echaalﬁﬂiatrlct; have not been sbla to keep up
with program fieeds. : . E .

) In

Ela;a?@ﬁm fa@ﬁlitesf

s funds’ gvallable fo training of teachers and

ease
prgf g5t Qnals This ean he by far the moxgt pro-

51 C};j- . B ;i;. o ‘if

ced fundingfover thé<past saveral Jears,

-

ter Ffully te the needs™~w |
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© duective dollar spen§; B

(6) Funding levels should be.increased to a level that
: waulé:pétmit'mnfe extensive use of para-pfofessionals
in the classrooms. This could be a verv effective

and inexpensive "johs" program whlEh would require
pPTrog 9

very -little "averhead” expenszes.

"IN SCHDUL NEIG'E ORHOOD YOUTH PROGRAMS "

The Pike County Board of Educatibﬁ operates Neighbor;
haad Youth Prnéfams in each of Lt nine hiﬁﬁ'scha@ls. Taken
frgm ang perspective, the néighbarh@@d youth program is an
excellent program, possibly ‘one of the most. effective in

terms of value received for the dollar spent. However well

- . ! - n
conceived, the Pfggfgffﬁigiﬁiﬂﬂa better than the quality of
B = ° . a ) 3 .
supervision provided. ™ The pMogram must operate at a handicap
in large rural school districes such as Pike County because

funds are not provided for édeqyate supervi

Tl
=
ity
e
o
2
—
|
s}
Lo
m
p
2]
r1
L
=
e

the Board of Education undervwrites a major share of this cost.).

After careful ‘study of the program in Pike County (Kentucky)

we would like to submit the féllawing:' '
(1) At the present level of funding we are able to"meet
‘less than hél; the need. A subsrantial incrassg:in
bfundiﬁg is needed. S - : ‘ .

(E}‘ More adequate supervision shnuld'be ﬁrDv1ﬁEd The CETA
g

»fbfmuls for determining ﬁEfﬁl sible adm

Supérv;éﬁfy cost does not take into

# -
unique problems in counties such as =
with se¥eral égﬁﬂalsé We would suggest more flexibilicy
" in determining these costs. o . %& .
. ' N {E
B ! oA -
& K- 5 . L 4
i . ¥ -
e } s '
* 3 . . *
LY F . =
- . , &
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[ h
' Like all other pragrams schn@l dd serv"e programs

!
w  are fscing a major challenge Eﬂday bé:suse af Ehe inzféasing

o .
costs inherent in Ehe mpefatinn Qf such fngrama! The cost -

!af food, equipment and habor has sky:éékeced over theipast
j(s‘-sevgraizgeafs. Revenues from "paid” Minches and school

lunch reimbursement have not, kept pacé Alsd, our 5@&931

district like many chers in Appalschla have suffe Ed.

through some very difficult Sﬁhﬂﬁl years with-unusual 3i%tersg

flooding and labor urirest. ' Even at hLest, mdst=sthﬂalrdfstfic§s

\ aée’cﬁéfgting at the limie f-th irtﬁ gs st f'ﬁés and do not
hg&% the nezegsary financial cushion to overcome these ad-

]
Eié?éiﬁies wlthaut finanei sl dssistance ffnm some source.

In :he spting of 1977 about 25 pEfQEﬁt of our ‘schosl
1ﬁnch pfégr§m% WEfE simpig destroyed by the April Elqads,
ﬁvén with very sgbszancial‘assiéténa§,fram the Federal Dis-
aster Sefﬁice some of our lunch programs sfe not back to

ﬁnfmal almast one year lstér Haﬁy Siﬂilaﬁ emergencies”

oceur almast yearly and mﬁre!nften thaﬁ not there is no help

svallable : =

a

The Plké Ccunty lunchroom staff after some study, an

rm‘

2 ful EDnaLdEfaﬁlGﬂ wcu1d like to suggest the following:

C'I}*"‘H‘fe 'fon-food" assistance fof the purchase of school

unchroom equipment. Prasent funds earmarked for this
: . - .

service islnot adequate.

pecial fund or assiscance for.the overhaul or repair .

"
o
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(3) The feimbufsement per meal shauld be in reas gd ta'
compensate for the highet; costs of faf, -Sgppl’iés,,
labor and fringe hen’efitsi ) .

(4) Special as_sisﬁanze' for pest ‘adn"t:qli ga}fbagéx gnllestian
and dispﬂsa:l; B o7 Lo

“(5) Special ' eme:gan:y funds for units that suffer ¥lood,

weathér and m;hef spich. damage. \ ._ . ;;:
In Eum:natian E!ay I say that we are happy with ES}?A

--in Pike County. It .1is warkll}gr for us. We r;ﬁluld

j‘c:!;- if we’had 10%e méﬁéy Everything cost - more t

. We fecggnize that the Congress tao mugg Esta’bjish pri

and that Ethe is never enocugh mfmey tc gE 'éu'nda i ﬁuc-'we’
. submit te you y at du::atiuﬁ is perhaps the més ]}:aftsnt\*: -
- business which we are inVDlVEd in tgday = that it has EEfVEd’ -
us well is the past (lﬁdEEﬂ it has. made it pﬁsalble fl:xr é;;h
;af us to be ?re today) - that; it d@es apen the dm:xrs of
appnrcunity and :‘_‘Gﬂtributé to upward mobilify . ari Ehat it ..
"is the best long. tefm :m\rest ent SflEtY can make, L .
_We have come hé‘tg today in the hope that we cc:uld.:};pje i .
~ helpful. We want to express to you our éppgé'ati@n for
your past service to the _::hildréﬁ of Am i ca and our ::s:nf;deme

in the future. We know of your deu:lin:at:; n to the many tasks

‘that lie shead.' Our prayers. go with you.

Thaﬁk you.
L
i L . i §
i
= £ .
= E‘ B

. N
| 1z -

) . ! ; o
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STATEMEET OF IAMES T DDTSOIT SUTERINTENDENT
e PIF;E CQﬁNIY SGHBOLS PIKEVILLE, KY.

Mr. DQTSDN Thﬂfl]{ you, Congressipan Pc”kins and other members

, of the panel’ My name is James T. Dotson, supumtendcnt of Pike

Cotinty Schools, Pike le, ILy. 1 welcome the opportunity to appgar

- before this committee this morning to- testify briefly, on behalf of
‘continyed and incrpased Federal aid for education,

I think of Pike County as a land of diversities. Tmm the very

. poot to a few that re¢ently may have become wealthy. Regardless

of the publicity that weo may have received about Pike Gounty due

.to the coal boom, we' “still have the very poor and as many as we
have ever had in the Pike County school systgm :

* We have a land area of about 800 square’ miles of mugh terrain,

We have 29 schools to serve. And all of the Federal assistance which”

we have received to help in a compensatory manner, and edueation in

Pike County has certainly been appreciated. We have certainly been
able to-uge it. We feel there isa, great need fm Aincreased- 11elp to hglpf
© us with our programs,

And with those few rematks, I would hke to say, Longmssmun

+ Perkins, and the other members of the panel, that again I appreciate

_ you people coming down to hear from us-as educators. And I would

like to introduce the coordinator of our Federal programs in Pike

" County, Mr. Arnold Roberts, to givé ug an overview of our Federal
programs and how we feel that they could be improved for the Pike -

County schools in Pike County, Ky.
Thank you, Congressman, and other members of the Pu.nel
Mr RoBEerTs. Th-;mk you, Mur. Dc}tson

STA’IE’MENT OF. ARNOLD ROBERTS CDDRDI’EAIDR 0F FEIIERAL
PRDGBAMS PIKE GOUNIE EY

=

‘humility. And I say that for this.reason. You probably know more

Mr. Roperts, I come before you people w1th o great deal of
you peop %l'

about what I'm going to attempt to talk to you about than I do.’

Because you have the benefits of the—a lot more information than
we And T have to speak specifically from Pike County and What

1 réad.

But Pmtnmh for me it's a, gfeat honor andspriv ilege to sit befor&

yOu ind try. to make some kind of a presentation that will have some

input.we hope that will help us to improve our’ programs.. I want to
tell you now that we hold .Congressman Perkins and Congressman

Quie,in great esteem in our county. We just feel that as long as we
- have, gentlemen like this \w’xe in good hands, and that comes from

‘the heart,
One of the things that concerns us most, and I’ll not.follow the.

_outline. T have lere tdo carefully, I may ramblé a blt, is adequate

and continued funding of Pike County. Now I have'noted here this
mnrmng that several—that prohlmne} of counties and school (IIStI‘lCt‘:s
are unique to those-counties and&;eluml distriets. :

And we come front, perhaps.one of the fargest -eopl pmducmg

counties tn ihc Nation; and an industry that is, as Mr. Perkins an

T well kmim3 is beset with depression and buﬂm In wartime they o
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enll on us, Following the wurs we go into a recession and unemploy-.
"' ment, and people leave and.go out to the northern cities, und they've
begun Lo come back now beeause of the inereaged demand for coal
ns o primary energy souree in the country., ) S
So that we—onr problems perhips are somewhat. different. thare .
- that of most, We often think, Congressman Perkins, and nmayhbe 1
have called your office about it, that we ought to bé treated maybe as
the fanning communities who*huve migratory farmworlers. Beeause
our people migrpte buck and forth from the eities and put. .
. But the thing that concerns us most is that we have adequate, and,
continued funding. from title I in son stematic manner that will
permit us to plan from-ycar to year. You know, you tool up for
programs,” you dun’t create an -educution program overnight. You
tool up for it. You implement it and you expect to continue it. And
if your funding fluctuates as it has in-our county, it puts you'in a
very difficult position because teacher tenure lgws then won't let. you
recluce stafling as sometimes you must. - ) :
Now if yeu will.note from the data that I have given you ‘in our
county fromfover a period of 8 years we went from a million five
hundred fiffy thousand to a low of one million seven thousand and.
- .back-up to a million two hundred,and seventy-eight thousand at a
time when,inflation was cutting something like a 10-pereent cut each
year, : R o o
So that in absolute terms, we haven’t been able to keep up with
- needs in our county. . Aud becanse-of this many things that we did
do and would like to o, we can’t do. And even now the board of
“education at a local éffort is having to support title I. Because wo
- have-prograns sturted:“They're good. They're working.. We know,

M. Roseurs. W
Pile County.
Chairman Perrixs -t
Mr. Roberts. Thi like # see some
formula developed that would tak of the cost of doing business,
--H-wourld-be-indexed—with-tlie—costofHring—Would take into con-
* sideration, gentlewen, fluctnations and State funding snlary sche- .
clules. Sexth as we're going iiito a major salary increase in Kentucky-
this year thatawill have to be picked up out of title T for those title I
people and we may not have the money . there to do it with.. Here
again, the board ma¥ have to pick’up the.difference. These are the
kinds of things that trouble us most. ' toe -
“Anetlier thing that concerns u
. the seope of title T now, but I think that we
- some thought to it,and T know that yon have gi

it, ancl'1

e

L ; '

ind I knoy that it is not within
ertainly need to give
given some thought/to
“hope: the time comes when we can do some hing, to ﬁge

1 programs that will serve the other half of our boys and gir#, our.——
" falented, These are the people tliat we're going to call on s¢gme day
to take my seat and yours, and we're not doing enough £Ar them.
And it appears to me that we need to do something to do a hetter job

.-
in developing ong gifted and otir talented. T
We Are taking too much in terms of service to those boys and

Is for granted. We have special programs to serve the handi-

ERIC
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‘we're doing math, or language. or arts or any other subjee
! i 3

of expenditure of money than we do in

,: ‘ . | 192 X

eapped. We have special programs fof the hard of ‘hearing, The—

. almost “everything, and we have no ‘special programs, at least we

don’t in onr eouinty, for the talented. And we do.need to do some-

“thing for those children, because they have more to offer we believe
“than most. Now to briefly swinimarize what we see in title 1 and what

we would like.to see done, and of conrse, we recogiize that there sre

“limits to even whiit the Congress enn do, we would like to see o fund-

ing formuln whidsh, would compensate for inereased costs ofudoing

" businéss.” And whith would al+o permit school districts to plan future

programs. v .
- We believe that it absolutely necess
compensatory education programs that were—we have now, To give
youan example, we often hear people sav that title I is not working.

ary for us to continue the

Title I is working in Pike County. Tni the beginning we set as No, 1

priority, reading. Apd in a September testing program where we

tested 16,000 €hildren, title T is the—rather title T reading, and read-

est aren i our county., We are reading hetter than
t. It is

ing is the strong

working for us, . o
- We do need to come up with some sort of program for the gifted
gnd talented to further develop these youngsters, beeyuse we're tak-

ing too much for granted for them. We would like to see adequate

|

funds be provivded to.replace and update eqaipment, Tn school -

districts such as Pike where that we have experienced an ahsolute
decrease in funding, both in terms. of dollays and cents and in terms

going crazy. .

o

us to do in-service training for teachers and aur paraprofessionals
‘And I expect that dolla# for dollar we may get more from this kind
] in most moneys that we spend.

Also, and this would certainly be a thing that I'think we need to
look at in education, but it may be something that we would need

- of the cost mflation. We have not been able fo keep pace. We are .

to look at in labor problems. We would like to see us take a look at .

the possihilities of setting up programs.for paraprofessionals, And
this would be a very eflective, and we feel ingxpensive, way to create

submit to: you that no person can work with children in an edica:

tional sifnation inthe-school for 6 months without, becoming a better

person. I believe this could he a veiy effective. way to Felp.

-jobs if you want to create jobs. Here is where the people are. And I.

. Anotheritem ‘that T didn’t put on the st here, gmtlemén,,ié

another special program we have in Pike County.. followthrough.
We're real -concerned ahout the program. The funding has not been
increased at all and we understand that the funding may be cut by
50 percent next year. It is a good program. We would like to see
action taken to restore the program to somg sense of security.
We also have a few things to say about the neighborhaod youth
corps program, which T think, here again, are nnique to Pike County.
As with other programs. the money is never enough and it’s abhout
half what we really need, ©~ o :
But we have another problém that is unique to Pike County and if,
Your Honor, Mz. Rerkins, would take Mr. Quie up to Hindman
sometime with you, ke would understand what our problem is. We
. . : : ~

We would like to seegan increase in funds sufficient to permit =
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have nine high schools in which we have progiams over anniba of -
800 square miles. And you don’t go as the crow flics, you go the way

_ you can. Up. hollers and across mountains, and so on. So that the-
funding formula just does not . provide adequate, :;xv’il,c:rre}y’1‘;\(‘@xEx,lff_,!er=
vise and direct these chiklren, And the progeam can gnly‘be s good
as the supervision and- direction we can give to it. Weifhink that if . ,

-

this could be done our NYC program, which of ‘courssis a CETA
fundéd program, would be much, much better, R
Also, T believe food service was mentioned, -And before we came "
¢ - down we did talk with our food service prople. Amd maybe, Mr.- AN
Dotson, at this point I would like to say to these people that whether ™ °
it came from your Committee or-not, whosver thought and whoever g
provided for the emergency relief funds, yowll never.know’how,

handy they came for Pilce Gounty. " .-
Because in-April we lost several lunchrooms, Mr. Perkins, com-
* pletely lost them. ‘They were:s washed away. Flooded away. Fxcept
for tltat; we would be in real, veal’ trouble now.. But in the lunchroom
area we would lilée to see.more non-food assistance for the purchase- -
of lunchoom equipment. The present funds earmarked for this are L
not adequate to’do the job.- We would like to see a special funding
set up to assist for the overhdul and repairof equipment that breaks
down, because lunchrooms do operate on a shoestring and they’re not
able to.have a cushion generally tllgt tales care of this. - '
 We would like to, see the reimbursement for a meal increased to
- compensate for the higher costs of ,food supplies, labor and fringe
benefits. These are increasing and they generally do increase faster
-than the funds that we have with which to operate, T : ;
... Our environmental people aré making it pretty rough oh us, too.”
. We would like.to _see something done to enable us to help us with
pest control, garbpge collection and disposal. And this'is becoming
a real problem over most of the country in the last few years, And
especially since the EPA is doing, T think, a better job, And I =~
- commend them for it, but it cloes malke it hard.on us sometimes.
> No. 5 would have to do with the emergency funds which were so
helpful to us this year. As a matter of fact, because of the flood this
year, one of our lunchrooms is still not-back in service. The lunch- .
room was washed away, : ) Co
In“summation, gentlemen; I would like to say this: That title T
is.a good program. -It is working. It’s wolking for us and we feel
that if some things can be done, we could do a better job and most
~of these things are with money. I'm happy totell you that in hearing
the other people involved, we do not have some of the problems they
do have. We can say; I think without much question that there is,-

Congressman Quie, a djrect correlation in Pike County between test _

- geores and low income™ - _ , o
We have some expert statistical daty that T didn’t bring with me
that we compiled since we gave: a countywide testing program in
September., As a matter of fact, from the knowledge I know now, I
ccan go to the low income data of the school and just about tell you
what the test scores are going to be. - ' e
Mr. Qumz. You have matched up Students so you know who's™
poor———— - : ’ ' : '
Mr.-Rosf
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r. QuUIE [continuing]. And their achicvements?
Mr. Roserrs, Even in the different schools.
My, Quir. And isthat available for ns to look at? | :

d

L

I

e
) P

' Mr. Romerts. I can provide it to you. I didn’t bring it with me,

”

sir, -
" Mr. Quie." Ninety pe

‘gence is no respecter of family sometimes, And we he

. but we tested the 16,000 boys and girls in the 2i—well, 29 schools,

elemeéntary and high. ,And there is a very close correlation.
: . 1Z

- We were surprised, as I was telling the Superintendent, in some .
- -enses and soni

! instances where .we have u beautiful new school, we
know that the“teachers and-—from all outward observations, they’re

doing a beautiful job and yét, the schopl has about 4 90 percent low
‘income factor and when the test scores come in— | '

Mr. Quie. You mean 90 percent of the kids are low incomel.

Mr. RoserTs, Loow income, yes, sir. ) ) :
Mr. Quie. You ought to have a good correlation then.

Mr.: Rosexrs. ‘In other words, you would think from observing:

would have good test scores. but you don’t have'them, o
Mz, Dorsox. I think a lot depends on the value that the people in

the school, the'school plant. the staffing, the dynamie staff, that you

. that community place on education. T think this is the correlation

that you find between the test score and low-income people and 1

think this is whats Mr. Roberts is pointing ont and we think of this’
one particular school—it’s not the only one, but probably stands out

more in our mind than any others after we heard the testimony
this mgrning. . . 1

We do have figures that would back that up. glbatlt——xx?ell3 they're -

ing below their level. - - R R
Mr, Quie. Ninety percent of le children are achieving below
grade level ? IR ' ‘ : , ;

almost even really, low-income people, nhd the people who are achiev-

¥ percent are achieving below grade level?
_ Mr. Rorerts. -Very close'to the percentage of lew, income,

. Mr. Dorsoy. Another thing, Congressman:Quie,~that might’ be
involved— = | . ) . - I
Mr. Qumr. You have nobody above poverty who is a low achiever -

and nobody o S ] L i
Mr. Rorerts. Well, there’is a-fluctuation, Congressman. Intelli

2 low-income family that, we hdve.children from those “fimilics that
do achieve well. There are exceptions, but what we’re saying, over

‘the—in a general sense of the word, based on the data we have, we

1t is true and whether it has any si

can pinpoint the low achieving schools by finding the low-income
schools and their school districts. And this appears to be true and

true regardless of the kind of program the school has, it may be that

it relates back to something that parental values and these kinds of

things, but nevertheless, it is there and it’s something we have to
cope with, T o I

Ir. Dotsox. Could I add this, at this particular school, this is the
last area that was consolidated in Pike County. It was the last area
where the one room school had been done away with sinee T became

-superintenderit and I think in a few more vears, I think we will see

109

Mr. Roserrs. Not countywide, but in this particular school, yes,

nificance, 1 don’t know, but it is -
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i (hﬂvum ¢ in the test scores in this school because we do lm\v a
good program. I doft think v i‘;mgnnmphﬂh this in a_year or
two. I think it’s going to tauke a fow “vears that people will place a
value' that they haven't had. They didn’t go to school, We had to.
bring them from lower Knox: Creek w lmll Congressman Perkins
knows about. We had (o go throngh Virginia to lum”‘ then part of
intag I\vntncl\v And we lutve the plant. we hay
have the program. but the test scores are ndl what we want them
yet. S |

That just stands out in our'mind imm the testimony we heard fron
other people and your (l’lst ussion on it. “v do have figures to bacl

e

Mr. Ronerrs, note that may be pertinent
hmu With the influx. uf ¢ ind the emphasis we're now
placing o coal as a 1111111,11\ sonree of fliel, the poverty ratio in Pike
(“mmt\« has not changed, Congressmen, and I was reading an article
in a New Tines me g'umv where a study has been made by a pro-
fessor Trom Virginia Techygn Martin Conuty

and he found that the
ratio 111 not llllll”‘(f(l there, So, the influx of coal monuv
wsn't atfected the low mmmv in these counties that much.
Chairman Perkixs. That is because the surface operations arc

50 great you only wark a few lnc'nplo Am I correct in that?

Mr. Ronerrs. 1 avguld say, yed, and we're so mechanized that: the

jobs are just not ben r ('lt‘ufi‘l’l

Chairinan- Prni I\l\% So7its different from the mines where ynu
work several hundred people and you dun’t have but a few of those
in the'county tlev :
Mr. Qoirs Let me ask you. there were a few people who were poor

Lefore they got ](l]h at the mines who are now no longer pum Is,

Mr. RI)H[I(IH. 1(" “ e. lllw, according - tn G0 \1lﬂllti‘% (E‘% 50

Qur No. Tm ot tl“dll"’ about those millionaires. They
weren’t poor beforchand. But what T nean; p who were 'in
poverty and now are workin

\Il lmi L. “ o 111\(- mmlv 1O ¢ ]ym ific s tudu-s s0° T conldn’t say.
Mr, Qu Do you have any studies to show where they were work-
ing but then were, disabled. beeame poor and then theu' r‘]u]dn}n
dneationally H'S‘l({\‘lllt‘lff(_‘(l} '
Mr, Ropewrs, Wehav e no studies, sir. :
Mr. Quie. Tl makes me wonder about those stitidties.
(“lmnm i PERRING, [ think we'll have to go up there, Al, and look
this sitnation over. :
Mr. Quer. T agree that people whD Thave suffered

ine ome, yo

u know, gencrations of it, that ehildren are very likely to
be underachievers, but not all of them.
M. Roserrs. No, no.

s the faeility, .

rs of low
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, \s you're indicating, some people do achieve but, what
bothers me is the assumption that as soon = you take the next-census
and find those people who weré poor, Init are no longer poor, sud-
dency their children are doing vell. Tt doesn’t work out. The same
wasn't
the year before, do her children suddenly become underachievers
that year and if she gets married and isn't on' AIDC, they aren’t low
ac ‘anymore? : e - ’

Chakrnran Pericins. That's like cotnpa ring oranges and apples. Let's
o ahead and we'll'get back to the question. I have several (uestions T
want'to ask, s . -
+ Mr. Alex Eversolé-=we’ll go right around the table.

[Statement of Mr. Eversole follows:] "= - PR

a7 g
3 - O

-2 ¥,

E 8 EJA Trtre T TR o

. . . . - FEBRUARY 10, 1978:
To: Carl D. Perkins. X ’ - '
sole, Superintendent, Perry County Schoals,

stently heing wrted ‘that mere and more =Ztuddentz are fai
ools. This problem must be faced with all availab resourcey .
in order to bring nbhout a positive ¢ 1nge in our  educational system. The
caunses for student failure are numerous and apan the physieal,
mental realm of a student’s life. ) o :

The -physical setting in many cases can be the prime reason for students

The poor physical surroundings may )
be in the form of ovér.crowded elazsrooms with lttle or no time f
room tencher to zero in on a student's speeifle weaknesses,
erowded conditiong steer many teachers to use middle-of-the-rond reaching
i £ those students that inay need
-fall further behind as the .years

onal help and the slower learners to

en you find these conditions existing over two or three years you will.
find. many helpless students in the ‘elassronm.  Their d 5 and
morale cause them to be labeled as failures. The end produc leir devas

tating condition results in all types of.belaviordl problems. Many students
drop out of school at the earliest possible  age., Also, the average and ghave
average student suffers lLiecause the' tegcher's time is congumed in trying to
handle the diseipline problems and to help poor students academically.

Students with lower mental alility usually suffer considerably in a heter-
ogetieous clasgsroom. Several students of this type will slow down the t
s i ction or renquire additionnl .time in speeial instructional groups
» It is important that all students he given the hest edueation
possible, based on his/her potential to learn. All available resources should
be pooled in order to bring about the best posslible environment for teaching
child Cos

I can make a big improvement In the educational environ
slow and dull learner by allowing the LEA'S to use n mnre fle
‘oncli in the way Title I teachers are 3 JER
method of meeting tlhie needs of the slow learner is to teach him/her in small
groups of 15 students. If the LEA’s were allowed to use selecied Title T
teachers in g self contaived classroom (with tl smiall groups) the over
crowdedness would be greatly deer 1 in the 1 clagsroom. The slow
learner would have n better opportunity to cope with the type instruction
he/she needs, : ) .

A self contained approach would be .ideal for many slow learners. The
teacher would have the opportunity to diagnose the student's reading weak-
Tiesses and apply teaching strategies to hring ahont a pesitive change in the
student’s rengding habits. This same teacher could alse have the, opportunity
to observe the ent as he applies the reading skills to the various con-
tent arens. This would afford the Title T teacher to concentrate on the child’s
wenknesses in all phases of reading,

=)
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It is remmmvuded that some uf those teachers pre Qtly employed be used
wlf contalned classrooms while  other Title B tench follow the same
etlid ilpprmtth prescently being used. This Appro )a(h may call for, addi-
tmu;ll tf-lt'llc‘la tn l'llug 1lmur the (lesirml I‘qult% in our Pdil(‘al‘imndl iy%Lém
3 possibl ad- by this,
Mﬂuy students
These type students
It‘ i %tuﬂent comes up

2, Tll[} Etnt& Depnmneuf of Edueation requires all basic elassmum@eaehers
ring a week of instruction,

Many elementary teachers ennnot-go beyond the bawic rudiments of.Art and-
Musgic in order to help students dev elup any ability they may have in these.

fireas.

a result of rlus 'pimi‘ instruction in these areas aui' students do, not
e the background to enmable them to participate in‘ any art or muaical
hegmui the rudiments. - Also, . physical education iz another area
our children are suffering-in. Classroom tethEm lack the bul:kground to
iunduct :1 WEH hnlunred !' E. prugrﬂm

eFry l“nunty children, there iz Iittle oppot-
ceive an sdequate Luckgmund in Art, Music aud

f]llllllﬂE‘ﬂ i £ eze
proper tra i tlmmgh PE -md fall slmrt thew phy%mal dex Elﬂpment ]

It l% our goal to bring about i more prncluctne :md enrlehed currmulum nf
¢ and PUE, for Perry Count :
l{l[‘(‘ﬂ d("s rve the same opportunities 1 i_llll(jl‘éll in I\jentud;v
—xmmmuldml that Title I fuu(l an-Art, Music and P.E. pro-

Title ‘I consider fugding a summer; in-service
pl{ﬂg;r’;‘uu.fur d,ll. tE‘dLl!QIﬁ and eounselors that will, be working with Title T
children during the comin hool geiu 11115 prngmm ;lmuld include a 1
SPOOm _tey
testing and evaluﬂtitm and warkmg ‘with Lmsn: Elussrﬁﬂm ‘teachers as part'
of n team,~

It iz bheli
would l)ettel prv' Al
I‘erry County te g
ing twclunqut:s to reac ow Ieurzmr A \wrkshup an téachmg tELhniquea
W nuld be an .asszét to tlm Title I program of Perry County.

@ udents becomes g major task for Perry County teachers
tion -of who to select, what data do T have to base my
C : scheduling are only a few of the problems Title I
tenclhers fnue during the selection and scheduling period. A brief workshop

tion and placement techniques would make this time go more smoothly.
Tlmse stmlp’ts tllut lm\e remliu;ﬁ défi L tuuld Im tésted and chosen

ﬂJm‘ ﬂetermmer m the selection
eg, It ‘is imperative that teachers
- stude t u!ildlllg needs using the various standard-

and con Inr is lmpurtant to the tudent to msur(x l is merall prcgress Many
times the lick of communication he} E‘E‘Il the two tPE[‘hEI‘S causes an ov Prl{lp ,D:

msfrnctmn antk- materials,
ing in o team ixppmach is ne
refore, it iz' fecommended thut Txtle I prDVldE funds for reading con-
emhor pn} and ‘teaching mnterinls fo mten ive workshop for

lav el -\tcurdmg to the I\entut‘kj" State DE t
slmlgut are required to take a- year of remding
Muany of our teachers of these children find they
luuto tea (‘h ng supplies, testing material and training to meet .

dlirihg th
o not have a

" “the needs of the_se students.
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- ninth grade studer

. of the dalily statisties fo

'the wrong Income on his free hm’

‘on Perry County Records for 1976-1077.

" sonnel to work for 'school systems.

‘education in the country and part
and most, partie

108 .

Ther,Efan we recommend that Tithe Ry und a remedial reading prngramifpr'_
ta’ that are reading Wlow sixth grade reading level. The °

same type budgeting for teache s—.nlurips, teaching supplies -and A/V equip-

. ment ig needed in order to meet the needs of these students,

SGIi@@L‘an&‘,FR CE PROGRAM—BUGGESTED Ia umnvguzms

Schdol chd- Svrvice Programs could best be improved by umversal free

‘. meals and milk., My reasons for believi ing this are as follows :

dren conld participate without feeling inferior. Th1s “?nuld ex-
I i utritional program sg tlmf the Elultlren “lm ure i
patlug cnuld du B 'The mvnl'

!ug, (d) timeﬁ nf'pririu)

feelings - when thexr dizshonest uélghhnrépL'
iplication and receives free meals
inatory to the honest hlrd working

mata any ..

3. Honest parents have hﬁr'

legally, We bLelieve tha
taxpayer who I)‘i}”;l for lis thlldrEus meils t“we This would el
{scrimination that may ex :

4. 8ave money on total p

rogram operation, apprnximatély?«? pe

5. Per menl cost could be controlled and ne counted for by full’ costs a¢eount-
ing that we are now using, o ARy

I. SUGGESTIONS OX CETA

Puhlh: ‘%chncl :

systems’ shnuld
Iy

Be directlyw volved with EKCEP in ﬂppmtm' pmgznmq and &E(Hf‘ﬂig
onnel. Publie schools should not have nded to” £0 through another loeal
governmental unit of citizens organization h} gecure work prngmmq and pett

E. Work Pr[:;:mm fmd Tltle I and VI of the

H

Exampleg: Title I af the
Public Service Empluyment Prngram

‘STATEMENT oF ALEX EVERSOLE, §UEERINTENDENT PERRY.
’ COUNTY PUBI.IG SCHGDLS oF EE.I}T'IUGE’S

Mz FVERSGLE. Chairman- )erl\m%. I d like to begm by e%q essing
our appreciation to the comn)ittee, tn,’ all of this committee and to
the Congress for funding tha ]1*13 already gone on with title I and
many other programs that hajve nffected lenvntary and secondary
icularly, in the State of Kentucky
rn Kentucky. '
ns on title T and then T°ll move on
o and briefly, a comment or.

~w

:11135111 easte
COTI 1

I have some reconn
with it later into the =

o

ﬂrl food &

‘two on'some of the—one of the CETA programs,

My recommendations deal mfzybv a little bit more with instruc-

* tional type things and I'm sure you've héard that from other people j

fied before the committee this mor ning,

who have testi .
ommendatj hat I would have probably deals with

The first

' guidehnes more than it doed with what's going on with title T in

other ways. YOn the use of title T teaching personnel, it is consistently
being reportdd that more and. more students are failing in our schools,

"The causes for student failures are numerous and span the physieal

life. T,

and social and mental realm of the student’
.The physical setting, in many cases, can be the pI‘lTni’ reason for
students fauhng to work up, to tl,,,r thLntlal The poor, physical

11z




f%mmumlmﬁ's 111.1\ he in t]u- im i nf nveltruudcﬂ {hs
little ‘or no time for
cifie weakn

When you find these conditions existing c:n(%‘ or 3 years, espe-
. cially at the lpwer elementary level, you'll find ma¥y hc‘,ﬂth) studentb v
in a classroom ‘whose acadeniic skills ated morale & .
labeledl as failures. Many students drop. oiit of
espeeially in Eastern Kentucky at the earliest pos: hh- age. htudents‘ '
with loaver -mental .thllty ll'%lhl”\ suffer conside
enous (‘Ll SSr0om1. Ilwy ]u%t a lot of tnnes don’t gc,,t ftnv,dttgnt
i
pmt{mt that all students be given the bw:t educdtion pos-
I on his or her potential to arn. We believe in Perry
untv tlut 1 hlg lmpnnuuwnt in odm 1tmndl rﬂm‘lrnmneﬂt fﬂI‘ the
almv

- oftitle T is reac 1ng We oive IL‘dH\ not, rfnttpn into lI‘lll("h nthvr Earhex
in the y we had some other programs but ‘in recent Yaara lt’
.been mainly with the reading program and tr; ing to inipro
plmsg of things. :
- We feel like that once yvour method of meeting the needs of the'..
skow learner is to teach him or her in gmall groups of 15 or 20 stu~
dents that the LEAs were allowed to nse selected title Iteachers, nDt o
all of them now, but =elected ones in seme pmgmtwn to yo

«* number of teachers in a sclf-vontained classroof with these s |
groups, the slow learner would have a better nppmtunlt’y to cope thh
the type of instraetionthat he or she need ) K

A sclf-contained approach would be ideal for x%imy SIGW Jearrers.™

The teacher would have the Dppmtumt\ to di ose the student’s’
reading weakness and then, I think the importan? thing is that the
same teacher could have the- opportunity to observe the student as
he applies the reading skills to the various content areas.

It is recommended that gome of these teachers pr{%mtlv employed
be uged in self-contained ¢ rooms, could get away a Bftle bit from °
the type of guideline that we're under tod y and, §f course, the.
remaning ones thatyhe wonld have need for would llD just ‘the re-
medial work with t% reading programs, kids m the reading pro-
grams themselves. T v ~
next I':ADI’I]TI](’TI(-{ELﬁfH] denls with art, music and. physical
n. 0 e, these are things that«we are beginning to get
d]h with title T fundlng at the time that the funds
were, l ﬂ’ue:; Ult bacls gnme and soine guidelines changed, but in
n Ixr1ﬂu‘lﬂ I' think in our sehool system, many, Plﬁmentary
hers cannot go beyond the basic rudiments. of art. and music
in L)I‘d‘l to help %tudent% develop .any ability that they may have in

/ s. -As a result of the poor inétruction in these areas, our

;i;uclr*nt; did not receive the Imckm‘mmd tﬁ enable them to participate
“'in any art or musical act Also,

physical edueation ig another area our Lhi]dl‘(n are: %uﬁ'ermg in. Due,

o the environment of our children, there is little opportunity for
our children to receiye an adequate background in art, music and
physiecal redur:‘atmn “ ¢ think that mimy" patentlal aftl:-zt%‘ and
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teachers in these are

achers or tha ahility to, have th

Hllnzrvwmiatmn sould be that title I would chitnge the guide-
sy ol conese, hopefuliy, 5 7\\“ill Le
some merense in t}u- g for Hwav purposes o that title I funds

could . be roAv nh wnlmrr

Wml]tl
I rond-

m"=~v1 \m‘ 111
nxml inn(l]ln'r ansmmer Iumrr
L ,’nl TICCCOUT S lnh :m([ fhvw tvp
flie 1 fmm tcuhlng
.ull iottofe )I!]mn* our te 1 hum tn uu*v\‘ rlw dcm'md%
Tren Wiiteh i /
e - method of w-u]m u t e chlld 16‘:1]]\ uotiv atci
o ul“[h( biggest prablems of getting it. 'Lhis
restding '111(]"(11 behind, slow, We spend a
I tinse I the s}nmff '
LR U[" these childr
T xnmtfmnﬁ
\'u\{l«l hi]p f(‘rl(‘h{‘l*» to he able to ]mmllv Hna hpt
last veconmend: Wi on title T would he ] i
\"uhv uf (]111 Tnln eritering vrmdg‘ nine and 1('1t1111!f helow th'
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i ‘fm 201116, hlnjm? ary “tine fhat ‘Hllli‘ﬂlln” must- he dene
State funding is not heing able.to take care of the need
of the speetally fl;n]w! teacher 1o® do this ninth grade reading.
—And, of cours -thit the State I)t-p.utmvnf of Edneation
requires this be qlmw 'YU additional funding Jhas heen, you knoy.
pnt m th( thing frone the State 1o do this with, We feel like that we
t to he able to use =ome title T funding for the purpose
ninth grade reading and lmpm\’vnwnt for the kids who

. nhnxr Below the sixtl "1;1([? level.

- 7 To move on to some ot her areas and before T leave here, T surely
would not want to fail to mention the need for some Federal hlndmg
Congressian Perkins, To lielpy us do some schaol construetion——

Chairman 1% Well now, the only, reazon you ean't do that
now is the url(lz!qu ey of the funds. ~

* lﬂ'L'iiH‘*

Mr, Evirsonr. Rm‘lxt That's right., We ]mw uzed, T ‘:m, in

st 10 yvears, T'd say we've nsvrl some vheuj
T'd say. i additional
ve been able to pro-

Porry (mmt\ Oover Hln ]
around a million or :wemillion aid a.half dolla
huilding. along, svith some new taril Illl's that we
vide 11\" State fum]mfr

=0, we've faken every advantage that we have been able to with
Lhe amount and level of inding ﬂnt we had. :

To just briefly mention the school hmfl_
Mainous. onr food service divector. has worked Up some comments
that T want fo make. and. of course. T kiow she has some problems
of operating undey a real tlffht ])ml«m o= the gentleman from Pike
Clounty mientionsl. but we l']llm 1fnt}m ‘af‘hﬂﬂ] fﬂml service
‘]1!0"’151111 coitld hest he mglun\m] by w

Chairman Perixs, T do. too, bnt ge ttine it pi
we trie (1 to oo and g

L‘tfi*\“‘iﬂv program, Mrs,

" ’ N I3
Tgo innotic M Hmm”n lun‘h school even due'to the lack of ©

a nickel merease {1]!1_1(1 \! ]\Im\xa W]mt a tluw'

115 o

ing and trying to
rihle hvclmsc of Ihe .

*
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~ “L beln'u‘ that this 1o clisc

= if he had the funds to do it T ]H‘ll(‘\(‘ we would have if. Because

ml r*;k(‘ three nﬂrs tm Hw pmﬁmm.

we had: Wé had“tsh fome back
1 believe, R : .
Mr, Evensorr, . And thereeyre some ]m'tt\ gopd redsons that we
have or believing that. Al children could participate. We do uLiny
things'to keep_a child who h as the inability to pay from bvm
out and recogmized that this is a problem avith that «hild. \’R ll'nv
expanded our nutritional progran so that the ¢hildren who (115; now
not participating coubd de so. The fpllowing me»lti,_ [
eliminated s Free_introduced ;113]111( ations and cost le”
and, enste, use of teaching tinde for vecordke CTRNL, H]“Ts af pfllr n] .
the 4luily. statistieal forin H111(1 most. particula ¥
}(lﬁnt“st pluvn‘ }\ur lmnl lln‘r" \\]wn r} err

ryice Im
111111141‘()1\ to xlu' 'mm‘ . hapdw
ver whb pays for his children’s meals twice, Tlnc, will ehmm 1tc
crimination that My exist, : .
\11. Quir, What percentage of your stu(l[‘nh are in thisn
My, Eversore. Ol onrs \\nultl run 60 to 76 pmwnt lmﬂ ;11,
many ares mueh as Ty pereent, e
Mr. Quin. How about 1 hrealid
Mr, Roseng
to M) p(‘l‘

\Il

lown? ¢,
Depending on'the sc]umlp dll\pLu ¢ Trom ,ﬂ pereent

l rhml\, lhv ane thmrr fu@f conflemen, that we need to
. this s tlw iy thmﬂ' that's not*frec. We
We [nn\uh' “1(" whole n"lmut everything
: e e
a Well, we've done owr ‘Lunmlv adwl tu gt up
o, S50 pt 1if.- \fv Lo
We agrecavholeliear rmlh - .
We ])Plu"cv that it woiild he aceop H}“
&, Oh. I know. but geiting.the thiinte
s5 15 0 hovse of a illih‘wnr n;Im‘ But T ‘\‘1\
sal pI ngrams
;o I ¢lon’t thir
\Th]nk it 41(:111](1 just be—jnst like a textliook
school bus to school anud this fvpe thing.
Mr Qu Al you have to do is pay for vour share of it. You
don’t pay forall yvour textbooks, - :

\[1‘ }L\ M% nl E.

( h‘ﬂ*l man

. Mr, Eversore,” No. But the State of Kentiicky has-finally decided
that it's important enongh to do this thing and they've anade that

effort and they're, vou know. presently doing that and if it rets nlong
to a point sometime or another and Kentue kv were ever, T think.
financially able to do this they may get to the Immf of supplving or
supplementing food service programs to ‘the -point where we'd he
abletodot . ,

T knew w rh Governor Carroll. with his ‘interest in education of

children and some conecutrated effort, T think o] that—on his part,

tl’l‘_(‘—r s no it T(*Icnn' in it. 'T think our people tha pay r]w taxes
‘ing i’ul their kidg® lunches and at r]w same time, they're p:nmff

e . -

i
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" them beeause the anthorization has heen thv o and I don't thm]

_ of tllm

‘ment Progr

But at least, Vol ‘nent as hroke as we are e, federalwise.
Umumnm Prriivs  Woll, we taigl the hnlml.lnnn for free text- .
thﬂ{% helnm 1 went. tn the Ic'irral'ﬁun' m 1948 .in tllf}‘a(‘ days in

.. We've heen \\mlunﬂ' at, that thmff for
1 qny ing to get That done -at the ondary lc vel,
Chairman Pu:m‘\a Yes, [ regrof seeing it take that Imnr to oo

made the appropriatiofis until. reeently to cover the whole State.

Mr. Evirsore, Well, we haven't been able to take muels advantage
of Federul funding for supplementary books and many books that -
are used. yon know, likrary programs and just a tremendous value
to all of our school pmm anis. ome under ow title IV programs and-
many of these others: ' v

I wanteéo mention just lnw!l\ the CETA program, Just a couple
5. And of eonrse, T know thesze gentlemen have mentioned
orhood Youth Program, We (li“ﬁ[)i‘,llt(‘l\ need our XYC pro-
1 < by about. twofolde Iaft I wortld
like to see this. 'd like to =ce public school systéms be more Cdirvectly
involved in program development involvihg all work. programs -in
¥his area and to be diveetly involved with vour Coneentrated I mploy-
ins organizations across tlu:- conntry in oper ‘nmcf pro-
euring personnel, .
chools should not have need to go througlh another local
10y or a citizens organization to secure work pro-
gram anq ]wrmnm-l to work in the school system,

Now, this gets to be a real tough tussle when you statt trying to
get some lmlp and get some personnel invour schools where we

il

-sechool program inerea:

Lrams !‘gml
Publie

governmental ag:

“have sueh desperate need, And. of conrse, s involves vour title 1,

Opportunity for Employment program and title 1T and
erviee information programs,
s thing, We are workin g

Commupnity
V1 of vour publie

In fact, wo dre working real hard on this
with Virgil Oshorne ilm\n there and he'd do emw}xlnff he eould t
help s but in the past. we've had some problems of W(-ttmfr s0me
personnel and we really need to do some worlk to help us lmvp otur
ngs in hetter ¢ondition and better maintenance and this type

“’Wh@ if

hrl\ @

u would eompare the number of
-T mean the In school and ont of
sinee Lewis i i 1 |
y cotting o lot more than,Sid
\ml woe }mvt' 2 roal diffienlt task in W ashing-
- into the CETA program and the
al, Tt’s been a real difficult task. al-
e got it hm‘fml up anmv last year. Virgil 1s operating one
fmn' (FI pmm ams in tlm t“mmtn I \\nuld (‘h(‘(l\ fnmmd

lrmnprmm pr‘
though we'v

tth Hmt %1(1 \Ipmlt- ﬂnfl YOl mulﬂ mmpqm notes as to how many
in school and out of school emplovees vou have? How many neigh-
borhood vnuth corps employees do you have? I
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r, I] ADE. Ivu just got them back., We've been out of school,
kr ow. for about 30 (lrna We went back yestprday., We got ap-
d yesterday for the second semester. We didn't get any Tor Jthe

3

’:.J

- .
'[1171‘;11;11'1 Perrys. How many did you have last year?

- Meane. About 60, We had the old people and the new people
¢ CETA program and the old people were the best ones we ever

Chatrman Prrierys. How many did you have?

Mr. Evirsor £, About 100 kids. Of course, we had them the first
semester,

Chairman Prrikges. Go ahead, hlrl ’\Iz Menade

STATEMENT OF FOSTER MEAD,E, SUFERINTENDENT,
VANCERURG PUBLIC SCHOOLS OF KEHTUCKY

My, Meang. My name 1s Foster Mv,ulc known as Sid Mes I'm
from Lewis O otmty., We are all working together on the same pro-

15, I have the saie problems they do “T'm going into a L tl
diffe went thing and I'ni not going to eause you any problems, I don’
thinlk. .
Im here representing the I I\T)(f for Mr. Quie. which is the
1 ; ])vw]npmvnt Corp, Tt's,n group of superinten-
dents, u consortiim of superintendents in the rural areas that we -
vlu e I)Uﬂli‘(l onr vesourees and wre working together to be able to
1 that some of the” LII"'L‘.I school systems-can
) that we've hm-xn nable to have,
Now, this title IV, ESEA. title IV, which was Public Law 93-380,
I think was one of the finest laws that we've ever had and vou don’t
hear mueh said about it because it doesn't cost a great. deal of money.
- Yousee, T get about $18,000 for Lewis County In this program and
pooled it wi 'rhr‘ other 32 superintendents and T'm getting $1 millign
worth of , .
We have at Ashland. Ky.. employed the director and we have a
complete staff and we have our own compitter center and wo con-
tribute our money and we have enongh leeway and enough flexibility

‘in it that supmmrvmlvnm can use the money about any way that we

want to whicly a 1ot of tines we don't. hut there's a at deal of
redtape’to this program. And the one thing we've been a. little bit
afraid of is that we might lose this program, We've heard from—
some questions about it " that it might not. he refunded, but for the
amount of dollars. tax dollars and ¢ ‘expenses being: paid out on this,
we feel like this-iegne of the most worthwhile pmfr '‘ams that’s ever
been constructed in eastern Kentucky: We've got 32 superintendents
and “ow we have a ot of other superintendents

We have about seven to cight districts outside, We have our own
condputer center whorfhv we have a teacher, We did away with the
red book, the bird hook as'vou eall it, 5 vears ago: We have com-
puterized attendance which saves all the teachers the time and efforts
of keeping the hooks. It's been perfect. We have a scheduling pro-
gram. We ha\’p a bus manifest and we have a payroll. “’e have

1ig -
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to adequately @an around fed
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just anﬁhing that the superintendent wants from that district that

he can pay a small fee in addition to this money that we have con-
tributedby per student. so much per student, B .
And what.we would Tike to request of vou gentlemen, and compli-
ment you inevery way in all the things you have done for us, is that .
vou continue to find this prograin for just ids long as you can. That's
the only thing that T've got right here, ' -

Chairman Priacixs, (o uhead. TIdentis s vourself,
[The statement of Drt. Towler follows ] ’

PREPARED STATEMENT 0Y SrEPHEN W TOWLER, Sqrznm*rmn:;::m JEXKING
s INDEPENDENT ScIonLs : o

Xl

Despite the absence of language on publie selingls in the federal constitution.
the federal government has always had some part in public education. Be-
zinming with the land grant nets und-continning throagh the last scssion of
Congress, certain provisicns YoF publie school “lave been enncted Ly Congress.

The m werhing extension of federal fuvolvement in edueation was pro-
videéd by the Elementary and Secondary -Aet, of 1965, -Durinpthe past thirteen
yeirs of the cxistence of the various “Title Acts,” Congress has e:(pen;li

- federal money for enrichment programs. There has heeny|
sjon, eurtailment, eonsolidation. renppraisal, and redirection of these pr
fluring that time, ' :

stindies have heen produced in which tha: efficacy of fe{eral
dinge was questioned. Thewe studies (C leman, Jenks,~dte.) have usih lly
heen followed Lk dreastic cduetions in federal allocations, Passibly the eary
nver-sell and over-elaiming of federal ir volvement in the 1960's had lended
fo the skepticizm of the 1970 Faitl.in the schoolg has given w to doubt
In many cases ns ekxethplified In natinnal and local*tommunity surveys.
Teing dire Ived with Ineal. diztriet hudget-making and knowing the
real strain of stretehing the edueational dallar; I feel that loeal school admin.
Istrators are qualified fo evalinte the worth of federal support. The federi]
dollars currently being utilized by loeal districts in Eastern Kentucky are
A valunble and integral part of the total apey nal budget: ’
Rather than Iaud the merit of the past yearg of federal
Ing will e devoted to recommendations for future funding. :
While” the state is charged with the primary responsibilify of funding
elementary and iry «chools, federal,invalvement should always he pres-
enf. The desirable funding halance would have federal ‘funding account for
339, state funding 33%%, and loeal funding 33¢%. e
Federal funding thrdugh the state should eonti t
of education hasg the resourees available to administer such Drograms. A con-
tinued effort should be made to condense paperwork and bureaucratic “red
tape™that has long heen a charmeteristie of federal funding, . :
The*forward funding concept must continue to allow loeal Administrators
ieral allotments. : o
Loeal Educational Agencies' shg ill bhe given considernble latitude in prao-
zram determination,  Federal funding has traditionally been éategorical in
that legislation has been tieq 10 school reform ‘which necessitates program
ovaluation. While not diseounting the warth of, this approach, the ldiral sehool
s the most acenrate perception of atudent needs. Toeal Iatitude
ized federnl puidelines_—-this cancept is one of the poszitive at-
ay Title IV (parts B and C) currently operates. o '
Careful consideratinn and study be. given to any revision in the Title I
formula, L ' . ) :
Compreliensive Employment Training Act be returned to pravious level of
funding. B
Berious study and revisian of BT—Impact Aid. Although this issue has
heen disctiszed for many years, little lhas been done to revise and change
this antiquated law. : ¥
While not directly relgted to this hearing, T would like to also endorse a .
cabinet level pagition for edueation, &

part, the follow-

' department
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- pendent schools. Lt'
intendent but I have

: rhm os to s

*

ﬁt.h at get head

~very good service in our schools,
that uskmrr a local sehool superintendent who has divect involvement:

7 limit.

“with th-at Tjust want to put in an Amén on that concept.

. 115
STATEMENT OF STEPHEN TOWLER, SUPERINTENDENT,
JENKINS INDEPENDENT SGHODLS L kﬁLTﬁ)’ '

Dr, Towtrr, I'm Steve Towler, snpmmumlcut nt Joul\ms uulv=
Lt's now Pike County. lativel
Leen working. e TFederal pl'ﬁ;‘n
5 years. 1 worked with the nlrfnnmil 1 that he was'j
about and I decided 1 way *rvrtm' s hot sentiin the super mtmn[cm v
o I'm in Jéinls.lna now. \l\ }mmv is: 111»_*-' wl. T have a ot of
but I'm goh 4 filt ni Hl(m ant ]w«
ealse they \t-{lllt‘xl([ heen said.;
dundant, o o
T have followed 10 I Asinee 1")133
and T think thatswas lln- greatest
of nany years ago. »
§ ring that Unw*(l% evervbody s well awar uf t ere’s
on. curtailment and consolidation and Imlmll,llnl and
re (lneotmn and | think for the good inost of the tine except for thL .
curtailment. [éon’tbelieve in the o urtailmoent, : ‘
One thing that bothers me a ot 61 tines
ines in papers and I'w think J
.md tluu:o people that try to =ay that it (1mmnt nm!
‘hat you do. reallyv, All of this is
a lot of loapholes in those stud -
1ony that you've heard tud«n’ tfrom ]mnple in mhfmll’ hvnhwlﬂﬂmd
other States would say, that title T and title {[\! and title V1 and
the Education of the Handicapped Act part B, are being used to
And I also want to say tlmj T think

seen Perkins and (lulc,
we the Luud (rmnt Aects

with hlldﬁ'i‘t nml\mg and stretehing the dollar—I can't think of any-

body tlmr would know better how mucly these programs were wortl

to the people n_their distriet, So T really- appreci afe the opportunity

of coming to speak my few words, :

You ]mm\- I hope that nnlmdg
Kentucky, a few year

[ 3 5 Federal .m(l it h,: dmppvd bac%\ down
now to much less than that and T would hope that nnbndv Is t]nnkﬂng
in terms of a Federal limit. Even ‘though - vou w're e
always have thought the Federal Government has fhe best t
source going and mueh lmttm Hmn we do at the focal leve],
I'm wrong. .

A few pnmh I unm‘ fo 1[1'1]\(" I think tha flu‘ T(-(lm al iunﬂmrr
through the State should continue. T think ih at they lhive the re-
sources, the administrative capabilitjes to help us on “the Jocal level
and I 1‘r*vmnmm(1 strongly that the I%He al money still be o lianneled
ateand not come direetly to us,

e f d funding concept that’s been around fo
is the greatest thing in  the world-and hopefully. there

a few vears
s no probleny

Jhl’% h{L"x he‘m %qld hut I \\‘mt tc) It ‘IT rate a Iittle bit. T believe
%upgtmhl;ﬂv nt s tryving to
: h]p ]“od t;l iunrilnrr

'5‘. . v
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" aid bill, T think has been talked about for years and ye

116 ,
want to keep it eategdrieal and T know that yeu lave to keep it
eategorical to am extent hecause of the evaluation and véform that
you're trying to do with Federal money., But I think that dewn the

o - %

road in this next bill you're contemplating naw, youw've heard the
word flexible, Intitude today and I hope that remains in your mind
as you're drafting this bill, . , o

. The one thing that title IV, both B and C is—I'm very much in’
favor of it. Peoplehave the latitude to put this money where they
want to and T cgn't think of anybody that knows better where local
money ought to be than the local people. And I believe strongly in

the flexibility of that title IV. both parts B and C. if you want {o

_Join a consortium of stiperintendents like M cade mentioned, you

can or if you want to use all that money on your local level, you &,

* XYou have the flexibility to put that where you want it and believe

strongly in that. . 7 o : ) ,
D've heard a lot of diseussion today about revising the title T

- fornudla and I think a Jot of consideration and study ought to. be
. given before you?ul’np in and revise that thing. " A lot of people are
h

very satistied wit
two other points, 7 5 _ : :
The CETA Aet that Mr. Eversole mentioned, my county supsr~ -
intendent there from Letcher County told me to put’in a bid for 1 he
CETA. He's been cut about 60 pageent which we've been cut about
60 percent in the last fow years on this and he feels like that it’s a
great program for our county down in Letcher County, 7
~_And then one other point that T would like to mention: The impact
' ] ars and years
and very little has been done about it, Congressman Perkins. You
know, we're trving our best to equalize in Kentucky. We're going
now with a—this power equalizing program. It's going to equalize
up to 15 cents on our property tax and we're providing free text-
books and increased fee money for kids, every way we can to equalize
this out as much as possible.” And I know that a lot of people who
receive a lot of impact aid wouldn’t like to hear'me say this but I
think that the way that that impact aid is coming to our

1t the way it is. Maybe, a few changes and then,

o -some of
our local districts is very unfair, And T don’t think that the situa-
tion is now as it was when that law was drafted. And I think a lot
of attention ought to be given to that. T know that &very session of
the Congress talks'about impact aid, but I haven't seen too much -
revision done on it. ] : v

Chairman Prrrrxs, Well, that’s because you've got about 338
Congressmen ont of the 435 from districts which benefit. T'm one' of
those that don’t benefit. ' , g

Dr. Towrer. -We don’t hencfit 1 penny from it down -in our area.

‘Chairman Periins, Al knows the reason. That’s the reason, isn’t
it, Al1? - - B

Mr. Quie. Yes. L

Chairman Periivs. Bvery President that we've had in the last
16 years has stated 'they wanted revision and we've Keard them but
that’s the way it always turns out. . ! 7 )

Dr. Towrer. And just one more point. This is not related to

--Federal programs at all, but T would strongly endorse the Cabinet

level position for education. I think that would help a wlhole lot of

l f:‘ BR 7 .
L s B - ) IR
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+ our pmblomg Is therd any ¢ ham‘v of that in tlm near futire, do”you
think? :

. Chairman Pergixs, W’hut that?

Dr. Towrer. 'The Cabinet lm*cl position fm vdumtmn

Mr. Quie. Yes. Sure. . .

Chairman Perxine. We hapc 80,
Dr. Towrer, OK. That’s been gdH\E(! ahout a fcw years too. Thank
ynu

Idvntlh yourself and go ahead.
Vhitaker follows ]

L. 4

3
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'ﬁérxtlemem I aﬂl Ecbhy Jzé ﬁhltg;ke:, Euperj.ntanaeat, IEEEEEEIIE:_nq ths.
1 H!“.\ntgﬂﬁsf}? County Euard of Eéu:atinﬁ. Mt Stefliﬂg, l:gntueky. My present

’ .EESPDﬂEihiliEY as supe::m:mrjmt is tu sgrvg gs she sxéc-gtive afﬁ:e: of t;he

Boarq of Eﬂu:atiﬂn in adninistering the school systen . in cr:mf::vnnity wit;h h

E-aa:ﬂ palicia; and a:ﬁagdiﬂg tn ‘the rules apd ;’Egulstinng af the lcenturzlfy

State Depaytmént of Exiu;-at_inﬁ and in kgeglng with S-E:EEE iawa. I thave served
in ﬂus capacity for four yedrs.

'I'he time hag cone for B:iﬂgreas 9 renay tha Elsme:—;tary anel Se&::mﬂaf;r
Eéue:atit;ﬂ Act of 1955 thig fgll Hj_th p@gg;bla §igﬂificant changes Haw thg

e ‘lag;smtian w11l be changed i3 glearly the major gduc;tian issue in thg

f:urfEnt sE’sl\:m ﬂf t:uﬁgreag.

I waula l;ke tc 5PE§k in Sugpa-rt af. Leq;:slstiﬂ to ex anﬂ tha Elementu?g

" ang aer:anda,fy Education Pee. T

3 In my F;iﬁe years as a teacher/cosch and ‘thirtfen years as a school
administeator, I have ‘Zesn our gtaté and Lacal educitignal- programs grow

;rsngiagfably alonig with the groirth of ths;"feagrgl Pragpans.
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Enucmmm DEPRIVED cﬂlﬂm

(EEE‘A TITLE 1, PART B)

1 ubhola t;m view of the Amgric‘m Aaﬁsx:u:j,atinn af Schml miangngnﬂ

8 summaTLzed in PiL Delta npm-(amusrg 78)." The AAsA bélj,a\reg there is

_an ufgaﬂt need to incresse the level of Eeﬂa;‘u Ein;naial Eﬂp@rt for eau.:at;im-

j\ﬂgquste mpp-:z-t should be provided t§-3§u§l Iz pPr ng;’mz rjat will

ﬂﬂra,ntga !ngy !t:ﬂﬂeni: afl Equgl opportunity for gualiey eauc;tianf Any major
éhsngea ;n uigibility criteria for funds to ‘disadvantaged children should he

r \veit? egfgiully raviaved®. If gl‘lgﬁggs';lﬁ"a to ba mads, they should comé as
. L3 . B . R N
"3 §rﬂﬂuﬁl Efﬂcéﬁs .

v L. s

x propose the following amendments or Improvements to ESEA Title I

l;-: Inm;eme fundiﬂg f:xf FY 19'7& Eram 53 3 bj,j.l;_nn te $3.0 billian

Fapt A

Y. w72, Expand TEle I, ESEA o high schools.

. 3. Expard fl‘itﬂe I, ESEA to include Summer Frograms to help those
children in areas where schools were closed due to hardh

weather and tg hslp rstgin the gain earned during the :ggnlar
termys )

T 4. Allei Title I teachars £ Pgrfn:m the- gensml ::lmzies as %ﬁsigﬂed
a ; te otfer teachers.

. .
5. 'Establish a system-wide paiént-adviagq council composed of
represantatives from sach Ticle I schiosl ang smit the require-
ment that tha council membefs must be automaticsally furnilshea -
with certain specified documents such as gnpie& ot the gémplgtg
ntlg I statute and regulatlons. .

» forvard fuﬁﬂinq“ concaPpt 1ﬂﬁrﬂﬂuﬁed within the past few -
: has allowed us to anticipate Funds and plan instructienal

Prag ams. This Eﬂﬂ:&pt should be soptinged,

7. Amore éffai:fme tnethad af diq 'miﬂaﬁing successful educational
4 innovative programsz should be proposed.

i . B-,s Inzlude Eh undz generated from PL 874 Lov Rent Eausing in
the Tirla I Grant to the LEA
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The Huntgamgry Eﬂunty Baara nf Eriur:at;inﬂ iﬂitisterﬂ & mig

t program

in thg 1§7§e7é sr:hc:ml yesr by ident;fying eigh}:y éliglbls stuéentg and by

fall af 1977&779 "#ghog 1l year nad. 1aentifie:i and enrolled 166 stuaenta.

;'ur

pﬁgg;ﬁ iz a tuﬁérial pfaqrarn with thé sug:pg:tiv': Bgrvicss af ‘a aaéial Hﬂrkef

and quida,ﬁce f;cxuﬂ'zslgfs,

D’ufing ths sprlng af 19?§ 77 fifty per sent af fhs 5tuaenta Hhﬂ wers

tutnred in :eadiﬂg am:ifsr matmﬂst;cs ﬁhawg.-ﬂ z.fnprqdéménﬁ ateording ca program

atipulatiénsi wzntyrxflv; per cent recelved nesded iﬂental m:k tqénty p%r

' cent recei\fed eyeglagses/eya care;. thitty=th§ég Pé‘l‘ :ern: :e;—:elv@é ;-thér hEalth

:élated aemi:es “ahel £hirty-thrgé per cant iécg;ygd ﬁgungéling Eﬂdrshé'ﬁeﬂ E

’ imprr;‘\igﬁlegiﬁ for their absentesism,

one-third of all éliqible stg},ﬂents attended on' a x}@luﬁﬁeéf }:iagié_

P _ N o e - e s £ :
also’ of fered a sumer Program to all eligible migrant children and

“The meal

' =éfv1f;g for ﬁhe sumier. ﬁragraﬁ waa prnvideé thraugh ’Ehg ngmﬁer Food Sgrvicg

"’ﬂ‘

rag

ram fi:u' :h;ldrm This gummer lunch.pgggrgm pé(g‘!e;y, beneflcial to the

- underpriviledged childred in our county, even though it was 'ﬂfﬁ:éd:éﬁ a’

limited bagis at four sites. We plan to expand this program this “summer to

' offer nutritional assistancs to every qualified child 18 years of age or -

younger ‘in our sehool system who Might athervize be deprived of food assistance

they normally receive during the reguiasr schesl tern,”

FFRWEnﬁaEiQﬂ;

L. -Retain the fupdip
branch for thae admin,, ration of pfﬂgﬁm

rocedure but c§n=:1dgf forming a Eeperaté

= IX. Expand the eligibility :Equirgme ks ‘to ‘inglude the children .of -

of timper. _ . - X s
. IIT.. Expard eligibiliry for the ohildren who migrate an
. whoge parents or legal guardianz do not Juiﬂ in th

Eultg:al or fish;ng migration, .

e
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h __71@131:53 €. Bedford, Instructioral Media Coordinator for the Montgomery
County Schools, will speak to the supcommittee in regard to Library and Learn—

 ing Resouztes (Titls TV, Part "BY), tiowever, I would certainly be remiss fot

edford will * "

te sEate that 1 Eeeithat uiéﬁ‘éertain miner ;bgn’ges, H}iich.HE: B
}.i lude &6 we feel t}j-;ié isg a Esde:ra,l Progran whieh probably Ea\;{:hes the "1ive§
_6f every student in our sSchool system through Services and materials made
avallable to our ﬂ\étiié.. I«:eﬁi‘:e;—ge
Our ' Education Trnevative and Sipport (Tit]’.e‘ Iv, éegﬁ "c") funds weTe
iged to paiti‘éipa;te in a congoreium :f_f,u:‘ téﬁgu:e;iégdpupilxéétenéanrée ang -~
* degounting which has been béns’fif:isl to us by‘ ‘Ei:agfi}ﬂiné* a eamputer canter <-4 )

£ .
to agsist our scheol system in scheduling high school students in appropriate
dasgas and a'system-wide computerized attendance program. This program has

Froved £o be a successful ifnovative projects and is scheduled to expand the

Pregent Cofputer Servides next year. -L- T 3

s features of Title IV ¢hat are particularly attrative to he are . F

- -that it ig.a forvard-funded program and the fl xi};'il{ity‘g,ﬁ— Fart "B".

The t

My enly recommendation fof iMpfovement would-be to increase the = =

appropriation. - . -
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achools daily for adults as well as in the evenings, Adults are allowed

last’ year.

122

_ADULT BASIC EDUGATION:PROBOSALS :
- Lt - c Tt L.
f MONTGOMERY

GOMERY COUNTY. §CHOOLS - - - )
‘Montgomery County Schoola in

State to adopt-the modern san:épt

ef ‘community education.

1972 became the first school in the

A major component of the community education program is the previsien .
.y . ’ ) .

of basic eduéation services for-adults. . . )

. B B w . .
’ Montgomery County initiated the first program of homebound instruction
ol - : -

fﬂff: .adults using ngagfafeé;iaﬁaig gpecially trained to teach adults,

othar innovative measures were taken to open thé Hchool facilitles to

diploma.  Bome of these

adults vishing to learn to.read and write or to prepare for the G. E.
_measure

8. were ‘o ppen ape 1al clasafcoms

to ride buses, eat in the cafatefias, and grgﬂuézer with our regular high
school seniges: )

The results of the efforts is an attractive program of A, B.

A A. B. E. ser-
vices that enrcll over 200 adults each year with 180 G, E. B. g aduates

_In all this, still only a small percentage of the adult pégtziatigxi

needing A. B. E, -SEf_“\d:tiés can be served. In surzounding counties the

need {s even greatér and thé services almost nonexistent or extremely
limited. ‘

Sofe recommendations for meeting

ng the educational need of all com=*
_mmiiizies is as follows: -

H

should be provided through federal and state budgets.’

1. Increased funds for ample adult education classes in all counties-

i

K

-

i
'Il Vo’
~F

s



2. School dist tricts that are willing tp mak

a;ge g:augn 1:5 a&ult; should ra:Ei‘ra fimcigl aia;lﬂm:e to

Emplay full—timg directors of A B, E, aticma Eﬂgsaﬁiéﬁi and
e i:munitg eﬂm:aﬁi:m pmgfm . T
3. Ia:gal dlstri:ts should !:e regu;u'eg to meet minimum ;ﬂult eﬂu-

:aEinn ﬂEEdE ana hé encouraged by hmms u:lii:! g:a other awards

Eér gg i 4 innﬂvntive p:ﬁgi!;! En :!!Eh illite:nta lﬂulti and

ﬁﬁ gnd huilﬂing renovation since bgglﬂingz athar ﬂia,n

_ sa:haa; fgcilitieg mg timaa meat the neeai -of aéulES nors

N _éfg;etively than Echzasls do ;:anuse of pfg:imty to f.mpglaﬁr;n -

p:gkats of low mm and lw eau::atmnal levelg. -]

Mr. Chairman and mgs.ag ‘the subcommittee, T thank jou for the -

.. opportunity of speaking in pahalr of eontinuance of ESEA.

= B - F:] = =
. ; .
- R . .
= - = =
- i - :
b ) " . ‘
* u o r = .
l‘ i
. 1 i Ne)
s ) o .
3 * A
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- e . . R
- 2 - - L - ’ oy
o MDN'IGDDERY CGUNTY MIGRATDRf PRDGRAJ-i : o
1977 1975 '
jHarﬂld wllsan, Dlréﬁtéf af Federal Pfggrams
Eélth Ragers. S@E;31<Warké: “t
Dottye Dale, Tutor' ' - . -
Connie Depew, Tutor .~ 7 . s
Jimmy Robinson, Tutor .= * e ’ '
~Lillian Robinson, Secretary o
' Erég:ams for M;gratgry Chlldren
,(Eram Federal-Register, Val 41, No. 189 - Tuasday, _
Segtember. 28 19767 p. 42905) : i o

Sec., 122. (a) (1) A State educational agency
or a combination of such agencies, ugan appliaatiena
'shall be entitled-to receive a grant foi any fiscal
year under this section to .establish or lmpr@ve, R
either directly or- ‘through-local educatdional agaﬂcles,
programs of education for migratory children of
B m;ggatary agfiéu}tural warkers or of mlg:atgry flshermeni

= L £ .

' - LY

T 2B=507 O- T =2
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WHAT IS THE MIGRATORY, PROGRAN? . * « -

S The Federal Migratory Program provides a ﬁgtarigg
- . service. to children in the public school system who have
. moved into the district within the past 6 yeaxs and whose .
) gatents/gga;dlans are involved in fafm;ng, forestry,; or
fishing as an occupation. .Of course, these are limited
by;the region of the country. Montgomery C@uhty, as
well as most of Kentucky, is concerned almost entirely i
with the migrant farmer. Medical and social services
“as well as the eduéational services are PfaV;ded through
z’thls program. . The assumptlan is that m;grant workers 4
and their chi ﬂren are 1ack;ﬁg in many educatienal and °
social needs. The children may fall far behind theixr
classmates ang #etome isolated, culturally and sbeially.
.Funds from thie Migratory program provide not only tutars
for the children but also clothing and medical servicas. ¢
Haa;;ng tests, eye tests, and dental work are given ta
those that. the Social Worker, Tutors, sﬁudenﬁs‘ teachars,
or counselors think could: benefit from such attention..
,-Thls has led to eyveglasses and dental work that.had heen
.put off beaause of the 1ack of mﬁney hy parenﬁs and T

v

i

AIl

iFguardlansi T , R ‘ -
S 7 “ .
JOB. I}ESCR,IPTIDNE _ .
. The SQElal worker's 3gb:1nﬁludes SEEklng out tha ) ,
-mlgratcry students and serving as a liasons between their gf

"homes and.the school in 1dgnt1fy;ng special needs of . the

* children as students and flnﬂlng Tesources to meet those

" needs. Thus,,thé sagial worker's ultimate goal is to. '
;nsure the migrant student's educatlanal and basig naeas
are met and to keep he/she on schedule academlcally and’

" in regular attendance. The social worker forms relation= . -
ships with community rescurces, and works through indi-'.
vidual case studies and group work in addition g carrylng-
out a mlgrant Pparent council. Lo

The tutor's 3jeb involves tutoring, in math. readlng, {
and language arts. The goal is to try to increase the
math, and reading skiils for thq;g‘iha have fallen behind
in their classwork. The tutors: scheﬂule ‘the students so

D
-4 L
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their home.’

és‘hgt té'detrgcg'f:am'the :eéular classroom work but
rather supplement the regular reading and math classes.

The tutor also helps with keeping track of chronic

absentea;sm and acqulsltlan,af needad clothes, medical
help, and ather social services. Th -tutors also plan
field trips to enhance the tutoring ¥essions and to

create new and varied exper;enees for
addition to ‘math-and reading skills, health and ecolegy
expériences are brought out in -the tukgrlng sessions to
alleviate env;ranmental prchlems at schcal as wall as at

1976-1977 MONTGOMERY COUNTY MIGRATORY PROGRAM _

~Our prograi was supervised by thei-Director of
Federal Programs, Harold Wilson_and carried out by -two
tutiors, Dottye Dale and Jimmy. R@blnsan and a--gocial
worker, Edith Rogers. There were 148 students identified

as migratory th:aughaut the school’ year. These sgudents
" ranged from klndergarten to twelfth grade. - Of the 148 .

students, aPpraxlmately a0 Etudénts were tutored some- °

- time durlng the school year- The maximum load for each
. tutor at any one time was around,30. studgnts,,taEEﬁ

mostly out'of study-halls and practical arts-in the .
middle school and high school, and at various times
in the elementary schools. The students were tutored.
from one.to three times a week for 1/2 hour each time.
The tutaflﬁg was done gutslde of the classroom in a
room provided at each s:hDDL w;th one or twc students
at .each. tutoring seéssion. - &

Two folders were kept on Each stuﬂent ' One folder

ﬂcaﬁtalned the eligibility pagers and permission slips.

The othér folder was a working folder kept by the tutors-

on each -child, - This folder contained C.T.B.S. Tést

scorAs as well as work done’ by the students dur;ng the

tut@t;ng SESELQES,VZ i
Field. trips were also Plannea ana :a:rled aut

“ These trips were to Natural Bridge, Lexington's Malls, -

UﬁlVérslty of Kentucky, and one camping trip. These trips
were limited . because of money and space but péemed to be
enjoyed by all of those who participated. ’

S e . : . 2

the students. In'" -
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" their chronic ab&enteeism.
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- SUCCESS ¢ @R'FBILUEE? T .

The success of the p:ngram can'be measutaﬂ in
_several ways. - The tutors had the goal of 1mprﬁv;ng the‘
reading and math skills of the students by a rate of:

.5 year/school year over the prev;aus year, This cguld

‘@‘be measured by a pretest and post-test using the C.T.B. 5.

test results given by the counselors at eagh s¢hool. of
the forty-four students with pre-test and post-test

' scores, twenty-six in reading and twenty-£ive in math

met or exceeded the goal of .5 year advancementvi
“"since the test scores fgr all-the -children were ‘hot

available, the measure of success of the prngram could .

be found in other wé?s such -as the sgcial benefits of a

L]

A,ﬂne tafaﬁe relationship with the tutnrs. -§inge ‘psychor o -

1aglcal. physical, and cultural Jdeprivation was Prévaléﬂt
in many cases, the tutorial relationship bewama very

important to each child. The tutors faund mogsk of the ¢
students became more: vocal and more selfmecnfiéent as the.

year wore on.,
Success may alsg be measu:ea by the sarVices i
rendered to each child. Gf the 148 students identified
25% received needeé ‘dental work, 20% received needeé
eye.care, 33% received other health related services,
and 33% received -counseling and shcwed ;mgravement 1n

MDNTGDMERY COUNTY SUMHHﬁ HIGRATDRY ERGGRAM 1977

’ The Montggmery County. Migratory Pragram foered a
summer schoal to.all éligible migrant <childven in the
Montgomery County District. Approximately 150 students
were eligible of which 50 students respandaﬁ ”yes to a

" . questionaire about a. Summer program. ;

The program began onJune 20th. with 42 Stuﬁents and -
8 teacher-tutors. All teachers vere certified ang taught.
in the Montgomery County. s:haaL*system We had one
teacher-coordinator who was a Migratory tutor in the
regular school te:m We also had one TMR teabhar, one
EMR teacher, one llbrarlan, two elementafy téaﬁhers. and .
twa Title . I raadlng teachers. C - B . -
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The program cgnsistéﬂ cf one 4Eweeﬁ session” wnth aach,

*;teazher agsignied from 3 to 6 students of the same 4y& and

- LM

7
& Each: teacher haa har own clagsrgamh w;th thg
‘used as ah all-purpose meeting and resou

-grade ;gvels. We had.-a K«2 class, a 3rd..grade class, one

4th. grade class, two 5th. grade clagsas, one. clagy”
cansisting of 6th. and 7th. grade, and one ElESS COn

. sisting of 8th. and gth. grade, ~ ﬂ{

The normal day, althmugh ‘each day wés differantN

' congisted of breakfast, tutoring sessidbns, lunch, play -
3. time, and arts and crafts, We also had swimming tiwme

twice each ‘week as.well as a field day .each week.
The tutoring sessivfs consisted.of. ona-to= -ONg - and

V;nﬁiﬁ;dual;zed tut@flnq of math, reading, and lanquage

arts. "Most tutoring.consisted of the basics of math®

 and. reading as well as expansion for those w;th high

achie:ﬁeﬁent levels. Folders and test s;:ares from the
dlar.school term were used as guidelines fﬁr planning
the tutar;ng strateqy of ﬁach teacher.
-The swimming time vongisted mostly of gett;nq used

,:ta ‘the water and play as well as ;nstructlan for thse
who needed and wanted to lgarn to swim. The 5tudents

were divided into.3 graupa and tﬂg paal ‘used as a private

res;dant;al pool. .
Play time dealt m@inly*WLth just a release of

_eriergy- for the most part with some volleyball, kickball,

bagketball, and. tumbling instructiqns given when time .
allowed. Thls took apprmxlmately 1/2 hour each day.

_ Arts and crafts activities wera plarned for the
last .part of the day. ' The activities -included coloring

. and drawing, ‘tempera palnts, poster ‘and pen art, maciame'’,
',erayén 1zaﬂ1ng, daugh plﬁtures. and .copper enameling

with a small kiln. The achbivities were broken up §& as

{ane group would have physigal educatlan while one ¢yroup.

7ds~having arts and craﬁts, F;lmstg;ps ‘were also uaad
Uring” this time. L :

ElasSfEemS ware also used. as. the arts and crafts rOam

“,wh;l§ filmstrips" were shown in the library. - Use of the
gymnasium was limited as much cleaning was being dané.

I8

R

1
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: Field rips wetre glanned fex eaﬂh week’ as well as a- .
- “4=H Camp and. Day' Camp. available. for those wha. s;gnéd up. o

THe field trips consisted of (1) trip. to Pizza Hut
. .and a‘'show, (2) trip to Lexington's Civic Center and,
77 WKYT-TV and eating out at McDonald's, (3) trip to
Camden Park Amusement Park, West Vltglnia, (4) tgg: ‘of
Carter Caves State Park and picnlﬁ, S -
- . Morehead State University way also lnvglved in the
program by glvlng a pre=test and a post- test to each
) child. This was done by a group of student teaéhers
.and was given to all the students in the program that
were in attendance on those two days.  Morehead alsa <
sernit fau: student teachers, the last two weeks of the
prbgram, for their E:azticum warklng in Learﬁlng
DlEEb;lltlES; ] :
The meal service was, pxﬁv;dad free through the-
Féderal Lunch Program. Breakfast &nd ‘lunch were. prav;daﬁ
for all students and adylts: 1ﬁ§alved in the pregram and"
sack lunches were takeyf on two of . the field trips.
. We provided deéntal agpalntmants ‘for those who ‘had’
been: identified during the ragui&r &chool térm, as in
"need of dental work.. .The. teachers also- suggestéd those -
. who they thought . would nead ®ys test. One of these -
‘ students was. tested ana fa@élveﬂ glasses thrcugh the
program.
. The program endea ‘on July l&th w;th 32 students

: attendlng plus 4 more - students at 4-H Cam§ The last}
‘day was used as a. day for passing out clothes and persana<
items such as soap, clothes, toothpaste and toethbrushes.,
The day ended with games and hamE*made ice=cream and somg
sad good-byes. .

" .The Summer Program seemed to be gf bEhaflt to all

. the students involved, An average attendance of 38.6

.. from a total of 43 shows that ‘the variety of activities

~ was .a definite boost to the program. The "Summer Camp"

_ atmosphere tended to be mora Lngayahle than a strict
schedule.of academics. - for both students and teachers.
Most of the 1ntesegt was genervated by the use of the
Enamellng klln, the 5w1mmlng schedule and the. flélé trips

*

o
o
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" Added to the program this year was one more tutor, .
'* Connie Depew, plus several new stuwdents. Some students -
‘lost -their ellgibillty but the total -amount of those -
identified stayed approximately the same (144). o o
Organization of the program has-: rema;ned about thefv'
same with the ‘added benefit of one year ‘5 ‘experience
" plus one year's knowledge and expoiiire: for the school’
administrators and teachers. ' Hopgfully, this will 1ead
to greater caa§eratlen between testhers and tutors.
BEagh tutor is working with appgnxlmately 25 'students. ’
_The elementary program is involved closely with the
learning disabilities, remedial reading, and special
educatien teaﬁhérs;» Most of -the migratory children who |
-are behind dn the classroom are found to Rave problems
“that require the attention of these special areas. .
] In the Middle School program we. are trying to avoid
.overlapping of special classes with our tutoring. If
~f' a child is in-a& Title I’ ‘Program, ox SEEGlal Education
‘we try to-go on to another student who -ig Perhaps 1n
- need of, 3ust ag much attention bBut who ig n@t in ‘those -
.- .programs, .. However; we are in.the process of trying to
" involve all the’ migratory students from the Middle
School on our own personal enrichment prugram; This
would give us a chance to.work with all the mlgrataty
students whether they are identified as being behind
- in the Classraam or not. - We have Set up+4 program: which
.y would involve 10-12. students per eagh six weeks period.
ThESE students would spénd- half the time in the tutf::r;ng
5;551@55 ané half the time 1earnlng the art. of copper
" enameling. ‘This was used in our summery. pxagram and was
énjoyed by all involved. At the end of the six weeks
period 10+~12 new. students waulﬂ e involved in the
Pe;s&nal enrichment program., .rhis seems ko blend in
© ‘nicely with the Personal Enrichmént Program already
+ offered for all the students at the Middle School.
In the High School, the scheduling of students
_ becomes rather difficult because of the styict adherence -
to specific classes at specific timas. - It is ﬂlfflcult

&
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for any student to leave the glasszggmlfa: fear that he
or she may fall behind in that particular class. For

" that feasan. the tutoring sessiong are limited to study

hall periods and pzac:;sal arts periods where no grades
are given. ‘ _ .

-

EVALUATION

With any new grggraﬁ; mistakes are going to be made
and many areas of the program will need to be revamped,
and improved, however, all things congidered, the
Montgomery County Migratory Program seems to be, by all
individuals involved, an increasingly vital program
for the migratory students, Evaluating the needs of
each student, setting up a tutoring schedule, and in-
creasing the students awareness of thingg around him:

“all these are big challenges to the Migratory Progranms.

But as the program expands and the "fruies of our labor”
can be seen, we are able to say that we have bequn to
show the students a caring attitude and possibly a way
to help themselves as wall as a way for’ then to. halp
others. In this way they become prédUthvé. sel f~
confident, and happy individuals. :

Fa

b



STATEMENT OF BOBBY JOE WHI....KER, SUPERINTENDENT,
| - MONTGOMERY COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS OF KENTUCKY

Mr. Wienzagen Thank you, Congressman. My name is Bobby
Toe VWhitaker and I'm superintendent of the Montgomery County
" School Distriet. That about 85 miles east of Lexil zton | re and
I'm like' the gentleman from Jenkins. I've been in it ‘about 4 vears.
I feel like we bave some con 1.] efly try tocover these
becauze someof them have already been mentioned: N L
Our school distriet has approximately 4,000 students and we're
Lo today and certainly eonsider it a privilege to be invited along
ot Mrs, Bedford, our media coordinator who has alreads testified, -
because this i an inportunt time, 1 know. since Congress will be
considering the renewing of elemeritary and secondary education in
1965 and how this legi<lation is ed 1 probably one of the, or

changed Is

the, major edugational ‘i=sues in the current scssion beeause that’s
where the exuxof the ‘moneyv in Title T and other programs éolnes

te, districts lilke ours.” Aaed T cortainly want to spetlz 1n behalf of
- the assistancevhat it has given 1o our conntv and the students there.,

Fiest of ail, aiequate suppore shonld be provided to try to equalize
as the gentlemsut who just spoke-—prograns for trying to do that
state wide =0 that every student regardless of their eirenmstances
recelves an eqial opportunity for quality edueation and I'm con-
cernedl also that if changes are made in the funding meehanism that
they be very carefully veviewed and that if any big changes take
place that it willbe the gradual process. VVhat I guess I'm saying
1s that we’re protty well satisfied as to Low the allotments have been
coming to.us. v .
~ Very quiekly hiere, this Has already been mentioned but T would
feel neghgent ot to mention it again. The fact that we would lile

- tosee some consideration in the guidelines to allow title T teachers
- to perform some general duties as assigned to other teachers so that
they might be considered a part.of the staff and promote harmony
tather than having certain teachers wonder why they ave a separate
group. Teachers that have taught together for years soimetimes. get
at odds with each other because now she is title 1 and she doesn’t
have to keep the bird book and so forth. And we belong to this or-
ganization that Mr. Meade referved to. We ate one of the districts
that participates. and we are very pleased with the serviees that
EKDC, and we think we are certainly gotting probably 4 dollar and

¢ halfs valie from the dollars we 'spend with that organization,

One other thing on title T and T will move hori oclly on, is that—
ts bome of the gentlemen earlier this moérning, we woilld like to ses
some consideration giy xtfj the title I parent advisory committees
returning to a dist riefwide thing. We have only six schools in our
district; but we got better representation and interest arul so forth
when we had the distriet. wide parent advisory council than trying
to havea separate advisory council at each sehool, , :

Let me move quickly on to u program that—I den't know if it
has been mentioned this morning, but the migrant program that is'a
part of title T, we feel. has memht a great deal i our county even
though “dollarwise there’s not that many dollars invelved, We
initated the migrant proglam in the 1975-76 school year and identi-
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fied .approximatel
we hate.enrolled 166 students in oqr nigratory prograny, whi
‘tutortal program that we have with social workers and guid:

~work with these students very similar to.title | where they are in

134

v 80 students, mid by the fall of this échéql. year

counselors mvolved, and then we Lave the "paraprofessionals tl
small groups in the areas o freading and mat b, _ B
And T have some other things here i oy testinony,.but rather

than read to you, I will move on down.,

On this partiealav program we feel like one of the things that
might be 1mproved would be to expand the eligibility for the
children n the migrant program who somwetimes migrate without
their parents migrating, Thev are involved in migratory work but
they may —they ave 15, 16, 17 vears old when they left home. or
older, and they are either traveling by themselves oz svith an wicle,
But the parents ate at home and as A result they are not eligil
And I don't know whether that is a Large number, but we lave. run
mtothat insome casesinour particular county ' :

Lo
“And over on now quickly to title IV-B and (" Mys. Bedford has
already spoken to the subconimit tee in tegard to library anc Tearn-
ing resonrces. But once again, 1 think I would he cortainly vemiss
uot to state that swith xome minor changes she has wentioned. wo
feel Tike. this progran. probably in offering Tibrare resources and
materials, probably touches ovory child in Montromery County,
beeanse sometime uring the course of the day. if not d v, at least
certamnly two or three times a week, each child in our school swill get,
exposed to our media conters anc.the staft and facilities that title
IV-B has provided for us.
I have already mentioned—\ ., Meade has, some of the services
that we are getting through this conso rtinm, and they are even talk-

ing about, T think, Mr, Meade, expanding those services further

next year H we—if it is refunded and funcls are available.
My only reconmiendation there woutld e an jncrense to the ap-
propriations if possible, . - )
One last thing and T will conelucle. Montgomery County schools
in 1972 beeame the first sehool in the State of Kentucky to adopt
the concept of community education. We are not. here fo toot our

‘own horn, but we feel like that program has grown in the last 3 years .
~and it has offered w very vital service, especially to adnlts as well as

in-school children. And we have found out thit we lnd a lot of
people with varied talants and T giess people are reson rees rtainly,
that have come in and assisted and expanded o schools, and e
have been able to—one ‘of the things we have®been able fo do is
inerease the use'of our huilding factlitios frofifs about 30 pereent of .
the time, talking about howrs in' the dav and summer tonths and so
forth. to ahout 80 pereent of the time, o L

Sometimes T woncler if we will ever be able to pay the util ity bills
heeause there iy something going on on our community in our zchool
biildings almost yeatly and all daring tlae day-md evenings.

The results of this kind of program in our partienlar situation,
welve got n pretty goocl-sized acult basic edueation program. We
have people that even go out inte the homes and teach illiterate
adults who can't comié- ta our learning centers and so forth, And last
year we had over 200 adults enrolled in our adult edyzeation Program
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and approximately 160 people that received GED diplomas who
might not have otherwise been able to ‘receive these services,

I will seop with that other than to say. Congressman Perking and

other members of the subcommittec. T do again appreciate the oppor-
tunity to be invited here and let you know how we feel. -
_ Chairman Prrkavs. T will ask a question or two briefly. First,
Superintendent Whitaker, 1 want to compliment you on your com-
munity schools. What ¢venings during the week do yon have your
community school meetings ¢ ’

Mr, Wenmaker. We meet Monday, Tuesday—every night but
Wednesday night, and that is chm-ch night in our community.
ErKINsS. [very night but Wednesday night. And has

Chairman Pr
your participation grown considerably inthe last few years?

Mr, Wutrager, Yes, sit, each venr, , ' '
 Clalrman Perivs. You received very little funds at the outset
from the Federal Jevel to get that community school system going,

" arn I eorrect ?

Mr. Warraxer. That iscorrect. 7 - _
_ Cheirnlan Prrrivs, . Are you receiving any funds through the
State zlmvgm‘tlmt purpose? - :

Mr. Witraer. Through the Staté, no, sic. We are getting a lot of
help through some moneys, through the Federal Community Edu-
cation Act inthe fact thnt they have established an office at the State
leveland hayve a State wide coordinat or, anc we were——

Chaivman Periixs, It i5 still Federal money that you ate

" getting—-

Mr, Wnrraxer. Yes, sir, , : ,

Chairman Prrkrys [eontinuing]. Besides your loeal resources!

Mr. Wniraker. Yes, sir, ) T 7

Chudrman Perxins. Have the local people and the Board of Edu
cation backed youwr community eoneept idea wholéheartedly ?

Mr. Wuiraser, Yes, sir. In-faet. T think they probably went
way out on the limb. the Board of Education in 1972, in adopting
a Tesolution saying that they believed in this concept. And the
people have gone beyond our. even our expeer.ions in the support
of the program. We feel lke they ]

c v have supported it and it has also
caused our regular day school programi to be—it has ontributed to

. it-in getting people into the schools svho otherwisegve weren't getting

1, to see something about what facilities and proPrams wern avajl-
able, i ) _

Chaimman Perki~s. Your town is about what, 15 or 16 100 P put-
Iation? . o ,

Mr. Warnaxer, The county. yes,'sir, ,

Chainman Persins. And how many people do you have attending
the community schools over there? ' n B

Mr. Warraxer. We were involved in all of our programs with

Chaitman Perki~s. And what subject matters are principally
involved? - . ‘

My Wintaxer. Well. now you know it is alsways—generally we
think as educators we decide svhat people want, But in

1 ut in’ community
elieation we do annual surveys and besides our adult basic edueq-
tion, which deals with reading, writing, the basie things, we do a

]
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survey and we have offered everything from vocational courses to
foll dancing. Some of them areof a recreational, cultural nature.
< “But if we have a demand and the people are interested in most any
kind of course we have been able—we have had beginning guitar,
We have academid~oriented and some—we have found people that
‘were willing to come in, for example, and teach photography. We've
' got a nice horticulttire center. We have had a lot of people inter-
+osted certainly ‘in agriculture. We ave sort of in the foothills there
and on the edge of the bluegrass. We have got people that will
donate their time who have a lot of expertise. So we get a lot of
free-service by people who are not really involved or on the payroll
of the school board there i1t teaching some of these classes,
» Chairman Perxivs, Have the consmunity schools resulted in com-
munity improvement, such as witer, sanitation in the rural afeas,
through the enrollment. in these programs becoming conscious of a
great need and getting behind improvement projects of that nature?
Flas it worked inthat avea? - 7
Mr, Wrrraseg, Yes, sir. We believe that it has, certainly. In fact,
we have—also with somé other things done, we have ‘gotten help
through a lot of publle agencies. The eount Judge, for example, has
Leert i, and the fizeal court and the mayor and so forth have made
buildings available to us to teach elas ]

5., We teach a class to—we
call it powder puff mechanices, for ladies who drive automobiles
that don't know a lot about the optration but find themselves in-
situations where they need to know some basics about automobile
And one of the local automobile dealers Just turned over a building
and his shop supervisor to teach that sort of thing. ' ' )
Chairman Prrxrys: Over and above adult basic education, where
people are functionally illiterate, you just about try to serve the
\nd to teach them anything
r standard of living? E
r. And'several of the

people in any area where there is a dep
to help them Tmprove thei

se programs that have
ational nature, they

- Mr Winrraxer.: Yes,
heens for example. niaybe

will come in and get in.a folk dancing class or learn how to play the
gitar, but they will see while they are there that we are offering a

after 4 few nights
sday night and get

rse in reading, and while they are there

hasie cou
they wil decide. T am going to come back on Thur
in this GED preparation class.” So they have complemented -each
otherin getting a lot more people involved, - )

. Chairman Perxixs! Now, Mr. Dotson. let’s talk about Pike County
for a minute, That is perhaps one of the large counties in our area,
and there i80 way that vou ean have one high school system in
that eounty.,™ a-d

You would be transporting people 150 miles a-day at
least and across mountain after mountain after mountain. The
transportation cost is one of yvour big- problems in your county, I
presume, with the consolidated school system that vou now have,
Icliminating all of those. one-room-sehools—the last T think was in
the Knobs Creek country ¢ . ‘
Mr, Dorsox. Right. '
Cha n Pergn

You know, when title T was first enacted.
all voungsters ilies with an income of 2,000, or less than
SH2000 were eligible. were counted, plus those on AFDC. But the
AFDC element got.completely out of hand-and we were awakened.
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x/{‘nt of the

: ntion
about a districtwide parent adsizory eommittee, Y o have one now.

Jthan having six

v plnu And nLtumI dt
tlmt pm J(l of [11!1(' \nu stsntu?‘[‘ nuf with abont $1.7 million; you ln5t
a lot of population (]llt‘ to migration. But now those who left are
coming back, . - . '

And [ think when the announcement i€ nmle from the State level
within the next few weeks that yvou, will <8¢ that you have picked
up more dollars this year, mnhv 50,000 or something like that,
more than you received last Year, That i< just my off and .opinion,
but if T am incorreet | lmlu‘ sou will let me know b Icttu or call
me when that-announcement 1s made. .

And, of course. when you get to fooling with a formula, we
worked 2 years .m(i that was our renl (llﬂl(lllt ]nuhlmn It i3 not
sucrosanet and it is wot the moft equitable formula ' the world, but
it"was the bhest that we could possibly obtain to got justice for the
people in Appalachia and the poor ]wuplu throughout the Nation
at that time, .

And I am hopeful that you will see cansiderable improvement in
the next alloe eltl()ll We ate going to mark np this bill in the next
Fto 6w 2 pomy to do the very best: we can, aiid=T am well
acquainted \\,Jth all the other pmb]vms that yvou Jave enumer rated
here thiz mosning, and Congressman “hrie i well acquainted ith
those problems, 1 “don’t thi

e

ik Foster, there is going*to see any.effort
to destroy. these programs. <uch as the CETA program, Of course,
we've got more Innl;h‘ms by getting these different titles funded
now, since there is a tendeney to conzolidate more than ever in tlie
Jongress, :
%Aml I think that we ean do a good job writing this hlll and we
¢ going to, get more money: for [1th 1. and that ;\'I]l tiale care of a

lltmnnn pressutres that have been eating on_you over a
period of years, o
And T am hopetul that before Mr. Quie leaves the committees
n work out.the best bitl possible and give it some stability by
giving it o duration period of at least -t years, and continuing all of
these worthwliile programs. And I am suré that we cando that and
we will do that
Now, Mr. (mn‘.iln you want tn askany questions?
Mr. Qure. Yes, s just a few. Mr. Whita

r. yoi mentioned

do you not ?
Mr. Wirraker, Yes, Nee. we have—actually now we have com-
mittees at each of our schools, All of our schools ave title T cligible,
or target schools. and 1t is not a particular problem. This is just-a
tmn ~We feel Tike we got hetter participation ane did have
Our country doesn’t have any “consgolidation of -
‘particular area, and so we just felt like it w rathe’r
ils at «1x schools, meeting i
pendently and =o forth. and giving us input and so- forth, that lt
would bho more feasible to go back. T think at one flme in title T
that the district wide committee was aceeptable,
Mr, Qo sn vou are really proposing chminating those six. is the
only differenee?
Mr. Warraker That's righe.

And operating with a distrietwide

~advisory committee rather than six separate at each schoal.

[ A~
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Mr. Quie. OK. Do all of you have districtwide committees in
operation? :

Mr, Wintaker, Yes, sir-. :

Dr. Towrer. Yes, sir, R .

Mr. EversoLr., Yes, sir, :

Mr. Quie, Mr. Whitaker. vou indicated that all of your schools
are title I schools? ' ' : . R

Mr. Wurrager, Yes, sir. : ; e
- Mr. Qure. Do all of the rest of you have ull of your schools title T
schools? , : :

[All members of the panel indicated inthe nfficmative.]

_Mr. Quir. So none of you had to go through target arrangement. -
How do you determine how much money goes to each sehool ?

Mr. Wirraxen, We use tests, academic tost scores,

Mr. Quie. Do each of you—— ’

Mr. Meape. The sume, , .

Mr. Quie. Same way, academic—-- .
~ Mr. Evergore, You really*support them on per capita type need
based on the student néec, number of students from the testing,
and this festing thing aets to he a real problem at the time that you
have to do it n, you know, in the spring. And that is why T was*
seying a while ago., if our teachers could do it and knew more about
what to do, mayhe they could do it at a different time. -~ | -

It takes a lot of instrueticnal time away from your title T things
as they work in the spring, for example, to.de a lot of testing, which
is=which I can see s necessary to find out. But it is based on that:
and distributed, setting up programs for those students based on per -
capita need, ' ) R

Mr. Quie. Uh-hub. ‘ S iwe

Chairman Pergrys. Do you find that low achievement is related
primarily to low-intome parents?. o . S

Mr. Eversori. Yes, very obvious. Tt has become very obvious. -
over the time that we have been involved in this thing, and there
isa very close correlation.

Mr. Quie. T am not a believer in that I ean nnderstand, if you've
got 90 percent of vour kids who are Jow achievers, you haven’t got
many others to look at, : ; = o

Mr. Dotsox. Could T add one other thing?

‘Chairman Perkiys, Yeah, Lot M, Dotson-—m- ) '

Mr. Dotsox, Excuse me. I didn't speak for title IV because you
called on me first, but: T would like to say that T am wlholeheartedly
In support of the title TV moneys as they are now being handled
that comes into our ‘Swate. I think our State has made a great stride

i

~'In trying to give as much power as possible to the local controls.

}ill Pureillus, who is in charge of title IV, has worked closely with
Aur groups to provide servicesthrough title IV moneys, and, like Sid
Meade, T didn’t sny anything about it in my opening remarks.
* But I would like to support what he has said. because we have had
many innovative programs that he didn’t—he just enumerated some

“brought to our systein through this organization which has helped
Us in many, many ways. And I. Congressman, would like to speak
in behalf of title IV support and Bill Purcillus in the State De-
partment. . I

'g"""\
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5,

Mr. Quie, NEA has recommended that we use pmerw all the way

~so thgt you distribute the money te your schools baged on low in-

come 1nstead of achievement. Would vou like to have the Jaw changed
so you would have to distribute it based on low income rather than
achievernent ? T will take each of you around. Go ahead.

Mr. Wiraker. T don’t think that that would necessar ily improve
our situation. I-—what we are doing seems to be reaching the children
who have the—well, our whole title T is devoted strictly to i‘t’ﬂ.ﬁn(llrlg‘g
and T think there is a correlation, But it seems to he meeting our
needs by basing it on nmdmmra I would not necessarily -support

that. )

Mr. Quigk. . _ & .

Mr. Meape, WHof our people have been trained in this concept
for s-_avvuul yearsy you know. and if you c'hemgg it completely, then
you've got a W hole new ball of varn You've gat to start .all over
again, and you’ve got a lot of pmhlem: T think .

Mr. Dorso~. I think our biggest problem is that. what has hap-
pened to4Mm that we have had to cut services beeause of the increased

[ prices, and that has happened. We have had the same number of
I P1

children and we have had to cut services, like Congressman Perkins
mentioned. because we lost title T funds. We just aut services. And
some of those services were so valuable and theyv were faken for
FI anted with our peopld, that our local Board and even in a deficit
udget picked up some of this expense and we have been doing that.
We have been continuing those services that we onee afforded under
title I funds and had to drop them after we lost the monies.

Mr. Roserrs The Pike County Board of Education last vear—not
this final year, paid for $165.000 worth of title T programs that we
had started and didn't want to discontinue beecause title I money
wasn't there.

Mr. Quie. Uh-huh, .

My, Dorsox. And our budget ended up in a deficit.

Mr. Roserts. T think that—T wonld like to say one thing. From
the begininng, Pike County has been our top priarity. Title T is
working for us because ordinarily yoil tth of reading as béing
your weakest area. And it was then.” But in our most R"f‘cent county-

-wide testing program, we are better readers than we are msltha‘

maticians oranything else. We are reading that well.

But T don’t know what—I hope thit regulations dop’t require us_
to stop reading and go to something else. ‘hecause T still think it is'
important,. Tt 15 murm] to the other—I think we should be able to
branch out maybe in some mith and some other programs. To con-
tinue reading, but also to go into areas that we—-

Mr. Quie. Yes. Do yon have the flexibility to do that?

Mr. Dotsox. If wehad the funds,

‘Mr. Qrie. If you had tlw fnmls I mean, vour clmife has beeff—-—

Mr. Dorsox. Yes.

Mr. Quir [eontinuing]. To use the fl;mlf-, that ¥ ml Iwve in reading?

Mr..Dorsox. State level has worked well with us,- We have no

problems and no complaints. Tt is just that we (lant have enough

funds to do the things that we think 1s necessary to be in the fnfm
of compensatory education to Whnt we are able tD provide with what
money we have,
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Mr. Quik. Let me finish on the answer to my question. How do the
rest of you feel about changing the law so that you would have to
distribute your money to the schobls based on low income rather
than achievement? ' '

Mr. Eversore. 1 really don’t feel that that would. T think that
would be a disadvantage to our school systen in Perry County.

Mr. Qure. How about Pike County?

Mr. Roserrs. I think it would be o handicap.

Mr. Quie. A handicap.

Mr. Roserrs. Now you were mentiohing earlier to some—respond-
Ing to someone else ahout the option. I mean, is there a trend of
thought on that ? ' :

Mr. Qurr. What, I would like to see is for the county to have an
option of determining farget schools by either achievetnent or Jow
income. If they want to <ta- on low income, they could. I¥ they
want to go to achievement, they could.

Dr. Towrer. Whichever vields the most.

Mr. MEeapE. Yes. See, 15 or 20 years Ago— -

Mr. Quie. Yes. Whatever is the fairest distribution within school
district, according to the people who are there, is what I sgye

Mr. EversoLe, The funding to the district would remain the same,

- but where the money would go within the distriet would vary,

Mr. Quie. That's right. ,

Mr. Dorsox. They would have a choice, youaresaying?

Mr. Quie. Yes. That’s right. It just seems to me the people in.the

are smarter than we are in Washington in determining how

they can best distribute it . ' ’
Mr. Dorsoxn. I wouldn' disagree with vour thin' =, that local

. people should have choices.

My, Quie. The NEA also sugeested in their testimony that the
title I program should only go to the pOor. "

Dr. ‘Towrer, Only to the.poor? ) :

Mr. Quie. Only to the poor. How do you feel about that? 7

Mr. EversoLe. T don't see how they, as an educator, could really
believe that. Now NEA members should be educators, I belicve, and
how an educator could believe that would he hard feor me ta under-

Mr. Qure, That is what I 'wanted. Talking about that—e—

Mr. Meape. That is advocated by “probably the black or the -
minority. T , b .

Mr. Quie. - Mr. Meade, dnes vour title IV program that you ex-

plained, come under IV—(}7

Mr. Meape, Yes. . v : _
Mr. Quie. OK. Ts that ongoing now, or is it as long as title IV is
funded? . . ' ) ) T

Mr. Meape. On this systemi, the’ way it is right now, it is almost
perfect because we have got enough flexibility that we can da what
we want to with it. And that is the way we like it. ) ,

Mr, Quie. If we continue to fund on the Federal level, at least at
the level we are doing now, youfave assurance you will be ahle to
@et the money?. - : )

Mr. Meape. Right. That's right.

Mr. EvERrsoLr. Yes.

L
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Mr, Dorsos. Throngh State Department arrangements, that is
right. We haveno pmb]mn with the State I)ppqrtmcﬁnt

Mr, Quir. Youdon't have any diffic iy ? -

Mr, EversoLe. There are several of these cooperative type arrang
5 within the State of Kentuc ky. Ours was one of the eilrhest I
the Kentucky Valley Educational Cooperative, that Lcmgreb&

{ruiess,
man Pml{mfﬁ3 T am sure, is very aware of. We use some of these

IV-~( moneys for the same thmff Of vourse, with the career educa-

“tion program that we have done so well w Jth, I believe, in the Ken-

tucky Valley Co-Op, and in the Breathitt and Fletcher areas.
Chairman Persins, Well, we will do our darnedest to see that it is
funded,
. Dir. Towrer. T would like to ask one question.. You know, we have
hs m talking about increasing the title I appropriation. It looks like
¢ may get more money, W Nt about title IV in teyms of increase?
I mean, is there any thinking along that line? B
Chairman Prryys. Tt remains stationary, according tq th e Pres-
ident's recommendation: It may be that we can increase it enough fo
take care of some inflation or something Jike that.
Mr. Quie. We have got to inerease some other education programs
toa, me now, where the "resident eut hack. like on voc ed.
Chairman Prricrys. Ve ecl, xps.
\[f Quir. One of the tllm
thoze,
(,‘]mirms'm Prrxins. Yes. )
. Dorsox. We are very much intérested in follow-throngh; Con-
ur vi%man Tt 1z very Imrmrt int. -
Mr, QmF. There is 4 1-year extension in our preseﬁt hill.
Bat according to the last pamphlet we ud there,
0 csan Quie, there is a possibility of a eutback in this program,
Mr. QUiE. Yes,
Mr. Dotsox. To me, this is one of the most outstanding programs
that we have in Pike County, if not the outstanding program, as far
as instruction is concerned. To me, if T had a child in Pike County, or
one nf my grandehildren, I would hope that it could get into a follow-
through room, and this follow-throngh—these follow-through teach-
ers and the training that thEx have gone nunder and have had has
rubbed off on the teachers in the \\]mle school and also the county
1 swhole. And we feel that .we have inherited over the past, due to
some programs, and we are not eritical of the programs, some teachers
who aren't the host qlmhhed, and-then it is.now our job, after we
liave them emploved, to train them. And we think that the follow-
thraggh program, «t rloes a good job of letting this rub off on some
of (he other teachers because of YLP training “hl(‘]l they get in the
follow-throngh program.
And we are highly in favor ofthe follow- Hlfcpugh program,
Chairman Perrins, Tet me say that I agree wholeheartedly with
you, We have watched for vears. The last 4 or 5 years the funding
has jnst remained stationary. But this vear the President recom-
mended.in his increased appropriation for title I that follow-through
be merged into the title I programs, Ko there again you could take
some of the title T money, but that is not going m Serve your prnb]em
That will cut you short somew hur:' else. c .

inerease

s
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Mr. Dotson. And we'don’t have it. :

Chairman Perxixs. You just don't have it, -

. Mr, Quie. There isno insurance that that title 1 money will merge
in and go into Pike County. -

Chairman Perxi~s. I would rather see, the follow-throngh program
remain categorized. and we'll see if we can’t do that, And do our best
to increase the funding.

Mr. Dorsox. Itis very important to us, ) ~

Mr. Purcrieus, Congressman Perkins, I am Bill Pureillng, and I
am the Director of the title IV program for the State of Kentucky,
and I would just like to go on the record, not only for eastern
Kentueky, but Kentucky us a whole, that title TV haa been one of
the most positive received programs that I think hag been funded
in many a year. And I think that most—title IV may be as close to
general aid education as we will ever get, which I thinkee—

- Mr. Quie. Ihope so. ' .

[ Laughter from the audience. ]

Mr. Pureiivs. But knowing a certain gentleman up af the head
table, the an who has been working toward this ulffinate end
for many years, but also as the title IV, and T know that you are—
you gentlemen are working toward a + year extension of the title
IV plan, I wish that you would consider of us submirting n 4 year
plan with annual updates instead of haviug an annual plan; I think
this would reduce some paperwork. ) .

" This program does reduce paperwork as far as this is concerned,
and we are able to-diminish this at all times. And T think that all
local districts with the flexibility and discretion would agree that
from the categorical programs, the title IV, the paperwork has been
cut in half. And we are able to get quite substantial evnluative in-
formation, which I had the privilege of sending you this particular

-annual evaluative report that we send OF every yeay, and I think

that document substantiates the programs ongoing in fitle I'V and
how important that it is. ) ) ' _ )

I also—T would like to speak also to the strengthening nreas, T
know that there has been some-consideration in reducing that or
doing away with it in the title IV plan, I hope, as far as the State

- Department of Education is concerned, that you will consider leaving

that in the particnlar piece of legislation that is drafted, hecause it
It all bureau lines as far o the State
Department of Education in its consistence. i

Besides the moneys in the staff dev lopment areas, we have devel-
oped a plan in getting it out to LEA’s, and I think we aye doing a
great deal in this particular area. . o

And we would like to thank you gentlemen for the 1-vear extension .
even. ‘ . Co
Mr. Dorsox. One other thing, Congressman Perking, I would like
to express my appreciation to you and to the people that have helped.
us get over somewhat- the April flooding. We had nine schools that
were major flooded. We had 15 thypt were flooded. Wa had some.
schools that had as high as 8 feet of water in ey ry roomn of the
school, and we appreciate your help and your support——-

Chairman Periins. You had lietter tell about the pinpoint disaster

-0 Al might help me hold it here,
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Mr. Dotsoxn. And we are dl%nppmnted of- mm;e in the pinpoint
disaster program. ‘We made application last year "for the April 4
flood. We, of course, experienced the severe winter of last year, :
 We made application for a sum of over $600,000 help thmmgh the -
Pinpoint Disaster Program. Wi no more than got through the had

4 flooel came
and hit us, and then we began to w ade out from umlu the much’

And then we questioned why they hadn’t even talked to us ar come
to check with us about the fh%n‘-ﬁéﬂ‘&t he Pinpoint Disaster help. And-
the people from-the Atlanta office told us that they didn’t have
enough money to come and check the application.

And then after that, T talld to My, Stormer in \V.lshmﬂ‘tml D.C.
and I asked him if he had. enovgh people on his foree fo L‘mmb -
check our application that we made, and he said he did not,

And I would like to mention that, that we haven’t even had our
iy mpmnt Disaster application ;'Iu‘i‘ked much legs approved.

Chairman Perxiss, And ¥ have done my darnedest, and T, think
the only wiy to get around it is yo give the Secretary divect anthority
1 Atlanta and send somebody down immediately.

Mvr, Quir. This was held up in Atlanta?

Chaimman Periins. W mt’

Mr. Quig. This was held up in Mhnm

Chairman Periixs, Yes, Atlania,

Mr. Dorsox. They said they denf have Enaugh nmnev, h ‘pe@plﬁ
in Atlanta. We taliied to them ymany times. They said, “We don't
have _eXpense money to crpnﬁie m Pike County to cheek your -&pp]lul‘
tion.’
And then after that hi 1pponmi then T talked to the people in Wash-
mgton. And Isaid, “You mean to tell me that you don’t have enough
])Enpk in your office to come to Pike ¢ ounty and cheek our applica-

“ton?

And now sifee that has hdpp&l!f‘(l we have had a winter which we
will experience the same amount of losses. Because, a few days ago
we had water in our schoals agnin. Not as bad, but we had some
schools that were flooded, And we have been out, this is 25 stvaight
days becanse of the weather. Hopefully and prayingfully we. Wm
get back n the schools Mondny with chains on our buses, as much as
]\\g} can, hp ause we are going 1o do our best. But we do need some
elp, . ‘
s Mr, Quig. Amd those are tll!’l‘=P new schools that were buil‘tmw
Mr. Dorsoy. Sir? . o .
Mr Qurk. And those weve those new schools? ’
My, Dorsox. Some of them. One of them was a new school that, ¥ 7’
that cost 95 a million two hundred thous: md dollars,
.mc] we started m‘cupymﬂ’ it in -T,muu v, and it was flooded in April.-
» Mr. Quie. Is that right? What is the frequency of those flonds? |

4 XIP those 100-year ﬁtmdfas 50-year floods, or. 10-year floods?

Me. Dorsox. This is the worst Aood—this is the most schools that |
were ever flooded in Pike County, We have had some schonls that
were flooded hefore. We had water in school hmldlng% thits timme that

“had never been in any buildings before,

Mr. Roserts, The Tugg qu er reached a PI(“%t—‘%DHl(" folks will say
16, some will say 22 ‘ff‘ct higher than any Inm’mua crest,
~~
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Mr. Dorsox, \VB feel that we Hhrmld beable to get help fl ‘om-the
Washington office on the Pinpoint Disaster Pmm i mstmd of hav-
ing to go through the Atlanta office.

& lmummn Pi nkivs, Well, what we are frmn«r to try to dn is to give

~the Secretary of HEW. or ]115 desiznate, (hi(*(‘ Lulthm ity io ln'\'(%tlﬂ‘litﬁ
nnmw]l 1tv1\ the pinpoint disasters. .

M I)msn\ Thanlk vou, (nnn‘n nat.

" Chairman Periins, It won't ‘vepen] any of the flaws that are on
the books, but ‘that will just h\]\uﬂ-a sittations where HIEW didn’t
nsymndinu" )

lj;dllffhtl‘ From the audience. |

. Chatrman Prracixs, That i5 all H)Ew Diave dmm T had Mr. Jennings
here to take it up with them, I took it up with them, and-T ]u;t got
tired of t: 1]1{1-1?11’ tn theny, trving to 2 them down there. ’

Mr. Eversotr, We had the same thing happen to us in Perry.

Chairmah Periciys, What's that ? .

. soLk. The same, we lad the sawe communiealioi———
Chairinan Perkgiys, \hlh you h ul ﬂw Aune situation in Pervy
Countyy, Mr, Eve n]!:
Well, let me say to all of yotul fll it we have heard from the heart of
'\mn]uhn tmln. Cincinnati:” Pike Conntyy Ohio: IHuntington,
W. Vo I wish the people from Knoxeille Tad gotten here, but X
“don’t know why, - .
“But nevertheless; you good people from the mountainous are md
. peven extending down to'ah area bordering the Bluegrass, we appreei
Late all of vou thrf here today and I think we hne lml a wonderful
Chearing. Tt has been most benefieial 1o ns. We've got a lot-of ideas
that flm,t will enable usg to write better ]P-Yu-,lafmn, and we will da
our best to e arry ont your sugg tons and follaw tlunun‘h on them.
So 1 am proud of the fact rhat we have had a good hearving heré.
Now do we have anyhody in the nugh fﬂncmgmt hias been invited that
has not been Lieard ?
[ \n indication in the afirmative from the andience, ]
CChairman Prrseys, A eight. We wdll henr Fou, and come *umlud
and identify vourself.” We don’t want fo leave km\,t_nuf out.
) Mr. Quir. Thanks to all of vou.
G Chairman Perxiss, Yes, thanks to gl nt vou. "Now, Al Jer ma

‘chake hands with these good people befare yhey leave here. They

are all from my neck of t]lP State,

v - STATEMENT OF FAUSTO VERGARA, INDIANA STATE
DEPARTME}TT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION

Chairman PFRIii'\.’E Al 11rr t. Just Q'ﬂ ahwarl and identify vourself
and start.

Mr. Veesara, My name is Fausto V' wz:n:m T um the Federal linigon
representative for the Tndiang Depattment of Public Tns ruction., and
[ am here representing Dr. Harold Negley, State Supedgtendent of
Publie Tnstruetion of Tndmm, and the Rrst Thine T w ould like to say,
that back in Tndiana we are reallv happy w i the clementary and
secondary programs that vou and the members of vour dl%tlmfm%ll?xl
subeemmittee have made possible.

Wao really don't have any real major problems.”

1,% B [ N :l‘
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And T'have submitted our testmmm 1 don’t intend to touch on

bt o Lmlple of things—
("lmmmm Prri1Ns. T\ntlmut objection, nll of Vtiml te
rl. You tel] your (h‘:f‘lll'ﬂ‘l'll‘-:]l(‘fl C ﬂmrm sioner

of Education of Indiana. L8 _
ITlm docvnient referred to follows:]

STATEME?«'T uy F; 610 VERGAEA, IxpIANS STNEE TYEPART MENT or Pt
UCTION, 0N - THE REAUTHORIZATION OF RLEMENTARY AND SECON

PrROGRAME |

Mr, Chairmih, members of the subcommities: My name is Fausto Vergara,
the Federal Iinison Representative for the-Indiang State Tepartment of Publie
Instruction, and I am 5 ing on behalf of De, Horold H. Negley, Indiana State
nstruction.

I thank yoy. for the opportunity you have given us fo prevent Indlaml g views
Elementary and Secondasy At
First we will address General Educution issues,

GENERAL EDUCATION  #
1. Programand jlscal audils

Auditg condueted by HEW Fiseal Auditors aften, gat Involved with prngmm:
- matters which are not fully understood by the awdlters, The Indiana Depart-

ment of Pullic Instruction proposes that: Congress should make olear Its intent
that program audits must he conducted only by UBOE program specialists and
flscal audits by TEW auditors. In elther case, andits shonld not he conducted
Ol _Drograni fusties later Hmu the )E;
gram year, he

2, Parent involvement -

In In(lmim tliere is widespread concern that after 19 yeara of effort in Title T
and other simiilare progeams, large numb cof ¢hildyen continie to perform at
ceptinbly low levels; however. a grow mg number of parents and educators
re suggesting thant pupil performance in schoal youy be fluenced In a positive
by the Ineilvement of parents with their children in tiie school eiperience.
1 paret ts understand the dexelnp’mmt 1 neads of the ehild, value edueation,
ate helpful £nd supporfive of the work in sehoo), and partieipate-actively
in the eduention of their ehildrer Do e Impaet may ooenr in-a number of
arens, including : attitudinal changes, schievement gaing, o gustaining of such
gaing over n greater period of fi and a decrense In dropoit rate.

The Indinmg Department of Public Instrociion -guggesta that in order to

encourage a parent-ediication parrnership, Congresy oredte o Tederal [lrugram to

be operated through the Srates to =upport parent education,

3. Detormining cliaihility of privategchonl studenifs
L.E.A. % ean be héld out of tompliance twith the CIvil Rights Act if a private

Cschinul participating in a ‘federal program in the school corporotion IS out of

complinnee,

The Department of Public Inst rm‘tinn Profises g Fhat mﬂng.ﬁ?ﬁ ‘lmF‘nd gither ~.
Act. the General Education Provisloms set, or each- affected’ |

the Civil Rights
federal Act tv indiente that OCE, not ithe LEA, haa the. rékpomlmhtv for deter-

mining private school eompliance with eivil rights prmiwian% ﬂnd to remove

" this responsibility from the LE! A . ‘

ESEA, Tffﬁﬁ ¥ LEGTALATION
1. Tnﬁaimﬁ allicanees

Increnses 1n Title I appropriations over the years hfn‘v‘ not kegt pace with
inflation, *

The Indiapa Btate Department of Public. Instructing proposes that the Title I
Inw =hould e amended to tequire the Commissiomer of Bduweption and the direc
tor of OMD to report annually to Congress on the Impact of Inflation on Title I
Expeuﬂiﬂlrw ‘An appropriation with two djgtinet parts would then be made
annually ; the first part to keep pace with the eeﬂnfymy the gecond part to fund
progrim exprnsion.

o - L&

T ’ i ) ‘ . Ty

oy

following the applieable (audited) prof .






O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

_ minimum rer

" larger than regular gess

et
[V
P

ctton of title I students - - -
) ere has been discussion concerning changing the method ¢f selecting stu-
dents to participate In Title I programs, » S . .

The Indlana State Department. of Public Instruetion recommernids that the
present requirements be maintained, .

3. Full funding=— _ :
Currently, less than one half of the students eligible to receive Title 1 services
recelve such services because of the low appropriations for Title 1. S
The State Department of Public Instrivtion proposes that the: Act should be
funded at the full authorization level. ?N{\ . .

4. State administrative funds ) ? :
The’ eurrent provision of state administrative fifnds Is inadequate due to an
expansion of the state's technieal assistance role and due to inflation, o
The Indiana State Department of Public Instriiction proposes that provisions
for state administration should be changed to a sum not less than 1.5% of the
state’s grant or $400,000, whichever 1s greater. These funds
vide current needed services. .As the State’ 1
tive funda will be needed. ’
&, Comparability , o . .
The penalty for non-compliance with comparability requirements iz unrea-
sonable and zevere. - ' . . : '
The Indiana State Department of Public Tnstruction woulld prefer a more
reasonable penalty for non-comparability such ha: (1) Return of only thosge
funds required to have heen es pended to make the distriet ecomparable; or, (2)
return of Title I funds for those Title T campuses found to be not comparable,

1

MIGRANT EDUCATION LEGISLATION
. b g .t -
L. Eligibility for participation require .
There are varying de, of requirements on.all levels (local, state, and
national) regarding the eriterin needed to exhibit eligibility for participation in
Mligrant Education. )
The Indiana

te Department of Publie "étruﬁﬁnn recommernls that the
trement for establishing eligibility for partieipation bhe clearly

set forth in the law. _
2. Funding of summer school programs . . o
- The funding level per chikl participating in summery programs should he
ion participants. :

The Indiana State Department of Public Instruction fi 11y supportz the exist-
ing full funding of Migrant Edteation which gives priority to moving migrant
children. The alloeation formula, however, should he reviewed to ta into
econsideratioy that the implementation of summer Programs far more expen-
sive than imYplementing regular school ‘year programs, when local and state
resources can be brought to hear. . - :

K

1. Part B allocation based on “high cost” students -

The current programs rules and regulations (but not the Act) require that
the funds alloented on the basis of number of “high eost™ children must be troce-
able to such “high cost” students, This crentes accomiting problems and re-
stricts loeal discration, ’ ' ’ )

The Indiana State Department of Publie Instruction proposes that the Con-
gress should instruct the Departinent that the regulation oversteps the intent
of the law. : - : .

. 2. Equitable private sehool student participation

ountered in meeting the requirements that children

Problems are being encountered in meeti; 1
Although

enrolled in private schools be provided equitable henefits il services.,

problems are being encountered in Loth Part B and Part C; the problems are

predominant in Part C where school systems are competing for funds.
The Indinna State Department of Public Instruction: proposes that elarifien-
tion is needed on. non-public sehools' rights and role in ESEA, Title IV-C pro-

152

:



147

grams, esxpeﬂally as it relntes tﬁ competition, Thp Act should be nmended to -
I 3 i 1 ' lonal agency concentra 't C program or -
project on- rmrticulnr Erourb, attendance aren, ‘or grade or grade level, then
private svhonl children who are included in such groups, etc., . be aszsurad
equitable participation jn the purposes and benefits of such prngrﬂms or projects.

In Part B the SEA, where allowable by State law, should be permitted to
(Iéfiigmlté a public ageney to servé children enrolled in private non- profit achools
when the public sc r:ml disrbrict is not participating in Title IV-B prngfnms

3 Part. C— Sfrcilgz‘henmg lmﬂt‘rﬂh:p resourecs

. In the recent past there haos been discussion about eliminating or réstrmting
. the uge of the Sec 431 (n) (3) 159 set-aside for strengthening the leadership
" resources of state and local educational es. Thesge funds are provided. to
~ Btatey to utllize in strengthening the leader®hip resources of State and loeal
- educational ngenciea The nature of thiz program ls such that %tnteq ean

identlfy areas of need and utilize these funds to offer either short- or long- range

golutions for the identified needs.

Each of the activities conductéd under this portion of Part € is designed to
enhance the delivery of educational services to students. T]]E activit are
multiﬁlceted and involve many Htate Department of Edm{*ﬂ personnel, A

1

s indieated ﬂmt: these funds are basieally being nzelffto ;
1 Imprme SDE Ediieational Specialist staff in hoth quality and quantity. .
These staff members work on o day-to- dny basis mth local Eduﬁatmnﬂl m‘:eney .
onal staffs. < . :
anded and improved datn processing services.
nproved planning and evaluation services. )

In addition, funds available under this program have not mcrea%ed in the
pﬂst few yenrs in prnportinn to inflation. -
1 fi artment of Public Instruction proposes that Congress
> fitnds for strengthening the leadership resources of

Th' ‘% nte ;\ﬂnsnr} Cmm;ll role ag & eciﬁed in the Act Qunﬂit’ts Mth the SEA
tive, evaluation, and employment policies. The SAC is I‘E‘%pﬁtlslh ]
lu tmg all projects flllldEd under Tltle IV and may hire a Etaﬁ to assist -

" in their
The Indighs tion proposes thﬂt the Act
should h nmended to 5pec1fv thut thP only The SAC shﬁuld

ﬂd\lse - on all m.lttera relnted tu dE\ Eln'

8. Lz}i‘al educational ﬂgmny single app?iv:ﬁtim:

The Act. current rqulll’(:H a single LEA applieation for both Part B and
Part C. Due to th nature of these two programs, especially since one
is an entitlement | ngrim anid the other one is o dis retionary program, the
single LEA application requirement ereates an administrative problern, )

The Indiana State Department of Public Instruction proposes that the Aet-
should be amended to delete the single application requirement and nllnw for ~
SEpamte npphcntiom for Part B and I‘nﬁi C.

DULT EDUCATION

1. Programa of equivalency for a cortificate of graduation

The current law indicates that 20¢, of the expenditures are llmited to
or other secondary programs. The problemn iz that many stmes (Io Jll‘)t p'r—ﬂ" (
services ns a GED or high school program. Rathe
o le-urnlng center bagis with adults of all levels hein
ate Department of Public Instruction proposes that the lan-
says that each state “wi available not to exceed 20 per
(‘Elltlllﬂ nf the- State’s allotment for programs of equivalency for a- certificate
of graduation a secondary scheol” should be changed. The 20¢%, factor
sghold be caleulated on thE hasiz of the progrnm enrollment rather than on
actunl expenditures
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Statf admmisfmhre‘ fmzd.v
C‘urrently the 5% limitat{on . on adult education stare wiministration funds

1% 8 national lmitatlon. . In order to bring smaller states up to a LE:aUE selected

floor, larger states loge funds.

" The. Indiana. 8tate Department of Publle InEtruchl pmpnseq ‘that: the lan-

%, or a floor,” whichever ix greater. Once

the 5% is reached, the Act should reflect a dullar for-dollar matehing process
fﬂf atate administmtive i‘unﬂs

3 Siutsmeﬂ of puﬂmxf ’ : :
Present lmxgunge refers'to fth grnd: or below as the pr!nrlh for enﬂﬂement
The Indiany State Department of Public Instruetlon. proposes that the grade

IE\. el reference should be eliminated. It should be stated that in order for an

adult to function effectively in this soclety, competency skills equivalent to the

secondary level of edueation srire required. The most undéreducated: adulég(those -
possessing very low literacy skills) should continue to he the top priority for
service, ‘The relatiﬂnship of ABE nnr] Emplnymeut should- be maintained in the

statemént of purpose. .. .

4, Grants to States -
. SBome Intersst groups would like to hase State grants on other income Aata
for adults. No national data on low-ineome adilts exists other than the U8,
Census, Ihdividual states may nave better data but there iz no Wl}‘ to deterp-
mine national data.

The Indiana State Department of Public Instructlon proposes that v.hile
there are problems with the current state grant process, the present system
should continue. The census data are not totally desirable, but no better data’
source exists at the present. .

5. 3pecial projects and tcacher training . TF -

TI‘%DE may request a set-aside to the Commissioner for spécial prmeets Pres=
ent law does not allow this.

The Indiana State Department of Public Instruction proposes thaf the present
10%: set-nside for special projects and teacher training should he maintained as
is. 1f the U.8. Office of Education receives authorization for similar purposes,
then.a scparafe appropriation should be made also. Funding for USOE should
e taken from State” grant
Programs. i . i’ :

é. Cost’ mat::hmg ' .

" The present law requires n 00/10 matching. . Certmn interest groups want 100
percent federal suppnrt Others want to go to a sliding scﬂle based on state
effort. =

The Indiana State Eepnrtment of Public Instruetion proposes thﬂt the sliding
scale produces severe problems for a number of states, The present 90/10 fntlu
should be malntained with the territories heing funded at 101) percent.

7. State adusz)ry cnuﬁmla :
Certain intErest groups want a mandated State Adult Fducation Advisory

. Couneil,

.The Indiana State Department of Public Tnstruetmn proposes that the State

~Advisory Councils should continue to be g “may” provision of the Act. There

is strong support from the field In this ared with almost .ne one in favor of
mandated state advisory couneils,

. 8. Bpecial papulatmﬂgmups ‘

It has been proposed by gertaln groups that Eért&m percentages bE‘ Enrmﬂrked
OF Spec!al targat Eroups E.mfh the elderly, eate. :
*~The Indinha State Department of Public Instruction. pr@rpnaeg "tlmt Adult .

. Education should tontinue to serve special population groups such as the elderly,

adult Indlans, and Indo-Chinese refugees, but no percentage amounts should be
placed on the numbers that should be served.. We do not. want to get lockgd into
any qiota or percentage systems for specinl rmpulﬂtiuns .

There is a proposal to merge the adult education couneils with the couticils
on vocational education and community education. We fear that adult educ n‘tirm

will lose its limited visability in such & merger.
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The Indiuna Etate Department of Publie Instruction propﬁses that the Na-

tional Advlsury Council on Adult Education should be cuntinued

10. Planning granis

Fundsa presently appropriated for adult education are not guﬁeiegt to pmvide
for needs beyond maintaining a status quo.

The Indiana State Department of Public Instruction recommends that a new
tion of approximately $5 million for planning grants to the States.

upening the.dellv ery gystem, 710! implementing competency based educntlun and

) articulation of adult education with other programs such as CETA.

Mr. Veroaka. And the feeling again is that if no changes occur
r 1gh, now, we could live with the programsggthe way they are.

We have some suggestions; but they are not really major. And T
~will give you just a u;mp]e of for instances..

education, we have had some problem
ogesting that when we have an audit

When we talk about geners
with audits. And we are

4
- that it shouldn't take 4 yeéars after the-fact, and that if they are

reviewing a program, a. _specialist program, the Office of Education
are talking about fiscal matters,
well, then an auditor, a fiscal specialist should do it, because we do
get some disngreements as to, you know, educational practices.

And—but that is about one of the lﬂxl]DI‘ problems. The rest of the
])Inhlpm% are really things that with a minor tuning we could con-
tinue to live with and continue to serve the children.

By and large the feeling in Indiana is that the programs are: work- -
‘ing.. They are reaching the right people. :

Chairman Prricixs. Yes.

nts will be used to fund nceds asscssments, long-range planninyg, not

Mr. Vercara. And if funding, the lével of funding continues -to

increase, we will be able to reach more students who are in need.
But we don’t—we are not for-—we tend to be conservative and we
don’t want any nm]m overhaul or any major Lll‘lllg&& ¢
For the full view of the State department and now speclﬁgally
tn]kmw about title I, it would help if we should receive a little bit
mare money for fulmmlstmtmn of title I. Because we have the gians
e would like to do a better job, especially in the area of in-
e of teachers and reading and math. We would like to do more
on-site reviews, but it gets down to the business of dollars. and cents.
Andu
things

lpqs we gb - ]lttle blt more money we won’t bE r1b1F-: to do other

( h;urman Pr m{ﬁ‘a You're now talkm’ﬂ* about fDr :ldmlmst‘mt.lon

~ purposes?

Mr. Veraara, For ﬂdlnlﬂl‘%ﬂﬂtlml purposes, W notice that every
year our appropriation-has gone—your allocation has gone higher and
and we are able to serve more students. Now in the area of
itlity, we in Indiana feel that is a little too harsh the way it

have a conple of suggestions, You know,-maybe the penalty

( ()Illp‘l

We

.ahnnhlnt be so severe. T}ll‘a has been meutmned seveml tlmes I

WOl 't go into it. .

- Now in migrant pmgr‘ims we have ‘a cnup]e nf Euggea'tmns ‘We.

would like to havé a clear definition of eligibility. . And since :in
Indiana we have—niost of the programs are during the summertime,
we would request that the subcommittee remember that when you

~do it in the summertime for migrints it’s more than just a supple-

menting. It really takes the whole package. And if this could be
taken inte umsldemtmn it w nuld help us greatly.
’ 8
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~ Now in title IV, B and C, it's been Tiwor:l;ing beaﬁtifﬂ]l}: We

really—major problems, as I said before, we do not have. I would

. department gets for strengthening. leadership activities, we have-

you

been able to become toa certain extent, because of the fund that come

from government, we have been able to erve ‘our school districts..

And we're now in a position that we do a lot of—we offer a lot of
teclinical assistance. And in the collection of educational data we are -
in a‘better position. So we are hoping that this will not stop, because

we depend on it. And we—I cannot imagine that we would be able:

to get that money from the State legislature and all of a sudden our
department would be really paralyzed it we didn’t have that.
Now there are some other minor pointg in adult education. They
come from our division. And, again, they deal with money for State
administration making sure that at least we get the 5 percent, which
we are not getting. And that—we also recofmend that we don’t
allow any—you don’t allow any type of quota division. ‘Like, you

know, special groups be singled out and then you have to get flocked

se our program we believe

into serving populations by quota.- Becs

i1s working right and the State plan takes care of all the special popu-

lations. : : : o
So other than that, we really don't liave any major problems and if

1 iavespny questions I would like to answer them.
irman Perxixs. Well, let me just thank you for your appear-

Chair

money for administration and you were well satisfied with the

-programs, If there is any way you can suggest to us to improve the

write us a letter for the record.

Mr. Vercara. Ishall do so. B

Mr. Quie. You heard us talking this.mornin
of title I students. The Department of Pathlic Instruction recom-
mends that the present requirements are -Maintained. After the
target schools are selected, or in the case whete there aren't any target
schools, sometimes a distributjon is made on the number of poverty
children, and others the distribution is inade according to achieve-
ment scores. Which way do you come down on the selection of——

Mr. VErGara. In the case of Indiany, it’s strictly done on the basis
of educational need. '~ . o L

Mr. Quie. Onedueational need.

quality of any of these programs or if you think about. it later,

g about the selection

different school corporations, then it's—our application requires that -
we identify the number of educationally disadvantaged cluldren and
that’s how the money goes. So—T mean, it's not perfect, but like if
you were going to have 25 educationally disadvantaged children in -
the first grade, maybe that would require the hirig of two parapro-
fessionals as opposed to one parapirofessional .in another school that
also'qualifies. So it is on the basis ofieducational need. And I'm stire

sically the scores you get from the
ving, plus there is a little room for

testing that takes place in the s

~teacher and other professionals recommendation, but only on the
basis of educational needs. L ‘

[

~'like to mention briefly the fact that due to the money that the State”

E

ére, today. We've noted the fact that you would need a' little -

.- Mr. VEraaRa. Once we have, you know, given the dollars to the = i+ -

‘that’s the way it’s been done in the'last 4 years, I don’t know if it ..
was—we stuck to it in the beginning, because there was’the slower -
change. And now it’s based on b
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. So the test score basically, plus all the professional recommenda-
tions and no attention is paid whatscever to .income or any other
social economic indicator. . ' S -
-+ “Mr. Quik.. The second question I would have is-on the allocation
~of part B funds, where you say that the regulations now require that -
the funds alloeated on the basis of high cost children must be trace-
~able to such high cost students. That doesnt seein bad to me, that
the ones who have trouhle you ought to make sure that they get the
moneyspenton them. .- - o S
Mr. Vegoara, Yes, It's—I would consider that a veryminor head-
= ache ns far a5 the accounting department:. But I wouldn’t even want.’
- totalktoo much aboutit. - >~ - R
© oM Qure. OK. Thank you. That's all 1 have. Mr. Chairman?’ - " -
Chairman Perxins. Tet me thank’ you very ‘much.” Ard John
* -Brademas does a good job representing you on the committee up there.
He is on this committee and we will tell him about your need for a
little more administration costs. o ' o
. VErGara. Thank youvery much, . .
At this point the hearing was adjourned af 12 noon.] *
[Material for inclusion in the record follows:]
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Board of Education

JAMEZX A NEWMAN, supwinisrdsni

lDI Esit Fifth Avnut = Enasvilly, Tenruse 3791? = Telephane IBIEI 548 21‘51

St : Fe‘;xjg'afy 16, 1,973

B 7;‘:, . . '- = : : L . .
- Honorable Carl D rkin

o = ‘-Cr:ingfegs of the Un
a0 e . , - ao of Representatives

- Washington, D. G. 20515 .-

Dear Hepresentative PEE kin

46C Rayburn House Office Euilding

Thank you for discunsing Ehe Elementary,
Vocational Education Acts with Congressman Jnhn Dﬂnéan
lagt week. With the =now and other meetings
impossible for me to make ‘the hgafiﬂg in Lexingtnn last

Friday morning at 7:00 a.m.

Congressman, you have been a gtgat asgek to aducation.

in our country. I zecall how:
- Vocatlonal Education Act and a

have, improved the
ather aspecta of our

educatienal pfagfams Ehsaugh the yE§f§.~

My staff and 1 have tevieued both proposed bills HR 7571ﬂ’,5'
-~ and HR9968. It i3 our pereeption that the HR7571 would
have adverse effects on the insttu:tiﬁﬁal Prog

Knoxville city Schools,

L Attached you will f£ind a aumafiﬁﬂ -
*  each of the aforementioned bills.

" - gervice to you please call me.

Sincerely

JAMES A, NEWMAN, LL.D.
Superintendent
JAN: st

ec: Congressman John Dunean
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Knaxvil‘la : C ity- - S éféa«:is

ARy

:jli“parnﬁshl af Faﬂgrﬁ| Fragrﬁﬁis & Publr Inf‘ﬁrmuhan

i _Vlm East Filth Avenus = Enrassll®, Tinﬂehe§ 3?917 = T:I!:\huﬂe 1615) 5‘5 2251 .7 - JAMES A HEWMAH, Sups Intendent
. - HABAY GILLESFIE, Anstant Supwinmiengint

Date: ngrugfy 9, 1978

To: - 'Dr. James A. Newman . ' : ) . _‘.
From: Harry G§11§Sp§E§§¥ih§; . SR -

Subject: Review and Ana1ysi§ nf House of Rgprg entatives Bills

#7571, and !9958 . - “ A

Please be advised that my review. of these two bills has been 1im1tgﬂ

Targely to a review of PL93-380, Title I. These two billzs are amend-

ments to existing Jegislation. 1 do not have the teit of the Acts

referred to -in these two bills. .1 am, of course, very.familiar with’

Title I legislatfon as 1t is 4 program that we work with dafly. . We ~ .
.do not havg .approved programs- for all the other Atts mentfaned ‘1 da .
. think, -hoWwevep, that the responses given herein are-appropriate and

accurate. The opinfons expressed are, -of counse,:y own and may not-

nec ssarl]y reéflect the opinfons QF the School Sysiem Eﬂ]1é§t1ve]y§

HR7571 A : . .
Section 141 (a) (1) (B) water down the effect of pre
efforts and-would spread the alréady underfunded program too thin, .
This section would make available Title'l prpgrams to-apy scheal in
the district-fn which-3% or Wore of the enrollmént qlalified. Knoxville
has a district average of 31%+ disadvantagement.  This provision would

- spread Title I efforts to every schoel in our district except twu In
my Qpiﬂfnn‘ this would be retrenthment

t compensatory

HR7571: permit! stites to elect to base:funding deterninatluﬁs based
upen datd from educatiomwal assessment programs. This gould: res
massive attempts and éxtreme pressure from local systems to
for satis Fying proficiency testing needs. _HEW has ruled that this is in -
vielation of ‘Title I principles and guidélines.  This would change the -
.direction of the program after 12 years. In ny opinfon, the prugram is

just now beginning to follow.a clear, definifive course, -

We'are not clear as to what Lines 16 to 20, Page 18 will do. If this °
5" that Head. Start and Fellow Through Progra ms would become parts of
=380, -Title I, then de strongly support this change.

:1! ii’
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This bill proposes & number of changes ﬂ%g gned te strengthen parent - . 2
invdlvement in fompensatory efforts. The bill appears‘tc be- basica?]y~ PR
good, however, T am concerned that without sufficient f unding and more
Eimely distribution of quidelines, requlations and allocations, imple-
mentatiun will be extremely difficult.

5
The number of i quireﬂ meEtlngs {(ning) for school; FAC 's seems excessive.
We.think siz is more apprnprlate {ane svery six #ééki as a minimum.} -

:1_LEA s need the autonomy of .employing sufficient pérsunﬁ§1 chargeable
‘tosEitle '] to assure implementation according to the law. SEA's often .
restrict LEA's according to unefficial gu ines. fThe requirements for i
parent invelvement relative to the numbers- of meetifigs, workshops,
traipning, €tc., and other partiuns of HR99E8 zuch as summ bridge
programs , model programs for ju iar and senior high and staff retraining
programs would require additional’ personne]l in our case. Statz manjtoring
comments indicate uriofficial national and/or state efforts te freeze or .-

- reduce the small amount of sungVISer persanne1 Eurrent1y in use,

”V11\E City Schools PL93-3B0, T I Di;tri:t Advisery Committee
« -passed a.resolution in" support of HR9968 at-its Fegruary 9 meeting. ..
- The vote was unanim Aﬁnruximately lgs pEF§DH§ WEFE "in §§;Eﬁdance,

- The-gommittee .is cﬂ,priied of a membersﬁ” *of morel than 250 The
cresolution r qug;tbd that ‘the EﬁmmlttEE §‘fee11 gslgf supports be :
king with copies - . S
Minutes of said'actinn are on file :




| R W STUMBO. Crauman P B HAY CANPBELL

- Off WAAY 3 HALL
i 4 QUFE ¥ Cripman 1 - T DR JAMES DB ADAMS
-+ AdY BRACAETT Adu St HONALL HAGER, Al Sugd
- _ ilngl (ﬂumltg Board of Edueation .~ *
R e ) ¥ Pae Gﬂpﬁ;, J5. Sugmnrgndmt :
- ' o ' Prostonsburg, Kentucky 41653 N .
K : . B o : i
. 5

;'INGUI:HFD HEMBERS OF THE SUB-COMMITTEE ON ELEMENTARY,

DARY 'AND VOCATIONAL EDUCATION, AS AN OFFICIAL REPRESENTATIVE OF
THE FLOYD COUNTY SCHOOL SYSTEM, I AM Mgg APPRECIATIVE QF THE

. FLQYD DISTRIET Aﬂp THE cum«m!rﬁEALTH DF RENTUGM

IH OUR DI%@%I!:T THE COMMONWEA

A HAVE B EN CDHPDHNDED DUE Ta THE AVAILABTLITY OF FUNDE TO MEET SPIRALiNé

ru

o]

COSTS RDUGI{I‘ ON BY INYLATIDN

i

THE DISPARLITY IN HEALTH EETWEEN SCHOOL DISTRICTS HAVE RESULTED
N DI SPRDBDRTIQ?{ATE EDNSTEUCTLQN FRDGRAH’:- WITH THE RESUT_T THAT SOME
Y
DTSTRICTS H,AVE A LARGE"!EACELGE OF ,:CHDOL HOUSING NEEDS THERE HAS BEEN

\H

NEED; FOR SCHUDL HﬁUf’NE ;\;{D THE ABILITY DF‘

THE DISTRICT TD ﬁCN.:TRUET SCHOOL HDUQIN(! ayr DI.}TRICT 15 O QIFFERENT! =
OUR STATE REQUIRES A FAE.ILTTY SURVEY EVERY FIVE YEAES. - OUR
LATEST SURVEY U;’LS DD‘IE I 13,75, E'i" CONSERVATIVE ESTIMATES, THE COST TO

MEET ALL OF OUR NEEDS FOUND BY HE. smwm WAS IN THE NEIEHEGRHDDD OF
525 = §30. \IILLm“, DOLLARS. . 'WE ONLY. ILAVE ‘THE BONDING PDT;NTL@L OF ABOUT |
1y MILLION DOLLARS AT THE %RESENI '

 COULD BE MADE TO scfmm DISTRICTS

‘.iE FEEL THAT A TR

T0 HELE ALLEVIATE

" 1IN THE COUNTRY BY ILAKLNG AVAILAB HE FEDERAL FUMND
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VSﬂE&THETiC THEY WILL NOT SHARE -THESE FUNDS WITH SCHOOL DIS%EIﬁT“‘,

AL FUBLIC WORKS CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT AND INVESTMENT PROGRAM
.

.OFFERED SOME HOFE BUT IQ THIS POINT IN TIME, SCHOOL DISTRICTS HAVE HAD

TO COMPETE HTIH cITY mn COUNTY UNITS OF COVERMMENT FOR THESE FUNDS.
THESE gmzrzzs OF GOVERNMENT ARE ALSO IN NEED OF FUNDS AND. ALTHOUGH

. WE STRONGLY URGE THAT THE LOCAL PUBLIC WDRI{S EAPITAL DEVELGP}EHI

._ PEDGESH EE SCRUTINIZED AS A V‘EHICLE EDR CHA!THET.ING SDHE ADDITIONAL FUTQ‘DS
" FOR Si:HE!DL HOUSE CDHSTRUCTIDN A GUARANTEED PER CEHTAGE OF THESE FUNDS

SHOULD BE %:Rmﬁﬂn [FOR SCHOOLS. THESE FUNDS EGULD-HAVE’ A TREMENDOUS i
IMPACT ON REDUCTION OF UNEMPLOYHENT AND ‘FURTHER BOLSTER THE EEQHM

" WE FEEL GUR DISTRICT HAS MADE A TREMENDOUS EFFORT TO IHIPRQV’E OUR 7
FACILITIES IN THE PAST 10. TEARS. WE HAVE EDNDED DURSELVES TO AN ALHOSI‘

Ta Y L

EXHAUSTEVE POINT OF BONDING FOTENTIAL.
. ﬁDEM ASSISI‘ANEE IN THE AREA OF SCHGGL CQNSTRUETIGN WQULE F‘URTHER
FROMOTE EQUALITY IN OPFORTUNITY FDR ALL PUBLIC SCHOOL EHILDREN
THE SECOND MAJOR AREA OF CONCERN DEALS WITH LUNCH PELGGRAHSf PUBLIC
LAW 95-166. (Formerly HR 1139) HAS BEEN SIGNED BY PRESIDENT CARTER CONTAINS V
PROVISION FOR IMPLEMENTING NUTRITIONAL EDUCATION® THIS PROGRAM, AS H;E;
UNDERSTAND, WILL BE FUNDED AT A LEVEL OF sm; PER STUDENT, THIS’ AHDUNT

OF FUHDS 15 HOT ADEQUATE 'TO II{FLB(ENT THE PEQCEAH BUT- PERHA,PS HGLT

FGR PILQI PRQCRAHS FL. 95-166 A,LSC) FFDV’IDES THAT EXTRA" FREE MILK

L vi’

§ Y



T . i " - B
.+ STUDENTS WHO NEED THE FEELE MILK ARE SERVED BY IIS FEDVISIBN WHEHEVER : -. J
el - = .

= 'IH;EY ECEIV’E IT. WE FEEL THAT NEEDY HIGH SGHODL :
w EXTRA FREE MILK AT LUNCH 'I‘I}[E ’
STEGNG GDNSIDEE.AIIDN SHOULD EE GIVEH FOR ¢
PRDGRA!! 1‘(3 SEHVE LLL SEHDDL PUPILS REGARDLESS OF INCORE.

DENTS .SHOULD BE

NA'EIGNAL FREE Lu}iﬁu

P
MANY: OF OUR- LéeAL SCHDQL LEADEX'S 'AT THE BUILDING LEVEL HAVE v

VOICED MAJOR CONCERNS ABOUT THE QUANTITY AND COMPLICATIONS OF PAPER . o

WORK REQUIRED FOR RETMBURSEMENT REPORTING, . THIS SHOULD BE EXAMINED

THOROUGHLY. . . a L .

L ME, AT THE LOCAL LEVEL. ARE NOST AEE’ELEC[ATI,VE oF ,:EHE FORWARD

FUNDING, CONCEPT FINALLY PRBVIDED IN THE TITLE T ESEA PROGRAMS. THIS .

SHOULD BE ccnnmjzs o . : __— v
' TITLE Igbs 5; IV'C Paocm-ss mr: D{PRDVED By ‘I'HE (?BHSDLIDAT& HAT e T
N i
21 AVE BEEN MADE, ELIT THESE PEDGRAMS NEED TO BE EXPANDED m THE Amjtm'r
- FUNDI)G. o . .
x L, Jr;' - . s g L r 3
. o N o
- . - i u .
AT e :
‘: ~ ’ 52? - TR ‘, N
. . - . e .
. \,- N & E #

2R=507 Q=984 - - k . ) .
i Z : . - S
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FHONE: 73!:!3“
MT. OLIVET, KENTUCKY 41064

February .6, 1378

- .

SFFICE OF THE SUFILINTENGENT

arl D. Feriins, Chairman .

E}hﬁé ngbl:lm Heuze Offics Buil ding
washington, D.C, 2@515 :

Dnr air.

’mm you for inviting me to tesiify at your muating in: Le;g,ngh;m an Pehru;;j" 1@,
A078. 1 Wil not ba able to attand,
. fur asheol system would rather have - st‘z‘aight reigbursement for school lunches . |
nt E wa irg being pang.l sed
h&dmhtﬂm 2,000 doliars to Prank
be déxirdibuted. imong thnn distriets that pmvaa wors. thah the m;mm ost

then the ¢ost per menl type reighpr
for baing af"icimt Lagt yea

Per maal, ‘.
5ine-rely, “»_ L
{
Heward Hall,Jr,
superintendent
L3
| R

W

iﬁguﬂ HALL,
[P

ﬂ*; N

e,



. PART 20: FIELD HEARINGS ON HR. 15, A BILL T0,
" EXTEND THE ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDU-"~

* ‘CATION ACT . =~

=

FEBRUARY 11, 1978 - B

D House OF: RE%REEENTATWES,’ )
. - SUBCOMMITTEE ON ELEMENTARY, SECONDARY, AND
e T 0 ®Vooatonat EpucaTion, T
<m0 CosrantTEE oN EpySaTIoN AND, Lanor, -
L B L, Minneapolig, Minm. .0
- The subcommittee mef, pursuant to noticet 8 o’clock a:m., in the = *
assembly room, in tle Federal Reserve Bank, Congressman Carl D. -
. Perkins of Kentucky (chairman) presiding. o : - '
‘Members present+Representatives Perkins and Quie. R

- Staff presént ;John F. Jennings, majority counsel; and Christopher
T. Cross, migotity staff director. -~~~ .~ . ... .

- Mr’ QueE. Mr. Perkins and T are a few minites late here but
yesterday morning ‘when we started in Kentucky, we startéd right
at 7 o’clock sharp, so it’s hard to get used to this laté hour of 8 o’clock:

. . It’s:a pleasure to have Congressman Perkins, who is chairman of
the Education and Labor Committee, here in Minvigsota. We're going-
to be working on elementary, secondary education legislation which is -
the purpose of the testimony today. We have a“number of witnesses.’
We're going to be marking up the legislation  quit#"Seom—r
Congress. Many.of you hiave been extremely helpful in the-past m -+ .

- developing legislatiori by bringing to our atfention what 1t means < . -
here in Minnesota. We have found that field hearings are extremely - -

. Important: because we can talk to the people on their own hpmg~ v

“» grounds rather than in the Nation’s Capitol. . We learn a. lot more - -

on the people’s home grounds' than we do from people coming to-see’
7 “Chairfman Perkins, do you have a comment you would like to make
before we start?. . - © e . 2R
Chairman Perxins, T certainly do have a few ﬁbservaticmé;fﬂén-: ot
gressman Quie, that T would like to make on this occasion, . *-

+ It has been my pleasure to work with your outstanding congressman .
since 1958 on the House Committee on Education and Labor, and T -
cannot think of any individual, either in the 17.8, Senate.qr in the
House of Répresentatives, that has made a greater contribution all the

. way across the board at both the elementary and secondary education -
level and tHe higher education Jevel than Corngressman Al Quie from
this State. ~ -~ . S _ I

And aside from that angle as chairman. of the House Committee

- on Edueation and Labor, my working relationship with Congressman

- Quie from the standpoint of- dispersing the House ComxﬁiQtée on

(169)

k]
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"Education- and Labor funds has-been a velationship, I think, that

Tas been unequaled. Our records have.been open all tlnoutrh the
vears since I have been chairman to ‘the press and general publl(
We were the first committee to apen up mn }163"11111!?.'3 to the gener'ﬂ
public and Al Quie was the forerunner In Avanting tllL eeneral public
to share the views in our markup sessions ‘back in 1967 “}1611 no other

committee in the House or Senate had”open markup sessions. And
1 v)ffl.llll“?.\‘ tln: Elenmn-

dhle‘ fmcl Smne\\hezc d]m]‘f the lme5 { D vlmmﬁs out oi
always found an area where we would have a meeting of the
ll]l]l(lﬁ and, therefore, we nccomplished results, And this year, work-
mg \ntIl \] ()uleg we're going to e\p md the rl(‘ment. ) ,md f‘a&cund

way. I pu‘amm‘h lmhmc tlmt ﬂle TE(]EI.I] Government ‘;I\Dlﬂd ifn the
future become a” better partuer with the States and local govern-
ments as far ns education iz concerned; looking and reminiscing just
a little, T can gee where Congressman Quie 1111'% 111‘1(1(‘ 111% cnntnhw
tions tu insure that the I"edvml Government P]
i all -hese areas in the past. And I want t
Minne: sta that it's a great pleasure for e to bie : city with such
an outstanding American, such an outstanding individual, a man of
the highest integrity. -

And before our committee mmnhma would go abroad—TI personally

77777 trips since I was in World War 11

have not hLen any oversens
.1It11mrrrh w rmt to go 1 ’k some of tthe days—Al Quie and T would
sure that we were

] I lmve 11&%@1 de*‘t]t

i1l-n a ( Im‘%tmn gvntlem.m It% a gre at IJIE;HHIO fDI
with you on '[Ill% oceasion tocl Al. As we proceed thi'mig’h these.
f‘l om tlw Witm‘s es that vou have
T have
mn: ule, and tlns vear, \\1fh Al ()mp lppleapntum.
ss will be made.

L’

I ;])1‘%)"'1
‘ou people, more p
T thank you all,
"Mr. Quie. Thank vou very muchy, Chairman Perkii .
We'll start mlt tIuE; mmnmﬁ* \\1t11 olir h pmel, Ml

“lm 15 tlm »
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_during the two .implementation years of the
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STATEMENT OF ROGER JONES AND SANDRA HART,
RACINE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICTS - 4
Mr. Jones. We're'very pleased for the }j)i.'-iv‘ilegg, of appearing be-
fore you tocay to share with you pdrticularly our patticipation in the
NIE demonstration project. Were oiie of the thirteen districts across
the United Stdtes that has been participating-in the last 3 years.

- We wunt to share sith you seme of the history of that participation

and also some of the implications that we see for the future.

T'll make: one correction,. I'm not director of Federal programs. -

Pm director of title I in.Racine. My boss might be a little upset if I
usurped his title.  And ‘Sandy hi¥s been the project coordinator for
the NIE demonstration project forithese past 3 years. 7
In the fall of 1975, the Racine Unified School District implemented
t] ry desegreg I i :
culmination of'gi2-year community-based planning
certain effect on title I programming for our distri
area typieally had ineluded si \
upon the collective poverty indicator from year to year. . 5
And through desegregation in 1975, the inner-city school popula-
tions no-longer existed. Theys¥ére dispersed among 30 elementary
schools that we have in the Unified School District. :
The desegregation in 1975 happened to coineide with the oppor-
tunity to participate in the NIE demonstration project. It openéd:a
way for our district,to deliver title I services to all the elementary
schools so we couldiontinue giving the supplementary help that we
had been in the past, especially in reading and language to our edu-

cationally disadvantaged youngsters in kindergarten through sixth
gride, R . ‘

We did face a problem in dispersing title I to all of the schools. The
key barrier that'we faced was keeping our instructional program
effective while delivering services to more schools with basically the
same allocation of funds that we have had in the past. So part of the
task i setting up the NTE project was to discover ways that we might

tion of its public scheols. And this was the
effort. It hada =
ct. Our target
X towine ihner-city schools depending -

keep the instructional level of quality one as well as dispersing the

services to more children; ) 7
Some ways that we did this, we changed our Jsiyschool program

from one that was a home intervention prosvan &0 a center-based
“operation. This is explainéd in more detail.

prepared for you, but the effect that it hal financiall> for title I is
that it decreased the budget for that program frem $282,000 to

C$135,000. 7 ‘ o wo ‘
- Inonrtitle I, kindergarten through sixth »ade veading/language-
program, we did several things. We allpeated staff to schools based-

npon the number of eligible children for title I services that a school
had. And then we had our title T reading resource teachers work in
one, two or sometimes ghre ools depending upon the number of
eligible pupils that there were in the schools,i Ve also looked at the
workload that our instructional aides handled.in the program and

ject, our aides have

worked with twenty to twenty-five pupils per wegk.

g

&

in the peper that we've " -
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found we could also vary-the instructional time and this was some- -
thing that hadn’t been done too often in the past in title I and so by
mdnldlmh;mg the program and by giving some children more tinte
as they needed it, others less time, we found. that we could spread

" OUr services more (iﬂectlvely to more children.

. And so these refinements and others in the delivery of EEI‘VILES en-.
¥ abled us to serve 30 peuent more students, For example in fiseal
vear 76, wé served—— )

' (‘lmlrm.m PErKiNe, i\t this point I just want to make an observation
that legl essman Quie introduced a bill to give these demonstration
distriets a l-venr extension. The full committee voted it out last
W (’dm’grh\ and: the bill will be enacted this weék on the floor -of the

House. Tt's Mr. Quie’s hill and T can assure vou that the bill eame out

nf ﬂw rnmmifteri unzmimmr‘a]\ “ e're nnt ilhnut to let these projects
1l Tooking after vour

3 »mh* vest. Fle's *mmn'tn Iu*lp p:\ss Thi‘ bill tlnb \"Ei{l{
Me: Joxek, T]mnh you very much, That’s great news.

{0 -tfie cnmpansun of ghe number o stu-
r 1976, served 1,100 styd#hts and then these
e have given title I servicdf to-1,600 students.
l‘v mrt"fuﬂv our prngmm evﬂltmtmm They ve
some cnases liave even im-

w‘dtg]}é
i “to be positive .and, in fact, in
‘ dth our preschool and elementart y programs. .
e teild puh ic reaction, of course, to h*nmg title T go district-
past it.had been mnﬁnPd to our inner-city schools.
e * more people aware of title I programs and their bene--
We conduct 26 monthly local school pack meetings to-give you an
1 of the ]‘HIUCI ation,, The parental support has been positive.
It’d broad based. And I think that,T can honestly say that our board
.of education, onr pn ents and our staff support the eoncept of district-

wide title T services especially for ﬂes:n Tregnted school districts such
as we have, ‘

Now,, looking ahead to the future,. you have already answered the
one point that we were going to talk about this morning, the needs for
fisenl year 1979 and it looks like rlmt s well on its way and it’s Very
zood news'to us indeed. '

As far as looking ahend to thc,[ new ESEA legislation, we feel as a
district that-there has to be sonje kind of an option included in the
new ]iu\' to give districts w ]m?a@;c desegregated an opportunity to

v 3 to the children w hé fDrmer]y were in our inner-city
nd are now nut, as in our LJLE«E, all through the district,
Al and so we would urge your

support for such an nptmn or Esu("l v a part in the new law that would
make that possible fo continue onr title T services in o desegregated
sitnation to oureler  cary schools pmtlullﬂ!,h
Thank vou verv much.
Mr. Qrie Tlnnk vouvery mm‘h \Il -TﬂnP'%

o

accﬂrdmg to ﬂlL ]E“lllllng’ dehue,,cnﬂz ﬂmt t]wy had and 50 WE o
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whielt only have per‘lmpa £ o hundied tot ]1199 hundred students in a
school, and so if that was a small se lmn] 'mil t])(:} ]md a4 &ms
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Ms. Harr. Thit was our joint statement. We're willing to answer’
questions. .

Mr. Quie, Looking at. your increasé from 1,100 students to 1,600
students, did you ;:et more money or were you doing it with the same
amount of money?

Mr. Joxes. The flI%t year-of lIIl[)l(‘lIlt‘ntI]l'f the project, the alloca-
tion was ba “his 1l vear we did get an increase in
title I' funds. . Our '111n(:1t1m’ in fiseal year 1977 wa ‘h‘%’?; 000 and this
past vear it was a little over $960.000 so there was sonie moneys—

Mr. Quie. Inthe second year? -

Mr, Joxgs, Yes, ;

Mr. Qrie. As vou well know, T strongly favor !rnmfr the loval
school district'the option of using poverty or edne ational achievement
as the means of deterinining “]11(11 students within a school distriet
will receive it the sumne way as we do'in the tafget sch 1015 ever since
the inception of the act.

One of the (’luo%tmnq th: s

amount of mao

fmm 11()() m 1 (.H() %tudents wis t]mrv a prnb]em of (Illutmrr fhe »
I * have been the results?

c]@  with that so T lét her,

P hn;e(l i= fll;lt \\ltlmut in .uhlltmn al

, ':,lm]\ worged
o rﬁ.xt question,

tmnetl E!;n]lm, not dl] afudent% need tlw sainie nuthI nf minutes in
the program, In the past, all children who were in’ T, wonld
ncelve title T corvices dve o number of minutes per week regard
less of their need. However, now we look at individual nded$ ant
1f some students hive ny skills to learn to work on, then they havé
more mlmm‘% m HLP program.. If they have fewer skil 1ls to learn, they ”
have lesser 5. Algo'some came in a Emmll group if. theze are
others \\lm hfnv similar pmhlem
anled thn e Imu]s nrf in-service or teachi

3 ! lzen f1t 3111, As am ltf,

‘%Q we (lljﬁ t feel

Dllt%(‘l\ esand i lmpmw \\] at we were dnm;f
Mr. Quie. Now vou have 26 loeal school parent %‘difiSD'Fy com-

Ms. Harr, Right.
Mr, Qe In some of those schools where there’s a program com-
bined with one or two pther schools does the teacher actually w 011\

“awith more than one school ?

'ju:l‘xér \\mLmﬁ- with |
if there were 4
iave some schools

Ms. Harr. In very few
more than one schaol. ;\
smaller number-of eligible

11 numlbes
mpara ble
at was the

of eligibles then that teache
to the others and would have
ceeption. In most eases, we 11.1,{1 one’

Ms! Harr. That-was a quesrion that many ef our administrators. ..
'.m:l te.u llHEi in our (ll tru\t ]lml dl%u 50 \\11 1t 1 (llt] wias ti

3

L schnnlf’ '

Iomﬁa mEﬂ— s

v one to one if thF‘V»_;x
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My Quo . But even l‘huugh there wns n ¢om bination, you still -
had a separate parent advisory committee for each %F]]DD] 7 :
Ms. Hanr. Right,
Mr. Quik. I'miglad to Liear that,

T've noticed 1nn some-other of the 13 demonst ration school (’h%tl‘l(:f‘% :

ned at fi

that T've talked to, some individuals felt very thr

puarents, teachers .mfl principals, beeause they felf it jnu]ﬂ be takmg"

1 to warry of dilution.

money
struck by the fact that some of

In
thos
more fair, that they were now in support of the distribution bised
nn educeational achievement instend. T found that interesting to 11-1\9
ts, teachers and prineip ‘ing the same thing, .

away from then. They be
| lecklenburg, T w;

from their se ]mn]s
When we were in the planning stage and were in-
board in our distriet, I think initially

taken a

My, Joxes,
volving the title T advisor:
there was a little bit of &n

icion on the part of some of the parents,

lmt 1 i]nnk th: lf WS S000 OVercome hv( G tlwv kne“ thm! children .

it ges 111 th
lll%fl\l( tmn as they rhd fnrmel lv - the i (
heen .u‘h*nfhmr So it became ver VPO, + i thet
pmgx am and nf t]w concept of rfettmir the services out to t]mse schools

. We go tln ough several steps in selecting ehildren. The

sl ;vlvrtmn is miulv on the metropolitan m‘luex ement test

which i given to all of our elementary school children and those who
fall helow the 30 percentile in the subte

enges word knowledge. And that’s the first group of %tudg?lts that

we look at.
And then we take clagsroom reading teacher lFCDl]llﬂElld’ltlDD for

students and combining the two of them then the principal, the class-.

room teacher; and the title T staff in an individial school building
ikes the selection of the pupils. Onee the pupil > in the program,
we administer further tests for diaghostie purposes and also to-talem a
pretest and a posttest measure of theirs d(‘hlE\Pﬂ]Eﬂt'le’l]}g the

Mr. Quir. Were you able to reach all the studeutﬁ tlm.t £ ghow
the 30 percentile? -~ ’
Mr. Joxes,
the hlsl‘m\ of title L in-our district from the beginning. I don’t be-
lieve we've ever reached all of them that were eligible in a given
school. Some sclools we ddid come close to doing that depending on

‘the size of the ae hooly T would s 1y we probably, what, S andy, mayhe

ible students and,

rencl from 50 to 60 pmcém on an average of the elig

" ofvonrse, as the regitlations stipulate, we start with those that: h*ne

the greatest need. 7
Mr, Quie. ‘Do you have the information on—-=

i

g
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11&11& iduals came to us and said that Hw\ felt this was so muel:-

Du’l vou have that feeling of hmng threateged, nf money being |

t ‘SC]IUD]% tlmt they had B

support, of the.

s of reading and in 'some -

No, we haven't T:em Of course, T think t]nt; been -
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ns. At that point; Al if you'll vield just briefly.
1 the ones with f]w greatest need ’md you had
renched about 47 percent, did you. say? :
r. Joxes, Fifty to sixty percentina given school.
- Chairman Perkixs. Why were you unable to reach the others that
needed the special instruction?

Mr, Joxrs. The main reason, and' again’ this “ﬂllld be for the
history of our participation in title I since the midsixties, is that.

. there were limitations on the fun(h‘nﬁ"; from title T that we gat to
: supp]v the staft for the needs of—
Chairman Perkixs. So limitation on the flmflm{_i; is the reason t]l‘lt

you did not reach them? ' i

‘“Mr. Joxgs. Riglit. . ——

Chairman Prrrivs. Excuse me, Al : :

Mr. Quie. Do you have the information ‘by school wlm is’ educ:af
tionally « n ﬂrrEfL and \\]m 15 heln“ flm pm th) le:\ el? DD ynu '
have that availible? - 7 RO _

Mr. Jox P \VP have it avai lab e,y T (]1(] brmg alnng cuplés t}f_
our past. 2 years project pmlmqals which. 1hl¥(‘ the information in
them. \VL could leave then with you.

Mr. Qure. If you could do that, that’s good.

To what extent did ydu use guulnm‘t counselors in your program?

‘Ms. Harr. Guidance counselors. were not used uriless the classroom”
teacher ar the title T teac]m or principal felt there was another need
to include another person in the tmmmg vﬁ'ﬂrt Certainly we did use
them on oceasion when there ‘was : = ether or not the
child would benefit from the program or to get initial insight into
rhe chl]d S lmrkgr ound and so on. “ e certainly did use them but not

Chairman Prr
You say you r

M. (lt i, Were they mmlved in the regular SChDijl -system. or
were fhev title T funded ?
Ms. Hanr. They were regular school system funded.

Mr. Qure. Soyoudidn’t hiu e any title T funded ?

Mr. JoxEs. No.

Mr. Quie. Those are all the questions I Liave. :

Chairman Pergrxs, Thank you very mueh, I thmk you've made

good witness and you have covered the subject matter.

I asked Mr., Quie to yield to me because T knew the reason was
that the program was umler fUDdF‘dnlnd I just \mnted to nmke that

-

B

pmnf : a
. “Thank you for your mntrlhutmna :
-";}&g,; Mr, Joxes. Thank you for the opportunity.

“Ms. Harr. Weapp eciate the opportunity of* bemg here C
Mr, Qu ie. Our next panel will be—T understand Mr. Gallop is
not, ]lE[‘FE so Warren Bradbury will he representing the NEA: and
Ed Bolstad, executive secretary of Minnesota Federation of Teachers;
John Maas, Minnesota Association of. School Administrators: Bill
\Vtttergrén, Minnesota School Baards Association; Harold Hebl
Minnesota School Counselors Association md that's if.
Warren, do you want té start out, :
By the way, are you able to hear lncL there as we're talkmg up
he Irfp Fine. .
(ro ahead, Warren.

O
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) Brapnrry. Tam. of course, not Bud Gallop s you can s Mr,
. Gallop had. a_serious heart attack. just before hristmas an~ h
3 . #‘ K

“recovering and I'm here in his stead. : A )
~ I'm Warren Bradhury, a teacher in St: Cloud, ) an. T am a mem-
her of the Minnesota Tducation Association and - chairperso  of

their couneil on governmental relations. '

Chairman Prrxins, Are yvou representing the Natico ! Tdue::ion
Association? . . . :
M Braonrry., Yes, T am. e
Chairman Perking; Thank vou. , . .
Mr. Braorery, Eam pleased to represent the MEA ind the NEA
at this hearing becatise extension of the Elementary and Secondary
Education Aet i course, a great concern to us. and because T am

aware that you have testimony Iy NEA’ Terry Herndon 'and Stan
McFarland already on record. 'T will try not to be redundant.
Minnesota teachers endorse the findings and proposals of recent NEA
research and testimonv regarding ESEA. Rather, I wish to, add
some findings and beliefs of Minnesota teachers to vour record in
the hope that they will be of value in determining the course and-
impuact of the Elementary ancd:Secondary Edueation Act. .
. NEA and MEA hearings and study over,the past 2 years have
found some common- concerns regarding ESEA-related- problems.
First, State and loeal reverfues are “falling short of meeting the,
- finaneial needs of education. No great news to anyone Iam sure. -
-Second, court decisions regarding equality of educational oppor-
funity will require additional expenditures of funds to-take care of

the problems of the hahdieapped and the ecoriomically disadvantaged.
Third.schools are the prime victims of inflation. o
Fowrth, the burden of paperwork and excessive regulations severly
- hinders the ability of teachers and administrators to improve the
quality of instruetion, .~ - o ,
- Fifth, existing Federal education programs should be examined in
view of providing quality education and equality of edncation oppor-
Ctunity, 0 S , ' : o
- Sixth, Federal assistance to encourage the States to equalize
revenues among school districts shoulkd be expanded and il‘}ﬂnde in-
centives to move away from the property tax as the principal source
of edueation reyvenues. . o ’
Seventh, appropriations’ for authorized programs need to be at a
level high enough to earry out-the programs in the manner in which
- -'they were designed. . L e T o :
 Eighth, pavepts and tenchers should have an opportunity to chal- .. .
lenge and suggest change in program to meet demonstrated needs of.” ...
pupils. ’ 7 C ‘
Ninth, whenever possible. Federal funds should be made nvailable
_directly to lacal school districts with State legislatures deciding the o~
.degree to which there should be State agency participation, the result
- being less administrative cnst from Federul dollars. '

*

=
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a mpeans of long-rang

“And, tenth, there is-a need to- devise
condary education mr-]udmg

ning on the future of elementary and

~ the problem-of school finance and the proper Federal role in dealing

Wlﬂ\ this problem.
With those kind of basic beliefs and concerns, let me just explore

" briefly with you some solutions that NEA and ’\IEA would like to

-

.new D&pqrtment t)f I‘,

- dnm rml tn Im\ income ar

offer.
Fivst, of course, dollars. Federal resources, we believe, can alleviate
inequities and puwide the teachers dnd materials to meet the educa-
tional needs of students. It's ironic that today we hear of a “teacher
oversupply.” We should be talking instead of a “teacher.abundance,”

. an abundance that ean be translated mtn better education for the

young people of our country.
=
and establishiment, of o separ dte- ]_)épzutment .0f Education. Tlhe.
Elementary and Secondary ' E lon Act, as a cornerstone of the
dn(armn w 111 pnt education and education pro-
1'1tv tlmt mll foster progress,
S , ation Aet of 1978,
A version t]mt 1111(1&‘15‘:",111(1 R(‘plt’%?ﬂfﬂh\'fi Pmlxm‘s. }m% ‘stlldlpd and
merged with some of his own proposals. NEA's e
for low-income ar coupled with direct fund
agencies, has the potential to break the bureaneratic log jam of dollars
that. unnecessarily delays and diminishes the. vital flow of resources
from the taxpaverto the student.’

And another solution I would offer comes “from here in Minnesota.
Our right-to-read program, operating on minimal funds, has been a
real education success story. The national director for right-to-read
has called the program the model for the Nation. Our proven model,

m lm":a] edumtmn

“with additional resources and extension’ into the’ :pcondaw schools, is

the actual working prototype to answer many af the critiés of tndrw
;f hools. We can, with proper 5, and the freedom to exercise
edching skills we possess, educate children well.
Te ac ]1@11% do, then, strongly support the extension of the Flempnt'uy
( ion Act, Yet, even as we do so, we would offer
some w mds of eaution and concern. We are the practitioners of the
;ut uf teilc]nngi We-live dm]y with the | ums and the students
ESE. f stand the significance, im-

p;ut pmh]ems gmd pnrentl'ﬂ Df such pmgmm% better than any ad-
1.

researcher or bureaucrat ever w
(?d

-t fnnds on the h‘i%ls ijf

DI‘

are skenhc*l Df efforts t

18, genélalh We heheve l‘h‘lt exi
research amply supports the correlation between the need for re-
5011 for programs and the economic level of geographic areas.
Here in Minnesota, we are wary of changes in Federal programs that
would actually hurt Minnesota becanse we demonstrate high quality
wlm 4\‘1&11 as Jlulrred by teaf scores, an] Edumtmn agencies h’w

Ilhlll\' arens, s .

! . 1*_%_’:“}

£ i

nd, teachers place high hnpcﬂ% npnn the forthcoming debate” -
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. Testing is the foundation of thg methods and professional effort of
all teachers, Yet we are dismayed to see tlie consideration, on the -
Federal level, of the expending of vast sums HF miokey and energy

i thne oncadditional programs of nationwide assessment of educa-.

National Institute of Education and the National Assess-
 Fidueational Progress iave generated ereat and sufficient data
ibinge student lenrning in this country. Frankly., additional test-
ing of ‘such magnitude, in the face of the real needs of voung people -
foday, appears to be actual harmfnl delay. One bill T examined
wevently devoted several prges just to the proess and formulas for the
bursement of adminstrative funds, dollars to study and-distribute
ofher dollars. Teachers shudder. at such prospects and we believe
that citizens and their elected. representatives shonld shudder also.
In summary,. T speak for teachers neross this State and Nation
when T tell vou that-we helieve wp oducate ehildren well. sWe know
- that we ean doau even better job when more resources become avail-
able.s We ask that you do all in your power to provide those funds
and to see that they are sent mare divectly and efliciently to the local
) school districts that re the heart of Awerican education. And we
8 offer the talent and-resotirces of teachers, in turn, to serve the children
and youth of this conptry as they deserve.

Thank yous
O3 very meh. o

Mr. Quie. Thanlfys 7 )
H Tiear from the other members of the panel hefore we ask

We'll
fuestions, R :
< Mr. Maas, do you want to go next?

. STATEMENT OF JOHN MAAS, EXECUTIVE SECRETARY, '
> MINNESOTA ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL ADMINISTRATORS .

&

Mr. Mias, T haye very few comments sinee T am associated with
the Ameriean- Association of School Administrators and they have
already testified extensively, T helieve, on this matter, I

We would simply support the extension of the Elementary and

Secondary Education Act.and along the lines of the testimony that
I'm &ive you've heard very many times, request that some_means he
. looked. &t for rewarding those States that do a high good performance
Joby with students. T think there's ample evidence that Minnesota is
“doing thi, botluin terms of the low rate for, military rejection and
also in tdms-of the expenditures that the people of the State make
m that régard;Zand I Would simpli like to thank you for the oppor-
tunky. . :

Mr. Qurr. Thank vou.

Bill Wettergren,

F STATEMENT OF W. A. WETTERGREN, EXECUTIVE SECRETARY
MINNESOTA SCHOOL BOARDS ASSOCIATION

Mr. WertercreN, Congressian Perkins, Congressman Quie, for=—
the record. T am Bill Wetteraren, Executive Secretary of the Minne-
sota School Boards Association. The association also supports the ex-
-tension and reauthobization=of the “elementary and secowdary pro- -
grams due to expire on-September 30, :

x.i
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ne inereases in the *‘ippf‘ﬂp!‘litmﬂ
Our represenfitive from:the association on the title‘I advisory com-
mittee alse suggests that through the lack of finghice, we are serving
less than one-half of the puptls in the State of @nnesota under the
title I programs who conld otherwise qualify. .

We're binsed in our regard. 1°d somewhat %uppmt \fl Bradbury
in_his position that. we fhmk there should be more monies directed to
the Tocu] school hoard for their diseretion rather than through the
State Department of Edueation beeause communities and sehool dis-
tricts do ditfer and some direction. here should be taken by thr‘lnml

.- sehsol board am} its professionals.

I would like to talk a little bit thataelates to the finafieial picture
of school districts in the State of Minnesota and as youtwop lltlemen
are well nware of the exploration of the Federal ageney ha
with the operation of public school (Ll%‘tncfa And I %uggesf m jym,l
Yh.lt thmv is-little, in” our opinion, if any, communication. between

*of (Mivil Right' Eeconomie ﬂp])mtlmm the U%HA Divi=
ngtitle IN and HEW. '

.jmn, those peaple enforeir
And T would like to submit to vou an example of what has h'lp—
3 years ago, the Chicago division

penad in Minnesota regently, About 3
of Hl,\\ Anstituted aetion against .,,mnl distriets in \fmnESDt%‘l

o L they elaimed was Jne k of ilﬂnmiltne action. Thev threat-
“ened Tn u\‘h]mhl Fn]pml d'%%l‘%hlﬂ(‘(‘ fmm these H(thﬂ dlStIlCt% Mr.
]nmm\ i
districts in the (ll%i u=sions \\lth thv I'nfmcenmm I)n'lqmn of HEJV =
]lw\ tul(l tlw %f]mn] boarda and mlmlmatmtm% in those 31 distriets
t s-that they wounld have, 80 percent of the
trators [‘mp]m( v would hlw to he minority or women
nntll tlw ratio reached 50 percent and in the social studies are
"-'nt of minority or women.until the ratio reached 3i
trictaiare dec hm,n"’ enrollment school district
: re not. employing peaple. Miniiesota has
Vel 3 gtrict tencher tenure statutes, We have an lmlt‘qnesfed leave ora
senlority statute in the declining enrollment situation where the last’
person in is the first one to go. And under that kind of a situation
Cthere was just no wav that \Illllle‘iﬁtl schonl distriets ¢ould comply,
these 31, with the Pnfmwmf'm procedures of the HEW out of the
Chicago office. Finally an agreement was reached, as 1 have indicited
estimony, T am not sure whether they call it innocuous or
er it mav be, but thm re reanlly cing the '(‘hGD] boayd to
t!u future that they're in compliance, they re going to. file

T do suggest that we w mlltl like s

-

‘olf ]mmnnv] They*

whate
file in\the future that
annuaHy and then ’\mn forms that t}n% mfnrmixtmn 15 absnlutelv
Fotrue mf] will be true in tlw future. -
I hear 50 often from school boards and our gxdmmlgtrqtnrs in the
State the request for information from the various agencies, and so
much of it 1s duplication and when we get into the enforcement
area of Federal moni8s to school districts, it hecomes a very serious
situation and T gruess that [ don™t underitand why the same informa-
tion has taego to the Office of Civil Rights and another of the same
inforn 0 to ITEEW and another one to EOC and there must be
soine | a centralization that Congress conld enact to put these
nu m'n als rncfuhe]

17
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1 think that, as you know, Congressman Quie and T suspect Con-
gressman Perkins, Minnesota is under a strict State aid law., We
can only raise so muéh money foeally and that appropriated by the
legishiture and those monies we get’ from the Federal apppropria-
tions -and that's it. The riles and regulations having to do with
handicapped order cach school district, and T believe they w
refeased in December, order each school district to absolutel comply
with.all suchool bnildings in a 8-vear period. I'm not. sure—

MrQuir. Section 504, :

Mr. Werrerenes, That's section 504, _ .

I'm not sare how we're going to be able té do that, I'm not sure
that it's actualkg feasible when vou're talking about each school
building in the school district. It seems to me that where you have-
multiple huildings that vou would not have to accommaodate each
school building. That the program and the course offerings could be
o structured that maybe you could, vou've got fwo buildings as an
example to make it simple with grades one through six, mavbe one
could be doing it But we've leard horrar stories here of some of
the older buildings that are'of t1) fhvee and four story variety where
we're running inte the neighl’ﬁ’x{"” of 2150,000 to $200,000 just to
put in the elevators to accommodaf®the handicapped situntion,#

I notice in the budget proposals by Président Carter that (Here is.

assistance to public school districts to Lelp them complyivith this
'mandate in a 3-vear period and. Congressman \Quie, we

talked about that a couple of weeks ngo on Federal relationsnetsork
-of the fptional in Washington. ‘ : -
‘We have the same situntion ;
of the energy hill relating: to
there js not some assistahee -
ergybill, we're going to i
Cmeeting the handieap situation. A .
- Lappreciate the committee letting me divert here just a bit. Ve r
* renlly concerned abont the tax credit legrislation that's heing proposed
in Congress.!Wa just simply look at it to get. the public school
- system in the* State-of Minnesota and in the nation. ‘We're going
~ through this same-discussion over‘in the eapital in St. Pauly and T
- can see maybe the assistance to higher edueation, when we get into
the elementary; secondary education level, then it provides an
entirely different perspectiie to the 'situation.. I'm not sure if, Mr.
Perkins and Mr. Quie, if/ in Minnesota do'a great deal now in
the way of assistance in_public sehools, we have a tax deduction of
F500, grrades-one through six: K700, erades sexen through twelve, we
provide transportation and shared time prépyams, special education
and some soft ware. T think that we have testified in St. Paul arfcl
I would suggest to yon that if the Federal Government is going to
get into the. business of providing tax méney for nonpublic schools,
then ‘either on the Federal level or the State level, we ought to be
about standards, just what'have they got of curriculum pro-
15. How about teachers angbhow about school administrator®and
T thel neeting the healtl ahid™ snfety standards? And we, on. the’
public school arena, certainly have to meet 1] these qualificafions,
Fm not snre abont the other States'in the Nation but the only

s it relates to energy. I am not sure
hool districts is not, out vet, but if
‘onversion to school districts in the
same problem as we, gve in

Iy
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. tllknm ;ibgmt Xﬁirlm ), plng T \\im]ﬂ Hope Hg'u‘ the F(‘dEI‘ﬂ Cﬂn*
oress would not alloy the’ 1M, Olvmpic*Committee to get “into - -

i
athletic programs as Fan as. OLII piiblic high schoals are mmermﬁd

D aeress the lquml -
Oue other comment, Mr. Chatrman, m*nhcf- two, we have a problem
under the Youth I mp]mment and Tr aining Act, which is under the
Educational Quality “Act, 1 helieve, and it comes in this fashion.
The Hrimg’spousors are flé%l,c,mted by the Federal Government to pay
r]m Federal Gdvernment minimum wage which is £2.65 an hour. So
we're payingfpupils to leave school for training which may-be all ¢
right, we have no quarrel with that, $2.65 an hour, and the minimum
wige in Minnesota is %230 an hour, and for those tinder 18; it is
%207 an hour. Now, of the complaints that we're receivihg I\ our
office, it's pretty difficillt. As an example, we may %Ave a person
emploved in ﬂxe piiblic school district at can hour and that'
son’s child is being paid $2.65 an hourito-leave scliool to be
ained in another kind of o program, it’s a Jathm embirmssmff
difficult situation to explain.. ¢ R R
If the public school district, and we've jt J]L.E(]s about ﬂmf 2 num--
ber of times, the public school distriet would be clagsified as a prime
spongor, then we could alleviate that situation, If memory is right,
I think we linve five prime sponsors in Minnesota, In Minneapolis-
St Paul schoals, the State planping Agency, thi Upper Great Lakes . -
Regional Commission and, if memory serves me, it dpesn’t serve me
%k now on the fifth one, but they are the prime gponsofs in the school

. districts, initiate the prmﬁrmmq under the prime sponspr and, in most +’
cases, the edurational program or the program of work for th’tt pupil ~
is not approved by the loeal %Lhrm] beard, It has to have the ap- - N
proval .of the prime sponsor. ¥'s a very difficalt. sithdtion/butidt”
does ‘put Minnesota in an. embaYrassing’ pofition,’ in somé Wi Gr " 124

* another that the prime sponsorship, could be (‘h;mgﬁ 50, that it%{aumj

be more under the ftl i !

school distriets, it we : ne 1 1Eildy
Mr. Quie.- It wouldn't has funthmg to do with the mm]mun}

wage that you'd have to puy. You' d still hfua to pay the 22.65. ° .
M Werrers rEN. Pardon, sif? A
Mr. Qo It \mu](ln t .xﬁect the mmumum \hwé tlmuﬁ'h \f‘ﬁ'/ B

\Igﬂg,}%"’fT . Mr: Chairman, the dlﬁ'ﬂrenw ig tlmt the-Jederal
program, ])meaﬂf the nsury case, the minimii wage ofithe Fed-
erhl Congresygppilies at 52.65 and hére’s how we get 'in the ball park,
then, with our minimum wage of $2.70. T think T ve explained that
correctly,

¢ ’We W mﬂd fﬂm in lemtf \IL < h’mmnn I re*ﬂue that T

've taken -

bun the MEA .md ihg 2 tmml ]iducahnn A, ,
erul (‘Dligm‘sa getting into the minimum standards. We thinL that
mesota. I'm not sure that the variance of

\mu]d hv detmrem‘ in Min

< T
1!:‘1:: -
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F process; should be o

» Cuidanee  Association which, in t

+ titudes. ¢k ifieation of valnes and decisionmaking skills.
SJectives are facilitated by t

~_trons have often f

~sehool districts that we have. aronnd the Nation, S'Dééigﬂly in the

State, a minimal competeney should be ihlished probably in the
goals dhd objectives hy the Ioeal schoolbodrd. . " ;-

. Thank yon.very much. -

Mr. Qure. Mr. Hebl, , S W

STATEMENT OF HAROLI7. HEBI, PRESIDENT.' MINNESOT

v SCHOOL . COUNSELORS ASSOCIATION
My ITesc, Congressman Perkins, Congressman Quie, T am Harold
Hebl, president of the Minnesota Sehool” Counselors  Associs

tiori.
"We are a professional organization of 900 practicing school coun-
We are achartered division of the Minhesota Personnel and
hicl urn a State division of the
Ameriean Personnel and Guidance Association. r 7
Edudtition should have as its focus the development of the total
on and gnidance, which is‘an integral part of the educational
\ ‘wanized to meet the developmental needs of all
students. Every young person is in a continnous ptocess of develap-
g and evolving from w child ‘to ai adult, The guidance proces
therefore, is desigiied fo assist individuals to maximize their po-
tential. Family iastability, difficult peer relations, negative school
experiences Mid a host of ofher personal and social prdblems. fre-
-quently Timit Rhe maximum development of young people. This need
~for guidance il counseling in sehools on 0 K-12 hasis to deal with
these concernd confinues 4o be n glea of pirents,. teachers, and stu-
dents, \ E ' ’

selore,

Current nationnl and State legislation indicates the mportant

thrmst that gnidance and eounseling has attained in compreliensive
school - programs and .national priovities. Many natiohal program
objectives are compriged of developing self-awhreness, positive at-
i These ob-

ject [ ie guidance and counseling process.
This fact should indieate n strong need for_effective guidance and
sses and practitioners within national educational

v and S8 nﬁr]:‘_n‘y Aet, Publie Lo 93330, identifies

auldance and..connseling progiay s appropriate beneficiaries of
fu g support and as a prime component of exemplary programs,

comee NS seheol guidance and connseling programs began to
develop in- Minnesota schools. I nning with tlie 1959-60 sehool

vear, the. National Defense Edneation Act funds were. available to
= help develop significant secondary counseling programs. Tinder

NDEA funding, Minngsota. reached a Diigh of $467.363 in 1967-68,
“Federal support for connseling and guidanee hag been aroded throngh
program conzolidation to our present low of & 15,673, and T'11 ealt

vour atfention a-little bit later to appendix O which gives you a-
breakdown of that. The enrrent fignre represents almost a 60 per- -

s, \pparently dppropria-

cent ent in funds during the past 10-v
sation in recent years, This

el to mateh anthor

17y

&

ensil tood as each individual program loses identity as
“eonsolidation ocenrs, This huge reduction comes at A time when'the

I
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h.l\e increased sharply for 'ul(hhmmi and move effective coun-
seling programs, What a tragedy, considering the wide-ranging -
impact guidance and counseling programs are having on diverse
edur Jtlf}lhl]— cml, pel;ml,ll .md f)i:‘(’llﬂ’ltlﬂnfll concerns, -
appey

ry resource

materials and instructional r!(lm])uwnr thm‘ gmtluncm (()1.’1’5'11n§r and .
r‘fﬁ%ﬂllﬂ‘ Im% lusf lm ulenhhmtmn of counseling and
‘mhlr \\1th a multi-

I Within
sent. fmmm\mk. 1l %111#]@ {mthm z:.ltlDl\ Ime. been (kltrlmeﬂtil
to counseling and guidance. Hopefully, the desire of Congress will -
- be to fully support and advance school counseling servi
The American Personnel and Guidange Association in previ
testimony by Dr. Williamn Erpenbach recommends the follow
changes in Public Law 93-380 to assist in meeting our needs.
No. 1 under that is create a new title, perhips IV—T) under this
existing legislation entitled State and local guidance services, in-

(mpmimntf tlw mr 1 esently included under title TV-B.

,,,,,, new nauthorization level over a_j5-year period
l)wrnmmrf pmlnps with £50 mlllmn for the first year- with sub-
sequent inereases in the authorization level annual v. This level of
fundm(f \\mll(l bF‘ fhlll%félle‘d lntn ﬂ]e new tltl(' fl om the mlthm‘lza—

;(10 .Lppmplhlte fnmlmg plml ions f()
ittes 8o strenethen gittdance and (mlnsplmﬁ services
" glemeritary and secondary flmmla‘ inerease toordiliation of guiddnce
andl counseling activities and improve qn.ﬂlhciltm of gmdnnce fmd
(mms,Imﬁ’]}ewmmvl ’
We and the school counselors feel that [ oimy most important that
we have .uhﬂqnlate funds for the leader )

1ip personnel to provide i 111— ,
servics training to strengthen the programs, to plmt 1esearch
bring us to workshops 111(1 this type of thing,

. No. 4. prcwlde funding and onr foremost one is to develop an

« clementary school cou lmﬁ' program. We have less than 50 ele-
-mentary counselors in the Eﬂhh: at the present time. We have 1,054
.secondary counselors, &Y Hu serepancy ﬂlEI‘F .
T happen to be in a. junior hlrrh sclmnl, and we spend much of the
seventh grade yvear bringing ah(mt an understanding of the role of

“the counselor,in. the bulh‘lmw since most of our ;tudent% have not
previously h: u] a counselor in the building.

The gecond one under providing fundmr: to improve and. expand
testing and evaluation. We think that a IPal evaluation of the testing
procedures and the tests that are naed and the uses of the test needs’
to be made.

_Staff in-service and counselor renewal. P ogranr and stdff evalua®
Training of paraprofessionals and counselor aids. We feel that

this may be an avenue that provides a véry serious hplp that coun-

%vlms need in the building, especially with the new liw with the

handieap, the IEPs-nd that tvpe of thing. We have.had much extra

work that counselor aides and IhllﬂplufE‘SSand]E c:nu]tl assist us in
the elerical end at least, ’ -

= 1 }:]fs] - : i -
N =' . . ;C;'v"' B Tow
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T Programs for special needs and then assisting teachersiwi
_.\7 . room. group techniques and '5t§xt£gag§tﬂ develop & positivgles

: rning. .-

“elimate. This is a very impoftant igsue in present day classrooms.
The classroom of today is diffegent than it was 10 years ago. A
- group technifjue needs to be developed for n positive learning climate,

L

and we need to be able to asdist teachers with this. o
., Subsidizing salaries of comnseling personnel. And: other prioritiés

_Tragmuy be determined by the counseling and guidance administrative
. %ﬂ'ﬂféii the 7.5, Ofice of Education. - : :

v Then we would hope that if there is a-new title, title IV-D or
hatever it may be for coilnseling services, that some sort of a
Jeéhanism will be built into it that we will haye assurance that it
Will be“funded, either that it will.be funded or perhaps none -of
¢ thern will be funded. . o . L
- _Another alternative to this might be to improve the clarity of
4. the language in the title TV-13, if we do ot change and put in 1
w o new title ITV-D or something of that nature, Counseling and guid-
« " nnce is not currently ‘mentioned in thE title, and we feel that it
* " shonld'be,” ¥\ change to perhaps library and counseling résonrees

may be adequate and then separate authorizations. It can be veithin
the framework of the present-law if they so desire, We want to be
sure that we have State leadership funds avajlable for-that,
-1 would also like to recommend that the existing tifle T Jegislation -
-+ .- perimit. an allocation from aunthorized funds for-an elementary school
counseling program in schools eligible for title I. With a change in
legiglitive language and some realignment of fund§ this program
could be incorporated into existing legislation. Schools with ele-
mentary programs have found £his an effective tool to maximize the
potential of deprived and disadhaitaged students. Elementary school
fuidance is a develapmental process through consultation, eoording-
tion and”counseling tQ assist the student, parents and teachers bring
About positive changes and help.children grow and mature, .
I call vour attention to-the attached position paper on elementary
auidance in dppendix E. Thete is ample eyidence to document. the
Y effectiveness of {he new elementairy counseling programs we have in
the State of Minmesatw. Tess than 50 school districts in our State
. bave an elementary school guidance program and then sdme of them
t i~ - have them only in eértain schools. For example, in St. Paul we have .
‘ it in one school. Minnedpolis, I believ'e, has six or nine elemsniary .
schools that hav

y
»

The rest do not. /These programs are imporant - - .
~and useful especially to deprived and disadvantaged children. Please
consider building into the Titlé T authorization and funding an ele-.
mentary guidande component, . - L , -
/ * «.Another concern of Minnefota counselors is that an appropliation
will bo made to adequately (fuhd Teadership’ activities of onr State
'pupil personnel gtafl, Durlng 1976-77, our leadership fund was .
.. B132.866 and the funding by specin] appropriation under Public Law
0482 s $55 MG this yehr. The drastic reduction coupled with om-

-~ Governor’s. degfsion to severely curtail all State administration
money includifig the printing budeet and elimination of ont-of-state
travel to conferences anc”conventions for self renesval makes it im-,

~ peritive that Congress renlize the need for effective leadership activi- -
“ties ut the Stuﬁa level. “In"Minnesota, .salavies of administrative -

i,
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perscmnel are pmd by ’\[mneéun f\md% md the total gppmpr;&tmﬁ .
. goes {o assist counselors in an organized and systematically presented
program of regeaich, in-service and self renewl, dew]@pﬁﬂnt‘*\l and
edieational: pl‘ﬂ(‘ESéF% to assist students to m’l”sllﬂlZE their pateﬂtml
. “There is a eliart of this in appendix B. S
« The Mintiesotn School Counselors Associntion applecmtﬂg thg op
pgrtumtv given:me to present this information this morning. Hﬂ .
= Jfully, Conigresgshured onr belief that quality counseling and guidance -,
\us are essedtial to providing a diflerent inted educational pro-
. graip sensitive to the mdlndml needs of all of our students.
Thank you. :
- # . "Mr. Quig. Thank you very much. o
[The dncuments reftu:led to in the m-11 testlmgily are g, ftﬂlnﬁ’s ]
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-
65man Porkins and E\eﬂ:ﬁer: of the Subtcmm:zg- on
::lafy apd Vusaei.ansl Educa:iv:ﬂt

O =

= 2 * 5

. | . : L ) S =

rd .
© the privilege of p\féasnging Eg;%‘;mahy this morning. 1 qm

1, Presldent of the Mignesota schaoi C.;-Unselt:rg Asmﬁiatiﬂn * ! '
1 ?Egﬂﬂiiifiﬂﬁ BF e hugdrr:d pﬁg:ti@iﬂg Eehﬂal n:uunielgrl ;:
sred division of the &inmgatg Pstsannel and Guidance Assoc- E | :

{ i turn i 4 sedte divtsign "ot zhe Ameridan Pgrsnzm;l and L

sdéiation. e '

] flwglapméns of th: tofal person

3

ind guiﬂlu:é ‘whizh {2 an in;ggfsl Pare of the educstional process shodld. 7 . o

'ginized to mget ‘the developuents] mgdg gf. a1l students. E\!gf—y yaung-

areia in a eontinusus pratgm af dEVElaping and

evolving from a child ° °
s "to an ndu}:

Ih: guidance progsss, shgfgfatg. -
-viduals to maximize cheir pogencis Fani: 1y nsﬁabul;y. dtffg::t‘lz pedr L *

' fetltinm, nggamve ﬁhgﬂ}. a@mim:ga\;nd a thE oF m;har personal a

o

is degigﬁed to assist ind

v yaung peg?lg
guiu‘ahv:e and :nunge!ug ir schaols en k-12 basid.ze deal

= %Ehﬂ% Ea!ﬁﬁéfnsv ednpinuey YAbie a plea of parenty, ;eaéﬁérg angd &tu- 'f*;'
i dants " . = ’ '

Tu

Eﬁ::ent ﬁal:ir;nﬂl ind stn:e

. gi;idd,ﬂee and counseling has igtafied i 5@?&' & 8chool prggmsg

[= patisnal prigﬂtiu

Mapy n-u:igﬂn pfﬂsiém uhje*:thles are Eam‘priséd daf-
. developing -aelf Ma:enﬂg.

3

powleive AEtiEudes, elarification of values ;nd ﬂ &
decision-making ski 115 Thgag ob jectives are fasi@,}.t;téd hy tHe guiﬂanzg o
- =3

and Eaun;eling process. This fa,:t ghgulé ind;ga:e a af-f;lﬁg ne&d for =f-
feetive guldancs dnd - :GUnEelinS ruf;eupﬁ and, pm;tic;angrs uxchin natignal . r
educational policy,

B2
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and. Secondary Aet; BL Qigaaﬂjdéqgi_ﬁgs_ guidance snd coun-

81, !PPEﬁgﬁiEE héngfiﬁigfiég' of funding iupp@fé ‘And ad &
: - - . 1 = - L4

fani;?tasr; 7+ Uider NDZA fusding, H,{msﬂga reached a.

-high of 5457.§§3 '-iﬂ l§57 1968.  Federal: Euptht for i:ng'ziiﬂg and guiﬂ=

i ll‘li:e “has heah ez,gded I: %ugﬁ pfng:m §ﬂﬂ5h11ﬂﬂrfﬂﬂ to Gur present 1éw DE
$205,673 ‘of potal Tiele Tv- fgnds Of $2,745, 122 for Hinnéssta, The

- Eutﬁznt Eigurs reprnenfs almost a- sﬁz dut- 1n funds during the past té‘ﬂ :

IE!f! APplfgnBl’] @pmpru:ianf have aftsn fglled £o match authorization

-in recent years, ﬁns ,fa-:: 18 eagﬂy und:-far,aad @5 each individual pro-

# . gTrAm 1@5@ @ idenz;ty as :b' glida;ian EUrE - Thia huge tédu&::iﬂﬂ comes

é Dthe negds |

.8 fEEEi\'E Eaunslliﬁs pfagtam. Eﬂmi tiﬂgédg, Ennaidgring the H:Lﬂf*r;:nging

prdgrami" Are ha\fiflg on diverse Ed\‘h:a\‘:irmBI

It appests in ,:h.y

agd im’ t%uﬂ:jnﬁ:s’t

-y
*

lj.bm;y- and instfu;t.ianﬁi res&urneq.v E’i'
P ﬂiagle é\;thﬁﬂsﬂﬁ‘ug h_ﬂE been deeriments

3

1, Credte & new Title IV-D under PL 9‘80 enticled "State a’d,

Local Guidanee Sefyicas,": inﬁﬁfpﬂfatiﬂg thE pravisiaﬂj ‘p,ﬁsﬁfxtly
- J

included dnder Title IV-B. L -,
Estshliah & new authorizstion levgl over a- five yea: period

. boginming with 550 million for the fizst year with suEEEqueﬂE -
v anfegjeg in the aurhorizétiod level _snrmalh‘.rl‘his lg\rg]; of
. . 5 . ) RN

! f -
P . » . . R e XI‘E : l/,sx"‘( .

O
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Beginning vish the' 1955 1968 school year, the Hl;_ignll
ﬂ?}{éf. gﬂd!§fe available to help devalﬂp sigﬁifir;anz -




"lu:ﬁﬁdiﬂiiaﬂil lﬂgl of ESEA iv-B. $50 Eill:laﬂ wvas tha :uEhnE-f - i
v".‘l;ﬁﬂ lavel in Tiela: I.V=B when ESEA Ii.:l II--Teating, Gm;eli.ns u .
a5 Guidance vas consolidaced ih FT 93%& o s L. e
'éder!\\,!‘ g

%
i

3, P:mride apg opriate f,t\nding pzmisiau for state- lavel

F ship al:l;iv gs ta i:tehgthén kuid;m:g ard \:aunseling gervices .
. " in alement fy and sgdondary schools, indresse mardipggiaﬂ of
fggiﬂ;f;ég and - eéunsel:;a; ﬁ;ﬁviﬁg: and Himprove .q 'iﬁu_zj.uﬁg v

of guidafice and ggunséling Ee:sannel = ;,'*_’ T -
4z Frwidg f\mﬂing Eo: Voo . *‘ :‘3 ., ‘Z\_ R
- Eivg.Dﬂelgp an Elmnm:y s;‘.ha;nl LR =
) b. j@f&e lm:kgxplﬂd :E:T:i%gr ) :'.i
SElff in-s‘efvize i}:é c{unl M
, 4
R " =
* aEfa:egieg to davelgg a p;i;ive,xgafﬁiﬁg ;limteg v !7_' - b
! h. Subskﬂizing suar%es gf* :hmggli{g pgnanrpl E & ) .
ST . 1, Other p:‘inri:ieé Ag de:emngd by che ;mrmeltng an guidance
f aﬂmini;ﬁﬂgéve gnitgﬁiﬂ the. Unitéﬂ SEEEES Office of Eduzatian T
' 5. Incorporate a mechasism W s:et:ifg that. unlena pacrts IV B,C, and 7
" paretall E\;ﬂﬂedi none s.vauld b&‘fumieé E b
’ - : = - .;.k’ 1 ' - 4

* . : 2
Another alterflative may be to Lﬁpfavg theé claz

- K . -

Eitale ﬁE . IV-B. EauniEl;ng snd Guic;ian:g is. not gufreutly mgnﬁianed in ‘the )

. 5 A change to Librafg &nd Caunseling Rea@ut‘fé(mg h_g adequiﬁ ‘\ - B
ie

arate xuthaﬂgatin’ﬁs plus pmviaians fo¥
bg n"quifeﬂi

ehip funds would . )

- Assufam:e should be b il; inta-' b ;ﬁe =

-aligﬂmgnt of fumis. l;hi,a prog p’ Egulﬂ bey

iniu {E)&lsﬁing lggia?ﬁaﬁ@m )
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~ Programs hl\r found this & Efz:tive :ﬁaL ta magimize Fhe paEenEii.l of
deprived, gn% Eld’\fl.ﬁElgeﬂ* students. Elgﬁgatary -chual guiﬂinee is"a

ﬂﬂelamr&l process Ehraugb anniultl;inn, caar {nation and ;Qunleligg
£o aasist Ehg*ltudent, parents’ s

1 te;chegs bring about pasit,ive—iéhgngg!

and help cijldren grow mjid maruyd. -
B : B

-1 ;gll yau: ;:en;mn ‘te the attm:ﬁ,_'d pgsi;mn paper ‘n elementary g

in Appgndix E. There 15 ample i\!idgnz: (22 Eacment the EEEEEEiVEEE.iE
the few glgﬁenm:y counseling programs ve have in the state of Minnesota.
_Less than fifey school digt:icl‘:s in our gtaté have an elementary school

guid‘gnze pfngfam. These programs are 'Empﬁr:sm and useful gspe:illly ko . -
dgprived and diasdvlneaggd children., Please consider building inta Ehe

E

Title I aqzhaziﬂtigg and fynding an elepentary guidance eomponefit.

o ) . .
Aﬂathe; cancern, af~ Hiﬁﬁésg:a counseleors is that an aiap" priatinn will be

sl appfiﬂtian under El 9& 482 1s- Si;,&k?

n ;nuplgd with our Gaverngrf dé;:isinn i

elE-rerghal

it imperative l:haE Congress reali:g the need for effeccive ldadef—

'gh}p activitien at the atatg_ devel. In H:!.m’lexﬁ:a salaries of admin-

isﬁt&:ivg personnel Are p;ié by HMinnegbta funﬂs and the total sppfa?tistian '

' goes to Basist counselors in an organifed and sysﬁnﬁtizal]; prEEﬂEEd

'pfﬂgféﬂ of research, .inise'fvi.éé and self-reneval, dE\’Elﬂmeﬁtal and ed-.

H

Lapprec igl;ea & @ppéﬂ:uriity

moraning.  Hopefully, Céﬁréas
Bhlres nuf belief\ﬁaﬁ quality cmnseli am;l Egidam:e p:agfs:ug ‘are
) -és'erﬂ:in‘l o ‘pioviding a diffefenﬁiaﬁiu%&ﬁ!g‘ﬁél'Pr@gfﬁlﬁ & sil:iw: En

T Ehe maividual adadomof all ‘Lmd&n;s; 3 L
_ 1

\
4,»
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Top Line—Number of staft"assigned counseling duties, -
-Bottom Lin%}-‘ﬁll ~time equivalent. counselors; ;
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Stats l_e:dgt:hip-'fqnéi vers used to expand and :Efihg:haﬁ guidanca and
ééuﬁill%ﬂ?; sarvices i{n SI;mii!jE:fy ;nd lgéégﬂ:ry schoola, {neresse coordination
of ﬁ.tiiﬂ,im:e and counseling activities, and Lapznﬁ qufilf,vi.fiélﬁiﬁﬂfi of -guidance
and :aumgliﬁé perscnnal, Activities pravided halp c;- school, ?l‘ﬁfguianﬂ:

:igiff, “and directly or indirectly affected &1l alementacy and Bélit;ﬂé;,ty !Ehﬁﬁl‘

childrea m(maﬁiuéea. 5. :
= Sl’j.}lffiigs )
: S X
& ) Rent and lease space = ..
« . T . Ly
epair . -
. & Printing i o _—
L 4 Fon-State Consultants T ) N
Furchased Services S
bata Procesaing o Nl
Travel-in-state
Travel-out-of-stats ! =
’ [ » ' Suppl ies

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

[ Although te

OyeRVIEW ~ - »

PR . . - -
- Elementary School_Guidance-A State and National Need
= ERATY 2Ehoo L £ s

* Many are concerned abouty
schools, misus
success upon gl

a0,

) = - o# - . . .
Early intervention in-personal development (inte ts sehoo)
achievement and attitudes) is more effective and e fﬁ?fr\gﬁﬁall
efforts offered inithe Tater years, ) . . A i L

tngss and maladjusteent fin acylthaod is velatwd
ence and positive self —zgard in childhoay.

The absence of mental
to the development -of

achers recngrﬁzé and address student needs, current ré§§
iffzantly diminfshes .

_for the basics coupled with declining resources
1 development.

 the amount of systematic effart devoted to emotions

*  Hhile other student support service workers address {mpovtant needs. (schiool
related family probleins as with social workers and psyctnlogical assess-
ment relative to severe ééha@]'mﬂad@stﬁents as with schou] psycnolegists),
&chool counselors though helpful with less severe problems Yocus upon pre=
ventive aspects. They are primarily concerned with the app)jcation of
developmental principles” in the school through counseling, consultationt .
and classroom curriculum. . ' : L.

Guidance Addresses Student Needs

. st L3 . .
*. Counselors work with students to enhance personal. adequacy (self-awarensss,
secial reasoning, decision-making, assértiveness, communication skills, etc,)

unselors work sthool staff to increase their understanding of the mewpgs ° -

¥* Cﬁ ;
“ of students across.developmenta) stages and Jthe application o suchiknow-
_ ledge in the classroom. E
*  Counselors work with parents to increase thefr parenting skills and famfly
relatjonships relative to developmental needs. . -
e Prgsenrgfrggravmjtaggs;& Need fgr Funding ) ) !
S % In general, high schools arp staffed with secondary counselors,but with
T few exceptions moft states have few ElEmenﬁdff‘S\::ﬁt’:ﬁ] coundelars, J .

kil . - 4T
*  Where counselors have heen added to elementary st:hgéls' thef are g’tr‘éng’cu
‘supported by starf and. parents. - -} : - TR
*  Economic:concitipns are foreng sch
= 'support sery- €3 - L
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g Déer confo

) In recent s:udfes
ih*ed above the
naﬁn (H*n esota 15?4 1976) The Tow re,je&tinn fate -drafiegs: _frt}m our
ddefor i11iteracy is rather well known and refnforces the aiilfg findings n
ading and mathematics (NCESy 1475). The percent of students'who begin {yjgh.
sthabl and graduate four years latsr Flids’ Minnesota. 'ansistenﬂy “with vne’ of the
_highest syccess rates (NCES, 1976; Mipnesota, 19?6) Certainly. Mimnesota 15 2
strong si&parfer of education as evidenced by its being one ‘of the top states fri-
_aimount of tax money spent per ¢apita for education {(NEA, 1977). &

v,ahle rec"érd.

In 5p1te of sich a fine record, howgver, there are siﬂ criticyl ytnet quid-
© ance .needs among children. There i3 evideumg, for example, that the stecz of ¥
schoaling upon puplls is too. often T\Egative and "failure nr“lénteé (Sprinthaﬂ L
1973; Glasser, 1969; Bloom, 1976). [t is generally recognized that increuses are
eceurring 1n the divorce rate, de"linquﬁnﬁ;{}t

si'(éspeclaﬂy ameng girls) ahd- in L
dered te be nega- s

ear culturé is co

the mﬂuse # drugs and air;ghal The yau

19?3) vwlence in the 5:hgm‘l§ anﬁther examme has Feceivgd
Peer reje tinn and peer put-downs are comnan conflicts amony
_and uther% ts are deeply concerned about these relation

To assist yauth mth the periunal concerns vdng up 1ﬁ & u:nFﬁPTEx Saﬁét_y
most secondary schaols ‘In Minnesata provide guia nce nd cnun 11ng REL A These
services were Estab’lished largaly through start-y -funds provided’ Eti\q‘.eS Qhrﬁugh
“the Natiognal Defense Educatfon Act of 1959, while NDEA was amendec
" for the expenditures of funds for E]F‘iﬂehtal‘y 5chool- guidance and cc
the amount of funds actuaﬂy used was guite Smaﬂ r:Dmpare sto th' Ting
suppart for aétandar‘y gmdance pr?qra"ls‘ Winnesota used its mﬂ}
noeA” fundg fﬁr ETempﬁtar}f schaol i}uxﬂdm:g nmﬂ&nﬂﬁstrat‘lgn anr: =
(Mitler,. Gum & Bender, m? Hnw. 1@?31 T,

Whiles the \QVTdEnEc of plmﬂentary ,;trhu;cﬁ eoung Elar hplpﬁnhers in H‘
growing, lcca] support for such 5Ervf§:r~ (S quite Vinjted Jargely due ¢
and r‘eduggd gtate funding resulting F\pm dach'nnq Cnrn”n‘f‘nti Eﬁ'gr 80% .0 4!

1e@enta'Fy chﬂﬂren in Hinnescta dcq nm, rL(;EwE ﬂhj hEnEF]Lg of an are 3ngd quid:

,iﬁnn stateme"t deﬂA‘A?if for 1
v-*cm behal%f the Al!ierlt‘,:n Fersnnm:]
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- . ance, program.

-, tically, pfe*erxted by “trafned

- dual-with 2 histary of successful experiences in schobl. Jea

" impartant for two reasons:

There “are«Fewer than 60 e]gmgntary scﬁna] taunsg]ars servinianug
§0 sthools in Minnesota's 438 school distrh:ts, In other words, nearly- 405%15-"
tricts have no arganized elementary guidance program with the services of a
Teensed eTelﬁentary schodl counselor avaﬂable J(Minnesota, 1977). Most states
‘have only .aboitsl00 elementary schoo] :ﬂunsgiars and most of them are employed in-
metropolitah’ sthools (Jacksﬂn, 1977),. While teachers. often recognize and address
student. needs, they are not naturany Eﬁuﬁ Tors or psxchujagi:a] educaturs.
Guidance with pnsitivg resultsgtends - to’ he guidance that 15 organized and systema-
Arf (Hﬂ,ier. Yo73; Hﬂ]ér 1976 & Miller, 1977),

"Mead for Farly Guidance. in_Educati fon: Prevention is Pfefameg, to Remediation

The guidan;e process 15 designed to assist individuals to maximize their

"potential. Famil ir’xsteﬂ:ﬁ”lit_yi difficult peer relatians, negative school experi-

"ences and a host &fF other persanai and socital problens freguently Timit the maxi-
mum development of young people. This negd far guidince and counseling in sr:huc'ls
an a KE=12 basis to deal with s0me gf thgse concers Etpﬁt‘lﬂuei to b p]ea of
Parents, teache®s and students (mnnE:a;gsFTSA 1927)." )

Guidance may be remﬁqfal preventivé /or d’evah:prnsnta"i or a combination of

" these appraathgs . Research, Enf\ﬁiﬁns‘i‘that a combination of theie #pproaches is

nigadgéd (Hﬂ‘ieF Gum & Pender, 1972). HGWEVET‘- the importance of a developmental
approdeh cannot be overemphasizad (E"Iaam. 1974; 1976; Kohlberg et al.. 1972;
White: ]972) Some important deveinprﬂent@ aspests must be tonsidered:

R
"

" #*In order to foster positive seﬂimrth the school must provide the indivi—

the ear]y el emantary s.:hnn] perind B ’ ; g

" positive o arlg envirafment thame scha0l, peer group, etc.) is ':Hti;;ﬂly

2) Tt ‘i5 easfer to _develop salected Ehal‘\actél‘lﬁtlﬂs (jntehect.v’laﬂguage. T
schogl achievement and attltudes) durmg the child's period of Faﬁd,gmwth {first .
5 to 7 years) t? in later-perigds when growth is s]oggr a&nEQatme{]garmng
overcome; . & ’ '

‘more difficult £
b} growth is sequ

3 grevlgus period, -
’ # Tha best Dﬂdfttﬂ€§ f the absen;e ﬁT“mgntﬂ 1]1ness and. mahdjustmenta: 1n )

adylts are the F!'E:Egﬁg of varioys Fuﬁ'ns of tprnpetenrsé ang posifive self regard
s

"

during childhood. . ' # .

L]

ings. .espeeially during .

A
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N "

et
E aﬁ ‘Ee abbve statgd needs . g~
gji‘gned ta serve a.ressonabile number- :
réas - To assist fn thig &f'Fart the:

—

A guidaﬁce coinsel gk iﬂcné ﬁh,t i

. and mnterns Hcmever 4 skilled teuns i
of students can be ef’ferstive in man,y uf ‘th

functions, and remedial anes vlhgn ﬂéé
. l:hﬂdren grau and mgture :

Foundations of Euidancéj

« The ﬁurpésg of guidan‘cé Tke ‘th *

In nEhE\' wurds. prnmting iht§1iectﬁa1 and emo ,’i grnwth baseﬂ ypon d!ewémm

: merxta] thear;r is viewed_ 23 the major aim of guidance, " In formylating comeeptual =Y ’
_ modets as a basis for personal development, it fs logical and sound 1o d¥aw upon =~ = 9
4dEveTﬂPﬁEnta] theories (Fiaget. Peck & Haviqhursé Kahlbery, Supeh', Loeyinger., .

L3

- Perr_v) Such theaﬂﬁs have examined impowtant aspects of de\rﬂapmamt ‘aver the
. human growth perfods, and recgqnized that ‘bath {ntetlect and ematiam Forhirig tg\ ’ )
1nﬂuence thought and behawior. The following assumptions have baarn ldeﬁ:if‘ied i
- as re'igvant guide]ines for PEF§QI‘I§1 ﬁevebpment through p’laqn&ﬂ guiﬂan*cs nme \

rams: LT L ) . L% .
s , w - : L

. . _ . il A LS
1) The process of piychalagical ﬂéVE]?,ﬁt is an importamt.ain of
education and should not ba left to chance acters in the school as fy the '

case now. in most schogly, 7 H L —
¥ ‘ ? v * % ; . *

: _2) A d p]ace 1o itap%in gﬂﬁceptuagzﬂng iumhar
5 examining key aspects. of developrkntal psy.:ha]igy eapet‘ia‘py &QQMHVE dEuehpmeﬁt A

* The fnﬂmﬂng thccretica) :ancepcs emér‘gs . , . oL

-‘s w:

. 5 a), human devehpment ca;/"be exglaine%{l terms of stage*:: M’ N
,',,g,‘ SEE gr@wth with edch stage mavity its oW umqqe zhara\:geristiﬁs ’ )',7
A '!that are guahﬁative]g d!fferant. : 5, sy R
7 b) “eaé'h stage. \‘:ﬂﬁtﬂia‘}; and byilds om thase ﬁrﬂcaﬁmy H:. vy - ) ﬁé -
' I’Epi’E"EntS proqaross 1v¢31y rmore cﬁmmex StFut‘tuFES‘ : s . .

f:gm)emty struétur‘s: brovides the basis for an adaptﬂwe
* :
+ !

persnnal Frameuarn AL, M

-even thouqh tie structurts Bre considered quite sta
irreversible, gvowth does accur ovdr time and can be in¥Tvenced -

with apbropriste psycholagical. intergentions. T -
- . .7 E-3
. , , :
: s k4
1 (3
4. 4
- [
Foe . Y &
L s oA Fl
v A ’ N
=
1 9 N P N
{ i Koy -
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3) The counselor with a a knowledge of developmenfal theory and relationship
Eﬁﬁﬂﬁtémént skills can play a key role. in the schodT as psychological or develap-
mental edutatnr to promate persanal grﬂwth in the main tréah BF the schna1r

®

The EuuﬁSE]ﬂr trained then 1n the -application of developmental thénry to the
imarily with skills in ﬁnunseling, consultation® and dEVE]Dannté]

ryventions to effect grawth in children. - The counseler performs a
£pon b1]1ty but

schnal Narks
guidance i

functions in the school in Earryiﬁg out his/her r

mﬂst:e rt is directed to serve students, patents and teach

E,
ache
with the various graupE

rs. Functions per=

formed by the counselor al ong with targeted obje
1

—

served break down as follows: -

. Counselors Service to Students :

The counselor works directly WIth ftui,nts to ;timulate growth in déveinpment

"primarlly through group guidance, individual counseling and pley media so tﬁat
A

students might:

* build positive attitudes toward self and re

* athievé. a growing sense of one's own identity and.a cherishing of the N
individuality of others. . ’

* cope- with change and inner conflict within themselves and concern Fgr
other's conflicts.

recognize increasing. responsibility for one's-own learning. N
- T

recdgnize the téusg-and effect relationship between feeling and behavior.

*

* learn good communication skills ircluding persons across the generation
. 5pan, : o S

* function effective] as.a member of vrious groups (family, Eeer!it]a§5a
Fﬁami etc.}) . : o . R .

*

make value decisions based upon principles of justice. - o .

L}

increase in their ability to think and learn from experience,

Counselors Service o Sehool Staff

; EnunSElﬂrs contribute to staff and orgahization develgpméﬁt of the schonl

= * jn-service training to help teachers understand the needs of students ’ :

)
N
C2
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shﬂs ﬁ:n‘ cl ’

* asspténce to

 student grnwthi
Counselor Se vi?ce to-Parents

Codnselors alsu provide assistince to parent ; ﬂndividuaﬂy of in gquﬁ‘,
E'virfety of wayqi to he]p

. S o ,
i F' i ' o p“f’
\:' J"' he]p pare tg uqderstaﬂd school. pahmes ‘dnd due process prucﬁdures arnﬂ

PR

'{ . aspeciallk

7 ) N
uppurtumtles and servwes available for their’ chﬂdren s ot
L

the namtan 1t is nbvmus that cri tn:al t:hﬂdren" guldanca neads artntlt gmng tq* "
< be rrsfé at thE pregent rate of program growth. While REEA funds were made a\?adl—

abte on a ver; timited basis in 1954 for Elemegtary school guidance demonstration . 0
pFquEts they were not sufﬁcwen: to stimulate the sstablishment of programs in = - -
1m:a1 schools to the same degree that occurred through heavier funding for ser:unda’r_\" “.
gu1danEE ﬂrngram; Cunf.ldepng maximum beneﬁts from money and effort expEndEd the n;l

lar —st ammmt of i resources should be directed at _intervention w1th young chﬂdren

. Adolescence | s ‘much oo latd to pmmte ir ‘ant personal Eharactegistlci and too ' ‘_’.‘*

difficult for uve;’f:'nmlng negative sffects nf’ garh« failure and mw e]ﬁ esteem, © The
present praitlte of heavy state &nd fEdEi‘al fundlng of remEdial pruqramf for SChuu]
faﬂure, delinguency, drug abuse, etc., 15 a case of doing it the hard way. In the

v

lung Fun Ear’ly guldante intervention makes more sense.and deserves 1Eg1slat1ve suppurt
support services needed to t:ampIement the lnftruttm 1 pragram of the. schaul It 15
therefore reconmended that 1E§T:]éthE funds be provided for the establishment of elem-
entary school guidance pmgrams in the schools.
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Jaekrun &, P, Unpub115heﬁ!5tudy on the National Status af ETEmentary
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Kol'lbgrd, L. The-concopts of developmental .psychol gy aﬁd the central aim of
logical edueatjons.

TrsM,. Reynolds (Ed:) Psycinlogy aﬁd the process of skthooling. Un1vers1ty ’
of Hinne:@ta FTES:, 1977,

kamﬂ‘em ‘L., La Cosse, J. & R]Cks, 0. The pre:mctatnhty of adult mental
health from g\ 1d thav1ar “InB. Holman TEd. ) Handbock of child psycho=

~pathology. W Yark:- IkEraw-H111; 1972, 1217-1204, ]
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“Mr. Quir Is ‘anybody hére for the Minnesotn Fedération of -

Teachers? . x _ ,
If not, we will go ahead with the questions. . T
Would you like ta? C ‘ o :
Chairman Perkixs. Go ahead. I awill follow. We want to show

4

Mr. Quiz, Harold, you don’t mention how the determination
would be made along the way. As I gather, what you're saying 1s
that we have to have a separate title IV-D for guidance and coun-

seling and that we ought to also. divide the money between ele-"

meptary and secondary within that title or just make certain within
the title that elemeuntary guidance and counseling is mentioned so
that people will know it is available for that purpose? 7

Mr. Hepr. Mr. Quie. I would say that we should be certain in the

title that it's K through.12, that it is mentioned so that we do have

an elementary component in it. At the present time, almost, well, 1
believe all af the money is spent on secondapy counseling and 1f you

will Aefer to Nppendix €, appendix C slfows the breakdown this

1977 agd you will notice there the amount of money that
/ State, $2,745,122, that* guidance and counseling has
i imately 7 percent plus we feel that
ngs to us, 51445210 which is another 1 percent. So
ce and counseling, and it is completely secondary,
I know, that is our total amount. T think if a new title
we shanld be cevtain that it is I through 12 or elementary
ioned in it, But I do not gay -that you should necessarily have
ate funding. S R :
Quie. Now, when we talked privat
yvou don't get that your fall-back position was' at least to have
euidance and counseling mentioned in the title rather than the way
it is. - _ o . ,
Now, would vou also recommend if that was done, that we specify
elementhiey or K through 12 to make certain it is available?

Yes Mr. Quie. T would recomunend that it specify K
rrant fc ing al lance. -

111

comes into tl

5’»191,’;’21.& which is appt

testing bé

., to be made at the State level, then, the way they do now in admin-

istering the program? L .
Mp. Hepn, -I think as much local control as possible would be

_excellent. i ' B :
~ Mr (3g1e. So vou would give the option for the request to be
made by the local school withiout anybody om the State level saying,
“Hev. vou can't use 1627 R '
Mr. Hepr! T'would like to sée, Mr. Quie, ]
are aithorized for guidance, but I w

wmi{d like to see that
ortld like as much-local

» control®as possible becuuse exch district i1 ‘the Btyfe of Minnesota is

different and.their needs nre different.  Far exafnple; the needs of
S5t Paul :'llﬁfiﬁlillé;iﬁﬂ]i?a would be much differefit. ¢hati the needs of
Albert Ten or Faribault-or perhaps MeGregorfor some other small
town. So 1 would like tosee as much loeal control as possible to
be sure that we have a K through 12 program in all schools.

#

T understand that if
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would like to ask Mr. Bradbury if vou have any comments ol the
whole affirmative action.-question that he talked shout. I know that
your as ‘ncinfin‘p-_is_qveryi\'ﬁ]\fed “in_the ‘hole question of tenure
-statutes and requested leadfe and seniority and so forth. -

- But affirma

: o 104

MIQUF Relative to Mt Weffeygren‘s testimony on page 2, T

Mr. Brapsury, Mr. Chaivman Ynd Representative Quié, T have
some sympathy, with Bill's -statement Dbecause of the .declining en-

* rallment concerns aregubstizhtial and-they're real. However, when it

comes to questions of afirmative action in'title TX, teachers, of course,
strongly believe that thoség

these protected classes andito provide Spportunities and so we undf;i-;
stand the problems: We believe that afirmative action should Yhe

acted up to as strongly and forcefully as possible. We think that,
of u better word,

however, in terms of enforcement that, for the lack
Federal Govérnmept should exercise that compussio at’s nec
sitated by the financial and enrollment problems of a school dist
t-affir e action is a high priority with us, and we think tht
4t should be for every district. .. . L .
Mr: Quie: What has the. highest, prioritv. afirmafive action or
tenure? Should we go to that goal of 35 percent and break the

tenure requirements or should wekeep the tenure requirements and

. advocate doing as much | T«s
Mr. Quie, As you will notice that in no way in the Federal Inw »

0

sohe day when we get increasing enrollment take it? .

Mr. Brapprry. Frankly, it's a moral dilemma, I imagine, on any
level. I, of course, would hage to say that we must support the
tenure laws.because they protect the security of all teachers :regard-
less of their sex or their race. However, all T ean ¢
as possible iy the avea of afly

1ve aetion.

thave we requirved that the tenure laws.be broken as well. I wish
OCR would recognize that as well, e

- Wha you suggest, Bill, about centralizing reporting, is well taken.
Last year Commj )
inquiring abowtd

ssioner Boyer wa
L, anybody in the T7.8. Office of Edueation had done
any kind of coordinat
ous 100 gnd some prog

ng of thereporting requivements of all the vari-
i =5 . . e
ns'in there. Nobody was checking what-the

other person was doimg'so I'm glad “that Commissioner Boyer is- -
beginning to move on that. Bnt your idea of centralizing reporting

Js excellent,

Mr. Werterorey. think, Mr. Chairman and Cnggi‘éES’nian' Quie,
[ think that another area, and I'm not sure how it ean be approached,

but in some of the reporting materials, asking Mr. Bradburyy as an
example, and his principal and then the superintendent and the chair-
man of the school board to ahsolitely assure in the head count of
what the wealth of the family is, what the ethnic bac cground’ is.
what sthe origin is; that’s the kind of 4 .thing that drives school
boards and administrators and teachers up a wall, and I don’t know
what they do with that information but that’s pretty tough. And
tlen to sign off that it's factual, if I.was ateacher or school board
member or superintendént. T wouldn't knoy., But then I have to
attest that it’s true. - o - 5
Mr. Qure Tet me also say on the i]i]ﬁmﬁm that public schoolg are
facing about that Section 504 requirement. I hope, with some of my

~edlleagues, to push for, aythorization so that the Federal Govern-
h iR J R l;‘l i

) :
% X i

say “is that we

guidelines are there essentinlly to support .

s telling me that until he sfarted”
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Enr will pm\ u]e some. mmm tn ennhle '%'Lh()n]g io mnfnrm with *
txr—: sectien H04 regulation, .. - Ce _—
Mr. WerrerareN, We would -lppleuaté that. T

Mr. Qu k. And. hopefu]lv when ﬂu% }mﬁhfmn mm’?s, “Qﬁnuld
~be ablé to give you that llélf)

\Taet me firsf state some” figitfes ‘an Fhe whole question. Warren,
~ou're talking about with the NTA festimony in Washington. “This
is from the OT's ;huh of title. T, -Of all tlie educationally disad--
“vantaged students, 31 percent of them: pre poor. That’s avhat I: find
lemna, that you have a formula aiming at 31, pprgent for a

program \\hew Hmn: are muny more, m fa\é‘, Gﬁper‘fenf fré*nonpoor,

The other dlilemma I'm faced with isther rstlldy indicated ghat 52-
percent of tifle T stidents iw not underachievers, and tlmtn?& per-

cent of title X students are nefther poor or undlerachievers. . B
~ The ligt of my feelings is that underachievers oug fo’be’ he]ped _

no*matter what theiv pawnta iheormen We dg-that-when 1Lc0mes to f /

the local school building situation, - { : ’

- A personally like the Wiy these 13 %cjmﬂ. rhgfu\ft% fvere ngen an:

'nprmn st 1ise “other than law- -incoe eritkrin of detmmmmrf w'her'a

thnt money was going to go. o o .

I would like to cite one other égample in Detroit 'where the supers
. intgldent was going to.thnke o' point that there Wwag & good correlg:
© tioft befween Joy income and edneational disadyvantagement. Looking

“atftwo schools) hoth of them with 32 percent low-income students,

one of thein had a 50- percent level of undepachievement fmd_ thE

‘other. one a Y-percent level of - nmlv «u:-lne‘\mnent Now, in: abott

Tlf of the schools in the Nation, tle money is distributed to those .-

Lhools, it vou select- the target schools: onthe number of poverty . ¥,

kids. That means thosg two schools, #ne «with 50 percent and the «! .

other 9 percent, got tlife’ same amount of money. ‘However, in the - °

other.half of the Edm(ﬂs, it is distributed according to ‘educational-.:

achievement. So in thit State, thev wonld then receive niore mopey S
where there are 50- percent undem( lm:\ ers th.m the 9-percent, undeP

= 2

L

nchievers,
What would vour preference be in that 1eg gard, if ‘we “Du]d keep
evervthing else the same as it is. presently? Only on fhe question
of how much madney each of those target schools receive, shall we
hase that o1 achievement or on low income ?
Mr, Bribsvry. My, Chairman and Repr esentative Quienin résPQnge :
to that, my word or testimony of NEA is cantionary, as I smd. I
think that certainly. a mix is proper, that both criteria are sqund
. eriterin. Our coneern, how ev er, is protecting. If I can be very blunt .
< and q&ﬁte a muan by rhe naiie "of M . Murphey who wrote a bi}q]if/
“Them that has gets,” and in the NEA we're very concerned nbout
“that, that the lm\ income areas be protected and that those students
be, that ghe fum]: suﬂluent funds be directed.there to deal with the
]unhlema that ean in no other way be handled. We believe that as
vour funds are directed more toward the local school districts, the -
fewer strings attached, that those local schaol districts can make
some e -able determination, I can certainly aceept a mix. I think
most feachers ean, Your statisties are probably very sound and ygt
those underachievement statigties perhaps turm into very different
tlumrs by the- time that studpnt’ graduates fibm high E(‘]lﬂﬂl A stu-

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

;ri\

~ disadvantages that may mitigate his achie

- reglity than.on the basis of test scores. So .it's a word of caution.

« -

- 35 percent are nonpoor regular achievers.

196

"+ dent who is. pi*acééding through a school in o midgle itécomé or an
. affluent community is going to enjoy certain advantages
o benefit that. person regardless of his achievement nhility

es that . will

as will undergo certain
gate vement. ability. .
+ Our concern is, I guess, bnsed more in terms of practicality and

those students who are fibm low-income

You have that determination to make. You have amplé data. We
“have a'lot of data.. We're awnre that with enough research you can
prove just about anything. We are just wary of necessary dollars
going tothe wreng place on the hasis.of test sco
. «Mr” Quig: The other way T put the question,

would like to have -

. the:people respond to it because these are the tough decigions that we
= have to make, 'If you divide the students into four categories, poor

ers In*one, and poor gverage achievers and above in the

uriderachiev

" other and' nonpoor underachievers in the third one and nonpoor

bj‘

average and above achievers in the other, T think we could.all agree
that the poor underachiever. mifht to have .the first prigrity of
money. And we'd also agree that-the nonpoor average atnd above-

" ‘achievers shouldn't get any of the money. Am T correct on that?
Then the question comes, should. the next ‘money go to the poor .

. average and above achievers or to the nonpoor underachievers. *

. Mr: Braperry, T don’t have a reaction to that at thig point. Al T
can say is what our concern is. Your, top priority group would be
dealt with first beciuse there are top priority groups and the dec):
sions after that, I think, would be made .on the basis of need and

research and weare just saying that we hope they’re not made

- solely on the basis of political decisions. :

. six, the figures we have, of the title T particip d
poor underachievers and 24 percent are nonpoor under nchievers, -

- would like to emphasize that each dists’

Mr. Qure. Right now, to give you a breakdown of grades two to
pants, 23.3 percent are,

‘wheren¥,.

.~ -

, ot

17.8 percent are poor regular achievers and 35 percent are nonpoor

-remlar achievers, e - ¢
Voick Frox Avpience. Would you repeat that, please,
- Mr. Quie. Yes; 23.3 percent are poor low achievers; 24 percent s%re
d

nonpoor low achievens; 17.8 percent are poor regular achievers; a
Mr. Henn. Mr, Perkins and Mr. Quie, I would like to commert
on that. T feel that the first priority should be the poor under-
achievers, T think that as far as-the others are concerned, that thefe,
“should be a large amount of local confiol over this because again I
jel'is very, very different, and
I think‘that we need to consider thé local school dfstricts as an
entity ‘i itself in determining whether our next priority should
go to the underachiever of a well to do or that type of person or
whether it should be the average or above of the poor. So T think

that the local control is most important in that and some allowance

be made for variation depending on our own individual district.
Mr. Quir. Let me say in closing, I recognize the problems that -

especially you pointed out; Warren, of ;going to any distribution

‘amongst thé States on other than low incomie and I have backed

o Y L] . S #
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awny from that and my. own legislafion, T, will not be pushing for
v ~any change from the low-income criteria in distributing the money
amongst the States.” First,’T dorft think I wonld be able to pass it
Second, the concern for national nssessment is so strong, third is the: ~
fact that we don't have the fignres and nobady knows what they will
‘receive. The.fenr of the unknown is probably more worrisome than -
anything else. S , S e
So-we're woing to have to deal with a faulty formuta: We N,
- the hopes that we‘cmhclipn?sil?ly updgte it with the STE for 1975.
Buf in some States,especially Alabamy, it is so far from the mark in
Alabuma, well have to undoubtedly stay with the old census in-
formntion.._As you know, we're talkinglabout kids that aven’t in
school any more, We'll deal withithe most inaccurate formnla of all
beeause there's an old adage that T learned in public finanee when I
‘went to¢ollege that n poorffax accepted is better than o’ good tax that-
isn't apcepted yet. A lgfisy formmla that’s acceptecdd js probably
* hetter than a hetter formyla f hat hasn’t been accepted. ;-
: Chairman Perkxs. Lét me congratulate you, Mr. Qtie. My ques-
" tion will be very brief, o L I
First, My, Bradhiry, we've heard from the NEA at. length in
Washington, You have strengthened the position of the NIA, inmy-’
judgment. You have given to the committee excellent testimony
wend, Mr. Maas, regarding those States, rewarding those Stales that -
_do u better job, the State and Senate grant never worked out that-
way. Of conrse T don't know fow far we can go becunse we have so
little money. I just donbt whether we're going to reach many of the.
" areas above the poorest of the poor of the low-ineorme sections of -
“the countty _becanse of the inadequacy of the funding. - ’
But I do wantto state, Mr. Wettergren, that Congressman Quie
and myself huve been working on four bills and that either he or 1
will introduce those bills this week, One of the four bijls that will
be intraduced requires for the first time a central coordhating body
~ for approving all requests” for information from local sehool . diss-,
) triets. Now ench Federal agency operates independently ag'you have,
stated..-The hill also forbids any Federal agency: from asking for
information alrendy asked for by mmthfl"‘?l,tﬁm‘y;_ It also requires
that no reqnests be made after' Jihuary 1:so that all school districts
will have 9 months lead time and they'll-knowswhat’s to be sub-
mitted. S0 when we get. this bill introdiced that he and T have been
‘working on together, I think this will solve n lot of the problems.s
: Mr, Werrrrerus, We cerfuinly appreciate it sit, ‘

Chaitman Pericrys. And I think that bill will be passed. That's my
-judgment. o o S ' ‘ B
T want to complimeg all of you. Mr. Hebl, asthe representative
s . of Minnesota g("lﬂ()] Comiselors Association, we had a lengthy talk
at brenkfast this morning and likewise the entire panel. I'think
~ youw've made a great confribution and we're gmngy/dn the very ’
* hest we can, S ' ; : o

© Mr. Werrsrores. Thank you very much, 7
Mr.Quie, We'll now call the next panely S L
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STATEMENT oF RAY ARVESON SUPERINTENIIENT
MIHNEAPDLIS PUBLIC SGHOOLS

Dr, ,ARVFEGN Th{ml{ Jyou very, much (‘cmgressman Quie. 48
+ Congressman Perkins and, again, Cnngressmnn Quie, it’s rénlly a
very high honor for us to have you in the State of Minnesota,

Chairman PFRI{II\S Let me state that this is my third time here..
If I recall, I came here nbout 1974 or 1973 with (Jongréssman Quie.

I came again about 1976, I'm bnck no¥ and I want to come again’

some "time, oos
Dr. :\x.RVFSGN Do that. Ynu re n]wnvs welcome

We mlant to echo your laudatory’ statements abeut our n'ltwe son,
Congressmml Quie. We too appreciate his great efforts. * -

‘I want to just say, a personal comment, both-of you know that. I
came back to Minnesota relatively receuﬂy after a 20-year stay in
‘California, and during that time, it was my privilege to chair Fed-:
eral relations legislation committee for the State of California, and
hn. ing worked with you, as we counted votes for' many years, T can

e pér%mml testimony to the kinds of cor®ributions that ygu two

[hstmgmshed Congressmen have made.

And if I could just speak for our education pmfes%mn all of us,
teachers, adminjstrators, hoard 'members, and communities, and just
say we appreciate what you've done for edugation. You've left an

- indelible mark and a contribution fhat ust can’t be measured, on
] L3 J

edxmatmn in this Nation, -
‘We are here now talking about continuing that kind of an effort

and continuing that kind of commitment. This great country needs
to have a commitment, and I think you've gw&n the leadership to
that kind of commitment. , :
" Mr. Qure. Thank you. . Y o : J{
Dr. Arvesoni Joining me’ this morning are some members of) my
staff, and I asked them to come up close for questioning. They know
a grmt deal.more about the details nf our fine Feder *11 programs than,

Mi QuiE. Ray, Euuld vou introduce them, :
Dr. Arveson. Dr. Larry Moon, who ‘heads our Federal.project

“program; and - working witlr him, Lyle Baker; and many: of you
]mve mef MI‘ Lru-ry Harris, w, lm 1§ my administrative asmstant for

Yﬂu fe also gumg to hem frnm ﬂl]ﬂt]lEl very finé mmmumty mem-
* ber, Mrs. Marge Enck, in the next panel. She chairs our parent

advisory committee 'md, just gives an Gntstandlng leadership to our
' titled programs in the city.

As superinténdent of the anerxpahs Public Sclmal% I'm just
very grateful for this opportunity to testify before you this’ morning
and talk about elementary and secondary leducation as #’s funded
under Federal. funding and. talk about this IEJuﬂlD!lZ‘ltan of the
Federal Elemﬂltary ind secondary eduentionlaws. :

I think it 1s widely known that this subcommittee has hkeu the.
time to become well informed about elementary and secondary edu-

- cation issues, and for that, you've earned a very high respect from

tiie Nation's educators; T especially want to thank the subcommittee
\,,gnmmrf to anmpuh; to oht*un input fmm Ijenplp who are on

e
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. the line i this blisinéss. As Congress considers reauthorization of

the important Federal education laws, I think it’s iniportant for you
.to hear from people who are day to day workig with children.

- The district wishes to acknowledge the-significant, fontributions to
Minneapolis education which the Federal Government has made in
‘the past decide; through the Elementiry and Secondary Education

~_Act and other Federal programs. Federhl fiinds have enabled our
schools to provide many- needed.extra,edutfitiona} services to the

children and adults of this city., . 7 S o 7
" TFiscal 1978 grants to the Minneapolis schddls-will total- about $15.8

“million from all Fed®ral sources. ESEA title I continies to be the

primary source of Federal funds, although the distriet hagrgrarits -

from most Fecderal programs whieh arestp-fot renuthorizatipn. .
Several of our highest- Federal. education priorities contern the

Elementary and Secondary Education Act title I. We strongly urg

the [7.8.,Congress to take the following actions:. .. f -
-Qur first recommendation, reauthorize ESEA title T and contijue
to-distribute title I funds to the States,on economie criteria. .\,

Although the:formula should continue to use economic criteria,\t’
should be changed to fise the most current information available. -

awlre, and this has come out in -onr. discussion this morning, that

garding distribution of ESEA title I funds within States, we are\ .,

- there is_discussion about offering States-the option of distributihg

funds. on either achdemic or economice criteria. Given the question-

able state of the art of mass testing, we helieve the use of economic ~

criterin is the most consistent and, for the purposes of title I, the.

_ most likely plan to result in delivering title I funds and services

to, the children who need them most. Demonstration projects in the -

~use of academic criteria should be allowed to continue, however, =

and resultsshould be widely disseminated. - 7
. Congressman Quie; T highly respect your thinking about having

children who need remedial attention receive that assistance, and-I

~would hope that ‘with some more local options. and flexibility, we

can do just that. We do want to take into consideration the children
who need additional éducational services, repardless of economic
level, T e o

T think the point must be made, thqugh, even in looking at your,
the statistits whicli were offered this morning, that the important
part of ESEA title T in delivering services to economically deprived

-families and children has been ‘that, as we have delivered those

services, we have raised theyr levels of achievement and performance
in school, and this level nPr performance needs to be sustained. It
isn’t something that will continue to happen unless we have sustained
effort and services to those youngsters. So in providing services to
other youngsters, we' certainly don’t want to diminish the level of
services to our economically deprived children who need it a great
deal. o 3 . K ’

Our second reegmmendation, authorize a new concentration pro-
gram under ESEA title T which would provide supplemental funds

fo school districts with large concentrations of poverty childfen, to

be used for compensatory programs. ) o =

* A concentration program would recognize the additional education

probléms created by high concentrations of children from low-in-
' : Dy . _

come families,” - .
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to strengthen effo

senfed this point of view, of the

_pl.m f(u'rfux‘tlmj (1gsclglegatlr)11.

plans that are going to ca

sehool system, our continual effort is to nmkP them Eﬂl
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We helieve that it isn't inst an arithmetical progression, it's really
a- géonietric progr ession .of problems as you increase the concentra-
tion of poverty fani

Oi-third recommendation,” alﬂ”](]ll}‘? a new demonstration pro-

am under KSEA title Toto enable local sehool districts to test new
plfu‘tn-cl%' and idens \\‘]11(‘]1 ‘%ll])] yort campensatory edueation, .

T™nder this he vonld certainly be lighly %llppm‘tnf of
P\t(‘ﬁ;mu nf (('HHIEIP ing ns ])IE'%E‘llf[Ed to you in fp'%tlmunv We th,
ipports and facilitates children m rmxnmszr
2 ('()m’pen%fltmv er]m"ltlnn ' :

f]w

] hm](hnff ]F\ el: '} olt’re rrmng to be hv aring abmlt ‘tha ‘fl oI 1\CT.11
Enc Iz, ns we indieated earlier.
Sep arate title T funding for demonstration m'owcf% vould allow . us
ts to encourage D’llanIthnS hef ‘een hnme *md
school and to share successful pri
Demanstration funds wonld J]ﬁ(’] ;1110, the (Thstlf
for new summer projects to heln title T students-retain ncademie
gains during the school vear. T know'that Secretary Califano pre-
importange of having summer pro-
ed. qtm{u’n‘s don’t have learning.
losses during. the summer tlmv 1d. ‘also. that there ean be reinforee-
ment of . the kinds of experiences that tliese children are tné often
k_m ived from having.
Recommendation N
1stration shonld be incre %etl
We have had excellent mnpemtmn, and T really want to unrler=
line this, excellent cooperation from the Minnesota State Departient
of Edueation Title T Section. The staff has tued to understand the
%petm] pr oblenis of urban edueation and liag given us as much techni-.
enl Assistance ag possible. ‘ :
Becayse. of funding limitations, however, the State title T staff l\'ls
not done much monitoring and ]m% heen un.lb]e to generate the shar-*

ing of pmml‘amg flﬂF‘ I programs among the State's local school
districts.

I want to me‘h on seve
Fi .Estg the Emergency hv]mn] *\1(1 Act.

t tn e\plm‘e ideas

arams so-that our compensato

.‘%Il\ tltle T payments for %tate admin-

!

ral other parts of the reauthorization. )
The Minneapolis school
eaTe deral conrt order since 1072

the date nt our first court. order and enrrently is- preparing a 5- yLaI‘
The conurt, last July,. mdered us,
with a plan to desegregafe its school-
certain percentage Iva]q of minovi-
hpq tlmt Tave ])F‘E‘ll ver; (hffl ult to exceed because of the changing
plhie situations within the \Inmmpuhs school system. Our

'pnpu]ﬁtlml 15 clprhmnrf ,1t the late nf .ﬂmut 5 perc}ent a vpfu, and

means that, ])FH“PHT;I”E 1th 111(‘1‘64;111"' \\hlch malkes it mue’15=
inglv difficult to'meet any kind of peréentage guideline. :

We lLiave just set 'hefore the community. some néw (1E‘%Pgl‘€‘gﬂf101‘1.
additional bu ne to take p],u'
-As we've (1{1]19 (19‘58"‘1tg‘1ﬁﬁﬂ aetivities

tmnfﬂ]}
sound, to offer quality educational programs to our youth, and we've

F

¥
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done this through a yariety of alternative programs and prm‘iﬂe\dr

- options for parents and their students.

ESAA grants to the district since 1973 have totaled about $334
million, less than 10, percent of the extra costs of désegregation. .

Our recommendation.is to reauthorize the Emergency School Aid
Act with the following changes: : ' ' -

“First, make it an entitlement program to desegrating local school
districts. based -on the number of minority students affected by the
desegration plan. S . _ . ,

The seeond part of that is give 3-year grants rather than'1 year.

Three, n]low indireet costa. © ' Vol C )

We had the terrifife experience n vear ago of finding out.in Sep-
fember that &e werttot going to be refunded under the TSAA Act
anid having to lay off people that were necess ry'to onr desegration
program in September, after sehool had begun. )

The Emergency SchooloAid Act is the only. way in which the

Trederal Ciovernment i§ supporting desegregation of loeal school

districts. - _ 7 7 -
The pregent allocation system does not distribnte money fairly to
aation and have

school districts which ave actively involved in desegr

high needs for assistance. -

- INDIAN EDUCATION ACT
Minneapolis has an exemplary Indian Tiducation Act project which

is providing a variety of supplementary gerviees to the school’s 2,700

an Indian students. ' :

nent that our American Indian student population

T should co

Our recommendation is to reauthorize the Indian Edueation Act,”
part A, with provisions fo allow funds to be concentrated among
Tndian children with the greatest needs and appropriate funds to at.

least 50 perceiit of the authorization.

- These arc recommendations of the Minneapolis Title TV Parent
Committee, and we support them very heartily.

WOMEN'S EDUCATIONAL EQUITY ACT

The Minneapolis public schools has a women's stucdies department
funded by our local school distriet. Our womens studies department.
has used an ESEA title IV-C novation grant to develop nonsexist
tum” materials and teacher training units. The project. has
been validated by the State and has a small dissemination grant.
However, our attempts to obtain Women's Educational Equity Act
fiids for wider dissemination have been-unsuecessti '
" Our recommendation is to rénuthorjze the Wome

Equity. Act, with'a provision that at least 75 proreent ‘of autliorized
) Y .

fands must go directly tolocal public school districts

Public school distriets have locally funded staff available to
erm program impact.: Many of the institutions and#
-ed grants do not. ' ‘ :

assure

long-tern
tions which have rec

’ : o [MPACT ATD

. The Minneapolis district will receive about $160,000 in impac
part Bfunds, and about $184,000 in part C funds, this year. Minne-

| 20 :
) = L%j . ) . \
- f .
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apolis uses the part C funds in its ES
the summer school for title I students.

Our recommendation is to veauthorize impact aid and retain part C
in low rent housing used for title I

rams in low-income areas. . . . - .
deral Government has to recognize that low rent public
egregation problems by

EA title I program to support

housing projects contripute greatly to des
throwing nearby schools'out of compliance with court
ity limits. ‘It has happened in Mirineapalis. Impa
must be offered as incentives to suburban

L 4.r ADULT BASIC EI

PR

y of our adult basic edlucation program has /lineen
serving functionally illiterate adults ac rieving below the eighth-grade
level, We have not used these funds to serve students working toward .
| The intent of the Act is and
should continue to be the eradication of functional illiteracy, - '

Our recommendation is to reauthorize the Adult Basic' Education
Act, retaining the existing deli y system primarily through local
school districts, Any additional activities authorized by changes in -
the Act should be accompanied by increa$es in the funding authoriza- -

seal school districts. provide the hecessary year-to-year program
nuity, and they. already have the competencies needed to aftack
funetional illiteracy among adults. o .

Another proposal, an Urban Impact Program. The range of prob-
lems facing a core city school system, and Minneapolis 1s one, in-
cluding hungry children, one-parent families, uneducated” parents,
mobility, racial prejudice, together with the increasing State. and
Federal mandates for costly new sérvices, have forced the school
district to move regular education dollars from the general student
population to work with problems related to poverty and handicap.

We request 2 commitment from the Federal Government for an
urban impact program. This program would recognize the concen-.
tration of problems in core cities and would allocate funds which

- school districts could use to strengthen and maintain the kinds of

viable educational programs necessary to keep middle income families

~in the city and to provide growth epportunities for inner city ehil-

dren. Urban impact program dolars should he allocated as flexible,
general aid, based on a need factor. - , :

I want to say in conclusion, hearing about the new bill that Chair-
man Perkins mentioned that would reduce the amount. of paperwork
and reports and ‘consolidate those is really good news for the admin-
Istrators on this Nation. T can fell you that, as we sit together in

“conferences and as I work direetly with city superintendents, this is

one of the major dilémmas that have faced them in implementing
the various kinds of Federal programs.- And anything you can do to-
simplify that and to make a single line of reporting will be greatly
applauded and appreciated. = T ) o
Thank you very much for the opportunity to be here this morning
and to present testimony, - o
Mr, Quir. Thank you very much, Ray. '
[The complete written statement of Dr. Ray Arveson follows:]

-ordered minor-: ¥



MINNEAPOLIS PUBLIC SCHOOLS
RAYMOND G. ARVESON, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
- TESTIMONY AT HEARING ON REAUTHORIZATION -
OF EXPIRING FEDEPAL ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDUCATION PROGRAMS
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 1978 a0 AM

DERAL RESERVE BENK BUILDING, 250 MARQUETTE AVENLE
BEFCRE THE SUGCOMMITTEE ON ELEMENTARY, SECONDARY, :
’ AND VOCATIONAL EDUCATION, . |

s COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND LABOR,

¢ '

As superintendent ‘of the Minneapolis Fub]it Schecls, Special Sehoal Distriﬁt R
41, I am grateful for this o appGriunity to EEftlf_y before membért of the House

” Subcomittes on Elemgntary, Secondary and:Vv_;tatl_DMl Education, regarding the

'réczb‘thari?atinﬁ of federal elementary and secondary education laws.

It is widdg knewn that ‘this subcormittée has taken the time’ tu become well

lnfur‘mcd atmu! elementzry and fecondary P\‘j cation 1§%uf; ==yau rave Earnéd high

respect from the nation's educatcrs. 1 especially Hant te thank tre JUEEE}{TTT’IELEF‘
. .
for coming to Minneapalis to obtain input from ﬁrmg line educatars as Congress

considers reauthorization of the impartant federa] educstion laws.

o

My testimeny will include a brief cverview of the Minneapolis schocl district
and itz federally funded progrims, recormendations for changes in reavthorized
~education programs, and. com ents on why Lhese changes are needed. )
- HMinneapolis Public Schools Overview
.
The Minneapalis school district has .3 K-12 student population of about 47,000

about 5% a year. The

students, - Student-population is declining at the rate o
#

=4

¥ " student bady is diverse: 2% frem mmnrlty Famheﬁ 7% from AF.D.C. families;

- - 137 involved is special education programs.  About 60% of our graduates seek
furtr:gr‘ educztion.
The district has a certificated faculty of about 3,100 employees: close to

half have 45 credits beyond a B.A. degree, and more than 10 years expericnce.

The fiscal 1978 operating budget i¢ %89 millign. The dverage cost per pupil

this year is Ertmatfd at more tham 51,800

ERIC
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The Airneapolis schacl d1, jct has made a firm c@mmitmént to-the iaﬁmun1§y
tD imprave t?e quality of FdUL§t1Dn while deseg Eg ting the schools. This involves

comprenensive” to inprove basic skills fnstruction, to offer educaticnal

alternatives, to comply with the 1972 federal court desegregation order, to elimi-

nate racism and sexism in tie schoels and clirriculum, to expand special education

programs. and to improve the entire instructic.al program in spite of loss of

am

reverue caused by decliring student enroilment. = . .

-Minneapclis Federally Funded Programs . ) :

The district wishes to acknowledge the significant cnntribﬁtia'

Tig education which the fede ra1 gov

the Elementary and Secondary Educdtion Act and other
funds heve enabled ‘our scrools to provide many extra e

children and adults of this city.

Fiscal 1978 grants Lo the Mirneapeiis =chogls gu??
ESE Tifle | .continues to be the prlﬁary Louree nf Eedera? Sunds, f'

Aistrict has grants.from alrost 2l Eds j programs whiich are upfor reaiihoriza-

tien. -~ Hith‘the exception af 160, lels from P.L. 874, all our fecera grant éﬁ

BN Y

?ft—g orical. Abvut 510.8 millien 55 for supplemantary 1n:truct1un31 services to

“The reraining $4 million iz for youth

'fi@ﬁ;_and dizsen at1un prqjeatf A summary cf fiscal 1978 deeral grant:~tﬁ the

‘Minneapolis schools i épﬁ&ﬂi&ﬁ to this testimony.
Title I ! Elementsry ard Secondary Education Act
As a large city school district Mlnneap611f has faced the extraordinary
educational crallenges which come with serving concen‘rations cf students from low

iﬁiﬁm; families. One of the great supports for our efforts has been the provision

of federal ESEA Title I funds: :

W

oo
!
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The Minneapalic Title | w
i
T 1g,Andeligible students ir
lic secunddfy, and 15 nonpulilic schools. s abput §5.5 mitlion.
3 ’ E]
A feveral of our Righest federal ancern ESEA Title [, .He -7

changed to usg the
individuals within t

ties caused by the present fated formula, which uses 1270 census data for all chil=

¢ . . i . - . N
dren in families with inco 600 2/3rds of the children fi‘t«m,faélhss re=

ceiving AF.0D.C. grants sbave ‘55,820 (ad justed yearly), and childesn in foiter Rents.
peqdrding dictribution of ELEA .Title [ fumds within states, we arr aware that

tributing funds on

ussionnationally ehoutoaffering

A enncentration program wouid recognize the additional education prokloms
= created by Righ corcentrations and/or nurhers af children from low income families. -
R .
iy provided extra ezssistance f

. funds have been 3

students or 20% of students from paverty homes, although

Hinneapolis would qualify under either measure. .

- \Eifﬂ]‘7 Q=78 =14
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program under ESEA
ti to test hew . ¥

© - ation.

H\nneapal15 haa had a strnng £1tyw1ﬁe Title | paréﬁt conmittee for many gears

and forg rciéntﬂy Pas hﬁ]DE par enis urgan1ze adv1sa?y comriittees-at the building

= ¥

: -1ev%1. He have stanted a Title I piiey

project which employs ﬁaréﬂtﬁ to teach

drely learn. However, parents and educators are-

/. concerned because the project is funded Jrith money which otherwise would be used

G ) = . o 7 ) ] :
Jor classroom instruction.  Separate Tiftle I funding for demonstraticn projects
S i

Fg1 pract1tés with nther schoo} distri tf;”t,
‘

academlz garns made during the schooi year.

We have had ‘excellent EDBpErat]aP frum the Minnesota State Department 6F

CEdue at1gﬁ T1t1é I section. The staff has tried to understand the special problem 5

of urban Eﬁugatian, and has given as much technical assistance as possible, BE*
L3
cause ﬂf funding 11m1tatlnﬂ . however, the state Title I staff has not done much
"~ monitoring; end has been unable to generate the sharing of promising Title I

pragrami amgng the state's local-scheol districts.

“Emergency School* Aid Act

‘The Minneapolis school district- hes been desegregating its schools under feder-
; ) ~ ’ . :
al court order since 1972, and currently is preparing a five-year plan for further
desegregation. ESAA grants to the district since 1873 have totaled about $3.5 mi

Iiang less than 107 of the extra costs of desegregation, ‘ :
3
- § PR .
j ] A
L
A § &
'g 3 kl )
a
2
v L N
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schoel
the number of &
Grante should |

cigat tire tg

atdes, elders in the classromm, = ,é:crér‘j@ lﬁdigﬁ higtﬁryk“agd a. program for
<qiffed Indian children. i t R A

Hecommendatign:

. L W
Theze are facommendations cf the Mirneapolis Title B Pa?«gnt (:nmmlttee, The

Indian Education Act ha e than \D, Qa the authgrlzgtiﬂﬂi

never been fgndﬁdiai'ﬁgr

505 funding would

am
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©
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of its 2, ?DO Indian gtugenfgi Current provisions require that funds be used to

-

serve all Ind1an children courted for the entitlsment A change is needed sb that

funds can be can;entrat@d on children with the grEatest nEEd§‘

strict héf one of a handfu1 of locally supported

Women's Studies departments in the nation. This department has used an SEA

Ll

Title IV c 1nnavatmn grant to develop nonsexist curriculum materials Fgr‘ use with

students <in Li171dergarten through grade 12. The prnJE\:t has been val 1datedaby the

tate has a small grant to deyelop trainidg and diszemination materials to help

[
[

n

[on

support from ihe Womer's Educational Equity Act for e]imiﬁating'sex hiaé in educa-

tion have been unsuccessful, however: ; i

Recdnmandatmn Reauthorize

. A a_p

) g6 directly to |

Most H_FEA grants have gutie to institutiong, Drggmzatiﬂns and iﬁdiﬁﬁuﬂs out-
Sidé‘éf pubiié s&ﬁ@ﬂ? systems. Many of these programs will be shart=1iyéd'and
inoperative after the WEEA grant period, because the frantees do not have locally-
supported staff té keep them ir operatden. Most WEEA funds should go directly to

public schoal districts, where locally-funded staff s available to assure long-term

Draé&am impact.

3 " Impact-hid - ‘
The Minneapolis distFict will receive about $160,000 in Impact Afd Part B
funds and $164,000 in Fart C funds this year. Minneapolis uses the Part C funds

in its ESEA T:tle [ program to support the summer school for Title I students.

e

i
-

&= -
-

other Géhool districts use the meterials. ‘The district's attempts to ‘obtain federal.
i B .

4 -
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Recgmmerdation:

aurt ordered 1]1nur1t,v limits, Impact Afd Fart € funds must be

of fered as incentives to subyrbs to accept 5pr;ea:; of public housing projects.

The Minpeapal is Adult

from the Adult Education®Act, The fizgal- 1978 ABE grant is 5255,000.

Racg

'me;_a} schaol distriets peridE the necessary year to year Program cﬂn\:lnmty

and they already have the competencies needed to attack ional illiteracy among

adults. -

Prgposal: . lrban Impact Pragram

The range of problems: facing a core city school system, \m:]udmg hungry ehil-

W

dren, one- [Ziér?i'ﬂ famﬂ Sa ﬁEduEétEd parents, n‘ghih ¥, racial prejudice; @g ther

with the increasing State and federal manda new services. have forced . -

the schi 00 1 district ta mﬁv’é regular educatian ﬂa]]ar‘s from the general Student
populatian to work ®with problems related to poverty and hand\caﬁr

e requestga comri tment from the. federal government for an urban impact pro-

qgram, Th1s program would recognize the co tratmn of problems 1n core mtigs,

o

and would allecate funds which school districts could use to strengthen and main=
-tain the kinds f viable education prngram% necessary te heep’ middle income

fies in the t; and to pruwde [_jrﬂwth opportunities for inner city r;hﬂdren.

Urban Impact_PfDQFam dollars should-be allocated as flexible, general aid, based.
: . 217
. S . ,
. ; -
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P Minnsspelia Fublic ¥ehaola
Fedaral P: ©gEAm3 DeparEment

- SUMMARY OF GRANTS 1977-78

Programa f';:;f jisadvantaged children
Programs for 3 ia £
Pré?ram f1:1

CETA . Publi¢ servics Eﬁplﬂymi‘nt and apesial projects’
af Al; Handicdpped Childran Ack, F
9f tha Hapdigap m:l Act,

Fregram

nt; WIN training
niEy Eh:an::‘y fi:l‘ Handicapped
Yement Ast = Adult ;ﬁi‘ﬂdéfﬂf

{ = Comfunity zdu SElg

Valid tian and Repl; ation Support EFrojects
ding Froj =
£l. piffyaion Hotwerk Prajdeota =
£ Frograms

Child Cars Facility Ac Lateh Kuy Program
Inkergovarnmeneal Infot an —:}‘EELNE Ad\risn;'
Hinnesota Community naslth Services f

i Qualif-}' du:a;l;\n
Dﬁpﬂrﬂﬂnﬁt gf EduEattnn

Revised 12-2-77 (

aived FY '78)
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“"Congressman Chtie at th

happening. Soeften, T guess, were led to beli
Teans of cowlioys down there in Congres
a cowboy with @ i;-kit[s hy

" tg see firs

- Minnesota consulting-on the problems of students in°

R . 211 _
STATEMENT OF DUANE LUND, SUPERINTENDENT,

- STAPLES PUBLIC SCHOOLS :
Dil Luxp. M, Chairman and Congressman Quie.

I'm so pleased that my collengue; Ruy- Arveson; paid tribute to
o outset, T feel that with his refirement. from

ved educationally speaking-in our State, but
man Perkins, that vou're still there, and we

Congress, we’ll be dep
we are grateful, Congres

edueation and for Minnesota kids<down through the years. o
-1 served for the pasti6 years oix the National Advisory Council for

Vocational Eclucation aind had i chaince to work with you hand,

along with Congressinan Quie, ant,in my book, y

tional Edueation in Congr nd 3

ship, as well as what you}
Chairman, Pericins. T wWhiit to state that Al Quie helped me write

for secondary children over the

tie Dill. No one made a greater contribution than Al Quie in the
Vocational Education Act of 1963, which was a landmark bill. We -
- worked hand and glove together all through, day and night. R
ung to see this sort of thing .

It should be reassuring to all Ameri
[ » that there are two
¢ If vou're one party, vou're
and so on. But teally it's gratifying for us
wand-had partisan polities aren’t the important thing. It’s
the good-of the country that really counts: L : :
. Mr. Quie. We've made a lot of headway ,i’nfthat regard.
Dr. Lryp. That is vight. | N

ot

I'm superintendent of schools of Staples, Minn,, which-is truly.in -

the rural part of Minnesota, north central Minnesota, where agricul*

fure and towrism businesses kind of meet, Tt's o sparvsely settled area. *
niles across

Our district is léss than 10,000 populagion and nearly 70 1
from north to south. o . o S

Several years ngo, I was a consultant to the House District Com-
mittee for Vocitional Education, the time. that. Washington, D.C.

schools were considering instituting it, and, of course, it became a

reality. At that time, the Washington Post, was very upsef that I
was to be the consultant, and in their very accurate research they

“discovered that there were. more cows than kids inmy school district,
and that ¢id bother tliem, of:course, about somedhe from rural

Fashington,

D.C, but it did work out well. But we are truly a rural area and a

rural district, L L T
In'secing Jack Jennings in the back of the room, as on

for four vears on’ i}']é congressional staff, I'd like to acknowledge the

importance of stal people, Chris Cross being here also, It’s great to -
have vou people -here. I&you're here to hear firsthand these things

and we know of your contributions a
appreciated, too. . ‘ , _

“First, title’T; T feel that our district-qualifies as it’s a good place
to look at what one can do for kids, becanse we do come from a
poverty:area, too, part of Minnesota whichis very much low income,
one of the lowest incomes in the State, countywise, up there where we

staff people to education,’it’s

B

you are Mr, Voca- =
certainly appreciate that leader- - -

who served -

ant you to know how much, we appreciate what you've done. for -
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ﬁlt dramatically shows the impact of title
2 Well, it dmﬁan t hex ;m-ae it’s the wrong chart. Actually, I should
liave, and it's my fault, T shounld have given my secretary the figured
for before title T was a xmhty If we had those figures l\em, and
we'll send them to the committee after I return home, it would show
that when children start in our school district up there in Staples,
many of them b
in terms of how we look at-a child’s achievement, and ih the early
years, this was very evident, '

reassed to say, on page 2 of my t?e;tlmmw, ‘

1 well below State norms and even mLtlmﬂl norms.

Since Title I*and other Federal programs and. some State pro-
frams, this has clmngml dramatically, this is true, and we do find that

our kl(lf-. are ]nnﬂ’lES%ln"’ to the peint that they look very well, they
compare ve * State norms, even bettef’ to the ndtniuml

norms. I think that s eratifying.

Now, we can't isolate title I and s say it's .IH due to title I, but it is

due, T think, in great measure, to the Federal programs and some of
_the State programs that we have as well that have.made the dlﬁEI‘—
ence. So I believe that this is an accurate indication of the impor-
tance of Lm\tlmllng this kind of aid to our kids.

I think it's also signifieant that, at a time when natmn'ﬂlv children
hieving less, we

achieving more.
I l;gh{we too, th.lt tlﬂi“ [ is 0 in tune with the n'mun al trenid now
fand-

ing than title T for that reason, .md of’ course, I'm sure, you're
‘of how inflation has really robbed us of the impact of Federal dollars.

ave told by these same tests, our children ave -

aware’

We did have an opportunity, back in 1969, which is now soon 10-.
‘vears ago, to do a little more research in thl%‘ area of the impact of

ams on our children. We had a target school Jf that

777777 v had a

1

* Federal prog
“time, Lincoln Elementary School, and this targeét sc h(ml re
‘concentration of Federal funds of activities to ]u;lp these ,,ds, we're
talking about your bills. We had a control group in our own school
district t, another elementary school. Th the addendum I do Tiave that
“research which was designed to show how a mmrrr"iderl concept under

a title TIT" program, at that time, had had an effect, significant .

- effect. But in there, I think we can say that this also apphes to all

Federal programs as they apply toPhis target sﬂhml md call it to
your attention,and T thmk 1t 1 s;nfmfw nt.

It's also important to mmltmn I think, that there was a time we
had dolars by which to nurrment ‘the title program. We recognize
the importance of these programs, what they're doing for kids, and
we have local moneys to add to these dolla Every school distriet
in thig country, I guess, today must be in a finane

\r

1al erunch, from

what we read and see. It’s certainly true of Minnesota, and we don’t.

have dollars that we can add to this. So we do count on you people
to thIP’IEEE‘ that funding, ‘

I do want to say this though, too, that one of the. re ns in our-
community that onr kids are dmng so much better in tl arly years
and from there on, for that mattm we believe it will hap perl are the -

preschool programs,.

_Iv
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-~ Our State has had a great emphasis on preschool education. Now,

I'm not talking about bringing kids into school before headstart or

Defore kindergarten, but it’s working with parents from the timethat

child is born or even before the child is bo if the parent wants

help, and getting that kid ready for kindergarten, ready for head-

start, and helping the parents to teach the child in the home. ,

Our State has, I think, been pioneering in that area, and we have
now, I believe, substant. i

—_

ial results statistically to’justify those dollars
from our legislature, and_I would urge Congress to take a look at
preschool education. o : -
"I think there's much to be said here about the need for some na-
tional impuiet in working with parent in particular. It's working m .
~Minnesota, . [ urge you to look at it nationally. = '
Someone mentioned right to read; Yes, that's made a great dliffer-
. ence in otir digtriet, and I want to underscore that, althogh it's not .
part.of this act, as I vecall. FE T
- 0ld title ITI, now title IV, where we have a chance to really be
creative, to innovatdin education. That has mude a ditference in our
system. We had a program, i project, a nongraded education, differ
entiated staffing;-and we now have one in developing currieulum for

"l\.

.sgnergy conservation. It has made a difference.
¥ -But this program has made a difference el
gmination is working. o .
fitess, everything else that T say today, if you. would hear my
- ern about dissemination, that would satisfy me. ’
- Several years ago, we realized that our distriet had a lot of special
7, attention. For a good many years, we had more -aid per pupil from
Federal programs and special State grants md foundations put
together than any other schoal district in Minnesoti. - We felt an
~ obligation to disseminate all of these goodies to the rest of the schools,
- and'so we (id what we could to publicize our programs. We-had a
ot of visitors and we learned a lot of things. :
We went to the Bush Foundation, a private foundation in our .

swhere as well because

State, and asked for dollars to develop a program to’ disseminate
what we hard learned as a small rural school from all this impaet.
We were given n sizable grant, in a 3-year time. We called our
project. Tran-SEPP, and as a vesult, many of these things that we
had learned in our distriet were disseminated across the State of
‘Minnesota, - - : ’

A private organization was brought in to evaluate, Tran-SEPP,
and that’s in the addendum as well, and I call it to your attention.
They found that it did have an impact, disseminatiorr is possible.
Now, I have heard both of you gentlemen talk about the problems
‘¢f dissemnination and the frustrations of trying to magnify your
investment, vou know, of research money and.demonstration money,

and I want you to know ‘dissemination does work -and I have in my".
testimony, 1 won't go into it now, but it’s there, indicating what
we've lenrned abont dissemindtion, seven.points that I think are
.« important to'make dissernination work. ) : Y -
“But now what happened, of course, is that Congress Jid provide
the money for dissemination of these programs, and our -district

happens to represent northern and central Minnesota in disseminating -

ary

'y

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:






O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

- we did a Tot with

. 214 L
vahdqted tlt]e IV pmgects It h-a; o gréut 1mant we thmk: on e
part of the State, \
~ In our own schoal distxict, we've had staff travel to 1ok ot prﬂ
grams in Georgia, w reacling lab in Rhode Tsland, envicormental
education in New York, Lhﬂ(lhénd programs in Iat’va, Wisonsan,
W ashington, the State of, Missowu, and so-on, Ounstaff propl wesre
nctually able, bermase of Jour money, your dollars, to- go arid visit

. “these projectsandthen with nainigrants get thern stmteﬂ Inouxschoel
. district. Dissemination i 1§ ﬂnr*]xmi:' both ways forus.

But the tragedy of it is that ol ars “are Dbelng decrensed For dis
seriination. “The funding level is §73; million for -this yetr and for
next year. This is dovn frorn 4 years ago, when it was $) million.

- For our-own project;for north central and northern Minnsoty, theis

meang i decresse from the nr-iglna ] 40,000 o year to $27,910. Now,
b that $40,000 £n our purt of rural Minnesogn. Limade
L great dleal of (llt‘femme? bt it’s bing reduced drﬁnatleally, you
see: Now it isn't necéssarily al lyowr fwlt, Thats all HEW is wskirag

' : fﬂf, anad Irean't understand it,” It™s working. Please talke o lookat it

“WWelltitle Vhad an impact on our district- We joined a consortinam.
of schools to develop a needs assessment for raril Minnesot, Talse
puts us of a lon grange plhinning, b ack before our Statg ma ndate=d
lon g-range pl annh ing.

Like Bill Wettergrren. and the school board associntion T ulso W{Lfﬁtl' o

to express myself as being coraterried about moxe time implmmting

_ the handicap legislation anclsome doldurs to clo it It's gaingto ]me I
profound effect onus, -

I conclusion, you krow,it™sa mﬁter of *lglimg for mﬂre rnonav '
You're used to tiat, I guess. - You kenow, it'’s tragic that we'rein o

- situntion where we a, lmt}st haveto_takemoney any way we Gn gtit.

That's where our sclaools are today, And any kind of aid frorm) Cora-
gress, cutegorical, generul, anything cse, you know, we'rt so glael
to get, ahd that's unfort unate. We'd I)IEfEl, of ;;ourse, genéml pid tao

.'Cul‘(:gnflull but we've learned tolive withe the strings you'v-e atdiched.

so far for us. All we ask is don”ttie them any txghten
T harkyou very much. .
My, Qure. Thank-vou very mzick, Dne,
[The cornplete *imtteu stgtmrlent of Dr. Luﬂd follows: J
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Teot inony hefor@@He U. S Houss of Reprogentatives Tommittee on
. Edication amd Faphr.
Wifnguptlis, Mifmesots . .,\ Irs Buang™f. Lund

Februncy 1, 1978 . . Syperintendent of Schools

Etﬁﬁiﬂs ; Minnesota 56479

1 sarve as “éugﬁr;htgﬁasnt of Sehopls of Dis{;ri;t‘#?qz Sgaplés,—.;

Minmeagtas Us arE lﬂcatgd in north EEHtIEl Minne:igta where our 5tat§';57

’ ‘agriculture End tgufist ﬁwduatrias maet.f_ Elur dlstfizt i" b Si ly rural

‘ Luj,th mara than two- thlrds ‘of our QtuﬁEﬁtE hElﬁE] transported. Dug_‘ ﬂrﬁil*

ment 153 about 2,503_ tie hove an ﬂrﬂa \lm:atlﬁmal Tgﬁhni;sl Thstitute a5

% part OF our éilét!"iﬂ: and our s:hnul is aksﬂ‘“ hg h@at For a sscondary
o e s - o .

vgta tignal sﬁgﬁgf’ativa;:f fur srea Ras one of -thé lower average Lreomes
B in ‘thé-stﬁé éﬂﬁ. Ei disproportionate numbar of our children s,ré(di;aduaé-—
) t:;ujgd i thg r-gngs addrasn&d By Titla 1 uF thE anEEnt Fsdaral Elemantary
apd éﬁsﬂﬁﬂafy Edycatlon Actas {”BﬁE huﬁdrEﬂ Fﬂufl‘ of our ﬁtudﬁﬂts E;Eirﬁ-
- Iﬁﬁisn hurltﬂgs- NERC ﬁ}fiarlv pleﬁaéd thzt mora than 100 iﬁd:ian
adults 8re sepvod through our post- srzﬁﬁﬁdary vn:atlﬂﬁsl pregrans -
H\; tsatimﬂny th15 marninq uill be brief and trx the -points ;[ aimply
uant ta say thﬂt sur schogol aistrin:t hﬁE d man stratuﬁ that federsl

programa -in Eﬂuc:xtlnﬂ da muku 5. EiFFEl‘Pﬁ:E.

Title I 138 F’IET‘E t2 arder. far the needs of, our EtudEﬁt Reciuse ao

gy 6F gur Ehil;xfrzﬁ cone Ffﬁrﬁ low 1m:uma - low gd tiﬁﬁal uppﬁrtunlty
hgmng, we Fing ‘that im thr sﬁr’ly nmrxea our %tg"lﬁﬁtﬁ,‘_EFtEﬂ test “leas than
Bkatg =hd avon ‘naﬂmnal rArma. Vgt by tm: time thay lgave_:t_ﬁ’;r system
thofa sime students clearly tase mé-ll,,aunue these normd, OF goursa,

E Title T alome Pag hot made i_tl'rg’ differance, Eu£ Titla I-has made it

i
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posaible for e {h these years of Financlal @rysls to zerd in on thase

‘thildren wiho need help mgat. v 7

’ Ths ’F'ﬂllmdiﬁi] a1 5h|§u3 the ﬂf’!m:ltiﬂ inguetof Titls I ang gthar

Drﬂﬁramﬂ gn’ ﬂuf tﬂtsl El;maﬁtsry ﬁﬂﬂui;{xlgﬂ‘ s -
. ’ «Studsnt A-:hlf:vﬁmerlt Séotes Grades’ 14 E o
; . ;‘5 rﬁeasured by Stanford Achioyement szst =
ST e Ain 1969 and 1977 o
A 3. Tontad: Orade 1 G g G Gde‘ Grade &
Areag.Tostég  Geatel  Gbade2  Grade3  Gpidel  Gride 5
T \¥a1lz 1989137 1969 1972 1949 1377 1969 1377 1969 1377
Vosabulary . 2.0 24 2.8 3 51 6L 6A 63 21
- Reading =~ 2,0 24 3 kN 5,37 60 6,6 6,5 -7.0
‘Word Sty SKi11a26° 2,8 33 % 5.3, 61 6,6 6.5 7.2
Math Coneepta® 24 2,5° 3l 34 9" 5o g—!l g;g 7.1
¥ath Canputation ., 72y 2 5.4 5L 8,5 43 7.2
Math Agﬂ.iéaﬁiaﬂ ) o B S 6,5 AL Tk
Spelling . : ) 5.0 5.9 5.9 65 6.7
Language - 5.5 % 6,5 6,87 7,1
Social .:*u.llga b9 56 - AL A6 73
5.0 53 A8 A7 . 7.0 .
0 1T. 2,3 NT. Z3
21 A5 30 37 34 40 AB US4 58 6,5 A5 7.2
- 1.8 Ho=8 28 3.8 34 kL8 W3 58 549 45 4,8
Aboye (+)-or : . ) " . )
‘Belew (=)-.c - . LT ) .
National Horm  +3 ~ #7 +2 ° k9 0 H2..0 hHé 0 K7 T kb
NI.T"._,' (_ND‘; Tested) - .

In ang af pur Esﬁﬁalg (Lircoln) w@ St asigs & zantrol gfoup and

-

Elgﬂl‘ly demonstrated the impact af our FEQEI‘qll\; P._mﬁeﬁ pragrams. Thls

report 1s submitted g8 n aendun to my testimony. (Exhible wAny

ned mbout the Fact our sehool GLstrict me Tonger has

local funds with wilch to. dugnent tha Tigle I progrom as we did in the.

V'!A

srly yeats. 1 Supposo this comes as no surprisa £o you, but we need

‘more-mongy in Title T e can o a better Jop, fut as schapls, nation-

wida, fuge & Finaneldl 'cruncr there 1s no oy te ton free-up money to

x

.
£
S
) 'q.as‘d
T -

e
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thasa éallars omce made. Here is =8 prﬁmfﬂm ] kmu maksa EN d;FFE gn

“Title” Iuec, mhi:h ﬁaa not anly ansﬁuragr’;\j ‘out literally made possible,

pe avallable?

sss ‘:Héppsnlng in pur e

:rasdlﬁg leval of our gtudantsi Ll

" of nis r;hréﬁ'uiﬂ* iesl =oe group, Ue al*a regoived Funda ta db

§Uﬂplsmaﬁt prﬂgfamg gvart B8 wirthy. as' Ti'trlé 1. o't Fﬂfget that ih=

. Flatlgﬂ algne haa tilken 8 heavy toll EF’IIJ has pobbed us of the- 1mpﬁzt e

afg 1t 18 in tume with the "bock to basics! Philosofhy mow sweepLng our

pountry; uhat bettsr place can there be to invest any dollars that may .

T would 1like tg an at this pgint thai e are axclted Ehﬂut uhat we

"'pra=5t_—hﬁ§l pragrams which have b;En mads ﬁasslﬁle

by guz 5#;31:5 laglglatur§ and the Department of Eﬂu&*étiﬂr‘h THase urggramg

1m:3ugs unrkmg ﬁlecilg ulth parsnta to help thgm taacﬁ’tﬁﬁir children

in _tha. hﬁﬂfla snd fa ha.lp thEm gat their Ehildraﬁ rEEﬂy for: Hhm;lergarten.

T w u1d =§'m:—;sufega:£h15 g‘:ﬂ[ﬁfﬂi ttee to take 2 look at "pi‘gésghﬂﬂl" 89 8 _

gnagibla aren of cofizarm "I am reslly telking sbout 'iﬁfﬁ-ﬁﬁadﬁtaft"-

je ‘als o Koy thaf ﬁlght ta Read ‘has had s aagnif‘iﬁnt lmpaﬁ‘t on tha

\Ev

Secondly, I yould strgﬁgly urge the :ﬁﬂtinustiun gl Expansiﬁn ﬁf’

_innﬂvatlﬂn in aur glgﬂér‘ltérv Eﬁﬂ second 31*\1 sthonls, In-our gun di;t'ri;ét

a Title IIT (the old Title IU) grant maﬂu it poss sible for us neErly a dea:ada

2g0 te resttucture Buff gntire delivery system in” ElEmEﬁtEfv aducation.

we ﬂEUElEPEﬂ a ﬁﬂﬁs\]rildsﬂ concept t.h,ac mafkrﬁf‘! for ua. Although .the

w--

stmsturs hag hgn:nma Mo trani tional aver thﬁ yesrs, the has G philﬂ_ﬁﬂphy
atlill prsvsils of taking s enlld whers ha 15 and. mguing him as.sn individ-

usl ss fast-and @a for 29 we con teke him muhgut promting him ahsad

T pro Féﬂaiﬁ a]. and ﬁuﬂ ;Erfiri;d Et;FF to maximize fhElr EalEﬂtﬁ :mﬂ

S
mininize thelr usaknooaes, Suriéﬁtlyl un hz

]

ou

‘Y‘.h -

ve a. Titlg [V grant . .*~ -~

~
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for .ths purpose of davalﬁglﬁg curriculum in enstgy condapvation, These

pfggrama have ﬁnt (| ly had an 1mgésj on gur Eﬁmmuﬁitv, hut what we haye

lgarned has bean PHEEEEEFully ﬂlasamiﬁaieﬂ; Yes, d;saem;natxaﬁ corr wark

in Eﬂusatluh*-us £an magniFy the ﬂﬁllara the Feﬂeral gﬁuernment inuEZtE
1n inﬁnvativa pragrams, Lat me tgll you hgm wg lEﬁrﬁgd to EFFEctiuely

sﬁara with athgg sshﬁﬂlga Siﬁﬂe 1968, ug haue 1uaﬂ our staté in ths )

‘number of dgllars p”"pilf celved from fedetsl and stéta grs

. Evsluations -.

El feu achools lgteted gﬂ or near Iﬁﬂiaﬁ rEsEfuatians

1ndi§ataﬂ that naarly all uF thgsa pPEJEBtE brought- us gom Ethiﬁg figul
1‘ and worth the ;ﬁvestmsnti HENEVETI ‘the ﬁissemiﬁatian nrguided for gach _
of th-r:sie :brajesta was guite mlﬁllﬂEl- NEVErthELEEE, thrauqh publicity and
Cword af mnuth many visitors d;d comg ta gur school dis trist- gﬁa'glgmantsry
schaol hsd ausr 4,000 viﬂitgrs a yEar far aeuersl years. 7iﬁ:£ﬁé Process
T ue did tesrn aame th;ﬁgs a@uut dissemination, Alt a gh na ;ystamatin
Eﬁuﬂy was made of adoptions,, ue came to realizg that progr ~ams, itechrniques, -

EEQEHIHQ dangeg, gtz ﬁEUELEEEd in 4tﬂples uers having ari ‘impact on athsr

v, gthﬂﬁls. UE snﬁ:luﬂad that brcause of the hunurgﬂs aF theusands of dal;afa

ed by the states and FEdafal overnm @ﬁt and-by private Fﬁundatiﬂﬂa

=

- in our gshnmla, we had aﬂ obligation to maka & mora aygtematic EFfBrt st
A ﬂlEgEminﬂting g “rults of our uwotk. A gruﬂgaal was ma¥eE to the Eu;h
Foundathon tg thus magnify - the dollars a already invested in our digﬁfi:t“
through a qggﬁenuﬁatmhfémggzt to be called "Tran-GEPRY, Funding wsa
raieived; ang e procesded tg rea;h aut’ ﬁg the nther gchﬂnls of ourf Etate.t
Just like the "l-zids" uE‘ tEEE‘h we lgarﬁf;d by dﬂinF As it tuTriad oyt ths
‘experience was worth more tﬁaﬂ all gF ths iﬁfgfmatiuﬁ we had gleaped Ffﬂm

the literaturs 6r thg Eﬂul:E we had regeived from those uhﬂ haa been in

EHE busingss. .

0
L
!
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. a s
‘géégd,ﬁn the ‘suecess of zraﬁ;5E§P we were rEEfuited By ggr State ’ "
.bﬁpéftgéﬁingf dueatiar-ter: ﬁg:kiﬁlaate (uﬁdgr El Fadsrﬂl grant) in the b; R :
:_315=gm1ﬂ5*1ﬂn aFl val idstad Titla Iv prajnstr aﬁﬁ uere gi en i,hat-résﬂgﬂs; ': )
_7£bilitg for bath northerh and centrol Hiﬁﬁn;ata. _uﬁeara ngw in tha thitd . -:i B
¥ vaar nF that ﬁrnjp:t and we BLE Etlll "leafrinn, . i . '?-
- Ees Eaﬂed on thega asﬂsrigﬁ:é%, I wouLd 11§P to share with you é“Fgu of -  .
Eur :an;luaiﬁns . : . ¢ B ’
1. Pagpla do make the differénce, bBoth in thE’;aiE ﬁF the - ! f R
:dissamiﬁéti' nstitution : the Eﬂg%tiﬁn schools, 7Tﬁﬁse'iﬁ -
:héxge of ﬂisseminqglnﬁ muat raally believe insthe arnd;st ;
Thgy<ﬁu%t bE=Eﬁ%E o qamuﬁstr; e an gnthusiasm for uhat tgéy ’
have. to disseminate, Huby Ealﬂ=maﬁﬁh1n mu=t not fo @ syb- i
3 sﬁituﬁe,?a; sinceritys The disseninstor must hﬁy a conmitment - .
tg_ﬂis grgguéti and he myst gare whether of not othef schbals ;
or teachers sdapt wnit he ‘hog to communicote. oF
2. The 'mwphasis and primary corcatn must be with
(the receiving agen:g‘;k iﬁﬂiu]dual)i Ag” ane o .
u N Fazilitatgrs puts it, "tnr dics gmi 1ator nesds
; tntimate with the adopting schnul" The SEHE&LFE teac s -

asds and interests e parsnount, The teacher may need help

inidsﬁifying the nrbﬁlam” aﬁﬁ stumnlinq nlocks® tD be faced
4in his/her naliuisk qad ﬁuiuin e shguld be =svailsble to help
him/her solve these prablems,~ If, at the end of the tenchar's

- ’ first ortact with $he Hissémiﬁatnfi he/she is not coenvinced

o

that hFXAHE Uﬁﬁta amt Meeds the new ides or eoncedt. or

tEEhﬁiﬁuE, the Eauss iS lost,. 0A the ather hamd, care must

; ]
Be takaen zg thet the qizseminstgr in nis/her enthust tasmoes

not sell somoone o grgdust.Be/she does Pot need or which is
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- 3. "L‘garﬁinﬂ Dagzaara" srg @ 'ef‘fﬁt:,tim:z device féi\ ﬁlssgﬁ{iﬁa\:iﬁg
. - the rssuitg af adutstiohal iﬁnnvstiuﬂ- s hava Fm;iﬁd “that 1t

15 must helﬂFul ii‘ thrz !ﬂisnlays snd gFﬁEI‘El ds:nr are Exzitiﬁg . )

: “nn

and cnﬁdu;;vs ta :taat;vg~th1ﬁ§1ﬁg. ;e al'sd try to featurs a

. numbar ‘of tE;hﬁiﬂuEs. l&arhing ganzs, ﬁréjéctgi taaching . T

 devices, pr cont ﬂha mﬁl;::h zan be Eﬁﬁily and_cheaply adupted S -
; o I
. i . .
-850 that svaryons mil,l « hopefully = go'sway From the "faip®

uith Eamsthing hafshé i liliiEl\] £’ usé. I R .

= by 'Dlgsarnin inﬁ gﬂrkshﬂna or iﬂesafvlﬂe ﬂrﬁgtnms rnust tie both -

S 1n€EfE§ting angd fun. _ngainr the presenters must know as much

EE,‘_EGQELEIE abbut the Edgpting agm:y.

o5, If the gfﬁpn ﬂ innﬁ\mbihﬂ is going f.ﬂ mean siresble changes
inr ths Sr:hﬂﬂl or eueﬂ Ef ohe Elaz-zrnﬁrﬂ, it is ETitiEEl that
those who will be: mg,ﬂ: M‘T’Estgq and masft 1nvalvad 1ﬁ making «

N """ the chancas have:th ophyrtunity do visit on sitg the program

r coneidgration. " Tgacher travel” is one of the very

=

=1
=
]

EEét invéaﬁméﬁts aﬁyiéﬁﬁﬁﬁl con'moke in 1ta atafrl

ot
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imglgmﬁntatiaﬁ grants ats critical £y ﬁUEEESE‘Ful disséminatigﬁ. S .

7. In summary, people do mﬁha/the‘ﬁiFFErsn:E. I dentthave ng;h '7.' T

ratth ia dissemination via. the ﬂriﬁtgd EI‘H}E. w T‘a quote:

television commercial LN our part af the fountry, "

=
Lz
I
"

. ¥ 7 helping people" thét‘ha%&s the difference,

jﬂ

A priua.!e tgnﬁarﬁ was Bmugﬁt; in tﬂ E\Hluﬂtt gur disseminatiom amgra’fﬁ.':'

‘W ardendum to-this - .

Es,
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testlmcmy. (Exhibit “E") -

In rs‘turn, ﬂur seﬁuﬂl ﬁas been t.ﬁl; E neficiazy -of szvsral innnvatinng
i <

develuped 1n nthﬁr :.:ntmla gcross tﬁ: :auntry* a math pragram fram Flgridg, »

feading la‘g davsluﬁmaﬁt in Rhoda Islaﬁd, g physical education: prﬂarsm -

~in Eegrgisi =n Eﬁvlrnnments; Eé ;:atign ]:li::Z\jEEt in Ngu,\,'n,;:, 'Vcl: s:arrly .

_r;hﬂﬁha;ﬂ ﬁfsqrams iﬂ Towa, Lﬁ.s;gnsin, f‘dﬂsﬁiﬁgtﬂﬁ;. anﬂ Missourl. Hini;
ngg nta mﬂds it pugaibl for our . staff p iple tp-actually visit thssa '-
prajgnts Qﬁ-SiEE aﬂd than 1maismaﬁt what Ehay learnad uﬁt their retu!rm

People tu pgnplg" mnrks.

o
"
"
o
w

Tﬁa :urrEﬁt Fundlﬁg laual for this Natmnul Ziffusion Netw
¥ .-
4 .

:7:5 mill ton {for ?7;?5 and 75—‘79); This .isj@uﬁ from the funding af

g 'ﬁlilliﬂﬁ‘»f’gug years %gu, " This wmeans that our Northern ahd Central-

Minnessta Facilits ator project i:j down ta E‘PEID Pmm the original

]
o
-

allpcation of-440,000; 'This 1;’ ,ragisi Here we have a program

dissemination, =t long last, that uurkg ~ and Congress is fgﬁuéiﬁ

W
s
pu
w0

éppi‘npriatium--:'fh;’s is fot il yout _Faglt gentlemen, it is all HEW

asked for, I ednriot undarstand it. .. Coe
Title V haz also meant mich to our district, Through this-program

- we réceived & grant as e membar-ef a cunaartium Fﬂr t.hg' purpase of daveloping

- . & neoda assossnent “for rural Minnesotd Schools, LUe alsa.recelved a grant

for ﬂgvéluplng a long-Tange plan For our own district bafors t.is u_a's_ :
meAd a;eﬁ! by our stath legislature. X o : . s

= £ ° T
In Enﬂﬁlgsiﬂn,-,mg do have & few othor concerna:  We need mgre time

. to implement the fequir—gméﬁté of ,the

pg:l, and

5t eourse, in 1':;5'1,5 iirﬁé :f Fihoncial :risis in gur Eshnﬂl;, we need more .

" moneye Sure I would prefer gemersl afd to categgficgl - but we ara slmost:
at the point of, agcepting aid uﬁﬂﬁf‘éﬁy= zii‘égfpﬁtaﬁzasf - éﬁ:l 4hst is"tragic.

" 4 Howsver, ue have l'é:iirl‘i?;!du to live with-the "strings® attached to ths

=3

ESEA legislation j st don't tie them any tighter. .
h ;E 3 : i
- i

28=507 O =78 =15
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- e R

The development of thie program experienced by the learsers hss béen primarily

' dependent on %he professional Judgment of the school peérscnnel and their inter-

sction with the ﬂuigm;s, pgsnts visitors, and :muuLLtmta who i‘;—gquent, the
sehaal . . A

i Erllntiﬁn of -all pheses of human grc:vth is made for Em:h ‘individual !Eé ‘the -

lelfngﬂ' progress ls carried out almost constamtly. The adequacy of each
114's progress 15 e individual ‘matter determined by & phass: ig 111; attain-.
anf Lo relation té Estiﬂmtes of hiz patc;ﬁtig. ) .8 ‘

'_lh‘lang ‘gnge plan of product evelugtion 12 a test of the hypothesis th;ﬁ the -
uﬂ, ntafef the hongraded demonatration school will develop significantly dAif-
faLgot behaviors as expressed in scademic achievement and divergent problem
safring abilities and will possess a better self-image than the atuagnta qf

= mdi.-d eimutm-:,v Berﬁznl 1w:enteﬂ in the same eity. P i

: £
Ihian lttmpt [+ ]:miis a gufficient baas of inmmtian :ﬁn:eﬁ:.ing the
innovative Model Scheol program, an evaluatien. dealgn was dgvelapea a;:d aata '
gltﬁrgi in the Follovlng areas relatinz-to that progran:

1. Btudent acaflemic achievement as neasured by the, Etsﬂrarﬂ o
. Aehiet‘emnt Test (54T). o b

E Bﬁérgem: mﬂm m;v:iﬁg ahilit]r af ’the ntuﬂgnts ;! neuufgﬂ
by the fgrrance Teat o ”cfEntLE Tlﬁrﬂth (TH,'I')

J- 'TEIEBEH Eelis!‘s and Frm:tices as mensured by the ?
- Invemtpry (Pﬂlj and the Teac ven
Additional, much mre Informal , el.ralu;tian activitien au:\:urrﬁ as a-routine
matter in the daily funetioning of the school and ﬂgtu i.'i a part Qf the Jﬂb;
Bo formsl attempt was pade to organize,
aetivity, even though 1t contributed heavily ta the de vglgpmznt. ai‘ the Hadel.
Bchool Prograwm.  Basentislly any questions must be ad
rather than a formel deta bank.

ey
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ﬂmntgry Scheol.

.. Bvery other studsnt vas cho

DATA: " ' =

. Dsti usg used Ea test t

The initial evaluation da ’ig:n ealled for & i:mpg:isgn of the academiy mihieyer.
ment, self-image, and problem solving techniques among samples of studenta r&nﬁ
ﬂfmly melected from the Model Bchool, a traditional elémentary s hnal, and Todd
Courty ‘ungraded rural nchools. Becauge of the conselidation of tt (18
graded achools the design van-reduced to a comparison between: the. Linz’ﬁln H‘:!‘!-ﬂl

School and & trmtian;i elemefitary school.

PROCEDURES: o .
A stratified random sample was usedfhk select students to be tested, ' Canaider
atian vas given:to two pppu.l.gtigﬂs e Lincoln Model Schoel and the Staples

. ‘Lim:alrx PgﬂgL FEhagl (Er;oerim t—r;\l gft;uta) -

for th§ nmple except vhen the cholee reld. upen
s transfer student. The reason: :gmpgi on could not be used uith thelr previous
years scorea. Ten students at each level (grade) vere usei Lo in nll

Element S hool (:antml gn:mp)

<A1l students were listed alphabetically according to g*aﬂ: The ﬂ\mber ves
from tha elementary‘ ool <=

divided by ten and this number determined. the cholee
L0 in all == ten st each grade level.

* _Administration

Elementary School Counselar.

B

All testa vere sdministered by the Staples

e muil hfpﬂthésig that there are no atgﬁiatitllly alg~
1 nts’ achievemmt EubEEQrEE as me&ﬂ&r&d bj" SA‘E.

Table I 1ists the subscore dimension af the three instruments far 1963—1969
Upleas otherwi sted, the dimension applies- de levels 1=k inclugive,
(The SAT 12 nofmed by grade levels),. Asterisk cate dimenaions whére
stetistically significant T-scores at the p=0.05 level vers pﬂ:aent betwén
the Model School scores and the El:mentary Scheol Se 'ea;

The grade level of thes sigﬂifi:g.nt diflrerences are aldo gi;&n Vhere the
grade mmeral ia underlined, the Lezﬁﬁre favers the f:aple Elementary Echml

y:;r 1959—19‘70. Uﬂlt‘.‘ss athewi ] ﬁﬂtéﬂ the dinension nppliea ta grn,dg mveln
1-hinelusive. -_(The SAT is normecd by grade levels). :

dimenalons vhere satistieally smﬁihemt T-scores at the
present betveen the Model Scheol scores and the Staples Elementary Ex:lmal
BEBFSE -




. - e

. ».;‘ . N N }
TARtE 1 L

. ‘Bubscore dipensions of the E‘tmfgrﬂ Aéhiﬁvmaﬁ 'I‘egta, Se1f=e cept and
. Motivation Invent ry, and Torrance Test "ot Crestive 'I‘h_in,king. “Thig~ tgbig
- i! reflective of rggultn_ ound iﬁ 1.968*1’9*59!\ NI

Word Meaning ¥Grade 2 .
Faragraph Meaning *Gredes I, 2 43
Vocatulery Grade 1
Science and Sociel Sciente Grades 2 & 3 %Grade 2
L - Spelling Grades b & 5 -
. Dimension L: Spelling Grades 1, 2 & 3§
Dimensfon 5: - Word Study Skills Grades l. 2% 3
6

- DMimensien
Dimension
Dimension

Wah B

Language Grade b . oL
: Arithmetic Grade 1% . - SRR
- Langlage -Grades 2 & 3 ' Tt ;
. Arithmetic Enmpuﬁauana Grade h .
Dimension 7: Arithmetiz Computabions Grades 2 & 3
© . Arithmetic Concephs Grage A b - .
Dimegsion 8: Arithmetic- Concuphs Grades- 2753 n .
- - Arithmetic Applicatisn Grade L| S - P
. ., Dimension 9: ~Social Studies-Grade & S -
“ -.Dimension 10: Bclence Grade b . R .

Dimension

TORRANCE TEST oF mrm’mzmm (SCAMIN) - .

11: Goals and m:hlgw:mént Meﬂg
Failure avoidance

Dimensfon
~ Dimension 1
" Dimenaion 13 tivation

Dimension 14: Role ‘expectation

Dimension 15: Self-adequacy ¥Grade i a

- Dimeneion 16: Self-eanzépt : T et T

SELF-CORCEPT m";mim"’zpﬂ INVENTORY (T7CT)

- 5
Fluency *Grades 2 & 3
Flexibility
Originality “Erude 1
0: Elaboratien “Grage 3

5 -
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. diléﬂ;igﬁi of the gtenford Achievomont Tests, mrmemeﬁt “and Hotiva=.
. tion Imventory, esd Torysfice Tost of Creative mnking. ,Tndy bable is reflective
of the ﬁnltn found in 1969-1970. ot ) :

- Eimlﬂ:int n p=0-0% Level |
= Unlerling, grade 1mm1 Indicatoa mcorcs fm:r Staples mwmry gehoal.

i1 : Word meaning . . - -
Dimensicn £: Frragraph oeaning . ’
) Dimepaien 3: Vocabtulary Grade 1 - e
ot  Bélence and Social Seience Gradss 2 & 3, "Grade 2
. T . _Bpellipg Cradea L & 5

. Dipension h: Gpelling Grades 1, 2 4 3
Dimension 5: . Word. Study Skills Graﬂg; 1,243 .
e . . Langusge Grade b - . .
Dimension 67 Aritimetie Grade 1 *Grede 1 s
Langusge Grade.2 &3 = E :
“Arithmetic Computationa Grade ! -
Dimension 7: “Arithmetic Computations QOrades 2 & 3
; Arithmetic Concopts Grudl; b .
Dimension B: Arithmetic Concepts Grades 2 &3 W
‘ . = pritimetic Application Grads b -
Dimension §: Boeial Studies’ Grade 4 )
Digensinn 1a: Sﬁienée G nﬂe L B .

EELE&-CDNGET ARD PDTIVATIDH IIWHTOKY o . ‘L

Dimmasi:m 11 Flucnef 'Efg.des 1, 2&3 -
Dimonsion 12; Flexdbility Grades *3 1] é,‘
.Dimensien 13! Originslity - Grade L
Dimenaion 1h: Elnbﬁrsﬁggh Grades 2 & b

'PEMEE TE‘S'I oF _CEEATIVE ‘H{I‘ﬂ‘lﬁ!ﬁ

Dimension 15: Gesls and schisvement nzaﬂg L
Mmension 16: Failuze avolidance B
Dimension 17: Motivation
. Dimenslon 1B: Rele expectation
. Mmenaien 19: Self-adequacy
Hd Dimension 203 §§lf?€§ﬂegpt

m"_

® gigmificant at p-0.05 level
_ Underline grade level indicates scores favor the Staplet Klowmentery Gehoal

s 1. g_ - ) ~.: .
The mean 1.Q. Bcores are; -  Model School: Grade 1:  301.6  When the 1.4..
o ) . e .. Orade 2: 8.4 | _seores were
: - Grade 3: 1048 | analyzed mo
e U: 102,11 .- -significast
rade §:. 10h.8  differcnces
Elementary .Schogk: Orade 1:  99.%  werc appercat:
PV corade 2: 92 .
.. et . - Grade 3:  %6.0
Ta.l L. . Grade h: - 1053
‘ - - _— Grade §

H 145 -

230
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- In sAdition to the p

repredentative
i adeinistered to kindergarten students.
Fyoungetors vore involved in some form of
ia some form of forfial mathematics.

For example:

eviously mentioned scores and statistical data which are
of only grades 1 through L, dome formal and informsl meesures
13 kindergarten

formal reading and 18 were invelved

ot @:ﬂﬂﬁgﬁeﬂ youngater who appeared to bo quite bright vas invplved in Level . -

Ooé reading and mathematics from November thrdugh Janusry oo & full time basis,
Following are the results as derived from the Stanford Achicvement Test which

Al

nistored 1in April, 1969,

Word Reading = 2.5 grade ldvol, 96 porcentile of the nation.

Parsgraph Mecaning - 3.1 gfade level, 99 plus
Voeatulary - 3.3 grade loevel, 7h.percentila.

Ty Bpelling - 1.6 grade level, 50 poreentile.

Word Study,BKills - 3.4 grade lovel, 96 percentile,
© Mathematica = 3.5 grads lovel, 99 pl_.ua pereentile.

percentils of ;ha'ngtiam :

The ;ne-~ﬂnﬂgrginen teacher vas the instrustor for the nongraded géctién !u;i a .

regular kindergarteén tlass. Observation madé by the kindergarton teact

indi-

l’r’tﬁd&rrskilis, and classroom
project did better beecamusp: -

o la
-
3.

RN

n-the nongraded project did better when coppared in
general readiness tests and in all types of elassroom activities
ing, reading, math, art vork, follewing directigps, independent
discussion, It vas felt that those imvolved in the

3 F hour & day lenger in school.
The. teachar had gz aids. C

Btudents vere allevoed and encouraged to go shead on their own

© fYom the beginning. . .

More considoration and provisions vere made for individual differences. '

-~ -fhe Peabody Ploture Vocabulary Test vas edministored to Kindergartendrs in the

experimental and eontrol

group by Bernice Eggert, Stoples Elchentary Counselor,

A derived intelligence quotient shoved mo a;gifieqatﬁifi’g;@ncég =B.gs .

Cont

' Tho gains

= Mean 1.Q. meore 101.2

rol Grou
1 = Mzan I.Q. score "101.k

imental Grou;

geem to be inﬂiéativé of the type of program offered. D

- ' Alme, 4in the past three years thirty—fm’studenﬁg vere judged tg be reading at

& grade onc level or higher by the end of the kindergarten year.
thirty-six students vere

level.

: - In mathematics
Judged to be functioning at the grade one or better .

This was necomplished without sacrificing any part of the roguldr progrom, If

vas possible because studenta wore dingnoszed and instry

point.
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" A Nirdiw of £ha Tables would load s ta accept Yhe major h;r;:ﬁtheniu that there..

YR T #batistieally significant-differencss iu tho dimensions measured by the.
Tk imtrumtu useﬂ vhere eangider;tim la g;vqn to tlrm; ‘that Qa pa.,u-n .

_'l:flemaunﬂp e of ©
O mAJaE. ¢ladn of the Model Behool 1a thak 4% prowides emriencea 1
wtidonts well beyond the normal clementary s¢hool curriculum, and sifiee the'
atabdardl red dnstrugents do not sample thosa kisfs of exparicnges, the results

. wrt 0ot detected.. It must be further aaid thad it vould be impossible to .
iiwul.n}i Fueh an instrument with norms, if. in :fw.:t ench atudent does ex:»erienr:a ..

an im!iﬁ'&ualiseﬁ curriculus. ) . o

‘A Hﬂﬁaiﬂ‘émﬁ ‘finding vould aeem- t:) by thet Gven though t-ﬁe Model School students
wry yovriving s much brosder exparignde, the bimdg and energr devoted to thoss
Wil Worizons does not sppear to detract from or ce ‘the hagie dwelam:ﬂt
of thede students sa. usgsm& by the 8AT, SE:MEH. ICT. ; -

Ancrther, warisble of the evaluation that hes um baGn ennt.m;;ea is the’ cur:rer—
ench Mmpng téachers. When the resyltE VIre Eing clis:usagﬂ with members of the
wtald, the significant data eliclted compents that “teachers really 1lke to
weash -mn" l{iﬂn do seen ta learn vhat is tsught by the teacher.

Wﬂéﬁ “ths results of thé TPI and the PBI de Indieste & significent éi;‘ rence.,
. The pesults of these inat ents arg foupd in & later section of this report..

* ¥he ggg ‘aeires of the ¥odel Behool wore nlase eompared with the national
wyarAges wY Bcores as reported by tho test publiaher.. It 46 of int
. agté that wll six of the dimensicne of the 347 &% the grade lovel shov “sta-

““viatiently stgnificant aghievement beyond the matianal mean. In the remaining

thizty-five dipensigns over four grade. lsvely only four statisticslly. sigoifi~
. tant FEAWLER are Tound. It shoold ba noted thst the sase result vould alse be
. fovmd vith the Eleméﬂtnry School ituﬂenu, : .

p.

It mmlﬂ n@eu tl;mt & number of erplmhiﬁna ;m: p;gsi‘ble. The differcnces

o Joay W dud to excmplary teachisg ot the tirst ‘grade level in the Staples system.

Tt Aeewmd more likely-to be due’to the presswre of the kindergarten in the
Staples syxtom vhich would not be as wide spwbﬁ in the ni:rﬁing group for tlie
BAT ., .

m the Wasis of this éata and’ B,nﬂlyaia 1t 4% muggested that!the time and
EROPRY dovoted to the innovated aspecta of the Model School Progran might i
ephanzy b doos pot detract from the Azsdemiy achlevement of the Model Echﬂgl
“gbwdents, snd that the mean achievement of the student population iz not
slgnilisantly difforont frilm the notionnl wemn Qﬂhit:vmgnt lgvcl on the SAT.

-

A F o

i‘:,
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L=

PB.I sl T R

I‘bg experinentalist philosoply s charneteri 260 By tHe desire to malntaln -
continuiesy on natuzc sulch o8 ALA-body, 4 contimulty In moms tnd ends . anck
€0 Judge £he walue of Swmething on the Dusis of the Sonec quenets of the aredt
Fithes thon hoving valuw dotormined of punded down by suthority. At 1t ia Wed
40 this seuy and Ehose roferred to , cxﬁ:\:riﬂnta;im iz the ppplication of the
mothod or the natural sdepces fo man'a” foeial pToblems and experiéices. I8
thiz sltustion it 1o tkee applicAtion of the Zethod 6F the peeural sStiemess 40
the problen of improvies: tducat inmﬂ presttic =g,

A study of the bliefs, and expressed agfeoment with sducotiormtl pricti QB
imvolwring tensturs w:rl;ing dn trie Stoples? disStricst ol srentary gradet vaa m;fb-
duited to fee Af there erlzts arly d<fferonces In the Above grem betveen the
teucher woking 1o the Wodel School and the mores troditions] Elementary Schtel.

Teo ipstrument s vers us®d vhilch hove thedr 1%ms WSed on the eporlzentalist

These inz trumenta . the PerSonal Dol ftfs  Tnveplors
oepte By (T91) wre wdmEnigtered o B pumple

pBllogophy of Jomn Dé\rg
(FB) wd the :
of tixtesn priz s dwrZng che s Tring of 1969 - ThHe poople ingluided
fenir Miodel Bchesal sana twelve Flementary Schoc) teuchess,

i?;-\e afstrition =1 the'seores of Ehﬁé{‘ teacthers on £he Evg {nstryments are
spon lo rdgure 1. 0n the TPI the Model Gchevol twcthers Bave 4 mesd score ot
170, the Edeseratary Sthool £oociors d kooh scope of 1535, the bears of She
owrirall narple being 160, Slpilgrly on -the FI t-he Mxdel Sehool tesche=:
scored & metd vilue of 1435 ond the Elestntsry School temchers secled A pegd
of 133, vi<h the ca;:paa,tg group having: A gesh score of 143,35, E

Thls dats sfould ind destes thet 65 o gToup ther e are nppn;ert aiflereteen {n £ht
degrte of enperinentalist’belier held by the teac herw of the £30 aclosla vigh
retpret to their ova beliefz comderndng ohilo sophdeal questions and {n thely

exresfud egreement vith steetements coneettnlng te acher practices.

O botd instrumenta the Modeld ucﬁa«:l teneshers o8 2 grorUp 5 cored higher, thax
is, expressed & grecter vill lngnoss %o Pollow o eperisentuist spproach with
regord to thely belZefs wd teaching wetisoda.  Wi-th such o madl soemple 1t
wveuld B rithy to nEtick too groht eophnsls £9 statements of g Eitintlenl tegth
of sigalficance’; alElough the groupa apbrach sleolflcaonce at £he 0. .05 Leyel -
The di stripation of the !:arén ‘shom 1n Floure 1. stot os the este for tho Modl
Betool, teashere 5 = o7 Borc rocziptive to chaige Baged on A pragmat it
exgeripmint el dpproach than Vi\dﬂ the Elemata=y gcheol staff,

Theire £1 ne dlrect evidenee Trom the Staples Aistrlet. <ork to suggest that tﬁh

‘differences in The scorea are dus to the epe={enct oF the teachira In thole

scEool e or Af the nemsirds oz of rezativoly Stabze charaeteristies of an
individual, Jom Drowie feelds tEut ot lemt one e2f his starr pu mede dxast A0
gadns £n er;mrigeat;\ruﬂﬁ attdtude? and spr-roackl to the Achool pricess at “the
Mol Sthogld.

1. Bk -t Brovs, The zution, Fey Yok, larper god

Rowr; 1969,

]

EAN)
<5
=
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e ipstyuments would gotem to have an nceeptable validity and reliobllity for
yfc ip mobitoring o progran of teachor retraining as long 88 tho shjectiven of
4he program or¢ colgruent with the exporipentaliat dimenzion! belng messured by
£he ipstrugents, Bosed on the obleckives of the propos +1 progrum that Bos béen
digcuwsed, the PRI and TPI would appear to compriss A sacisfoctory set of
dngtrumenta. - N T

SCORE
200

150 =*
8o
e i -2 pann Model

160 x - x

150 B/ £

o ' o : xx

. x
130 ’ oo x menn Elem.

# 4iatel Beheol aaff

Distritutions, ncann of samples scores on the Personol
fPolders Inventory ond Teacher Practiees Inventory of
‘fopchers in the Staples Dlstrict Model Schoel and
Elesentary School .
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1. Did yBu us=8 the m;tgfiala pravided to you st
“the Tran-sEPP Waork shop?

2a, 0y'd yoy share the uark=hap materials ug th
epllageg usa?
2, If 23 ys0 yes, hoy many cnilsagumg?

3. 0id yoy, or o you plon to ush the m:atra;lala
duTing she next sghool year? =

&, 0id yoy apply amy of the tEoshing iﬁgﬂa op

Egricefts leerned Fzom TraneSEFF 16, your elase?

1. My empthusisesm for ta asching 1nx:mngsu 5 8 resule

= OF attemding 8 Tram=5EPR Uorkshop,

2. The TIsr-5EPE WYorkshep helged ne to betsdr
fzrilpve classroom Znstructionsl on joctives.

-~ 3« Some of what 1 Learned From. Tram=5EPF will te- -
tgre gapt af the s=hool progesm seen IF T wepg
ty leoves

be' Uhat I lenrned From Tran-SEPF e finitely
 heperited my students.
5+« The Tren-5EPP Uoskshop I ettendsd dig »
fregent comtent of substsnce Snd edhedfms
: = Tran-SEPF gtimul ated mo o n; mgTe Cragcive .
. “in the clossroom. .
7+ Tran-SERP contont was p1ft1cu1a;-1y urgfiyl
for paorly metlvated studentn,
8. My studeriis responded el tp Tran-5epP
-t arials and ldefs. -
9. I would gartainly uTge others to atterd a
Tran=SERF |yorkshap,

Fafticigonts ueTe mspad ta rEte the dngzpﬁ ta whish
they felt Tran-5EFP sondont woulyg by uzefyll far
stugents witp diFFnrsnt learnlng gbilitles.

¥ Educahl e
Beloys Averages
AvErzie
AbBve Ruirage
Giftgﬂ
‘.

2

9074

o=

o
]

q0% ég%sa

S4ree

agres

T

LR TR
[7a = o I T T Y=

m
[}

T
T
i
T
ko
E

averagel

or atrongly
with itam

or strongly

1 with item

or strongly
wlth 1tem

:éifstrﬂngly

with tem
or strongly
with item
or atrongly
with Ltem
or strongly
wlth item

ogr atrengly
with item

or strongly
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STATEMENT OF VON VALLETTA, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER, .
MINNESOTA STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
Ms. VaLcerra, Mr Chairman md Representative Quie.
I'd like to express my pleasure and endorse the laudatory com-
ments that have been made by these two fine superintendents of how
much we appreciate the leadership abilities dn(rl) your hard work in
improving the educational system for children all over the Nation.
| am accompanied thismorning by several staf members. I am also
aware that, the chairman of our Senate Education Committee 13 -
present in the. aucience, ]ust recently arrived, I believe Senator
Jerome Hughes—— .

- Mr. Quie. We're going to let Jerry Hughes testify as soon as you
folks are done but we'll introduce Jerry right now.

Jerry, would you like to come on the end of this panel, be a part
of the panel or would Jou-—

Mr. Hugnies. I don’t want to interfere becauge they’re all plepared
Congressman.

Mr. Quir. If you've got the time, let’s finich \nth the panel and

then get you separately. :

Mr Hoenes, Al right. T ]mva the flﬂlE‘

Mz Quie. OXK. Great.

Ms. VArerra. I'moalso acmmpamed, sit, by Mr. Ed Cane, a highly
effective coordinator of the Federal Iehtmns Federal-State relations,
in the Minnesota department; Mr. Jack Hanson, who directs the
title I program, Minnesota T)Ppmtment of E dumtmn, and Anne St.
Piarre-Cutler, who works in our Federal relations program.

Mr. Quie. Would you hold up your hands.

" Ms. Vareerra, Aad another staff mamhel Mr. Peter Moreno, has
arrived. _
These fine folks ktiow more about pmgram: ‘than I would ever pre-

sume to know, and I feel quite secure being backed up by them.
I am Von: Va}lettﬁ deputy commissioner for upemtlon Minnesota

"My primary responsibilities i li:de, for programmatic pu eseg all...
of the Federal programs, as.well as additional duties these programs’ -
covered by the Elementary and Secondary Education Act. I am re-
sponsible for the division of vocational technital education in the
department; the division of instruction where instructional leader-
ship for all the subject matter areas is ¢ y.uuizad; the division of
special and compensatory education for neahn“ the needs of dis- -
advantaged children, native American ch ldren, mdlmpped ¢hil-
dren ; a division ofspem al educational needs; .und a division of special
services, wherein we house planning, research and development func-
tions, as well as other supportive kinds of services to the local school
districts in the state of Mirinesota. :

You have already heard from and have on your agenda today
several educntors from local distriets who, T am sure, will adequately

‘inform you about the effects of the Flementary .and- Secondary

Education Act in local districts. So I will, out of' regnrd to your time,
limit my remarks only to those things that we’re most concerned
about from a State perspective.

240
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I would like, at this point, to say Minnesota Department of Edy-
cation heartily endorses the recommendations made to you by both
Superintendent Lund and Superintendent Arvéson and we know that
you will give them your serious consideration. -
© I'd like to comment first, from a State perspective, on some diffi-
culty that we're having in title I,

This' year, 58,000 children are receiving title I assistance in 436 -
school districts in the State of Minnesota, There are title I projects
in 1,195 school buildings throughout the State, some of them publie,
some of them nonpublic, For the most part, the title I projects
focused on reading and mathematics, or basic skills, if you prefer that

- language, and through these efforts, we are assisting more than

55,000 children in title I, special title I reading projects and almost
50,000 children in mathematics projects—Duplicate Counts. The
majority of the children served are concentrated in the early grades,
grades 1,2,and 3. ' S
- Our evaluation of that program last year revealed that those » o te
are highly effective. Title I projects were responsible, at least ir art.
for increasing the learning rate of participants for whom we i ©
test and retest scores in both reading and mathematies by.an avera e
of about 1.4 months for each month of participation in the project.
This is in contrast to children with characteristics similar to the

children wha are in title T project but the children are not actually
sevred. They typically achieve about one-half year of progress on

standardized measures achieved for each year of schooling. We think
that this is pretty conclusive evidence that title I is doing what it was
intended to do for children in the State of Minnesota, v
Nowj a child in order to be able to receive title I services, is, of’
course, assessed for educational needs. The child must be among the

" most seriously édu;‘a{immlly disadvantaged children in the district,

must live in o target area and attend a target school. We're using
data on the free and reduced price school lunch program to determine
target schools in Minnesota. Minnesota school distriets have found
that schools located in low-income areas. tend to have the highest’
concentration of educationally disadvantaged children, as well as the
economically disadvantaged children. ' S

Now, I have to say that the real credit for making title. I work in
Minnesota belongs to the dedicated teachers and administrators in
local school districtsin the State of* Minnesota, because that is where
the important. action takes place, ‘ .

The State, however, has the overall responsibility for program
administration, project approval, compliance with regulations, and
evaluating effectiveness and disseminating information about the
programs. i .

Federal regulations require, and we endorse it, strict accountability
from the States in the administration of title I. States are responsible

for assuring school district ¢compliance with the intent of the law
and the letter of the law, - o
The. kinds of services the Minnesota Department of Education at-

tempts to render to local school distriets are in helping them figure
out the most effective ways to assist in needs of-students; helping
them design programs to meet thosé needs: helping them to come up .
with even more creative and effective ways to get parents involved

Q4
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in the schooling of their ¢ 7
designations; helping them figure how to evaluate the effectiveness
of the programs;and, as & 1
to share the most effective 7
with otlier districts in,say,the Nation, : ‘ )

Now, it is virtually impossible for the Minnesota Department of
Edugation and other departments as well to do a good job of all those
supportive services to loenl schoal distriets within the presently avail-
able funds for title I. You nre well aware, T am sure, that that Jevel

is set 1 percent of the State’s entitlement, and I don't believe there’s.

ntage of its

another Federal program that allows such a small perce
funds for administration. - B o _
TDuring the carly years of title [, the percent figure was more

_nearly adequate, Tersannel salaries were lower at that time arnd, at
Y L L )

that time, the State paid the costs of fringe benefits for federally
paid persons from the genernl fund, but a few ye y <]
legislature enacted a law vequiving that fringe benefit costs for- those
persons he pajd from Federal funds. L. '
In addition, during the past fesv years, the State has been allowed

_to charge Federal program Dudgeis for indivect costs, all these ad-

ministrative, suppoitive, fiscal services, purchasing services, posthge,
telephand, communication, office space, et cetera.. And the inflation put
o top of those two factors has madethe funding for the administra-
tion of title T in Minfiesnta most inadequate’ '

—

- B _ . S
We have been forced to reduce the State staff of the Minnesota

Department of Education for those purposes from 10 professions

to § with a corresponding decrease in support personnel.

Now, we're searching for altemative ways to provide the quantity
and quality of servicés thut aye requested by, local distriets, and local
districts are requesting those services. One alternative is really to
provide more money. It has been suggested several times, I believe,
that Congress raise the percentage available for administration of
title T to 1,5 pereent of the State'sentitlement.

This would, of course, provide immediate relief for the next 2
fiseal years. More staff conld be added to render assistance to local
districts. We could do a betrer job of rendering both quantity and
quality of services to those Joeal districts.

However, tl

. this type of an increase is, of course, subject to the same
type of inflationary erosion as the present arrangement, I would
like you, therefore, to give some consideration to making title Ia
State plan program. . ' '

- Each ye

ieh year. under our vision of it, each State would make an assess-
ment of activities, time and persormel needed to efféctively administer
title T on a State basis, 1.8, Ofice of Education would then deter-
mine if the plan adequately refleets not only the State needs and
priorities, but also the intent and priorities of Congress. The ad-

- ministration funds could be fundéd from a pool based on a 1.5 per-

centage that we have recommended. .
_»The State would then have a planning document deli
a 8fate perspective jeori ' 7 I
to accomplich within'that plan, This plan could be used by the U.8.

sating fro

Office of Fiducation to monitor the State’s progress in achieving the

ititent. of the law. The plan would be used, also, as an evaluation

i R

& D

!iildirren;’ helping them arrive at target area”

Superintendent Lubhd has indicated, in how -
practices that emerge from those projects

Aago, our State -

5

serific ohjectives, activities and what we expect °t
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tool in measuring the achievements of the objectives of a program.
~ within the State. Then States could more systematically demonstrate’
. to the Congress the eflectiveness of programs in response to con- -
gressional desires, And while T know some people. would object to
making this a State plan program, I believe that most States would
o . welcome the opportunity, ' :
) There are two other things that I would like to call to vour

attention, ‘ ' e A
' Ag it stands now, entitlement to States are calenlated on a county-
by-county basis. Some school districts in the counties are protected
by the 85 percent hold larmless clause, The net effect of this is that
funds must be shifted from other districts within a given county .
‘frequently to accommodate the 85 pereént hold harmless provision.

-This leads to inequities in school districts where, for some reason’
or another, title I population is increasing. Where the title I popula-
tion s increasing, they tend not to receive sufficient funds to serve
the ¢hildren acho are actually eligible for sérvices. We don’t believe
it swwonld-be fajr-to those school distriets who are losing population,
but whose children still peed services, to abolish the hold harmless
provision. Rather, T would like to suggest that:the allocations be
ynde on a statewide bagls, rather than a county-by-county basis.

. Thigwonldn't be as drastic # change to the State’s school distriets and
gﬂttwguldfallaw a more equitable distribution of the funds within the
Stnte. e 7
The Minnesota Department of Edueation also supports changes
i the funding formula thwt wwould allow States iiore flexibility in
distributing title T dollars based on edncational need rather than
census data alone. At the school building level, childreti are served
on the basis of educationnl need. The iutfibers actually served may
ok may not reflect the actual numbers of eligible children.

» The primary concern from the State perspective is not really the
meehanism in determining the Stute éntitlement but, to be quite
eandid, whether the mechinism might mean less money received..
There are some persons:who feel distributing funds to States on the -

~basis of educational need might result in some kind of Federal
judgment or Federal labeling about the effectiveness of .educational
systems hetween the States,sand I'm aware, Congréssman Quie, that

- youdealt with that, I think, in o very appropriate manner. B

I would just like to suggest that if title I funds were distributed
to the States under the current formuly, primarily on the basis of
economic data, and if States were then given the option of distrib-

- uting the funds within the States on either the basis of educational
need criterintor economic datp or some combination of those Lwo,
then. I believe a couple of things could be achieved. ‘

¥ helieve, gentlemen, that you could satisfy the proponents of both
strategies, and I believe you would have (})rm{idea a mechanism for
getting those critical, informed, disciplined judgment of professional
vducators closest to where the real needs are and allow an opportunity
for that kind of informed judgment to have winfluence on how the
funds are actually allocated among districts within a State. _
e have accepted individual differences among students and-even
amaong local school distriets, hut we probably have not adequately

&
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recognized the dl\ ersity and the individual differences between the
"ﬂt-lteg

Although the Elementary and bemnd v Education Act and title I
is of major importance to Minnesota dn:[#thr' entire Nation, I believe
that T weuld ll)a remiss not to encourage this committee to support
the amendments proposed: by Mr. Quie to the national reading 1m-
provement program.

The title V1L program which includes the national right to read
effort is funded now at about $26 million which is distributed among -
six different kinds of activities.

H.R. 7571, as proposed by Mr. Qm'  gives the State the authority
to Int;lie grants to local school districts n accordance with their State
and teadership training program.. At the present time, the
Office of Edueation is supporting 134 demonstration-type proj-
t age funding level
is about #64000 per project. The changes pm]m%ed in H.R, 7571
would allow States to coordinate these pm]euts‘ more closely with
the State program. T believe it will allow for funding of greater
number of local school districts and, probably, would have greater
tmpact in developing even more effective reading programs.

ILR. 7571 also allows schools to diréct resources toward secondary,
as well as elementary reading programs. With title T resources tar-
geted predominantly on the elementary grades, more resources are
needed to assist districts in addressing reading programs at the youth
in junior and senior high schools.

Th hanges, we Deliev e, are important to the continued success
of the right to read program in Minnesota and other States, and the
suggestions made regarding title I should provide even better prn—
grams for eclueationally deprived children.

I would like to comment, also, on a thought that Superintendent
Land brought up. Whilel am not going to comment on the entire
array of the provisions of the Elementary and Secondary. Education

40 1k& tn o 111 to  your Ltttentmn t]ﬂt m these times of tight
: e are so hard
]}IE‘JF(I ]uqr to mme up \\lt]l the resnlrces mPEflng current opera-
tional expenses, T fear that we in the educational institution are run-
ning the rigk of paving insufficient attentmn and having insufficient
resourees to find better ways of what it 1'% we're %uppased to be doing

. with children in public schools.”

I, therefore, 1irge you, not only . to reanthorize the pmvlsmns of

“title IV of the K lementary and Secondary Education ‘Act, but I'urge

you to attempt to influence your colleagues in the C anfrre%s to pro-

vide a more adeguate level of funding for that partlcu]ar provision.

One other thing I urge you to give very serious consideration to
and hope that you will continue to provide support for is the Na-
tional Institute of Edueation. It is very easy Fﬂr‘ people to assume
that educational research and derelnpment i1s an unnecessary and

esoteric kind of £rill v
We believe that recent congressional instructions to the National

" Institute of Education to'make their activities more directly relevant

to the problems confronted by the schools of this Nation was in order.
We believe, also, that the National Institute of Education has been
responsive to those directives and. we see increasing evidence that they -

24¢;
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- are working more cooperatively both with the State departments of
education and with local school districts. ‘ -
_ Gentlemen, I really ‘want fo commend the members of this Com-
mittee for their outstanding work and dedication to the children of
our Nation, their educational needs. Mr. Perkins, Mr. Quie, we, of
course,"are immensely proud that you, Mr. Quie, have been a part of
that leadership, and we thank vou very much for providing this
opportunity todmy, = , I
Mr. Quie, Thank you, Von, Excellent testimony, * o
[Additional material submitted by Ms. Valletta follows:]
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AL INFORMATION BUBMITTED BY VON VALLETTA, REGARDING THE
DigTRIBUTION OF TITLE I Fuxns IN MINNESOTA

GENEEAL OVERVILY OF TITLE I E
F.Y. 1977 I HINNESOTA

Were funded in 436 of the 439 eligible school districts.

9@ publie school and 6,783 non-publi¢ #choal
the regpular acheool day and an additienal
ummer school activities. .

Helped 30,666 children in grades 1, 2 and 3 or 51 percert
f all children served as its primary service group.

Vere held in 934 public school buildings and 261
nen=public encs.

Focused on reading and mathematics by helping 55,820
pupils in the first subject and 49,855 in the zacond.

of participants for vhem thére
in both r;ad;ng and mathenaties
.4 months for cach ﬁan:h in the

40 other educatienal
3 teacher aides and pther

Vere designed to serve the pupils dufing the regular
scheol vear, only 19 distriets also offered 3 susmér
gcheol as a Title I activity.

Were approved only after careful inserviee education
programs for all Title I scaff wére included resulting
in 175,000 hours of training for 15,600 persons in¢luding

.almost 2,600 parents.
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I ESEA GEANT MVARDLS T STATE OF M1

Fiscal Yeaxrs B966 ca 1372l

_TITLE I=A TITLE [-8 TLTLE I-¢ LOV TOTALS
28,857,204 3,599,578 461,455% 37,515,247
1977 26,28%,705 3,060,674 436,982% - 39,763, 381
— B - = A e
1976 14,645,701 7,122,190 36,067 B8]
1975 12,103,108 1,739,156 29,842,564
1974 71,697,155 7,346,017 5he, 523 4,739,685
1973 23,380,015 7,702,352 36,901,406
=1 e
- 777777 o T = i N El
1972 21,120,043 . 13,330,713
1971 20,831,934 B 26,793 21,944,371
1970 18,677,678 YA, 577 698
1959 17,357,976 o 3 ”,’),”,'?H’,
L I vof . — B
1968 18,867,365 28,807,365
AR, 550,000
1966 - 26,135 ntg
TOTALS B! 17,587,774 1,912,864 R9B 447 313,247 889
R — - - n — _ i e

inelude 1% for

1 dizsrrices mily s

administraticn and grants te §tAey Institutions for Handieapped and Dalinquent.
= .

f
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DISTRIBUTION OF TITLE I ESEA FUNDS BY PLANNING REGIONS (FY 1978)

WITH LOCAL AND STATE EXPERDITURES (1976)

S F
. (000's emitted)
{May not total because of founding)
o "
.| APPROXTMATE joCAL
DEVELOFMENT STATE 5CHOOL DISTRICT FY 1978 TITLE 1
REGIONS ~ EXPENDITURE (1276) ALLOCATION
Ha, 1 46,395 1,339 3,02%
. =
2 26,177 994 3.80%5
3 141,052 2,408 1.71
4 69,358 1,877 2.71%
- . —
5 = 54,551 1,941 3.562
6E 42,238 991
" 26,155 1,012
7E 77,344 % 508
e - _
™ 87,638 1,977
8 54,650 1,877
9 77,847 1,898
10 RURT 1.81%
11- 794,611 ‘1.1
TOTAL 1,613,546 28,857 1.79%
fa
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TASLE III
DISTREBURION OF TITLE I A ALLOCATIONS 2
FY 1977
L % ef A = A
1,000, 000 + 2 045 2 0.5 439
500,000 « 599,000 1 0.2 3 0.7, 437
400,000 « 499,999 o 0.0 3 0.7 436 9.1
300,000 ~ 399,999 1 0a2 4 0.9 436 99’
250,000 % 299,999 1 0ad "5 1.1 435 99,
200,000 » 24%.999 3 D07 a _1.8 434 98,
175,000 = 199,999 5 S 1ad 12 3.0 . 43l o
150,000 « 175,999 .7 1.6 20 N 426 97.
125,000 « 149,999 9 2.1 29 6.6 419
100,000 « 136,999 17 3.9 46 10.5 410 :
90,000 « 99,999 9 - 2.1 _55 12.3 | 393
TBO,000 w. 474999 g ank 6k 14.6 REEED) 87.5
70,000 « 79,999 18 41 82 18.7 375 85.4
60,000 » 8%,999 24 545 106 26.1 357 81.3
50,000 = 59,999 .33 7.5 139 31.7 333 75:8
40,000 = 49,997 50 1o Alab 182, 43,0 _300 68.3
30,000 w 374999 531 12,1 262 . 551 250 56.9°
T20,000 w 29,999 84 1941 326 74,2 . 197 44,9
10,000 « 19,%99 83 18.9 Lo% 93.2 113 25.7
5,000 «  §,99%9 - 27 6s2 436 .. 99.3 30 - 6.8
L0 By 99 T3 A 439 10. 0 3 0.7
;oo ,
: 28
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STATEMENT OF ETHELIND GARETZ, TITLE I DIRECTOR, .
'PRIOR LAKE PUBLIE SCHOOLS |

Ms. Garerz. 1 feel like a very small fish in a big pond at this point.

It gives me great pleasure to testify on behalf of continued and
expanded coverage of title I seryices to students who come from
economically disadvantagedtargetareas, o o

It seems to me that the Minnesota title I program is built on a
solid educational base that takes into considération the following -

1, Children who come from homes in which there are many en-

riched language experiences do better in school,

2. It is the teacher who makes the difference in achievement.

.3. The more time spent on instruction, the higher the achievement.
‘4. There is no one way to teach reading that will be effective for
all students, ) _ ) o _

5. The Minnesota State Reading .Assessment points to “answer
grabbing” as a serious problem in reading comprehension,

And, % think, accordingly we in Minnesota have emphasized the
following: - o L N :

1. In poverty impacted areas, extra help is provided for students
to help make up for the lack of opportunities for language enrich-
ment. Wefvork closely with the parents of our students so they know
what theit children are expected to do/know in school. They have
the opportunity to téll us what they expect of us as educators.

2. We work with'the teacher in selecting those students who need
help and we provide in-service so the classroom teacher can.expand
his or her repertoire of tedching skills. . )

3. Virtually all title I moneys go toward providing direct service -
to students. - ) - . ‘

4. Instruction is based on supplementing, not supplanting the basic
program of instruction, - o R

5, Attention is paid to work habits and adjustment as well as to
academic achievement in recommending students for extra help.
Students are then helped to develop independent work habits. )

The title I program is an extremely important part of our service
to children. From my experience here in Prior Lake and previously
in Omaha, Neb., T have seen the influence of economic deprivation on
the general achievement level of students. ‘I believe these Federal
funds should be made available to help give these students an “even .
break” in finding their places in our society., '
I have asked myself if these funds should be allocated strictly on
the basis of achievement, without reference to economic need, and I -
have these thoughts: ., :

. 1. Allocation by ecoriomic sfatus recognizes that economic prob-
lems in a school district pull down .the general achievement level.

Having worked:both in suburban and poverty-area schools, I think
I have u feel for the influence of economic level on student achieve-
ment, : :

Let me relate the following two examples.. In a S,k{l;rban fifth
grade class studying Mexico in social studies, one student described
in detail how it felt to work in a dormant Mexican volcano crater.
By contrast, in a poverty school, a first grader was asked the question,

L
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. “Where does wool come from?” She answered, “From a wolf.” These

are personal experiences.
2. Allocation on achievement . level alone would . reward schnnl

districts for low achievement. A high income district-with a poor

~educational program would qualify for help.

3. With economic neéd allocation, a]l students in a target area who
have low uchlev einent are eligible fnr services, not just thg low-income
students. )
" 4. The economic status measurements are all in pl-u;e No speclal
machinery needs to be set up to obtain the necessary information.
Achievement eriteria would necessitate the setting up of a natmnWIdE
program of educational testing. -

As T see the situation, it is level of funding, rather than criteria
for selection of students, that is a prgblem. We can identify the.
students without -teéo much difficulty. wever, our district recelves
a little amount of $17,500. According-to our %tata guidelines. Whli:h
mandate minimum expenditure per tﬂlil& we can only serve 45 pri-

~ mary students, With reallocation funds, we can new serve a few more.

We believe the level of funding should be increased so' we can serve
students K-12 who need a bcmst to help them achieve closer to their
abilit

I fe}el that the service tlie %tate title T office prmndes is extremely
waluable. With additional funds for them, their level-headed, com-
petent staff will be able tb give us more of the lngh qufmhty service
they now provide.

Mr. Quie. Thank yd. First of all, I wmﬂd hl{e to thank you for
excellent . testimony ‘toJus. In the- ane*lpnhs schcml what grﬂde
‘levels get title I money? .

Dr. Arveson. The greatest title I funds go 1ntc> our Elementm‘y
schools, grades K through 6. :

M; Quie. "You say. the greatest, is there some avmlable beyond
that?

Dr. Arvisox. We have two schools where we have some available
in seventh and eighth grades.

Mr. Quie. How many schools are therein the Mlnnmpchs system

and how.many are target schools? A
Dr. Arveson. We have a total of 89 regular K-to- 12 schools. I

hesitate on that because we have over 100 different facilities, you -

know, some of them are special programs, what would be called
regular school. The total number of target- schools, 85 out of 56-
élementary, and they're net all K to 6, some are K to 3, 4 to 6, be- .
cnuse - of desegregation. I was glvmg you statistics about pubhc-'
Some funds are channeled fa nonpublic svhoa]s and then 2 jumnior .
highs, 2 out of 16. '

Mr. Qeie. In your (le%egreg*ltmn pmgram do ynu have a goal of

- racial balance?

Dr. Arveson. Yes; this, as flndlcated earlier, is one that’s receiv-
ing increasing aftention: The initial court order called for racial

- balance. The minority population of a school should not exceed 35

percent. That was subsequently modified in 1965 by the Federal
district court so that it said that the combined majority population
of a school, of any oue, of any school, should not exceed 42 percent,

~and it should be limited to 35 pement of any one single mlnﬂrlty

That’s currently what the court Qrdex is.

v Qj S



" What has happened, however, is that the minority population has
“increased from 13 percent, when the initial court order was.given,
.- 'to where it’s between 24 and 25 percent now, and our indications are

* that-it will, in_a period of less than 10 years, go beyond the 40 per- -
cent level, L S o
. We're looking at durability over a period of time for a plan, and
our goal is to be sure that we do not have racially-identifiable schools.

""" One of the things that is being considered by our board of educa-
tion Tight now as we propose desegregation plans to the court and we.
have a schédule date to %o back to the court in March where we will
lay before Judge Earl Larson our dese%regz;timi_plau, and we are’

- now considering asking for, again, a relaxation-of the percentages:

- because of this changing demogriphi¢ situation. We're getiing to

the point where almost every Schgofin the district is going to be in-
volved in a busing situation to achieve desegregation, and we think
that desegregating at something below.the 50 percent level, where
we would never have a school exceed the 50 percent level of minority
students, should be a récognizable goal with that changing increase in
the minority population. ° ) S -

Mr. Quie. Did you suggest that you may get the 40 percent mi-
nority eventually ? i e o _
~ Dr. Arveson. Yes; Our projections now show that that’s going to
be the level of minority population within less than 10 years.. -

Mr. Quie. That’s going to be difficult to keep all schools below 50 -
percent total minority, ’ . , T
- *Mr. Arveson. Extremely. The higher the total of minority popu-
lation grows percentagewise, the more. difficult it becomes to achieve
any given level of percentage in given schools. o T

" Mr. Quie. You mentioned the category C students in impact aid.

Is there any effort through®the metropolitan council to look at low-

income housing so you'd have a distribution as you suggestwd with |
> the suburbs or even a distribution within the city so-that you don’t
-have to bus students. S : - . S
. -Dr. Arveson. Congressman Quie, I know that this has been sug-

gesied. I don’t know how carefully the metropolitan council has

' considered that. There have been some stories about that in the press, -
in the media, and so far, I don’t think it has been picked up to the

_point where you could call it an action program or even a diréction:

"~ Just along this line, one of the things that our board of education
did regarding desegregation was to enjoin HUD and HRA, the two
housing authorities, to join us'in this because we felt that the whole

* burden of desegregating our schools is being placed-on the schools

without the assistance of the commuhity, and, of course, housing
patterns of a district, are the factors-that contribute to the segrega-

‘tion of schools, and if we could desegregate housing, that, of course,

" would greatly facilitate the desegregation of our schopls. 7 7

~ Mr. Quie. To what extent do you have a problem with follow the

child with your title I money—— S ﬂ
- Dr. Arveson, Congressman Quie, that’s an excellent question. .
“We're going to. have more difficulty.. Qur staff now Bas just made

some projections on the basis of thé!preliminary planning for extend-
- ing desegregation. It will mean that, I think, Dr. Moon, that all,
. except three or four elementary schools, would become target schools.
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Dr. Moon. All the néw schools named in the plan the other evlibing °

 would become target schools, the economic desegregation goes with -
~ theracial. - ) i B R

Mr. Quie. So you're moving to economic as well as racial desegre-

gation? ' ‘ ] -

~ Dr. Moow. It goes together.

Dr. Arveson. It goes together, very decidedly. But your question
. was on the extension. We would hope then to extend, it may provide
some delusive, the funding of programs, but we would extend it to
more schools. T : v ’ ¢
- Mr., Quie. Would you feek some flexibility to be able to use in-
" formation other than free lunch in determining where the money
goes? Can you distribute the money. now based on the number of
‘academically underachievers, rather than the number of the poor,
* once you select the target schools? Which method are you using! '
- Dr. Arveson. We use a combination of methods. Dr. Valletta
certainly described the system in Minnesota. We use free and reduced
““price lunches, the concentration of students on that basis. Our
A.F.D.C. student counts, and we also use our needs assessment data
so we can extend that. o . )

We would certainly appreciate flexibility in getting to the students
that have the greatest need, both academically and economically de- ~°
prived students. ' L

Mr. Quie. Let me ask you, in your. testimony, was it the selection -
‘of target schools you used the free lunch count or was. it also in the
distribution of money between the schools? o o

Ms. Varierra. Representative Quie, I'm not familiar enough to
be able to.answer that. May I turn to Mr, Cain? /.- ' ]

Mr. Car~x. It’s just the target schools. The iﬁoney is distributed
to the local schools based upon economical disadvantagement, in-ac-
cordance with Federal law. So our determination for target schools
is the only thing that we use school lunch for. _ , v

Mr. Quie. Now you've got me perplexed.” You mean you've got 35 -
target elementary -schools out there. Now they've got a different
number of educationally disndvantaged children an 1 a difierent num-
ber of poor children. We'll get Jack Hanson up hei2, he could tell us.

~ Mr. Hansox. The money is distributed in the city of Minneapolis,
the same formula that brings the money to Minnesota. Minneapolis
runs.the target area assessment to determine which school districts
have the largest concentration of children—— '
Mr. Quik.. Schools. : S
Mr. Haxson. So it-goes to districts on the same basis that it comes
to Minnesota, and it gets to school buildings in Minneapolis-and in
other districts on the basis of free and reduced price lunch or, as.Dr.
‘Arveson mentioned, to allow the latitude of the AFDC or any other
indicator; but almost every- school does the free and reduced price
lunch becauise it’s the best datx that we have,that’s universal through-
out the State. RS . Y
Mr. Quir. That's how you selected the target school, and is'also the
way you distribute the amount of money L e T
Mr. Hansox. Then the amount of money that will go to a target ™
school, as Dr. Arveson indicated, will be, a school building in'a dis- -
trict, will be determined partially on-a needs assessment and partially.
on the economic data. c - o

=
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“about te%tmg scored’

' enfrin(e e
! e vank up, if not the top, within the top one or two, three:

Mr. QUIE And the Econamlc data there i isa cnmbmatmn ecnnnmle

data or-
Dr. ;\RYF%H\‘ Yes. Tt's 1mport:mt I thmk you're asking two ques-

‘tions, and T think jt’s important to dlstmgmsh one is.the selection of. -
~ the target schools, which is chiefly on economic’ data, AFDC, but

then the distribution of theramount of funding to those target schools

"is n combination factar of educational needs nsseasment und our free

and reduced price lunch count and the AFDC.
Mr. Quie. Larry, you want to say Snmethmg here?
Dr. Moox. The dollars going to the individual school, we've }md

to go to just the AFDC now and needs assessment because e don’t

have the free and reduced price lunch figures for all of the nnnpublxc
schools to make an él]lllt"lh]é distribution.
Mr. Quie. Now, Im\\ do you -weight the t“ 0, 'iclnevement.

verslus——

Dr. Moox, T]mt 5 the rrmst acenrate her"m:e exer» ye-‘u we get a
count of all the children in the district, both. in the public and the
nonpublic schools, by residence.

Mr. Quie. The most accurate of up-to-date figures, but what abaut
_aecurate for underachievement?: Hfu e you been able to cc:mp1re that
. against achievement to see—-

Dr. Moox. Jack may have lonked at that more recanﬂy than I have.
Mr. Quie. The question I'have is. if a person is'on’ AFDC 1 year,
does that mean that her child became educationally disadvantaged

that year? If the next year |
disadvantaged? If tlmt Wi, t]m truth, then we, just,_ought to hand

everybody money,

e. On the AFD(“ Thow accurate 15 t}mt in (]Etermmmﬁ’ W]m B
needs itt -,

ar thev're -off, are they not educationally.

Dr. Moox., When we rre m"m'- indiv 1«111*1] child, ‘we don’t worry '

sessment and: that’ 5 how that child’s
ut relation to the

about that, We do the ne
services are delivered only;
Mr. Quie. T know, whe A
amount of nwoney th‘lt goesto the SL]]DD]
Dr. Moox, Tt atil}q prettv constant, anid I think there's a very, very
high correlation.

Mr. Qr 1E. H.ne you got any information thiu shows that correla-
tion?

Dr. Mdox., I ean t get the figures. That’s all T can say for now.

Dr. Arvesos. I think we generate that kind of infor: mafion tlmugh
As you know, in Minneapolis, we do ¢ itywide testing and we publish
school-by- school profiles of performance, as we call it."So we have
some very accurate test data. :

One of the things that T alluded to in my initial testimony is the
fact .that I think, very strongty, that the impact.of title T services,
edueational- ge
continual inct

-

ﬂf our testing scores in a time ‘wh )| \\EIE talkmg
declining and, particularly, m ma
iils into even the high school as we compa
umination scores of Minneapolis students against other

schools in the Nation in tlmf And our testing scores now show, at

i

ou get to the qr‘]mn] but I mean -_‘thE_

the Lpﬂegp'

vices, Lﬂmpensllfm y edneation, has contributed to the .
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“reduced price lunch, or if we used our needs assessm

assume that you did have
- educationally’ ﬁmd\ -antaged and all'educat

thing, Larry

'247-

- the elementary school level, that we’ re c‘nmmg up to where our aver-

ages are about on grade level which, in an inner- (:Itv school, 15 almost
unheard of. _
Mr. Quie. What’ s the EﬂmpﬁrlSﬂﬂ—Jﬂ(‘]{, you Want to S'l.y Sm'ne=- §

thing? .
Mr. Hansow. Yes. In regard to the AFDC, fhe needs assessmerlt
the free {md reduced DI‘ICE lunc-h, aneapahs had fnund egsentlally

\rhethef you 1se ecnnﬁmw Cl‘ltEI‘lﬂ guch as AFDC or use fte& -and
ent to sample’

to-one COrTe-

districts armmd the ‘%tat‘e *’md thereis. almost a o

_spnndenca between the .econofic criteria ﬂnd Ehe ’needs aSSéSSTDEnt
_ eriteria.

e

¢ Mr. Quir. ﬁnﬂ lt mter‘ez;tmg, your Wm‘d “a]most, i thtmgh be—,
cause I referred earlier to where the superintendent of schools in
Detroit said the same thing to us. Then they furnished the informa-
tion per school. That’s where I cited those two schools, both of them

_about 32 pereent poverty, one of them 50 percent underachievement-

and the other 90 percent underachievement. He saic “u]mﬂst” too.

That’s why I'd like to look at those figures. -
Mr. Haxsox. I'H retract the almost, but it’s almost enough so I

" can say, in every instance that we have fmmd

Mr.

15t at, the question of Doverty‘? Let’s
correlati that all poor kids are
Iy disadvantaged are
poor. I know you're all shaking your heads,_ but just with that as-
sumption or any other way yon want to assume that the poor kids .

Quie. Have vou-lasked:;

are the ones you- wiint to shoot at, how many pogr kids are left out- ..

by. using just_the AFDC? How .many poor klas are left out by~

. using just free lunches?

Mr. Haxsox. I dnn t Uiuleratnnd the n’xture of thE"(‘ﬁJE‘Stlﬁn You'’re
sounding as if you're saying we're putting a title on kids—

Mr. Quie.*No. There qre some students that need compensatory
education out there, and we’re trying t¢ find out who they are so we
can get the money . to the schoals so they can’address the needs.

There s no use giving more money to one school because it’s a target

school when it doesn’t have as many children who need the com-

pensatory eduecation. Trying to figure that one out, have you looked
at all in_your system, taking the assumption that the most accurate

~.way . of doing it is going to poverty figures, how many poor children
“uye left ont-hy using free lunches? "You know, ev ervbody’s who's poor
won't sign up for frée lunches, Théen how accurate are we if we use

AFDC, because everybody who's poor isn’t on AFDC by a long way?
This is where I've got my problem., Have you looked at that at all

in any study, either in the State or in the cit v of Minneapolis?' -

Dr. Arvesox. I think we could ‘come up with some information, on
that. I'm not sure how precise our information on family income.
levels ‘is within the city. but T thinlk we have some pretty generalized
information. Tt may mot lack the precision to identifv how many -
poor voungsters there are in any one school that’s not: hemg served.,

Mr. Qrie. Som hme"; there's a grant from some umvere.ltv or some-
Har '
Mr. Haris, E

g¢ me. There's one factor that you have to look

at, and that’s mobility. You were looking at some of our high AFDC
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‘than 15 minutes, you'v

“that you must have in

‘what I was really looking for.

"~ schools versus our 16w AFDC schools. The student turnover per yeat

last year in Minneapolis in elementary schools was 32 percent. In
the high AFDC sehools there was a 52-percent turnover, and. one -
school was 83 percent. In the low AFDC schools, the turnover was
12 percent. : T P
The reason I point.that out is, these schools which were 60 percent:
AFDC- schools, 68 percent free lunch in the high- AFDC schools

. versus 6 percent AFDC schools, 7 percent free lunch, but one of the *"

schools had an 83-percent turnover; that is, seven out of eight kids
moved in and oyt of that school during.the school year. So it’s im-
portant to recognize that you add some pressures on kids and
teachers in that kind of a building.” We can get data and say on

toddy’s date, October ‘15, we ¢in, tell. you what the percentage of
minority-kids.ig} of poor. kids; kids'on free Iunch and AFDC; but if * -
"you come back: 2 weeks later, you've got at-least five or six kidsin
and out, and I think it’s important to recognize that when you falk ‘=

about data in an urban school system, that mobility cuts into, we
could tell you we know where we were on a given date, and the

~standing crack by one of the teachers was that you never write a

full assignment on thejboard, because if you turn your back more
é lost two kids. That’s a factor that you've

got to keep .under consideration when you're looking it that.: We're
trying to givé you aceuraté'data. - o R S
Mr. Quie. That’

an excellent point, Latry. The-special. problems
1 that school with the 80 percent— S el
Mr. Haxson. And we put gll kinds of extra staff in that school,”
extra clerical peoplé who ‘do nothing but check kids in and out, ‘and.
unfortunately oftentimes a youngster is there a week and a half -
before the record comes, if they come in from out of State.

Dr. Arveson. I talked to the principal of that school, just -hap-
pened to be there on a Monday morning, and he said, “We've got 56
new students this morning.” Middle of schéol year. - :

Mr. Quie. Ray, if you have any. information of a study that was.
made, because many times we've come-into. a school and they’ve got
a grant through a university-for a study and all of a sudden. we get
some information that otherwise we didn’t know was there. That’s

¥

Yoi mentioned on the formula on economic criteria, you ought to
use the most current information available.” Do you know anything
that would be easy to use here? E S

Dr. Arverson. What T was referring to on that is right now, on

“ the formula, we start out with the formula recognizing up to $3,600 -

on & fumily of four economic level, and then w

n we; there’s a gap on.
the count to where you take that one that’s being ddjusted, I think
it’s, like, at 5,280 now, and_so we're thinking of the full use of all
the current, the most current information on economic level and in
the AFDC count, o . S '
o~ MrlQuie. -Anotheg recommendation you have,, Ray, is that we

-authorize a new-demonstration program under ESEA title I tolenable
locgl school districts to test-new practices and ideas just for compen-
satoyy education. . ' ’

t mo start with Von and then ask the others whetlier swould you

T

“like to have a pile of money available to the U.S. Commissioner of

~
o

L
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F

Educatmn to dlstrlbnta W}’lEI'EYEI‘ he wnnted'z Would you “want to

- bring it oii-a formula grant out to the State so that the State depart-,
- ment of education could distribute it? I don’t assume it would be
enough iuney to have a formula grant all the way to’ local school”

ut, on the question pf where, should we have a formula grant "
to the State so you: (-Guld dlEtI‘lbutE it out .of the State department -

- -or should we leave it in the hands of the U.S. Commissionér?,

Mr. Varierta. My, Chairman, Mt. Quie, it has been ofir experience -

that when very limited resources are left with the U.S, Commissib ér
to be, mmpeted for on a national basis, thaf the actual cost of Eempet-

ing for those funds sometimes exceed the revenue we subsequently

nequire; So the Minnesota Department of Education would encour-

-age, in cmmdermg an} such xmtmn, to gét iﬂ] Entltlemént at least to

- “the lma] level and then prm lde those funds on an quut‘lblé bams
-~within the State. ‘-=

- The cost of mmpetmg to very lll’nltEd Federal djscretionary. re- -
“'sburces’is growing. We ‘have recent]v had .to-make some conscious -

decisions that"we could-iot'make the investment to compete because
the probability-of payoff was really not ]ustzﬁed gn en the effort and
the cost to compete.

Mr. Quie. -Ray.

.. Dr. Arvesox. Duane: nnd I were just conferring. We're CErtalnly-
“in agreement that we would Jike to. lm\e it done on the State level

and entitlement to the State.
I've indicated. in my testimony tllat we've just had a lughly satis-

of that is, not only the ability of the personnel, but their commitment,
to seeing that good thin happen in our schools, -We would find
that-a very ]ushh&hle ungbg
through the State on (lemﬂnstratmn piQjects. e

Mr, Quie. Ms. Garetz. '

Ms. Garerz. I think my district would ge alnng with that,

- Mr.'Quie. The day before vesterday, two pmplv who are readers for

Fédmal projects for Minnesota schools mentioned that some: large -

school districts snbmit big voluminous pmpn%'ﬂ% with all the details

and other sinaller distribts submit a few landwritten sheets.. Thrl} have

no way of knowing the help that might be given to that small school

. ywhich had submitted a handwritten proposal. If we get that small

distriet to work with the State, then there would be people who could

go out there and work with that local school to develop a better project
,-’_far the reader, so that they could compete more effectively. :

Chairman Perkins. I think you have locked way down the road

: ;"a years in the future, especially the way the program is being
. funded.

I certainly want to t:nmp’hment the entire pamnl for such outstand-

ing testimony and for your knowledge of the whale situation. I want -

to ask Dr. Arveson, whom I've known' for many years, and you other
gentlemen, whether there has ever been a problem :with locating the

target schoéls in Minneapolis 'or any other part of this E:mte “with

the limited funding that you have. You've never had .rmy prnblEm‘

along that line, have you? | , .

2%

-

ﬂtl%factﬂl}f method of wmlﬂng, working .

. ~factory wnrkmg relationship .with the State department; and.part -

&
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in” going . further. than: your )
.. litigation at-the present time, and in any other S'h”l“’ﬂlstrlcts that *
have desegregation orders in the cauntry ?

ey

+Dr. ARVESON. N(). I think our st.ngﬁ'_ Workmg 'mth the State de-

‘partmeﬂﬁ has been very successful in hcrttmg our target schnols, the

schools with the greatest need. :
Chairman PerxINS But from:the standpoint of the State egonomlc

[

" deprivation. hgures, do you feel that you are béing deprived of any
~ funds that you’re entitled because of using old census data? .

Dr. Arveson. I'm not awarethat we are. . B
Would you concur, Mr. H‘arns, Mr. Baker? R -
I really don’t think that & are.A think——

Chairman Pegkr¥s, I think from that standpoint it wnuld be very .

. uniform throughout the countiy.

Dr. Arvesow. I thitkso. " F .

_Chairman PERKI‘HS I would like to asl-t you one questmn since you
mentioned you've got a desegregation” order and ‘you've got HUD
involved. Could you explain 15 more detail how the housing agencies
are_cooperating with the school district here in Minneapolis to
achieye integration-in* ﬂle sclmolg? I W ould: Just, llke you to explain

tlmf alittle more fully. : -

' “Dr:. ARVESON. I mentmn\ed that our "u‘,torﬁe}s took to, the court and
received permission to enjoiR these two- agencies, HRA and HUD,

“+.. and currently that's pending litigation, and to say that there is any;-.
- kind of a delivered program of cooperation or action now, other tlmn

on an informal basis, would in inappropriate at this pirticilar point

: .That litigation has not beén-resolved.

Do }fm' kno ‘whether HUD has taken a- part

Lhﬂlrmdn Prerrns. }
present- - proposal, ‘evén.though it’s in

Dr. Arveson. I'm not aware that t] % Eéken an active part -
in assisting the schopls in desegregatioi. :
Chairman Peri1xs, This has be i rmjs, outsf, 1di
I wantitp Compllment youalli;, r '
“Mr. Quik, Before you’ et "'Wﬁ}, I have a (:cmple othex ‘questions,

Both Ms. Valletta and" r..Lund talkéd about dlasemmatmn, and

I like the details, espegizﬂly you went to. You mmtmned one ele- | :
mentary school had 4,000 visitors a yeat’for several years. Nowy what,.. -

I have been mncerned about is, as national dissemination, gnes on, to
what extent will the' individuals who are running the program be so

involved with showingegH their program, that you’d be spending all_. -

your money on that and can’t put.your attention to the schools. Now,
4,000 visitors is an awful lot of people psmulmﬂ' through a schogl.
Dr. Lu~n, And today that's not true. I'l tell you why. It’s be-
cause we-now have this diffusion network which funds 111(11‘@‘1(1{18,13
to go out and do it full tiine. They, den't ave to come, you know, in
these droves and look and see, fhi tthing,” We have v151tmg teams

that- do come on a very. %chuhl]ed basisy. b' ~hecause. we do hme 1

chﬁ'usmn net“ mk anrl lts or i) AT

i lmvpithﬁt many visitors,
dlsruptmﬁ isn't as bad as: ?rml mighisthink. Kids get used to it much
more {l:on teachers doy by<the wiy, and ndmlmstramrs, and I don't”
thin! e s that much, but it dld take alot of time.

L
cont, **
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" Mr. Quie. Well, the national diffusion network started out with " -
‘a few projects, and I followed them until they went.to 100 of them.

I then saidy “When you go beyond that, can anybody hold that to-
gether?” Would it be better to start dropping some off and try to
hold 4 smaller number that are really natienally important projects?
Dr. Lunp, "Yés, sure. .I suppose so, but I don’t know 1f.100 is
enough, for example.  You-want to liave enough variety there to take -
care of the variety of needs and interests you have across the whole
- family of edutation. . o : '
' hMFi’»’ Quie. Do you have any thoughts? Is there some figure out
there? - ’ . T
- Dr. Lunp. ‘T.want to give that- thought. I really would not say ="
-atthistime. . - . T o
Mr. Quie. Yon, have youever thought of that? ' -
"3 Ms. VaLLerra. “Yés, Mr, Chairman, Mr. Quie, I have-thought of :
it, and I think that we must arrive at some:reasonable way to drop-
once-validated 'practices out, and T think the:indicators of when ‘to
drop them ouit should be responsive to the interest being expressed
curtently, because needs change, and a validated practice at. oite points -

* in time generates high interest, those people who are interesteg get

* alook at it, the interest level drops; then I think we need to ngé-

oer

R

-

tematically purge it from the system, so that we can keep the num:
of things that we are sharing at a given point in time to a reasonable,
manageable.-humber, But.I think they should change over a time.
Mr. Quie. Do you have any kind of a State diffusion network ?
. Ms."VaLrLerra.” Yes, Mr. Quie, we do have a State diffusion. net-
. work thatis very effective. .~ - - s
% Tt'is & study of the staying power of recently improved products:
'and practices that have been developed both with State dollars and -
- ‘Federal discretionary dollars, and we have gone back and looked"
at the scene 3 years after the fact to see if the practices are still en- -
gagedin. © - o ' ’

he -answer to that'is “Yes,” there is staying power, that these
© . practices are being trahslated intouse. - - e -
Our coficern, really, is not the mechanisms to do it. -We believe
that the mechanisms are adequate. We just don’t have adequate re- -
sources to assure the maintenance of that kind of effort. _
Ms. Gartez. On an informal level, T know that the State title I
office does encourage visitation to projects that they consider to be
worthy of emulation. v , ' T e :
I know that T have been to see other State projects that have been
suggested to & We have had many visitors ourselves; and I know'
we have had-Somie i 1

me influence on the communities around us. ,

Mr. Quie. The last question I.have relates to table 2.. As I under-

. stand it, you have in-each of the development regions the percentage
- of title T allocations to the total local, State expenditures of money.

There is a pretty substgntial variation in that. Is that a pretfy
good indication of the variation of the poverty level in each of those
regions? R A ,.

Ms, Varrerra. Mr. Quie, it is probably a functioti"of a greater
number of variables than the one that you just mentioned. Some of
it is sparcity and.density of papulation. Some of it is'the economic .
base. Some of it is the poverty leve]. . :

25¢
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o _.testified befﬂre our committee before with excellent: testmmnv

thnt in your testimony as well.

1 don’t clmm to lmnw all of the varlables that would-lead to that
variation. Mr. Hanson. may know more than I'do about it.- :
. Mr. Hangon, Ithink that is an adequate response.:

" Mr. Quie. I recognize that region 11 has a great number .of sub;:
_ urban.areas in it. :

. Have you broken that down to Minneapolis-St. Pnul and the rest
- involved, what percentage title I is to their total? '

Ms, VaLLerra. I don't have t.he d&ta wlth me. It may have bean
done. = -
Mr. Que If yau have it, cauld you supply it to us for- the record ¢
Ms, VALLETTA. YES we will supply that to yﬂu if it IS avaﬂable,'—

! Mr Quie. -

Mr. Qt:m: Thank you vgry fnuch *

Dr. Arveson. Congressman Quie, I just’ need toﬂmentmn, I note
that in-our testimony we said that we werg appending a summary of
. grants to the district. It is not ﬂppencfed‘zWa will supply that to
" you together wtih our information that you have requested.

Again, may I thank you for appearing, and add, I was so pleased

contributions. It has been'a guite personal experience having work,
with Chris over a period of many years. I know tha kind o suppn
“they give the Congressmen.

Chairman Perxins. Let me say-in conclusion, that even thnu h I
will be leaving Migneapolis shartly, I +ill be IOkag forwarg in
the future to you people joining me in Washington.

It_has been an outstanding day and it has been an outstanding
hearing. I want to again congratulate C‘hngl‘esman Quie for bring-": -

ing all of you fine people here to give us this Wondelgful testlmony
Dr. Arveson. Thank you very much L Y _
" Mr. Quie. Thank you."
Mr. QuiE.; Let me now .call on Senatar J elry’

Eﬂghé.% whg has

*Jerry, it is good to havedyou on'board again. I appreciate 'havmg
~ your suggestion for some Ieglsla\;we changes I 1mpe ytm will pursue

SIATEEEN‘I‘ OF JEROME HUGHES, S,TAT;E SENATOR,
STATE OF Mrmsaﬂ-

: Mr HUGI{EE C Dngressman Quie, f‘ﬂngréSSm;L I Erkms, I.am very,
very pleased that you have come to Minnesota, and-také the time that
you always do to tfhau;zhtfully consider the. 1dez‘15 that. people have,
and the sincerity witli which you approach: these issues,”

I am very, very pleased, Congressman Qiifé; that T was able to be

- in touch with your office. I was going to be g ing out there ‘and.

realized that you were here.

I called this morning, and the kind of communitation that we have
always had is just very admirable, .. !

I'do not have, Mr, Chairman, any prepared testimony because I -
" didn’t know I was going to be here. 1 appreciate the time to discuss
with you what I think is a very, very significant happening in Min-
‘nesota. .

Mr QmE Wcmld you yleld there?

i

‘that Diiane meitionad” Jick, <Jennings and- Q‘hrls Cross and thgé :

O
.
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N 958 AT
_ LIT‘*HUGHEE Yes. - - Vo €
“Mr. Quik. Sines T have a cnpv of’ your prapcqed atne d 3Lk
‘tween sections 123 and 124 of Public an ")’i 380, I Wlll le
this in s part of the record.
. Mr. Huanes.  Yes, that would.be great '

-1 would enter the suggestiéns that I-have whmh “ponld he testlmohy, .

'(‘angressm-m ‘Quie, that A ould. bse plepnred, thls proposed 1mend—

ment

very significant in the whole country ith regard to W’fl‘it we call in
this State early childhood and family education. .

This pmpused ﬂmPﬂdI’HPTt tcr%-zt]e I T think would b&g‘m %Gmeth’mg .

The early:childhood and family education progrﬂm that has now *

- been funded for 4 years by the State legislature hns provided encour-

. agement to parents even-hefore the child'is bmn clear up to when the !

child enters the formal years of sclmn]
“The idea really kind of originated. with me, M, (“h*mrnm?‘l and.
Congressmar Quie, when Dr. Bell eame out with the-Education Com:

mission’ of ?t-ﬁes Yﬂu kknow of his interest in this particular areal

“+ T had been-interested in this }melg ccﬁpt for, well gover 20 years i
and“we put ‘together sonie legisial 1

atign tha®has its focus: reglly in the
clementary attendance area, in the neighbofhood.

‘We call it early childhood and family ethu:ﬂtmﬁ because .we are’
' Jlkmg about the very young child and growing ujp in context of

- family.

I would also hke to submit a paper that T did-that was later pub-
llshed when I was at the childhood and government PI‘D]ECt at the
ve sity of California at Berkeley in 1975, :

.11!lv went out there to sort:of test the idea that I lmd here, de-
\elgpma' in Minnesota, lmcfi wiis reinforced by what 'we were. ﬂmng
by people who were there in tlﬂt kind of a think- ffmk situation.

The researe
glad to'h
portive: The: depa

Tn fact, Mr Chairman, at this

sapporti

‘time in this Stade everyone, I ean.say, in the major area of education

is supportive of the early childhood and family ‘education program.
All of the education groups, the Medical Association—and T will

" list some-of those groups right now—the Minnespta Education As-
saciation, Minnesota Federation of Teachers, Minnesota Association

A,

. Catholie”

P E=E07 O =78 - [T . [ 258

Council for Coordinated Child €
and of course, our former Governor,

of School Administrators, Pavent Teacher Student:Associntion, Min-

mentary School Principals Associntion, Commissioner Howard Sas-
P

mev.and then we ga into the Minnesota AFL=CIO gdre supportive,-

the Minnesota Aszociation of Children with Learning Disabilities, the
Alfred Adler Institute, the Pastorn): Cowicil: Tinison. Minnesots
i Conference, family . eduy
Church. - We have the School Nur
Minnesota State Medjeal Association,

Qrgavization.of Minnesota, the
hnd ;the Greater 'St. ‘Paul

v e 1T

who hag been working very clogelv with some ‘of these,

We have the Chief Justice of the Minnesota Supreme (;‘crult of«ﬁh

State, the St. Paul Urban Parish. We ]Ll\e had the support of the
\[ nn( linie in Rochester,

nEram in Minnesota is very positive, T was’
P, T;unt mikd mention of it. Dr. Arveson iswvery sup--

linnesota Children’s Lobby,
onerable lef—n \ndnaer\,{ o

i

~ nesota Association of Seeondary School Principals, Minnesota Fle-

on’ director, United Methodist - - )

w
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" . really no.oppesition to what we are doing in Minnesota. . -

 services. .

where learngng starts.

~ really is the first academy; the first delivery.
thafzhome is thie first academy for learning. :

" child.

254 - - . “;:‘ :'-‘,,E‘ -:Xﬂ .

At this time, I think it is fair to say, Mr. Chairman, that. there is -

- T have proposed here that we use 5. percent of the title ﬁiﬂngys to
be used, to'be made available to local education. agencies to operate

" early childhood and family education programs. . _

Early childhood and family education programs are programs for

children before kindergarten and below age 6, which may include the

following: Identification of poteiitial barriers of learning, €ducation
+"of parents on child development, libraries of educational materials, -

family services, education forr parenthood programs in the. segondary -

schools, and ‘'in-center activity home-based programs: and 'refer

Now, that Congressinan’ Quie has entered into the récord: th

maining part of it. :

Mr. Chairman, members of this cnmmittgg and staff, many peafﬂé

- have the notion that learning starts somewhere around the kinder-

garten.level. That is where schooling starts but, certainly, that is not
Almost all of the data that we have recognizes that the family
) system-of learning. and

We ave talking ‘abdut learning -and development, we are talking
‘about tle total learning and development of a person, -

~ We had the honor of having some people from the ’czimgrg:ssiimal
staff and from the Bureau of the Handieapped and others in Min-

nesota last week in reference to the implementation of the Handi- .

capped Acts Some of us were with the staff person for Senator J avits

.at the Jefferson School in Minneapolis.

“We were talking about special edueation and implementation and

~one jhecial education. teacher said she had to spend:so much time. ont
e-to-one basis with one child. I kind of asked her about thisg«and |
==wHy this was nkcessary, and indicated that it must be yery costly tb.do
B t]lisﬁ . .' ) T * V' ) __‘ N v N N
y d her.what 4vas wiong with the child and she used the words:

cidl deprivation™, that that child was ready socially deprived, '

It seems to me that ifgwve focus some of our’attention 'on the child =

‘in the very early years in-the immediate meighiborhood where that

'qhﬂd' lives, because we-have a chance, then, to individualize with that
child in the context of his or her family almost the same length 8T
time, from zero to 5, thiat the child would spend in the years from

" kindergarten up to sixth grade. o o
 If T ean leave you'with one idea this morning it would be this; -
and I pose this to a number of people, I think everyone would agree

t:by the time the child finishes the sixth grade in school a child

~whas ‘pretty” basic development in atlitnde formation and yet, by
-the time the child finishes the sixth grade, the child his.spent only 7
.+ ‘percent of his or her time in school. Ninety-three percent of the time
-+ of that child has not been in the school but has been in the home or

the immediate neighborhood. - . i o
 Clearly, the home really is the first academy for learning. The
family ‘clearly has the most influence in the development of the”

250 W
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of that suggested amendment, I Will not go into detail on the re-.
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. 5 students learning ahout child gmutl] and career of the- ffmuly'

=

i untleratqndmw and excitement in tet

- 255
If we for-u:-, some- of our attentmn, getting the plrent% interested
-+"and recognizing their influencé in the develnpmeut of the child, we

“will save taxpayers money.
- Tlike to think of it as pleventwe educnhml and ﬂmt the resenrch.

that is beirg now ¢ompiled by someone I understand at Cornell in-*

- dicated that those programs w here there have been early lﬁfET‘VEHtIDn, e

it clearly shows that we spend less money . at a later time:

We know that behavior is'quite a thing with regard to the lererng_
epvironment in fly one of our schools.

“In.our State; with our early childhood 'md family ETucntmn pro--
rrams—and T will send, Mr. Chairman, to each of your staff the re- -
SE!U‘C]TIEIRHVE to this so the} can look at it and review it for you—
it shows a. dl\"é]hlfy for programs that relate to early and periodic.
}eﬁeemng, adulg*library l‘n"ltEIlﬂ]E} as well as some toy library mate-

k. that might be ghécked out in that elementary attendance area. -
“Also there are famiily gr oup, small group, meetings discussing the
3 ,ng; (lex e]mpglff child and t‘he role that the fatner-anﬂ nmther.

3

- Sclmﬁl activities uf some ho‘}us of the wweek When . ;th the children
ﬂﬂa t]m pwenta cnzne tcm’ethler and- 1 'ge-fmeetix‘h‘ where . gxpérts
! t

issue, ag well as al diseussion: of the
1 reer person in the whole area’of the

ﬁment The 'fﬂ(t tlmf in t]le future people. in the junior and senior

high school levels become involved even with some of these programs

and recognizing in the future, yes, they may be an accountant’ or
they might be & Congressman or they might be a State*Senator or
- they. might be a carpenter, but theyreally will be-a member of the
family and they always will be.a member of the famllv, and that
that career of being a member of a family, which is also being a

member of the family of man, if you will, lias caused a; greflt deal of
s of puttmg the: I‘ESpODSIhl]lt?
it hat—place 'that .1s

- with the parent mqteqd Urf shiftipg
Lﬂ]]Ed the school. - .. N :
.The effect has been very pDSlh . =fWe ¢ nte in

- an ‘elémentary. attendance arens E ST vho y i f ,]able to l)ecomé a
part of this program. - ' B s .
The strength of this I t]nnk is that we hén'ln t)

elementary ‘attendance area hec.luse we may haveta: 5m‘gle p‘lr‘e.nt LS

- family, we may have a family it particular need, but you 1lsn nvolv
the f.lmlly that has some, strength, and they qhme C
very close and personal way with Elw nthe: rnembe:r% Gf thélr par—
ticular community.

Fhe reason t]mt I suggest t]ll'ﬁ amendmient. 115 cm]y ﬁé{eent and”
leave it that way is so we would develop a nEogram in this country
~ that  would dev elop very small and be done very carefully and done
.in-the right way rather than to have some large programs, d

I had fﬂ}lz’med the Model City Act very carefully, read it-and .
was really quite infpressed: when I read it. T had sametlnng to do
with theimplementation of-it.

I found out after a while W]an I talked to F(}ilgre:§111113 Carth and
F(}llgwsgmﬂll Quie bothy tlmt it had some pmbléms Tt w 15 a m;lm- ‘
moth kind of act. ™~
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- that 1f we were to o in this direction, we would do ‘aﬂméﬂllﬂﬂ' that i ‘5
fet
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T had some resery hnn'; ixlm‘uf the proposn] that ‘%pmfnr Mondale
hae at the tlme whent he \{nz'. in the Senate and T talked to him in
Minneanolis ‘nhout my refervations in this recard. T said, “Res ally,
we ought to begin on W little bit smaller seale so we ecan evaluate
this of program.

I helieve, Mr. C Imlr‘m(m Congressnian Quie, Congressman Perkins,

iblv E)l"'lllfl('d]]f in Amerie.

We have evidence here
for the Edueational Commission of States and someone came out
from the GAQ Office out of Denver who was doing some report,
obviously, for the Congress relative to child dev P]npment and family
programs.

I had a long visit with him that day and that is when the notion
struck me ,ﬂmut title I. It seems to nie f]nt 15 something we have
goin ) . T even put it this way, it is a horse that is tmttmﬂ'
and all we have to do is trot ie in .umfhex direetion. and inv (ﬂv
those children, the parents of those children, much earlier.

Then we can write intoit, to he sure that we have an effort of
coopers 1tiﬂn \\ith ﬂl(‘ TTPHI ;‘.r art amT Hw Hmné S%mn 111(1 the ()Hléi‘

which it is mmmmﬂfful, ut Hw nmgﬁhhmhnml Tevel. S
One aspect of this is to have an advisory committee and the

“majority of those would be parents whose children are involved. in

the pl ogram,

: with this is not to shift the respon-

- to parents, “Yoi really are the

nmst lm])mfmt tm(llél nud we are gaing to t]n what we ecan to -
support vou early o i
ink, Mr. (—‘hulmim, members of the comiittee, T hope, you-

in the development of vour child.”

leration .to this idea. I thank “you
unity to be IIE‘IP this muunng and

would give very serious col
very, \vf} much for the ﬂppm
sp,al\ \\Jth \nu

tmn'ﬂ Leade Shlp in

I am very honored to he hew ancl th'mk vou fnr the opportunity

to discuss this with you.

Mr. Quie. Thank 3

The testimony ‘that you have ﬁ'l\z i on t}m lmpmt.mce of the ho
and family and its impact on qunlltv eclucation, especially at ﬂlF‘
preschool level, is more and more déveloped by sound research as
well,

You have pointed to Cornell University. T assume you are talking
abont Dr. Trie Brofenbenner and the work that he, has done, because
he has worked in this area himself

I believe that you are on the
stantinl 1mprovements throy

talk about Home Start progi@ms and have done some work.in that
muse]ves St

_
X
&

1ck where there could he some sub=.
gh ‘the home programs.. We used to

—T close by saying that T wrote something

\V‘E

. %1@;11111gmn bemuse.m; ha\? a fe]]mvs]up pmmam here in this -
State.
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In my letter to vou. T mcsntmnod T had some.concern about the
reservation that had been expressed in our committee heretofore
about Esluﬂlnn‘ title T money, which;is an entitlement to school dis- 2
tricts, some wuy to fhe St 1t(1 to have =ome inrisdiction over it.

~We have schodl board nssocit tiond, teachers groups, and others
worrvihg about holding it back in the State, and T_mentioned that -
title TV, or TV=B-and TV-C, which are the two parts of it, as a.

ay that we could set.some money aside for this purpose instead,
remeriil ¢ the reservation my cn” eagues had of setting a portion

of title T'aside, :
* You déseribe I when vou sav it is a4 horse that is trotting.
It is easier to hoolfup with one that is trotting than one t'hglt Imsn’t' !

: (mnv out of the by arn vet,

. \\,mlhl know best w ]1&‘1(‘ snm(‘t]mm‘ ]l]xi‘ thl% \\ nuld go.
T would lke to méntion that T ver v seldom -
sehool,” beenuse T want -this to be. thonghts of
center effort beeause of what T said about how lit
spends at the se Im”dj v 7
We are not réiiMy. preparing tlw ehildren for ?(lmu] “Presehosl”

sort of connotes the idea, like pregame warmup. or 5(‘)11‘1Et11'ing, we

k%("”\’ a fmn]*y
J¢ time the ehild

arg getting ready for something., 7 /
The reagon we sayv “early .rhil(lhm‘nd” and ‘*fnml\, is hecause
fearping is- odcurring, af that earvly vexr and the deve elopment is

cant, so that we don't want ])E‘()I)](‘ tn think we are just getting
lmttm preparved for kindergarten or first grade but that.
Tl(mi'n(m i% ré.ﬂlv nccurringfi We can individualize
1od of mavbe a number of
yer I pe lmhn n or a doctor might, in 2
Ul nf (‘nnqultmn‘ Im;ls, :Hnmst work with families with (‘hl]dl?‘n. -
Qe children, too, with %p(‘(‘l.l] kinds. of handicaps:or
ps.

g]g’n

potential 1 lic
The pn'%fhn()l Xotion is a terni that T have some diflic lllt‘y with
slmp]v beeause th\ identifies the population. "I think our early”
childhood program 13 unlike the one in California whi¢h aims at the
primary grades, for instance. W, At not talking about that. We
WIH call that our State prim: vy educg?ion,
However vou would see it to zee  his ac 'mpllsl;\eﬂgl defer “cer-
tainly to vou todo that, . ' T , N
Th ml\ vou ver: nnich. , _ '
~s. That s vou: coad te ‘;tlmun\, thank you very

TThe dm'ument% referred to 1 the oral festimmly of Mr. Hugheé
- follow :] : . ' ,

¢ SpeTiows 123 Ao 124 orF Pospic Law 92-880

‘v;gmﬂ}‘ use up to five per centum of the total
iesin the Htate for pilot grants to
1 1y childhood arnd family education Dro-
grams. Em‘lv chlldhﬂml nnd F'fum]y F‘(lllt"ltlﬂﬂ prngrﬂm' are prngrarﬂ% fm’ Ph
ﬂren hefnre kinﬂergart n fin

B
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{a) The Stinte edication neencs the form and manner of
applleation. and shall determing -the paeti ng pilot programs. (1) Grants
for gileh pi]nt programs shall be awarded only to Ioeal edueation agencies other-
wige receiving filnds under thix get, (2) The State ednegtion agency shall dis-
tribute sneh srantz as= equally as-posgible among urbhan, sll!nurlvml and rural
lneal eduention agencies, :

(b Fach loeal educntion ageney receiving a -grdht for a pilot e _eam shail
eatabilish and maintain an peenunt separate fregn all other distrier aceounts for
the receipt and dishbursement of all ﬁimls re ;m;ﬂ to itg early childhoad and
family edueation program,

(o) A loeal edneation agency may r*}mr;:r rm:rmnh]n ff‘i‘s for cinrh childhond ¥
and family eduentinn services: however, such fee shall be waived {f any child.
his parent, or guardian is undble to pay it ; 5

(1) The loral edneation agencey shall designate a gpemﬁt- portion of the area L
it =erves to determine the Uhmlul{f}ﬁ{nf pnrents ang fhmr Ch!ldr(‘n to rec S

~services from the | i Tl 1 fnnt 0
. Within that designated area, all p.lrhmp‘lt;nn M’ rnftﬁnfs mnl c:}nldr(‘n inits

enrly ehildhood and family education progfam shall be voluntary, and shall
¢ net prp Tude . Dnrhm]nhn' in any nther federal, state, or locnl program. Each
e il nily eduéntien program shall provide servides to children

and thmr ]i.ll‘t‘lif% in the desigigated aren withont regard to race, religinn, ethnie
A haekgroning, and fa conre, awl no program serviees shall be used in w hole
5 nruip part fm‘ eliriois wnrahlp or ingtroetion,

- 1 ,fmu fzeney shall appoirt an & vigory committee w the
m the early hlltil wl and fa - edneation
11 wrt it lon-f annnally to Ioeal eduea-
k). e '])I!Z‘Eimnf tn Rection 141(a). paragraph;

(f) The .%r"ite mlnmrmn fu:enc;‘ shall ;mnunlh review the lm’"ll early child-
homd and fa ion programs, and may eonduct.resenrch to (1) eompare
their ¢ tiveness with other local and State edueation programs.:
including ¢len T 1 *nmlar,\' wehanl services supported by this aet and
‘«ppc'nl edneation set ing to dhil-

W

2y identify whether benefits aecru
grades are increased by the provision of early
and fﬂmﬂv mlur’nhml ;er\ ices, : .

ol ‘[From the Kntional Elementaey Principal, Tuly Angust 1978]

THE HOME A% AN ACADEMY For T,

” : (By Jerome M. Hughes) v
~Ameriea spends more money to support edueational institutions and has a
stronger dnmmitment to edueation than any other esmintry. Not only do our
state laws offer fres [mhhc n]ncntmn bnt rhp} reqilire all able young people to
atfend schoal. -In ; study nre avnilable in a
_multitude of divepsze ]m‘at%f‘f‘undal ¥ il L .
Thepereentage of the popilatinn mm]plehn;: a fnrmnl eduention is ‘ﬁ;f*’}’en%ing
annually, Between 1960 amd 1974, the propartion of all adilts twenty-five years
- of age or alder with a high sehonl edueation rose from 40 percent to 60 percent.
The proportien jofPthe popnls atign from twenty-five togtwenty e years of age
wh praduated from high ‘s(‘hﬁﬂl haz rizen from 60 rjercpnf to maore than 80
pereent in the past fanr
Ot =ociety generally believes rhnt mlumnnn i a necessary mmlm(’mmn for
participation in the Ialior force, Most jnbs in a technologienlly advanced soclety
reiiire ﬂt least i high sehonl edueation. In Qectober 1972, the unemployment
cate for high sehnnl graduates wns 10 pereent, while the rate for high school .
¢ ,nre during the same perind wasg 19 pereent.
.  unemployment statisties vary, it 1;. av l(lcﬁnt that a high s(hnnl r]mlnmﬂ
i=e nn‘ﬂd?rml important by many employers

rs = n BtAtA senntaor- fenm \‘]n‘ l'if\‘i"\‘h district af ‘Thnf'cnm
cition Commitier. Th vl nt the Chlldhinod
l‘hﬂn] of Law, Unive eley, Ualifarnia,
1 h Tv']]u\\ rlnr]r fhe @ i L

lhr.ftmﬂn’mn af Educatian (Washington :

NotE ——Terome M. Hu
irman of the T
3 sriiment Project
wherr Senatar url w
1 Natinnal Center Tor r;a
".5. Dfee of Ew]umtlnu T‘.J‘I
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. sehooling

"bezing at b
" third, pare

Thf‘ hiL.h sehonl, a ﬂi ,,u‘tlv .\mpr ean phﬂmmnnnn t nt emerged s
ngn, has served people preparing-for .continiied study or prepariﬁg
into the lahor foree,

It is not my purnnEP tn detract in any way from the fnrmnl edueation pro-
grams establizhed in this eountry. T.et us not deny. hawever, that in emphasiz-
ing the impnrmn ¢ nf exdnmrim\ .we hm‘e imlirecﬂy ("nn\'éj‘erl the notion that
ducatiqn, there-
fore, takes plm:e nt Hi‘llnul. Tn a sense, tl 1lized eduen-
tion. Even within the spectrum of educat 1. we hn\e n.ifrm\ ed it intn various,
special arens, For example, the [1rEpnmt1nn of teachers iz narrowed by requir-
im: rertifientinn in a gpecial fiekl and in a. zpecial age-group, AN dnctors and

FOTH ;,Pnerﬂl, 44 ]lE‘fﬁrE npecmhsm'f in one pﬂrtlculnr nrea Eduention, on the
not generalize before

for entry

e rmu has heen giwn to rh{x lea ung [
the early yeara before torinal schooling begins,
nmI Instruction are proditet:s of the s
have neglectedt the apportu.ity to give ¢
reaidling before enlering.a £ ] “
tearned a ereat amount of spoken l.mﬁm']r'ffr—wlmh i*; ‘; hﬂ‘;l‘% fuf
munge—before entering kindergarten or first grade,

I wanlgd like to emplasize three thames here: first, learning iz'a ptfice:!
rh. n= hefnre: wpennid, early learning in the home Cﬂwla’i Eﬂd
purfﬂl‘lt t(‘:l(’ll!‘r‘a '1‘11(‘ e theme-s will he l"u‘%fl’uté(} l‘_ :

(Dnsémien ¥,k
ldren tm1 t‘hnnce fnr prg

ugmstmnq
The word “edm‘ﬂte comes frﬁm tha Iutm verb *‘E(LUC,I‘(;(' ‘which’ 111@!11‘1‘5 to
rear, The ward nri;:nn]ly placed an emphasis on the home and the
-—in the -education of the youn
10w Imlg and dexvelopment. :
ng and leafmm:km schools.

5 n,_fhe hnm

llut
inlsy, thm nre lnndemmtt‘
4 the-domain of the tenche H
tion, Alorenver, penple have hrrmdéﬂed their @
placed even greatsr responsilility on th §
other wordd, many of the traditionnl res
shifted to.the school or tosome other Ager
TThe schonl eommands only 10
average child reaches the sixth gr
spent in =chanl, What h
percent of the tin g

" When s(luml lne‘!glllh». in %v[itemlu‘r the tEﬂCher‘ hﬂ;‘é Drnh=
ably nof =een rhe child b fnre uml e e, the t h; may 1 t see the Ehild
again. The
tery hy fus .
ngﬁmnt lmhnﬂlml dff{‘nfm[l ln tF wlmn nr cnu,
hey are A ;n't]s nf th- fo)ti‘ (-h tlren apend a grent (]P‘II nf time holdmg

In reeent vears, th(- w m‘k uf develd

Benjamin Bloom, Jerome Briuner, and

Leim, Muartin Deutsch, J. MeVicke
Jean Plaget has won broad acela the prnpn;:ltmn that the early years—
hetwesn birth nnd =ix years of nge= erne 11 tn‘ﬁm child’s, (IH lopment. A

% as the

new natinnal intere the early. yeur: : |
the Edii-

federal gnvernment's Head St art alﬂ(] the E
catinn Com zton of the Stiates
~Unfil a few years ago, litfle atremmn wag
than the {!lr‘mi‘ntﬁr}"S_{:hﬂ(!l entrance nge
. i :

roject o

glihm{(g Fl

Biid ta edueating ehildreh younger
%Jrrn ate and publie support of

“nons and 8. ri Sufzhrmnn tlinice {Berkeley : Childhood and Government Proj-
sl uf Low, o press), pp. 25-34.
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; lmnls and prese llHn]%“LIl(l for day enre

1ax8 been foeused on children and
s are wduention . .
1 on schonling at the nucsery or :
fes that Kave given spieecial recogni-
51‘:1[‘1\ England, the USSR, and the

and nurszer)
child development, r
related, however, atten
kindergarten level in tlw !I”I“,“it
tion to the young child—=&weden, ,Japan, .I
THAY
In hnﬂl Isra

itralized in that the respec-.
nes for the organizition and
wlarly tene In the kibhutzim,

£ dergartens: that are
!_Lu} il(-ifsgmiun of o

conihiet of nn_tiugl"\\jiilp svhnumu’z.
liglon oriented =chools, and the commonly: s
cloxe tg the people In Tsrael. It is evident in
great amount of authority to the headmaster or hv;l

In haoth connfries, o 1o ded, multi-nge §
seven | .mnl-u‘ to the hest nongraded prim
1l }:rml((l prngmm tal
(Il um‘ll

T nnn% in “l(‘ Tmtv(l “\fntvs
mer hm\mi!r tlw schools are
¢ thrm‘ fo five
in_the kih:
togral part
ehililren to

mnaf effoetive when
(T llIl[mrf’Hlt evidenee that in the

llnu 1T more lILﬂIli‘llt‘[‘ﬂ by family than Dy peers.or ;

I.lmnts nre pruulrihfiunl in most ecases exclu

ervenfion, T Ln annfnuhrwmfr f‘mm
1](11‘011 made

Hitervent ion

El

condueted recently by the Virginia Polytechnie T
of V n’gmm revealed the importancee nf invalving pg,
s environment in whieh chi
their -ehildren with g rieh
ground, children come to sechoonl with var
Evidence from tlns stidy denonstrates t
can be ecennontical, efficient, and i'ffncti\'ex

\\hllv i1 \'pﬁn alll(] r*l'fnn

Tfni"\'P,
ing the

-

nnrmltnl ‘iny
gt of training the T
c¢ehil And thege is good ref®on to heljsg
that the he m-nh of sueh traihing will inefease HES []l{‘ Irents eontinie to wor
\\uh thmr rlnlilrun iy these ways" .
Kinguape deve lnpim nt his a high or
e vonung child, Adult attention and i‘!l\'ll’ﬂllmf‘llf are ﬁlsn
sm-(l n]-lv. in hiz “Chilidren and Adolescentz: Behavior and |
ment,” Hoyd MeCandless Lt \\nh .ulnlt‘ ttfention, the Inngige deve lnpuwm
of infants= a1 be aeeelernts ) mnrv reading infanis Iive béen
E\]msm] tn—lhi- mire : tpment s 1 to Lt

.\n(l len Hlmnm
a and the ab=olare gl clligzenee development
O ad that the stahility of
11 S

2 it ddevelpping Tui

aaling in Fngland and

'vlu;nmrnr of Filneational Aetiviti

tInstituts \
Meiraw-1ill Tl £ 10T

! Setitwich, Fdueation in feragel rlmnlnnz Boutledge nnd Kegan Paul, 10665).
Lhildlignd s Hevelgnment s 0 Penael of the el forr Coptmisuinn of the State
s an Lariy Chilibhood i cition oD n\i% l'lu' o=z inn .llmi' 19711, 1

¥
Fin Iir: fillvnhri nner, .1 Repart an Longifudindl | lrrlnm’mnse af I'rraeclinal l‘lﬁ'}l""lﬁ*
rly lifer Tretive? (W |-l|1nu|m: CHffise * nt, 1954y,
i e, ek 1oSmith, Assiatid [HEB andl Pirpent Intolvement,”
}'u‘mhnq T ] i 4T 14
B linvd I M Chilidren uwl Adalesrenta: Iiilzrﬂ lr}r and Develapment (New Yark: -

[olt, inehart and Winston, 19613, [ 274
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.measured intelligenee inereaseg with age. Both types of: ﬂntn suggest that m
terms of intelligence mp-;%\, 1 ;uk e 11 .ﬂmuf ] ]n‘ré"pnf of fhi‘ (]v T
takes place hetwee b ar
', and about 20 perq At hetwest ,1;;‘?% 8 ;m(l 17. * * * There is lm.le (lnuht that
intelligence development is in part a function of fhv environment in which the
fndividual lives * * *, The effectz of the envipanments, especlally of the ex-
1 ents, appear to he greatest’in the early (and more rapid), periods
f intelligence c]nvlnpxm:nt and least in the Imer (and less rapid) periods of
development.” '

Ernest Q. (;lmphpll dean of \:mm’rlult 1 graduate srluml "md c'mhrﬂ‘!’ﬂt‘ nf’
tlue I‘H (H ('uh-nmu rvpnrt sqml m H n-n-nt mnrx few: ] i

‘Tlm jm.[n r

dehinnl . O ampbell. aid that-the ixrul lmn ln innrmpt llg tn lmprnw ml\u ltiﬁﬁ.’]i

nppnrt\!mt} ]n} mtegrnnng e hzm]q is Hmt ﬂma1 r {liﬂ‘{‘l’[‘ll(‘{‘% in sehnlﬂ%tic .

arhieve

schonly !in
Um Tmm (nmmlssinn on M nh:ﬁ Iienlfh nf Fluldrt‘n Iﬂncml a high ypriority
'

'\I] thv Wm‘m ]m‘
baby i

np:lrjwrfvr
to themselves anidd uth{'rs
ity for growth, for Im‘im.f.

"1gmg’ clpep joy
] tural eanae-
fm Imrmm: fnr Y]ilnl‘lﬂg ar . In them
lés-the:hope of the future—for thelr families, thvir U}mmunltie% th{‘ nntiml
mul the world. -Our infants and ¢hildren ean a
these larger zovieties. They therefore are the
families but of these sqme =neie 1 4 'm(l cmﬂm must ﬁrml}
eilirnte ourselves to the members of our new reneratfon and to fostering their
imim growEll nﬂd&iew]’npmput into healthy ehildren and young ndults. We
st dedicate ourselves further to creating a soclety devoted to families so that,
in turn, these families may provide the best posgxzible primnary care for their
young" ¥ g
The mx,;,est internation
the International Associs
Thig survey, based in Etoc
e, and governments, i
sehools, Nations |
I ugl,mtl Finland. Franee, :t Germany, Hung
¥, JJapan, the Xetl New Zeal: mﬂ Poli
dpn ‘Tlmil.‘md. :mrj Hm Lmteei smtes .

atinn survey ever nttvmptml wis conducted by
lun fnr the F\lll!l']tlﬂﬁ of F'c]umltmmﬂ Arhlevftment.

in the survey were

on at a enst of 35 mil-
ﬂr t puhliﬂl,ri hy JJamesg Coleman

n able to contrihute.” How-
1 s, “At the sdme
"msmntml difference.”
m‘twl by’ Harvard's Burton Whltf;,,whicli in-
] ex ang a-detailed study of 33 young
'11‘(11?% of family environment,
vir of life.. The. parent-child re in and
arctiv during this perind, ‘ever, seeni to have n great influende on the
tlev plnpmpnt of the children involved. White believes that the mother hecomes
the “designer and consultan whn oversees the home world and creates the
environment that enn spark the child's etiFesity during the one- to th
old stage. White also reports that as much. as the child needs an
environment, the parents the  know-how and mfnrmutinn neces

\'nh(ﬂ “r rpmung maore ﬂldll 1
people, indieated that all ehi
fuite nilnr during the fir

ching
;Lar’y to

S‘f‘fzhi’l(r;i and Chande iw Human Y?Imrm:fgﬁént}ﬁ (New . E’Drk

s Hecond Look." Intervlew with Ernest Q.

i i
qhHHr‘ ftanner, 21 Jan

T hilid \Ii‘nm] lh-nhhf Irnqq’ for the 19%0's, \ Report of the Joint Com-

nl y xew York: Harper and Row, 1060}, 313,
A EEE-R fnlr'mnn nnd athers, Equuality of Educational Qppar,unity (fj‘uﬂhlngmn
L. % (lﬂirr of Eduecation, 196863, X

om to he -

»

home background iz more

e-Fear-
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) unn]ung e than 00 Tlgr uul it hdhh :

“hood wa)rs and to thv ]ldl’E"ﬂt% dll(l mmillea who

“allocated,

:I’ﬂﬂl r - thar mcrt‘—ﬂs'(l overill editcation expenditures.

Hd_'mnml ‘ﬁ Muoore,

sﬂmmémnnmk %tmus but
il shperior to more
hildren in such
'iﬂhilih

1tes that, children from - tutfvely |
: !)rl{‘!lt(d tnhnl ;ﬁpmm dities were, . gZE
Ugandan and Wes
;j}.m!l nmr(’huln 'ulﬂrlt;llnlllt‘y. H
J(Img‘

nf!lu B dnrl . - rlulzl% t::,u’l}' 1mrnmg

sarrning unee cred further L\’l(‘IPHCE af
‘o pointine out that reading p -
e it e parents’ i
miteric!l cn the home, and parent -child

SBHCHE

mple, ean hv'si;um_fl\ GO
fon, uvailability of rend
: ahout edueation and-gchonl,

—

Accordingly, it seems appar-
those sectma r'mwprned with education and
itas attention to the early child-
intlience those years. The
- on the developing child is
the opportunity for each
wwial priority ‘to young

immedinte cnvironment ;uni the tatal {mpact it ha
of particular importance. What can we do o maxi
child to live a full life? 'lu whit extent are we giving fing
childre 1 families?

I‘Y]wn(llmrw by educational uge neies :nul m%tltutmn;, publie and private,
Thave lm“f(‘{x%{‘d mmulf-mhl\ in tlie ye d
S51.7

ﬂfE‘

ult nf mﬂdtmn ) “llf-n miﬂ.:ted nn th'L basiz of the corizur
tlw n\'ﬁvnmtnrp» in coustane (1971-72) dollars between 1971-32

during a [lrfl':rﬂ whsn mnnllmpnt% at the sedondary alul higher education levels
wereexpanding’ f

© " Eadueation [4-now b
to continue in the future

mn’xg‘ enrollments, “hit}h are expected
This iz occurring®at the same time that dizcussion
has focuszed onsthe import nf*tlm home and environment on a child’s devel-
Pnt and subsequent ach Will recognition of the importhnce of
getting paeénts more involved In their children’ rly education prompt &ome
priority ¢ emlitun- during the child's éarly vear%’* If ﬁscal Fesolrces are
ograms be designed? -
2 mu & the need for prev Entue medicine, recog
care can be, Similarly, early chi
wuld be considered preventive edueation—as valu-
ciare. 'roper primary education care ought to le
Less need for remedial
‘edueation ;Lnd re 1 hlunm svrnces \ull mean a greater realization of
human potential and dolar s to taxpas :
Early ehildhood and family Edu(tﬂ[inn sht‘) 11d emphasize the relationshipg
of the 1 family, and others living frearby, Even though fisesl re-
allpeated through the edueation agency, that ageney should
he recognized as only the catalyst to encourage cooperative effortz bhetween
other agencies =0 timt exizting human and physieal resources are used with-
out duplication.
The ¢ :

wing 'ﬂfflel hy de

nizing h(pw
dhood and

Health speci
tllmcult .md K:

v attendance area conld _be, rhe community for programs. focus-

s and families; it {s o w in which people know one

it is 1ur;,r=r ennigh tn bfmlde a variety of services rlﬁeienily, 'yet ‘small enough

" Hur\‘nn I.. White and Jean . Watts, Ffﬁfﬂ'r’m‘r and fnumﬁmr‘nf—'mmr Influences
nn flu? Uflr‘h)pmtnf gf the Yotung Child, vol. 1 (Englewood Cliffa,: ‘\I Prantlee-Hall,

hnmnml & Monore, “Caring for Young thldhﬁn." Chilihond Edur:atmn 30 {Oectober

neanta Eduratisnal Aascaament Pragram: A Report te the Ktate Beard of Edurca-
nrul -’\i_ln antn Ilcnnrtmrnt «f Edueation, Statewide Educatlnn Aszessment

rth I hi ave l’mivu m], 1ere . md ﬂm ﬁndmgs 1 hdve reported confirm.

2 and 1974-75
wonld-inerease from-£54.7 billion to %h'} billion. These expenditures were made

child "and the family. The ﬂttémlﬁncp area iz a basic unit.

mitunl interests and concerns enaniTrage’ operation i
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_wounld have oppartunities to develop e
rowtlh to selfhood. Parenis are encouraged to take an i
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t«;prnndp‘q sense of commugity., The penple who are invelved are at the
 roots and meet one another on a face-to-face basis., Funding for & com:
wrly eduention project wotld mos vy be available from n va
lnlt mnperun\ v pofforts at this most basie and undvr%rmul ihle level
mum uf hu emu_—rntm redl tag

il

1 mruge

This impc
enlrage ma
vices fur the people in
nity in our- ¢ rmnmlr\ attendane

111; would en-
s[]l(mls and nther f’ variety of ser-
mimunity, It would also (ll(’()llr!l‘i!‘ i sense of
¢ sirens 50 that ehildren and families
v aspeet of human life toward b

are inte I‘E%tE‘d ;n pr

children's learning: beginning at.-birth. All people wh
g for tlie human newmis of children and families
are ineluded such a program. Everybody works together
or collaborative offort.

N Iy childhood and family ed
children under six, which would provide the following servi
uf pnrentul harriers to lcurn i —-mimi of ‘parents abo
ment ; raries of edt family servic
programs In E ¢ ul(lh«mcl ;md edueation for pare
attendance 1 er factivities; home based programs;
fallow-up services.

To make is possible for [mrénh \‘u he in'\'-(zlvml in

1 Eumpleménmry

anil miothers of chile
mnij of the cou
ested relergy, health 1
schionl personnel, as
with, the needs of the
Objectived of any progra
The mimy «

11 tlm c:m:mr‘;l
ounel, senior -citizens, and ofher
as peonle apecial interest i
lilren anil Lumlnn in that partienla
should be to make pnrmt% ayv
fex for g child to learn in an mfnrrml \\:13 ‘mrm
tex of parents ahd child
I‘hu \\;ns parents can use these opportunities through th&
child's normal dE\'elnment
The henefits to
emotional, or intel
The assistance sw’
problems, child care needs
lems requiring knowledge out
The importanee for the child’'s loprr
the parents -

frnm early attention by an exr!ért‘r ;

The responsibility of the parents the home, and the family in the growth '

and development of the cl
The' ntentml fﬂ!‘ i EUD(] \\nrklng relutinn%hxp m:meen the hm:ne and

. the sery

unrlmg il klm\\lédge nhnut ¥ umg ¢
Moreover, involving parents in an ea
gram encouriages other parents to bee i
programs for young children living in their nmghhhrhmul
sense of commuanity i= developdd, and people begin to es
of working together at the grass roots level,

A cooperative elirpate in the neighborhood® helps children a
lesrn ; 'trmmrhgn% rhv fmml\ np'gmmrhnml, :m(l c:m:nmun;f; hel =
human of the and
i ginning fm— Emns

% t

'In this \My, i

ft‘ nf Lnnpe 011 anruu!es ns ol
ime grandparents. Thiz elimate -al
m l'hllill'!‘[l nml they, in tm‘u ﬂr‘e

sehunl syst(m The cli
arlultx 'md rmr:‘mu hec
‘—Pﬂl(bf 15

A4 4 8
find *'s

3

cation plan should include programs for®

the \nlue :
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. Asg a result, these grandparents often have

' their own respiected and uszeful place in our f T

What broad . conclusions e > fr t formatinn L pr ited in
article” Perhaps the most pene re that theé roots of child

L velopment oceur early, and that the f nviromment 'is C

eant in the lvnrmm; provess, Sone Inore .pvnnv conchiusions

R [« ng:

S * A program of fizeal policy that puts priority on the mrly vears of child-
hoad 'in the context of the family would undou 1 result 111 cost sav-
ings: loss maney would be needed for remedi 1tmn :uul [‘i‘]l

Early childhnod eduention, an excellent iden

o Ivn the child’s needs unles ‘ur:s and the Luml

efMlaboration is sary between the

ad educittion  =pecis s, beginning when tlie e

e

i]L‘EI}]\
t&pm inlly

neation provisions a=4 a1 full range o
I, nnd emotional ennsic Emtmus; he early 3
heginz—provide an excellent opportunity to
\1? integrated &

efo *E fﬂ[‘IﬂIll
'l(lllll] ﬂt=

“tention to the child and thegi‘m
_':lll\nl
and i

 agencies that have hi intere )

n early ehildhiood .and fainily edueation. All the ph\ sieal and human

wrees in the community should- e eoordinated =o that duplication

voided.

ns to bring ronts, educators, and others into closely

ild " be conducted near the liome—not merely phy-«n--
Iy and sociologieally as well, Efforts to use anmnnlf} re-

rly. can be more effectively 1)

Taotal impact in the peighborhaod and

churches, schools, and agencies mlgllt he better

As we zee the need to emphasize p 1t involwement, i'\‘é are once again
(mn[ullu(l fn 12k v]ﬂcwtum% .)Jmut the ¢ velopment of our childr
i = to give all.children th
al? At what po
nent? We have
nf Imrrnt 111\(;1\ these two questi
gonls they imply. R(xm nt reseiareh supports what most Innp]p .1lrv,1(’v lmhpx
what happens in the home is erncial to a child's growth, development, and
educatinn, .
child is Amerien’s most valnable and echer
must fmportant #ocial institution. Tt i impera
eduention of our yvoung children . the -
sop involvement with the ohild's *parents, The re lxmtmn rlmt ‘the home is
- the first and most important academy for ing should e one of our
nation's toff priorities, The_cxtent to which pit our full resources hehind
thig effort will determine what the nation’s future will be,

f,
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S uaatutoy nlLfﬂlnl ||f_h| At r\l' JHHE

oy unlnnrr( for- the Niscal” year Tur whiclh the 3
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o LAWS of MINNESOTA for 1977 . CCh o4

[

acsordance with the principles of the unilorm.

TEEL . . o
sutsil T 10 the amount of the

unE'\ il perceny \\[

{ nry'unc unappropriated 1
[Ur the purposes nl' Laws 1976, C Q,lr;i‘ _Zg .3

conaslered dimder

alify as Tslatulory gLfr'\hng {IEN

ameofed, 1

=

- .
Sutal” 2. Lhe lrglﬂ Hive authitor -‘Jn]l certify the 1nmu|n of stawgtory operaling debt
‘r the dhsinct as of Juie 1D,ﬂz|§76 He ‘may ndJuq this amount on the basis of c::nrrcr:lzd

I!FUH( unil June 30, 1978." :

See. 0. [ 7ws 1976, _Ch;lpicr 20, Section 7. is amended to read:

see, 7. FATE ‘\H)HUHI HMIT:‘\HUNS In the, I?‘J? fiscal year or in any fincal
venr theeenlier fodependent Behnol Distriet Mox 615 ahall pot apend any ameunt in that
freenl vertr which the disteiet reeives from the [oundatinn aid in Minneania Stalules;
Bevten ™24 212 plia the levy allwwnble wider Minneanta Hintuter: Seclion 275102%
CRululivsen 2 plus the levy allownlle undee Minnesstn Statutes; Section 275125,
Rottalis 1msssn foselieht exeveds e guronnt which the district woidd oiherwiae he entilled lo
recwve [rom dhivse snme sowees f 1l were ns}sumuf tin anticipation eertilicates or other
methels oo Bonpowmg (o botmw.npainst inq revenurs fir the nend {faeul yenr or if it were
el g vy peeviply mk‘mlul for the nest liaenl yenr ja the prior lmnl yenr; Jlepinning
n Il|\ feal year 1T aind i enh )r\r Iherealter, h\xlrl‘uulru( nhnnl Pislrict Mo, ﬁ?“\

Anditer, e ned by an ampunt equal o 1

Aanule : 5 -

g,

Sec. 31, Laws 1976, Chaptér 271, Sectina 8, Subdivision 1, is amended io read:

Sec. B, ADVISORY TASK FORCE, Subdivision 1. The governar shall appoint a
feve icmber adviry 1ask Totce un sonpubilic schonls within 30 days of the elfective date
of this wetinn, The fne members shall he representative of ihe various arcas of the state |
and <hall he Lnowledyeable ahoul nonpublic schonls. The ia?’c force shall expire May 13,
1837 1918 and the compensation, removal of members and Milling of vacancies shall be as

prosided i Minnesata Statutes, Section 1505'}
PO

1 LCTIVE IPATE. Sections 29 and \l‘! of this article are effective the day

T nec 321
IS, clmient, ‘%tfhﬁnzl is tllccuve rcirmcm:lun May I5, 15, I977

fnlhm ﬂgf

FARLY CIHNLONGOI ARD FAMILY FRUCATION

PROGRAMS e

delctlons by strikeout

Changes  or  additions  Indicated by

270
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e

Section |, Minnesola Statutes 1976, Section 11927'l;is amended 1o read:

£y & . - . . -

39271 -, FARLY . CHILDJIOOD IDENTIFICATION AND  EDUCAYION
PROGRAMS. Subdivisian 1. For the 19751976 1977-197R and 1976-1977 197R.1979
school years, the council on quality edueation shall make grants to no fewer than tea 22
pitot early ehildhaod iWentiliention and family educition programs, Farly childhnod
identifiention and [amily education programs are progiams lor childien hefore
kindergaricn and below ape siz which may ‘include the following: identification of

-potential barriers to leatning, cducation of parents g child development, lilwarice of

educational matcrials, Tamily services, education fof parenthood programs in sccondary
#chools, in-center activity, home-based programs, and relerral services.

Nalwitlistanding section 3,926, subdivision 2; évery carly childhoad identification
and [amily edveation program praposal shail be submilted to the council on quahty
education nol less than six weeks ‘before the planned cammv:m;t:mcn! of the program,
These programs or geants l;IHII he as cqu\lly dmnhmcd as pgmhlc zmung dlslnus in
€ities of the first tll'i i

district or 3 combination ol auendanee areas il decined apeliopriate by the counail,
LI L AL TINGE ARENS mmn,__,gﬂi, E,m y 1he counci]

o _ - . , g —

e eouncil on quality education shall pidserbe the Torm and minner of
:ll‘plic:\‘li’nn antd shall detenine the partiwmpating pilal proprama, In the deteenmanon of
pilot proprams, programs shall he given prelerence for their abilisy 1o coordinate their

SCrViCes vﬂl\ thlml, programs and ather governmental agencics, The council on guality

,education shill repdrt on the programs annuglly 1o lh: cammilices on education of the

senate and hmm: of represen Gtives.

L

Subul, i [Fach district providing pilot proprams shall ;eé\.jﬂ:hgh and maintain an °

accannt separate from all other disteict accounts for the receipt and disbursement of all

- funds ﬁ:hlf:d to these early ehi!dhcmd identilteaTion and fmmlgg education ﬁrﬁgf:\mi.,

Subd. 4. f\ district may (‘h‘lf[;af reasonable fees l‘ﬁf early childhaod tdenhfwmmnr
and hgm;‘f educalion’ services; however, a district shall waive the charge or fee if any
pupil, his parent or guardian is unable to pay iL. :

;“

See. 2, ancmla Smulcs I‘Zﬂg Seciion 3.9272, is amendell to read:

39m "‘Nl\"!.‘%(}!i'\' TASK FORCE ON FARLY CHILDHOOD AND-FAMILY

EDUCATION I'R()GRA.'\IS The council on qualily edvcation shall appeint an advisory

comniitice task [orce on carly childbood identifieation anihnul_! education programs.
“H": ‘L\rrf shall- e composed of parenls of yomng ¢ ‘lnl tren and persons
| wellare, A majors ol the tash forve
force sball advise the counail in the

'Eh 1l bc: [\En:mx nf mrﬂg:chl[drcﬁ 1 hr: 1dw=\TrjvT1

Ch:mgr:s or  additions - Indicated by - undeline  deleiions by stnikennt

SCPVE Ole d:mcnnry <chm11 1ucn§‘|ﬂtc area in-the Tocal schoal,

e

=
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®75 J\ mU.‘\TM{Y P/\HIIEII‘;\’HD"& /\ll participation hy mrem; :nd
2 2 ¢hildidn in: “ihese garly childhooi idennfication and {amily education proprans shall h -
e vuluntary;s and <hall abt predudt parlicipation in any other stafc or local program. Ml ’
_pilet prograins <hall provide services to all qualihed childfen, regardless of race, \’fh;'mn
o ar gthnic l‘ulyuuml and no such programs shall be usr:d in whole or m par. Ja

P
Foo i
. ixclrfw\n worship or melnxglmn - A
P
%
;Jr ar cluhn;l :hwf‘ 1ﬁ y fj\lhllww,l and [:
prorrans Fn'i'ﬂ»n.:m(» o «¢ s m(‘hnic nnl In
in feal yrar 1978
mdmsdiatve Cn\i'%_, |‘
hienanmm,
By

:xtfnrled Ir;;,{ d
the bqnn.;‘é_,ég e

&

= t

’ Furs’lﬁn! Iﬂ lln: ¢ Elﬁﬂ d\'ill ‘nol exgced five 3,. s in d\n‘ /
iinn thall he laken Qy;muunl eonsent ol

\; hfr “Iﬂ\‘ 17},‘1 hp ranied 7n|! once,

puty

¢ it h;cmcd 1[ xhe m_gmnm,; gi

Sobsl 1 A teaddier on an r\!un‘ul Ieave (1[ iilnenee
ed 1o a posidion an

base the et 10 he reins

achlitkang hﬁlif;ﬂeil by -upelerline dﬂﬂ"”“? h)’

Chanpes - or

r“\ 7' !
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“thie second ‘most ‘mportant individus

(=)

educational prog
their ecue: ation is.

- enou

\II‘ ﬂt 1F. Now
inyolved. Students are the
most important. Parents are the, second most jmportant.

M-, Margie Tnek, -Ms. Aud Onl Jand M=, Blanche Rohr: and
are there .un other plnnt% \\]m are ]lE‘T‘t‘ whe w ,mte(l to come up?

- STATEMENT ‘0% MARGIE ENCK, CHAIRIEERSDN
MINNEAPOLIS TITLE I PAG

AT anr from Minhen qm’ha
ents to he here.
ed intitle T 6 ¥

Ms. Exci nanie 19’&1711‘?1(! Enck i
really apd te this opportwiity, for 1
My concerny for iy ovn child got me inter

agro. L have worked hatd ad lmlnwl a lot, and T have \\xrmx%sml'
the title I funds helping Minggapolis children.and my own children’
o e ' ' :

HINI B 1 o =

By supporting the authoris
grams thit help ehildren, I believe in continuing these programs to
]w]p stidents in junior and sendor high school. : '

[ think that title T fiinds should contifie to be allocated on eco-
nontte criteria becanse there is a high concentration of edie Atmn.x]
need in these nreas.

[ really believe in parents x\ml\nm with schools to- hP\p childwn

T am chaiv person to the '\hnnmpn]\a Parvemt Advi isory Cpuncil

E=SEA Tigle 1. This"is my «ixth vear-of invelvemwent that has
cluded 2 vears as seeretary, chaifing my gchool advi 1s0ry eounelil,
visiting schools ands programs, and reviewing materials, w ull\,mg GD
nfbds nssessment and lm]pmw with eduegitional workshops for par-
ents, and working with the State title T department, e

One of my sons has vréceived title T help in school from fourth
through eighth grades, - e is not at g
though he has ]1?}1} basic skills help, speci
dt‘slgm*tl for his nedds, and extra tutoring.

All of this has helped him, .though, to be happy, to keep. ii".nm
and to have strong feelings of %P]f worth.

Oné benefit of the- tlﬂe 1 law requiring parents to be purt of their
children’s education i is that parvents have a part in helping to plan
ams The children seem fo 1(.11]1;& how important

al prescription programs

I know my son is aware that 1 hecime m\nl\ e in Tl”;\:[ hELJIHEF
of him, This has encouraged him, T am convinced of the valus of
title T bv&use he. could so i‘;l*«l]\‘ be frustrated 'm(l feel (lefEfltEﬂ
h to giveup.,

My voungest child, who s now m'ﬁ'xst grade, needed and receivad
title T help Tast vear, This year he is not receiving title I he]p ind
1s making average progress,

One established title I pmn'mm in Mj nnmpnha is the team of
spectalists that work in the areas of reading and math. They develop
supplemental materials and train teachers on how to use these mate-
rials and new techniques, .

A promising new program is pwsmlprmn ]m 1 that'is being
used in nine \Ilrlrlﬁlpnll% sehools, publie and rmnpuhhc, Tt is an
individualized remedial reading and m ath program thatsthe students
seem to really enjoyvand ar making progress, :

e2vg

T want to rmn to the I’.m; t Adviset - Committee, -

wion of title T, T am auppmfm pro- -

de level presently, ‘everf

o,



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

- Congre

M C

STATEMENT OF AUDREY ROEDL, MEMBERS AND PANEL 'OF

¥
s

¢ of these 2 webkémeoind the kids really da like
Some things that:the Minneipolis Parent Advisory Council has
accomplished are planning and conducting pavent education work-
shops: publishing newspapers with the articles written by parents
ich are mailed to titleM parents. teachers, teacher aides. and
sprineipals—we call it title T tales; requesting community liaison
avorkers to ielp schools increase parent participation, SR

We hope these will help to inform parents-and keep them up to*
date. . ' L P

I am confident that in Minneapolis, titte I funds for bettering
reading and math schools—I think there s a typographicadderror
liere. . )
[ am confident that in Minneapolis, title T uses funds for bettering
;ills. The following statistics show that 96 per-
are used for instructional services.

reading and math
cent of title T funds

FiscAaL YEAR 1076

il services—$4,003,994.72;.

167,
065;.

Total ritle I lmﬂgétXS%ilfg,.TTiGﬂ; instructi
total percentage spent for instructional services—

AN over Minnesota, title T fands are primarily used for instrue-.
tional services, Other Federal funds are used for. food programs and
the State of Minnezota partially reimburses loeal districts for sup-
portive services. s '

T am proud that in Minnesota each title T proposal must be
signed by the chairperson of eich school parent advisory council.
s should provide enough title T money so that all educa-
ionally disadvantaged children can be served, but until this is done,
title T' funds should be used to heélp children in low-income areas
where the need is greatest. - ) R

I realize that more afffuent areas have edueationally disadvantaged
¢HEildren also, but they have an ecgnomic edge that makes a big
difference. . 5 e S

T would recommend the contimiedaoncentration of help in kinder-
garten through thipl grade. I als6 ike early diagnostic testing for
individual problems so that their"specific needs can be helped,

I feel there is also a strong need to provide title I sepvices for
jor and senior high school students. . ]
Tt i& parent participation through advisory councils that helps the
Minneapolis title T progran? work so well. I feel that councilscom-
posed of narents as well as educators do a' good job because they
view problems and programs from a vaviety of-vantage points.

Tn conclusion, T would nrge reauthorization because title T has been
a proven help to children. T feel that Minnesota allocates the title 1
furds in an exemplary manner; And T am convineed that parent
advisory eouneils have an impact on-the education of children:

Mr. Quir. Thank you very much, Ms. Tnck. ' '

Mr. Qure, We now turn to Audrey Roedl. _

PARENTS, ST. PAUL PUBLIC SCHOOLS TITLE I PAC '

- . 7 . oy e . o T o %
Ms. Roeon, My name is Audrey Roedl. I came to the parent nd=\§
visory committee 6 years ngo when they were first being formed.

27
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I served on -the dlstrlctmda FAC a8 chg;gtip son for. 5° yea.rs rmd.
diiring“this time the number of parents netively participating i
' local and district Ff\(‘s inereased dm%tlml]y - :
- I am 2 member of the National Coalition of ESEA Tltle T parents”
-oand I %El‘ﬂ‘ﬂ on thejr steering committee for one }EKP and as bice

. Dhnirpér%‘ml for'region 5.
J wig o member of a State. of \Imnemm Cormiftee di*aftmg
1egulqtmns for PA(CS *mrl I liave been ay ailable t6 assist at work- -
“.shops whenever I was asked. :

Two of our sons have heen in the title I programs. One is func-
tioning well at grade level. The other graduated 1 year enrly from
the St. Paul Oven School and has gone on to the T.S. Muarine Corps
where e isin the band and is flilt]lermg- his rnuSlﬁ education through
their coltege program. -

Through my own experienee I am (1Pflllit91\v mmur.tgmg: reat-
thopization of the title I program. We actually have feqr ‘sons:
When our first son neéfed help there was no title I pro o Th It

" was avery frustrating and éxhausting experience.:

First, there was the difficulty of locating a qualified teachey
‘arranging for transportation and taking severn! small children=w
“me when T dropped him oft gnd picked him up. All Hlﬂdren \\Im
experience difficulties should get help: = =

. This would be the ideal it fl*lpi‘ lias never been fﬂlh fﬂnded '
~Our PACs lhave been concerned that the grentest part of our job
- has/been in deciding which programs rims::t becnt.

Many excellent, programs h: ave beer¥ eliminated or greatly
sbecnuge budgret: t colldn't he stretched to continue tler

Each vear new. problemns appear, Witly desegregation programs,”
sonie children in need ate bused out of target areas. Where maghet
ind_opers schools are part of a_distriet, many times two children,
bothiwith dificulties, are seatéd right next to each other. ‘One is |
eligible and one 15 not. There has nhm}; been the child who, for

v ¢ some reasodl, does not respond until the junine- high level.

Our vhlLdlen ure the’ hope of the fufure, Tducation will be their
tool. - Every. c;lnm has tllo right to the best tools, but, and I say this
most sine y the low-Ticome child must come first.

If frmncls c'ummt be stretched to every child, that child who ligs less

T 19«-(1111(95,]6%-% ecucatiohal material at home, and vhose parents prob-
ably have less educational lnlLkg‘lmlﬁd fhfm midje ﬂlld- high income
farni lies st he served, v ,

I found help’ for. our son. Faced with economic as well 15 educa-
tionnl needs, that help mizht not have heen possible. -

Parent adwisorv committees are & great asset to the program and’
‘to the parents® Meeting parents: mth EIITLI]'II educational pmb]enﬂ

- gives parents insights, .
Parents T work mfh have fhé“%? recmﬂlnmdatmn-—; for mlprﬂvmﬂ'

ACs,

‘ jFlr%h clearly stated regulations for lh(]‘lldlnﬂ' Patents with ohil-
&7 dren out of the progran for the first vear in the 51 percent. PACS
 need this=txperienced leatdership and even thongh these parents are

eligible in the 49 percent.most seem to feel fiwv are not wanted w lum
thex lnﬁe fllélt‘ majority :hfu% ,

urtailed

' T -5 ! 2
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Second, regulations allow; all parents.to participatd in the election .
of ¥ PAC. Sorme parents of title I children arc quite' willing to be
jdentified to other title T parents but feel it'is quite a stigma to by .
identified to a whole community. These areas sheuld hate the -
option to hold their elections among title I parents ofily. it they. 50

desire. - . - . oy
. We need materials printed in clear, simple, concise language,
- teusily understood by parents. _ . ' S
" The most successful PACs have been those who teach’ patents:to
help theirchild at home. ~, -~ : o o .

In St. Paul, tehchers have demonstrated materials ised to teach

- the child-and parents have aetually played games and been involved
in puppet shows showifig how, these methods can-be tsed to re. -

- enforceschoolinstruction. _ - gy

). PACs consulting. with te ave prepared booklets showing

purents how to.lelp maintai Feading_and math levels over the
summer. ‘They have also hosted Title I Day. Parents are invited. to
the classroom ~while their child is there. In another area coffeq is .
“ served while parents get to know each other. and learn more about
+ the program and how it works.- -« ol S
~=7"One thing our local emphasizes at these ghffee meefings isto put™'.
‘.the gecent. on what the child does well. Megt title Lichildren are
“xerv talented in other fields such as art, nf#Sic, or, mechanics. %
© AWeas parents realize the need for the child to read but theschilds -
- meedstoknow he'is good at something.

Manv title T parents have had bad experiences in school. Some™
feel their situation is: hopeless. They didn’t do well so their children
will niot eitlier. . ' - . i

Third, T would'like to recommend a community linison program; .
a parent, home- visitor, to emconrage parents to come to szhool to
Jeatn nbout the program, learn how to help their child, and to join
the PAC. ' o S

PAC's give parents a groupsin the scnool they ean relate to andy
thev soon learn it is not a frightening place. Theéy can see how the
child ig taught. The child can see the parent cares and both make -
progress toward a more profitable existenc: 7 :

“In_this fertile enviropment the child i wrns and many times the -
parent does as well. L o .

A.j‘e%’l}i.zlgﬁ T spoke to parents ahout title T Diring -this, T en~ "

couraged parents to have hooks nt home and to spent time reading
Cwith thet®ehild, o - - .

A parent approaehed me abput the fact she could not read herself
and wond Ifé%f what she could do. “She had the time and the en-
st asm To ]enm{n’jﬁd with the help of the principal we yere able
q ot thio paent ifito an adult tutgrinl program. - ’

“Now hotll the parent and the child canread. f C
A fourth recommendation would be an allocation of funds to the

/—-* ‘Siate Department of Edneation for training workshops. At this
(" level welelieve we can produce betfer workshops and involye more
- ' people fortess money.” S -
4.Al=0 there is much to be gained by ex “HETrHY
. and other parents oitside of one's o%n dsggict. _
.. Lthaple vou very much for the opportunity tojshare my views.
. *ﬁa]j?:;mpl e written statement ‘of Ms. Roed] follows:]

P " L e F

L ‘ . !S:—‘ l; 1 4 7 | Z | | | ) i‘ : ) . r—\

7 ideas with people
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BTaTEM “RELATED TO s PARENTAL PARTICIPANTE 1N TriE T PRoORAME—
By _AtvRey ‘A Rowpr, VICE CHAIRPERSOR, R?ﬁ’ V;, National CoaLITros
_ ESEA T1rex I PAgERTa. . : = : - T
To the Committee: I thank vou- for allosving me thig opportunity to share”-
gome of my views with you, :* - - . - - Lo
* "My name {3 Audréy Roedl. T have heen Tmember of ‘the Natlonal Conlitinn
of ESEA. Title I’Parents for four vears apd now. #fre as Viee Chair
~pergon for Region Flve. I came to the Pripent Advisory Committee 5ix Yenrs -
+ 8o when théy were first being formegd.* I served op the district-wide P.AC. - -
. as Chnirperson for five years. Durfijz thls .time the number- of parents -ac-. . -
tively participating in Local ‘and District P.A.C’s increased d stleally, T
1 ®d ope year on the Natibhiil .Coalitlon Steering Committee. T ywag a
srpher Of the-State of ‘Minfesotr (Committée . draffing regulati
g%ghﬂvg been avaitible to agsist ot workshons wheTiever ¥ wag el S
. Fwo of our sons have been in Title T programs. One is functionally weld =
.- ot grde level” The otker graduantéd -ome vedr early from the St. Paul Open

w:;{‘ﬁ - 7 .

School and will go on to stully miusie.. - c S,k
When new legisiation is written, the parents whom I représent feel that the... .
funding formula should be essentiglly. as it is fhow, It i= my nnderstanding ’
'that recent studies™ have ‘%ﬁlm’vn that a very strong relationship exists he”
tween low edueational attainment and low family income. Wé feol fhat low
- Income data ghould‘cortinue to he fzed for fanding. D o
“ " Using- edneational jgehievement as %he formul? hase for funding Tifle I'~
@& doéa.not sound like a good iden because there:ls no body of test inférmation
© . ravaflable now. there is no test which could provide that information now,.and © .’
the problems of administering a fest appear=far greater than apy. lenefitt
which ‘might result. You ean. not-get an accurate plcture of a child By test-
Ing some children- never test well. Weare not entirely- happy.with fhe present
formula. One of olr coficerns has to do with the'reducing numher of AFDE-

formula funding count, The change in the law which reduced: the number .
., 0f AFDC children-to bé counted for funding to rds was costly to St, Pauls |
"7 Title T program.; Each y®r under-the present law St. Paul's and Minnesotg's
AFRC ount hasgecrénsed Lacause of 'the Federdl Government's raising - bf
- the ‘poverty level for thpt colinty We alse have -eomcern ghout ‘the . cengus
daty used for funding and-wonder srhether It Would be rédsonable. to have
~ A natienal census every five years. Depilatiog i5 vory mobile and hys changed
.. greatly In odr largereittes, - 0 o o e ) . -
©IDhave hee¥46ld that there will be Wo-more grant-ipiroprintions for Part B &
., of . Titid 1. 8t-Paul and ‘other#school districts in--Minnesbtd are providie |
* twenty bercent of their Title=T program upder Part I, Eliminating Part B °
will -reduce Title J programg dispstrously Smibels far miove: moley is appro:
Drinted undey Thtt A, - 3 . e

RN

T RECDMMENBATION

- - N ﬂ L ) . .
' (‘.lé-nfl,\‘f tated regulations” for Inclading pﬁt‘éﬁxtg with children oat of -the
 Program ffgf the first year in the K1¢.. PAC’s néed, this eerienced Iéader-
ship apd even though these parents are eliziblgs in the 49¢%: most seem to
feel the¥ are not wwanted when¥Yhey lose majority atatus, & S ;
- g = N

. SECOND RECOM MENDATION -

) Regulations allow all par Hi the election of PAC. Some 7
» Parents of Title 1 chilg : i “fo,other Title 1 @
-7 pareats hat feel it Iz gust \g,ﬂi[‘}’. These

fareas should hive an {r}rjti(’l rents only if

-

they =o desire. - N
he. emphhisis of

2 - L } . =
I s funds are ySed for rendfgé and math Pro-
grams in grades 1.8, N8 still great in upper levelg including junior hip
The P.ACY 1:’1‘\%&% . converndd that most of our job -nver the yegrd h
‘hat Prograns must be cut. 3[(1}%9305]1&11 programs
. ;

“heen defermining t

. been .cut or severely curtailed hec&lmdggts MR eoulAN’t be stretole
contimie them, -~ |, - . - . o N SR En :
Tlte most miccessful P.A.C's have been those that ftedch parents to belp

thelr children at bome. LAEEEEE . ’ ' .

- g
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In 8t Pﬁﬂl tEEEhE?S haxe démnnstratirm mnfée[réiais uged to teach the child,
]l parents have actually played games and beéen invelved in puppet éhﬂws
'shﬂwmgimw to use these methods to re-enforce schodl instruction,

P.A.C.’s consulting with teachers have prepared booKlets showing parents .

how to help ‘maintain reading and math levels over the summer. They have
also hosted Title T IDay. Parénts are invited to be In the classroom while their

eneh other and learn more about the program and how It works: One thing”
Sur ocal emphasizes a{ these coffee meetings, is to put the uccent on what-
ild .does well, Most Title 1 children- are* very talented in othens fields
‘,,sﬂch 1% art, masic or mechanics, We as pﬂrénts realize the need for-the child
- to reml but the £hild needs to kpsw they are good at something.

o Hnny Title 1 porents have d bad experiences in Er:lloﬂl Séme fFE‘l their
%Bituati.tm is thElEHS. They dida't do wellsin schdol so their childrén will
hot Eithgr = . S

3. * THIRD me;{MENuAﬁQH )

M 3 p Im:ludfﬂg a community liaison program. A parent, hnm ﬁlﬁltﬁr to encourage

-* ‘parents to-collie to s¢ 00l to. learn about the prugr&m, Learﬂ how to help
their hild, and to join the P.A.C.

leeting parents with similar Educatiﬂual pmhlems glves ents mslght3

PAL.C's give parents a group in the school they car telate to-and they soon.

legrn it is'not a fmg‘htemn}: place. They. £01, se h fh\g ghild & taught. Fhe,

n see th pgven; ecares and both. make progress, oward 4. more png

dees as Wall- . .. -
x; ‘I SD%' ,:fﬁ pufents nbnut@ Title 1. f’Durlﬂg thiz 1 Enmhrnged

A home and to’spend time rendihg with théir "ehdld.
mf{mt shg could not remi hérself
With the hel uf the prme!pnl
-Bn adult tutarml program. Vuw both

rﬂachgd mg almu :
I £

M. %ﬁwcgz ROHR, -TIILI: 1 PARE% :
‘$T.. PAUL, MINN, -

, ‘i M,s er st of- all I want’ 'to thank }au Ml Perkins, Mr,
- s coming ﬁl lhteumgtn my repaf % B
actively involved wit]ytitle :K.) j&iﬁs e
al parent advisory cOuneileA havpzserved as elected
(lmn‘pemﬁh for 2 years, elected Jltemate ~far 31 \,m‘!‘%
represeutﬂ.tm ﬂ 1}% . years to_oun districtw]
+ council, Sk
- I have served as elected vicé- Eh’lﬁlpEISQﬂ for St Pa‘hl _
pm*mt advisory council for 11 years. I .worked with’
~partment when our- State gmﬂelmea wele rewritter, s
more fully uniderstand th
T feel the St. Payl title T )mrrmm i
T had'a $on in title T for 6 yedrs
him. He sull Tetldi J,huut 1“1 to ¢
i p up with their level

s 1 hm,ri o (la ‘ 1d, “hn }1(1% been- in title .1 fm,/lj%
yeur e is coml ng rllong hne im(l perhaps will he out of Hre
prograhi by next year. | §

vas in (nm{;nan, Qé;‘m t Iune for the

r

wm"king

behiird his classmates, al-

{ggmn\ Elemeht rzrv

}tilli(l'ﬁe:f;()\l(hll} Educatiof Aet, \Vm‘k%lmp I an SEI‘\‘lﬂg as Minfe-
\ B ) “i V.F : ('A’ ‘_. =§ ' —‘—‘-f_' 2 fvg# ’ .L“ . !-g ’ ‘ )
- . L . .7. Lt s ) }g g'- :." N - j, - i
' : 2 Y. E
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istence.- I ‘thiz fertile envifonment the child 1 rns and many times
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child is-there. In’another area coffee is served .while parents get to: know . ;,

and elected *,
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sota’s vice-chairperson for the steering committee far Region.V Na-

. * ‘tional Coalition of Elementary and Second Education Act, L
g _ I was at_the NationalyCoalition of Eleménfary and Secondary ™.’
* Education. Act Worksho® in Washington, D.C., Tast_October snd - ,

attended with “Audrey Roedl aid.othgr Minnesotag@flelegates " the ™
- testimony'tith Carl Perkins. . . T e -
* '4{We also-visited with Btuce Vento and’ Wendal Anderson offices
and ¥xpressed some of Duli‘mjm:EPﬁSg:ﬂjMf title I -0, -~
-~ Now, there 13 a typographical egror:in the next pardgraph. It &
‘ su’gpg-%éﬂ to be “billion dollnfs” instead of “million dollars™
S undegstand from Shirley'Chholm, Representative of New York,

_ that' title' 1 was"en]; ' :e 50 percént of children currently

_eligible. « ‘was‘huthorized to rgceive up’

“to $1.6 billion.lIas Jtwas onlyglppropeiateds$2.3. -

“bilfion, on}y half-o Perhaps ify‘?ii?md%?ore funds

.we eauld disadvantaged children. :
it v 1ad to drop several wcmdg;‘L

s lié rram, in the pastffew years. We

had mef* school, we. fiad thﬁ tats™ prescliool program. We had a -
shéep progrilug whicli swas a Homeward Bound. program. All. of
. these prograis werarwijnderful programs angl dué to rising costs and
" inflation all of'these had,to bef cut from the title T program,

g I support the present eligibility criferia that title I must -focus
— o = - §1.° g x 7 77 N Fysox s -
_resoyreces upon educatienally disadvantaged children living in areas
- with high concentration ,of low income whether ‘they attend public_

« * ornonpublicschools. ). = re L7 R
' TUnder Coglitions and_{arent Advisory Councils: T hyve found it

beneficiat t‘q‘%ﬁ‘éw ho® iother States are.progressing’ in title 1. J feel-
1t necessary to have a national.coalition of elementary nﬁtlse(:ondaryte
- - ceducation, State. district. and local parent advisdry councils. I would™
o/ like to see this mandated in/our FederaT™Registey, - . = . -
“I'question, though, theeréqugity of region parent advisory coun-
“¢ils, Tf you feel that they P-great importance, would you please : ¥
.. quthorize thefi instead: ing them. Then dach Stage. may -
" use their own tigeretion their importance, ’ Tt
« Under Parent,Involvigment.: T have learned it
- - parents to be inyolved in #tle I programs. .~ . ~ .
" We should have, inser{iceing frain parefits to better ‘understand
" . the purposes”ardt-intenti pitle I. angofamiliarize them' with
Federal and Statd guidelnes for it *ddvisory councils. © .
%, . Parents shoulde included in tl vercent of the parent advisory
= council for 1 ye V_affe,r:bhe' child 1s oufj‘of the pfogram. Thig wguld™
. pfing about mi:n;r conitingity in fo: igx parent advisdry g@uﬂcil& for
“the next year. B £~ R A
: ]EESEﬂTéll has provege=thut 2 studenteperfdrms better academically }
whyn they are given suviprt f rom heigf'))e ' R

i

St

is very important for -

U=

aregts. ok
Parents showld be “volved ity the application—planiing—imple-. ¢
- mentdtion and evalfmtinn ofithe title I program, both atsthe district -
"4\ and loeal levels. * . ..o, e 0 | s
- 7, Parentsshould kpow ghey can be veimbursediftom titl1 fwnds:
.+ for !Ei;zrst;ma} expegises directly attributable to the)performance\of
**  theituties and furietions of title T. E e
g . . L - D g 5 [

L L

-




St,
= . for districtwide parentiadvisory council meetings an
* " tines for each local pare\t advisory council meeting.

There should He teacher inservice,to. provide opportunity to in-
struct. tegghers, to do a better job of stimulating and educating the
- disgdvintaged child; te provide opportunity to instruct title I class-
ers and to involve the: parents at the school level.

In conclusion, I strongly? feel it takeg the cooperation of the par-
“ents and theschoolto achieve a better education for the educationally
° dlsgdvmpﬁg&d children as well as all other children. . :
- I thank vou for this opportunity. :
_ Mr. QumE. Thiank you, ) Ms. Rohr. _

. Onir thanks to al] of you for your presentqtmns, especially, a]sc, :
s ¢ for being out there last October. o
" . Ms, Roedl, I think you made a good pmnt the ‘parents whu:h o

should select, ‘and I for one will take a look at giving that option -
to vou in the léglshtmn . \

Ms. Rorpr. Thank you. ! ‘
Mir. Qure. The title T parents, ‘lg‘llﬂ I want to makegeftaln those

Paul has fouﬁd itjneceskary to meet nine times ger sf’honl %ear \
at &ﬂ three -\ =

-

_». whe %Il(ﬂl][iéf and benefit from the pmgmm ‘rather than thaving some
laced on them. dcm t like having people

' ydind of an: ingome criter
- labeled with 1ncome crite
Ms. Roppor. I can s

oint fully hut having worked and -
having had to.go backy nice I came into the program, T fear

* the loss of it because I have &lso seen the children. It hash’t involved
the Privacy Acty T have been to schioal 6r to a classroom or to see &
teacher for a geason.” I have seen elnldren with prablems ﬁmt 1,
at my age, havd never seen. :
T wasn't tallfing about formaly:.I mean Iy,
tlren nre fromipaients w lm are nonpoor smd beneﬁt frmn the pro-

grlun as well. ) o ;L 1
. Yés: they do. .
“o . Mr Quie. I wassaying that a p:trént of anybody wtio" Eeneﬁﬁ from

- _the pro ram, “orig e abl to vote on who the memghers-of
o prog :
1(11 are rather t%n in a local ﬂrﬁi‘fﬁ lder

T parent adyiso
. them !lg;}llii]%

 You dont gel muq rl;ed and identified in tlle FE(IPI‘&I] fﬂrmu]a tn
-~ the, States, mﬁ Stats.formula to the school distriets or even thg §
.+ Sfargeting IhE sclook district. Iedon't like to have panple mﬂr§E§
- Snd id ’
Ms. Rol B}éu men%ned t'he legmnhl pmpnt 1dv1§9rv Lc‘unml-;.
Whatare they? = = - v
#. " MsRour. Well, thev are the nr\tl@ml o n’htmn for the whole. i~
{"nited States. Then tlie- national i Nt jip mtn regions and thereis -

- usually five or six States in eacH 1 N
I doni't know, but like I say, I attentﬁd one and 1 benehbted tre-
menﬂu sly fr‘nrn it because it wi \mv first workshop out of State,
ish a lot more on the statewide

.+ but' T 'fust feel that we can acgom
1 level because eéxpensebvise, it cosfs Y'lot of money to send parents

~ there and I feel we can reach more parents by h*‘n?g a-*%tﬂte Work .

“shop instead of n regional ond. :
u dJr Qure. Thank mu 1 hinvessome coiicern .of pnhtlcx?mg parent
isory councils. I \\Dll]d hke Dtn have ycm all as indepéndent as
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:
oM &Embls nnd niot be sub]ected to any kind of- hnm, ,ment fmm %ﬁy-
{lln Federal agencies or anything. nf that nature. o -
ose are the questions I have. :
. Chauman Perxins. I want' to cumphment these members of the
parents advisory councils. You have given, I believe, .outstanding
testimony, and, the capacity in which you serve is a wonderful pur- .’
}iosé, atrengrhenmg the entire: Flementmy and feaonddry Education
ct
* No one realizes better tl 7' the parents anc the members of the
advisory councils how effective title I happend to be at the present
~ time. Just ‘until a few years ago we had arguments from witnesses
as to_whHether title I was weally, effective, as 'to’ whether we were
throwitg their money ‘down’ a rat hole, but we huve found, in fact,
thdt we are no longer hearin Yy arguments of that type. 'We hear s
testimony in every instance about-how effective’it happefs to be.* r‘
Yo 'ﬂve been great witnesses. :md I want to. LDln‘thEht all ™=
three P8vou
Mr. QLIF AMr,
, like to testify, R
>"")EhDD]’% Distfict.. _
/ o C €

' - —re A -»T e i; . o : .
co b STATEMENT OF RHODA BROOKS,
S ) ® - SCHOOLS BTSTRIGI‘

Ms, DDLE I d1d11 t really come here E;pentmg to testlfy or even
itaﬁany ﬂnfthmg, but in conversitions in the hiall T realize that there.-
entation from the suburban school district except fore
, e which is Subl%fb‘lﬂ but has a very small allocation, small - .
population, which lit not be as 1epresent1t1<e of submbrm !;)Dl... ’

Chairpdan, we have one other person . ¥Wie"
hoda Brnaks, the pdnel 1 member Qf the Minigtonka .

: ]
i H

.  districts as'a larger #ietropolitan school district{ .«
Y - I thought it ﬁ'llght be llltEIEStlﬂff to you te hear how the. prgsent
alloaatmn formula applies to. suburban’ school districts because—
Chairman Prrxins., What is the papuldtmn -of tlmt snhcxcxl dlstrlct“
Ms. Breoxs. 8,000 students
“hairman FERKI\S Thcsk““rie fﬂmut the SE]]DG] dlStllLtE that l

rep 56 :
%g Brooxs: We know abnut ‘ﬁté’P
S

aul aur} Hmnempahs being rn*i]ér @
school” districts within: the suburban and we have henrd from
il area,:ind it .seems to ‘me thatTthe
wla for ¢hoosing ihe, £ schobls is the qrea I feel needs to be
lu ked at-again as it WS q(bn suburban. school ‘distriets. © =" «
realize that the target schbol identification process for fhe malm‘
;- c1hes is very impgrtant bemuse it simply cinnot spreaﬂ the- xapnay
ﬁﬁevqub.ndy- .
the suburban\schoof dl%truzt T also fee) wegneed A target of thé b
efforts,"but I think that targeting could e TﬂﬂdE on the basis of _
_education need og the local district level.
== As an exmmyle—and I'have sent’ Rppmseutatne Qme?tlimﬂmgs »
- with the data,/EFdon’t have it with me this morning.but. I kivow you
have gt in your file. The last school year six elementary schools from
.~ -our school district werq.considered target-sclioois and two parochial @
ﬂi .schools. That was all of our total prullltlﬂ)i A]I nf our Elérx ntary
= schc:ﬂls were tn&get schools under the previot “iErelula.
[ < e .

Btaples, representing hea
f'D ] ;

ey

Q
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-

- A e A
A "“JJTI{EIT ”ﬁ'%fen the target. schgol.identification formuli was chinged,
3 we hitd-to figire the average nuniber of fre® and reduced Junches per
“*.» building gnd then take tlie average number per district and come -
““up with'n gajority of ‘the schools tliat liad above the average. .- -
| 'mighfgm be%statim_ig acfly. right: but we follpwed that -
C

&

. formula., We.w it up witl e
'+ schools and the’w¢ paroch Tigs
they céyld only ¢erve the children-fryn
. areisth&at went to their parochial sehogls oy LT
\ So we dutifufly went along that liné this year and inforied al
‘of the_parents, principals and teacllers of ;Lg;,"ﬂgo]s_ vhePa
would not be rm'-v';'\;}tig‘tif]e I funds of the Teasening—I hey were,
indignant 'y ubset ard so- fortl, but we explained that on & national.
~ level low imgn:e mew s low achievement and that is why ‘e are .
-~ following thiee guidelines in our school distriet. o
.. So they acdeptedd it and tried to understand, and we ptoceeded .-
"~ & along those Jines this year. S -
o o H ,, onr funding, the amount of money,that We have to
T s oone up somewhat, not ‘g lot, but we- now have $112,0(
4in owidldistrict this yeary with half the number of target schools:.
£7 I think we are doing as good a job, maybe better, but we don’t
& have the aghisvernent data¥to tell me-whether the results have gone

8] vl

G

up yet this.year. =~ » s, . -
~ But I réally wish we could have spent-our allocation of $112,000
“« "~ ‘on.the basis of educational needs throygwhout the district instead of
' _jnst in those'three schools, because T think we could do a better job
© . -n s@rving the children who are educationally deprived: "

Ferefore, I am just giving you an example of one isolated school .
t but. it might-apply nationwide in this type of a setting. "
Hairman Prrxixs. Do yoil mean that the 8,00 rhildren are in .
jmst the @meschaobl district ? o e B
" Ms, ‘Brooks. -1 represent  Minnetonka,: Schoot' District.. In_ tity
Mintietonka. School. District we have 8,000 total popilation, K-12. 7. .
§ Chaidinan Peri1ys, And how many schools does’that represent? .y
- Ms. ‘Brooks. Six elemex{%r}f fchools, two parochial schools, two
"y jh;_'nE,_liig{f;‘-]mok and one senior ]nglx L
s T@RairmiMPerkeys. And how many schools receive title T money!.
R . Ms. Broogs. Just three elementfiry this'year, but last year we had

\? all six. o ¥ L : .
_ ‘Chairman Prrirxg Allsix. o .o ‘
g M Br pic<” Yes, plus the two parochials. !; C B
¥ > is 1 probleny, too, becayse the pdor children who happen to
o Hve i wrongsattdpdance area who attBad the - parochjal schools
iy don‘thave the Mlp, & " L T
: j ., Chaitn >pikivs. The parochial'schools weregdeft out this year.
. “:3;!},“: does it egonomic. income, the.low inéame, ‘compare with .
‘the sehonls I e S
SMegBrooR
# thew have
number. - -2 :
Chairman Perii~g\They

iy were seleeted? L o
., 'On jl§w income, a¥ rleﬁnéﬁhy free and:r
fwer frepdand reduced lunch peg

v

hase it on free gnd reduced lunch count? »
S R - K i s ey

1

B G
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Mr, QDTE Whﬂt was’ the old (‘I‘ltét‘lﬂ where rh23 srud ¢
- . - enough difference and you could have all of the schools? =~ =+
[s. Brooks. The old criteria, as I recall—Jack H*’msan, I
How if he is still Here. “The old criteria had. to do- with pergél
FDC and if you were ‘within- lﬂﬁgrcent of the fu]l r;ﬁ 1§

" could be considered g af'get_schmi - ; : e
Is that right? Right. g 2 ¥ il
And then it was chﬂnged to have to count tHe free ‘and” reduged
lunches and then take an average in the dlstru:t and then L the
schools that were above the avernge—— :
-gChairman Perxixs. Let me offer this Suggesﬁg] If 1 were 3nu,‘

“would discuss this with your State people. I think: there may be
e diseretion in that area. That may help you solve that problemg ’
“Ms: Brooks. I'did ‘protest to the Stade but 1t dldnt he’lp , ;
Mr Qure. That. has Rifé!udy been done, Carl, Rt
.- T would like to see that.law changed so the school district cnu’ld !
_ -usé some other eriteria. You’ Wauldn’t have tlﬂt dlfﬁcuity if you used S

" the. m:hlétement data. :

- Ms. Bgooks. Racine, their stion on D"lg‘é 3, that if_the entire
- school égstrmt could be considered target, then it Wmﬂd i
¥.\ < Chairman Perxing. Let- me:ask you one question. Do you think
there has been an error made insofar as there are more econoniically
deprived children in those three schools that are not now entitled
to title I funds? D¢ you contend that they age' as economically
1&prned—:ns the .s¢hools that h:ue “been %ekcted to receive title I

S
Br . ey, not as.econ: qu }ﬂEpI‘l‘de because
' ,_}‘ﬁr%ﬂllfv on the b?ﬁls of free andefeduced lunches, which K
. thir the best factor of low-incomeness th 1ave, evén though
“'many phrents are proud and don’t sign up for free and reduc d
lunches when they could become éligible. The prj
they're going to go out and bushwack and get mdre peap]e to si
up so we can get-—well, let's just’ ]uj]d off and see what the new-
formulas are before we do that. i
~ "And they are ndt as Ecanomlcally deprived, no, but thev may be
just as ggmonaﬂy deprlved or disadvantaged in terms of « 1chleve-§__$\ '
t S,
‘j,gear, since I have on}v three schoaols, have a; nice con-"
: peson.’ I have three that are title T and three that are
not: d*to compare achievement scores at the engd of the year
e 8 ard the nontitle schools to see if there is day differepde
(P hm*en t done t}mt sinece T haven’ t had a full ygaﬁai.-f

the parochial school, 4 you. aré.poor and low achieting and Jyou

Mr. Qﬁr Iixsglﬁl 50 pc;lm‘it out Carl, what vou ire saying in _ )
don’t live in-th€ right *tttendanc7 aref, you don’t ‘get any help L

Ms: Brooks. No: and, vou pide fheﬁzi, thool bus and sit in the .

same: -£lassroom with g child hol<d6es get tlﬂE T help. Just becauéé_;
2 rom an atte ndance area *"t 15 target %C}(ﬁﬂl thev qang
i

Vt fﬂl‘ those. title T fE*lC‘T‘lEI‘S to discriminate and, =
nt heln yau. You don’t live in: t}1T1ght_ 3
= +

Blit eyydﬂ it because that 1s '1g\eqmrernent i

R

= i =
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In answer to your question about the economically deprived
schools, the three that are not target schools do not have as many
law-income families. That is n factor. And yet there‘are some low-
ip(;ﬂn']‘g families there whose children are not having any title T help.
Mr3Quik. That is the disparity between the two, On AFDC you
didu’t have enough disparity but now with free lunches you_do.
* Do you know what the disparity 1s? ' N
"Ms. Brooxks. I can't give 1t to you offhand. It is in the mailifigs I
" sent to you. o ) s )
- Mr. Quie. T don’t recall. T thought you'd probably remember.
. Ms. Brooks. At any rate, I think 1f you consider strongly the
suggestion that came through here from Racine and also from Von
Valletta that the allocations be based to the States on the same
ekisting -formula and tifen even to the school districts on the same
~ existing formula, then once the school districts receive the alloca-
" tion' they can have the discretion to combine econornic and.educa-
tianal factors to decide which children receive the hélp. - . /.
‘Chairman Perxixs. I just wishr we could. fund the program- to
the extent we would not have the problem that-you arej)caﬁfmnted’
with, B : : : v ;
s, Brooxs, I redlife that it-is impossible to serve every child in
“the whole United States who"needs help, but I just wanted you to
havé andea of how it affects the suburban school district:compared
to an innercity distriet. T ) '
Chairman Perkixs. I think you ,haﬁa‘inagie your point.
Ms. Brooxs. Thank vou for-the opporfimity .
Mr. Quir. OK. that finishesathe Witness list. :
Chairman Periixs. T want to say to you, Mr. Quie, that ¥ thin
~ wo have had n wonderful hearing and Isagain compliment yop on its

kS

+

S osnecess. : . .,
7 [Whereupon, at 11:35 a.m,, the subeommittee stood- adjourned. ]
’ [Additional materiil ::ubmi} e for. the record follows:] S
s ’ ! . - .
k
v
‘ B
N
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Minnesota L a
- Association of , .
Sehool Administratgrs. .

Sehaol Adminismators of]

Representative Larl B
. The Urrited States Hou
Washingtan, . 3

Dear Representative i

I want to express my ?hanks for ti opportunity to testify before you and
Representative Juje
that you were willing to take the time to come to our aréa to hear aboyt the
needs that we nave under the FleMenzary and Secondary Education Act. Singe this
wWas my first zppearance befgre a 1

comments and “ad intended only ta ob

on Saturday morning, February 11, 1978, 1 was very pleased ¢ .

ral committes, | was somewhat reticent in my .
{ erve the testimony rather’ than become a part
of ft. When T arrived and saw that 1 was part of a testifying panel, -1 was somewhat
averwhelmed. ince I was rather ~eticent at that particular time, I would Tike to
take this oppor€unfty to make a= ontry into the record oft behalf of the Elementary

. and Secondary Edut4*inn Act.

N Minnesota and in the United States, I would res
and development of the Elementary and Secondary E
Having said that I would 1ike to stress thit I re

, great strides in working with the disadvant
= " funding can.be increased to help us with bo
S e 350 = Haraver Bllding :
A4 Cadar Strest

St Paul, Minnessta 55101
Teigphare 1617) 774.1628
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%It still ranks in my mind a5 a single, wost important piece of Jegislation for the -
weifare and development of a1l students, particularly pogr sty

catton Act.

oblems that fame the’y

nts, in the Sfate-of
peptfully urge ithe continyed passage

ally -believe that Minnssota is making
aged agd that if there 15 any way in which -
th hirécity pr




e . = L] =

N co T
the Indlan .

fems which are-not unique in Minnesota but which-reprasent une part. of

» pyr prohiey WIth disadvantaged, and that we could continye to racéive funds metessary to 1
. improve the apportunities for migrants as well, we would be m preciative. - :

& 1 spokessbry-briefly about incentives to the committee, and 1 would Tike To expand upon
. - AL Yday rea]ly beldeve that 1f-we are to'improve the apportunities for disadvantaged

e Yoing. ﬁme 1 we have to establishan yéc:entive process whereby the reward for doing - -
A Yher educatioda) development of -thede students is channelled back imty the gnoups ,
s -that will follow'them, Let me illustrate.this in this manmer. SN o
WA nufiben By years agoe | theopportunity tb teach students in the fmmer city. This was .

_ hefore the time of the Elementsty and Secondary Education Act. We wege able to do-some .- - .
© Ttpings s this particu chool that. 1 thought were of great benefit o these pdriicular - °
... . individusly, and I think"that has proven true since a number of them are mgh in highly” ~ ° -
’ responsiple pesitions in’ the MetréPolitan area including various governmentdl respdhsibilities. =
such as pémber. of th& Minneapolis City Council and members of college amd univarsity beards. -
«If there: wWere some’wdy in which we could acknowledge the success that we had with the
Bducational Yevelgpment of these persons and therefore receive some kind 0F bonus to be
applied 0 the ydung people who aze in that condition today, I think this woyld berefit
in two wayg. First, it would give an incenfive to thése who ape teaching these Students
With tpe igea tpat gthere will be some long range return back. tiithe social group; and second, ¥
it would be ap in‘:éjﬁve because that student would realize ¥hat he or she is providing

)
j#2]
bt

‘opporbunities for those who follow as well. » -

Mow thera §5 always the qﬁestinn of how and where do we get the funds, $inGe we are under-
funded in bhis area even today. I submit that many ycung'DeaplighjarE disadrantaged in one
© fort o -afgther take advantage of miTitar} sérvice for further training ang personal development:

If thare 1§ a way of sapipg training and raisjn’g «the educational expertise of people who enter

the avied services, tﬁig'ypuid ‘be one measure. and therefore one-area that we could receive some

king of edycation bonus gack into the Elementary-and Secondary Education &Gt~ T recognize that
\ this 15 70 the omly meastre, but it is one. I know this te be true since a nurber of recruiters
3 ave saylng that they really want to _get studerts from Minnesgta’Sghools hecause they are prepared

) hahdle the high gy thai}ifstqﬁred in the armed sérvices Podays » L
I . N F X . I N : o s - . - .
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tudy.as to the mpacﬁ,ﬂf the Ele

fﬁ% 5
ih; the T1ives of the youll§ people.

basfs of some kind of vandom sample=fol

ment, as peasurgd .by
Sngia’lt\d wel fa{e
1 remgni:e that thig wv:u?d mean that

: woul }
on these young people for an extended peFiod of time. Couldn't ttﬂs ev part of our ac:nuntahﬂity?
" Shouldn't we be able t0-see the effect and impact of the efforts thaf wé hake? I recognize that - .
‘this would téke some time and effort and possibly some funds, but L/eliepe that in .the long run : e
it wou'ld be beneficial to our total soclety, particularly to the ybi
. whes need the. l“ES-ﬂIﬂ‘ﬁES that our public schools.can provide.

. to be some oppﬁrtunity 1o ret;é‘ive 4 bon
study as to those who dre contriboting 'citd
income leWil,. a5 measyred by the ’IaE 9
agencies, ¢ -

1 a‘lnng with yﬁﬁg he,ar-d ‘the testimony in terms of caunseﬂﬁg srvh:es presmted by‘Hr. Hedl
I recognize ‘the worih oF these services, but I alse point- out to you-that if one must /ma
between ‘basTt. education services tovstudents in terms of additjonal help in reading, mat
; and W] {{t‘ﬁ@, ‘that whare there-are insufficient Funds many times the decision is made:-to put the
efforts and tive into theSE fundmenta] skill areas, . /

- The American Association of School Admin'lstratm‘s of h‘ﬁ‘ICh we are an affilfate has testifigd .
probably much move élpquently than 1 on ‘these matters, [ hope that at the .vefy least gan *
be'an extenstioh of the act and that the appropriation and recognition that public schodls all.
over the.United States are facing increasing difficul'ty can pe expinded so that the needs of

v'" + children whose:-parents chogse to keep them as part of the ge eral public and under the dird¢tion

and pmtectﬁrf of public policy wﬂ1 not - be d1sappaintea in the results of that experienze
L. \

inceraly yours,

w. * . T ’ - Jr:hnH Maas .
1 s B | Ekgl‘;ut%’ve Secretary ) f,zs
/e . , , i iy Lo b .
g-:. Stuart Blackorby - . L = METR A - o h
~ Representative Quie = - . .
Chris Cross .~ ~ % S :
Jack Jenmipgs e N e C o - . P
ﬂ - . ) . . ) A - . "'
g 1 . LT Tl
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sas0eifelon, Inadvertently, . Feoruary¥Ith that
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Edptarlan-ize an Zat L :  Molly Fresman, in the,’
© Waghipfron offige of the National Association 2isY Workers, made
i t afyergl inguiries at oy request for permlasion tdbs orezent at the
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There f07e, 1 az eu thiz written atathygent + Railag that
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5 ' - it ulil be :gﬂa;deﬂd as pgf: of the teg%ﬁsny ggr;siy{cthﬂt days
"hq H;Lntzﬂatg a:h;\al ,sat;a‘ m:vrn;:rg: wauld 1ike to
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& ommend that the law should

E§I§ mervices, igsluding aghaa

. g%uggg Tadusa g aesds of disadvantaged "stull G

) * 3% Lefn-pupporfive zervices seeds indicsted in order to h=1§ le al '
J"Qac‘l dfstricts ba a oftma

. %riuadaﬂ vi\;ji -

are that ~aucgeas’ ‘;Ln acads

ervices -
% with ‘the
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1488 E. Maryland Avenue
§t. Paul, Minnesota 55106 =
Pehruary 2, 1978

Representative Carl D. Perkine ’ ’ .
t B 346 C Rayburn House Bldg. ) : ) . -
Waehington, D.C.- 20515 : - . C
i Dear R&prgséntativé ngkihsi' . : .

Az } will ve out of town om Saturday, Febru

’tlg I Elementary and Secondary Edueation Aet, I am t
eying zoffe of oy feelinze fegit’dmg the Title I progran.

%

: now hﬁve our ra\;rth ¢hild in ;h, éth gmdg at Blessed ;azfmént Schoel. Our last .
n b The older of these two iz now a sophomore
ii_‘l éﬂliggﬂ and gtill having problems in reading. The younger ong, at hiz age
lavel, is having much more difficutly than his brother had. Tor two years we

‘took him to a woman's home for tutoring in reading, and one year a retired Sister
tutored him at achaol. He still needs help angd iz nbw being tutored by his teacher
after achaaol. a

M;,r 1mprgssmn of Title T iz s pragrs.@x to help Chllﬂrgﬂ( whe have these prnhléma, B
;,ref: whgré is the help for my boys? I just feel very strongly that the ¢hil
{ thHe worst problems should be the ones helped first., I guess I just :sn't buy
sﬂavéf that you have to live in-the "right" area to_gqualify for the help. I
really den't feel that a ehild who comsz from a "pcmf drea" necessarily means that’
that ehild will be a poor learner or a poor r or anything else, On the other
hand,; I 4o nst believe that a child whe comes age or above average income
= s homs makes him a good student, a good le ér or a good readek. Isn't thére aomé
way that all ehildren whe n Ed hélp can Egt it? :

“wl

We havs paid higjﬂ ta;:es gll :sl‘ our 11#53 a I;I‘E'E share of wh

education. We are not T
aystem, and are very hgppy to hav hgfl rm a'ptjrt@ity af a ::hmge af edugs:
schooling. -All we are asking for is a fairer gystem of helping all child_ren th

need this extra help. ';

wheﬁ wa firat tried to F‘Et help fer.our son, I tr o have him hélpéd by the
ervides that would be given to him. But,
lived i wrong area and that settled

of sourse,
that.

‘We kmow how slawly the wheels sometimea’turn and”realize that there's a good
change that our lsat child might never be given the uﬂity uf gétting the help
t he needs through Title I. But if this mituati
s it wauld be a wonderful thlnr far iil the

F‘laaﬁe, please, help the pa.réntﬁ af the children who really need help. Our
has always stuck up for the underdeg. Dossn't this include ALL of the
t:hilﬁren Hhﬂ ‘have rem‘ling problema? .. . ’
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